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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

January 11, 1983

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Tishman Biltmore Office Park
3020 East Camelback Road, Suite
Phoenix, Arizona 85016

200

Re: MUR 1279

-- Dear Mr. Ahern:

%0 On January 6, 1983, the Commission accepted the conciliation

agreement signed by your client and a civil penalty in settlement

of a violation of 2 U.S.C. SS 433 and 434, provisions of the

Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended. Accordingly,
the file has been closed in this matter, and it will become a

part of the public record within thirty days. However, 2 U.S.C.

S 437g(a)(4)(B) prohibits any information derived in connection
with any conciliation attempt from becoming public without the

written consent of the respondent and the Commission. Should you

wish any such information to become part of the public record,
please advise us in writing.

Enclosed you will
conciliation agreement

find a fully executed copy of the final
for your files.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

Associate General Counsel

Enclosure
Conciliation Agreement
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINCTON. D.C. 20463

Martin Bacal, Chairman
Udal. for Congress Committee 19802547 East Broadway
Tucson, Arizona 85716

Dear Mr. Bacal:

Comm ission This is in reference to the co plaint youRecord n August 19, 1980 Concerning the 
tmlA.

- teefor theVr After cOnducting an invest igat i in thi .mate e r the
CommissionIdetermiCommitteened 

there was reason i eethe

C ijttes President, John Wayne Watson ilate 2.
5 433 and 434jtprovisions 

of h to belie t a m a g A

O f _13 49 7r 
v'r a n eVat o l a t e d t h a t .

_ _ _Z 7 r, a s a m e n d e d . i n s of t h e F --d"rva l a t d 2 , m
7ageement s amended. On Janu-ary 6,1983,aEleionCanmm signed by the re. d3e a ocpaign Act

Comfmission, thereby Pondent was ac c ilathofor Your info .... concluding accepted by the
ifraintemate-CPY 

18 encloeT h e f i l p n ia . . . _ 
O e

Ik queston- ,;."umber in this matterthis mattera e contactDuanesBrown, 
the attorneyahavin.-

ttei t (20)523-507,. • 8 Row 12t79. L f vou 8haved..
ae'~ contactDuaner

Sincerely,

BY:

Enclosure
Conciliation Agreement

Charles N. SteeleGeneral Counsel

Kenneth A. GrossAssociate General Counsel

~0

Janu&ry 10: 1983

Re: JWR .1279
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In the fatter of
J. ane Watson

(CM~t"fo RR.1279(Conittee for the Record) ))

CONCILU AZo AGRJ
This matter was initiated by a signedp Sworn, and notarized

complaint by Martin Bacal. A A gti ,wasconducted 
and

reason to believe has been found that J. Wayne Watson 
i

for the Record) (Respondent) violated 2 u.S.C. S ( 433 and 434for failing to register as a Political CO5 3ittee and failing to
file its financial reports.

1NOW THEREFORE, the Commission and ResParticipated 
and"-espondent, havin-ininormal methods of

P iiniframtfconciliation, 

Prior to a
0 nding of probable cause to believe, do hereby agree
17 Z . T h e 

Y a r e a o l w s ..
Commission has jurisdiction 

over the Respondent,
C and the subject matter of this Proceeding, and this agreement has

the effect of an agreement entered pursuant to 2 U.S.CS 4 3 7 g(a) (4) (A) (i) .
II. Respondent has had a reasonable OPPortunity 

to
demonstrate that no action should be taken in this matter.

11. Respondent enters voluntarily into this Agreement with
the Commission.

IV. The Pertinent facts in this matter are as follows:I. Respondent, j. Wayne Watson was the COordinator 
of aninformal group of individuals known as the Committee for theRecord.
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2. Respondent 
conducted 

Political 
activit 

r

Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as egulateV. Respondent 
failed to register as a politica 

coite

and failed to file reports of financial activity in V t o2 u.S.C. S 433 and S 434 respectively .y vlationofVe Raespondent 
will pay a civil Penalty to the Treasurer 

of

the United States in the amount Of one hundred dollars ($100.00)
kPursuant 

to 2 U.S.C. 437g(a) (5) (A).iiy Responn 
are that he shall not undertake 

any

Activity 
which s in -on 

of the Federal Election 
Campaign

Act Of 1971, as amended, 
2 U.S.C. S 431,vet .onVZI, The commission, On request anyonecomplaint Under 2 U.S.C. S 4 37gan ao 

e
iZssueherein or on its own motion, may review compliance rsit

this agreemnt. 
If the Commission 

believes 
that this agreemet

or any requirement 
thereof has been violated, 

It may institute 
a

Civil ato for relief in the United States DistrictCor 
fr

the District of Columbia. 
Court forIX. This agreement 

shall become effective 
as of the date

that all Parties hereto have executed 
same and the Commission 

has
approved the entire agreement.
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X. Respondent shall have no more than thirty (30) days from

the date this agreement becomes effective to comply with and

implement the requirements contained in this agreement and to so

notify the Commission.

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

Date

Dat-e

0

0

0,

BY: ~t
Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

J ayne so6n

BY:

ITS:



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of

J. Wayne Watson
(Committee for the Record)

MUR 1279

CERTIFICATION

I, Marjorie W. Emmons, Secretary of the Federal

Election Commission, do hereby certify that on January 6,

1983, the Commission decided by a vote of 6-0 to take the

following actions in MUR 1279:

1. Accept the signed conciliation
agreement as submitted with
the General Counsel's January 4,
1983, Memorandum to the Commission.

2. Close the file.

Commissioners Aikens, Elliott, Harris, McDonald, McGarry

and Reiche voted affirmatively in this matter.

Attest:

U c Marjorie W. Emmons
Secretary of the Commission

Received in Office of Commission Secretary:
Circulated on 48 hour tally basis:

1-5-83, 9:32
1-5-83, 4:00

%0Nmm

QA0540 - I . / feg
61 D a tge'o



January 4, 1983
MRO DUM TO: Marjorie W. BGMig
PFoaS Phyllis A. Kayson
SUDJ7cM: NUR 1279

CPlease have the attahed Memo to the Comiiondistributed to the CoMndssion on a 48 hour tally basis
as a sensitive matter. Thank you.

N Attaahment

cc: Brown

C



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463 83 JAN 5

January 4, 1983

MEMORANDUM TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

The Commission

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY: Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counse

NUR 1279 - Conciliation •Areement

Attached is a conciliation agreement which has been signed
by the respondent John Wayne Watson.

The attached agreement contains no changes from the
agreement approved by the Commission. A check for the civil
penalty imposed by the Commission has also been received.

Recommendation:

The Office of General Counsel recommends the acceptance of
this agreement and the closing of the file.

Attachments
1. Conciliation Agreement
2. Photocopy of civil penalty check
3. Closing letter with signed Conciliation Agreement

to Complainant

A9: 32

Ec IvED,
Ot:tICF OF" TRE

Cc,MM,'S'11C' ' ', " TARY
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMISSION .

In the atter of )
) MUR 1279

J. Wayne Watson )
(Committee for the Record) )

CONCILIATION AGREEMENT

This matter was initiated by a signed, sworn, and notarized

complaint by Martin Bacal. An investigation was conducted, and

zeason to believe has been found that J. Wayne Watson (Committee

for the Record) ("Respondent") violated 2 U.S.C. SS 433 and 434

for failing to register as a political committee and failing to

%0 file its financial reports.

TT NOW THEREFORE, the Commission and Respondent, having

participated in informal methods of conciliation, prior to a

finding of probable cause to believe, do hereby agree as follows:

I. The Commission has jurisdiction over the Respondent,

oD and the subject matter of this proceeding, and this agreement has

the effect of an agreement entered pursuant to 2 U.S.C.

S 437g(a) (4) (A) (i).

II. Respondent has had a reasonable opportunity to

demonstrate that no action should be taken in this matter.

III. Respondent enters voluntarily into this Agreement with

the Commission.

IV. The pertinent facts in this matter are as follows:

1. Respondent, J. Wayne Watson was the coordinator of an

informal group of individuals known as the Committee for the

Record.
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2. Respondent conducted political activity regulated by the

Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended.

V. Respondent failed to register as a political committee

and failed to file reports of financial activity in violation of

2 U.S.C. S 433 and S 434 respectively.

VI. Respondent will pay a civil penalty to the Treasurer of

the United States in the amount of one hundred dollars ($100.00)

pursuant to 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a) (5) (A).

VII. Respondent agrees that he shall not undertake any

activity which is in violation of the Federal Election Campaign

'0 Act of 1971, as amended, 2 U.S.C. S 431, et seg.

VIII. The Commission, on request of anyone filing a

complaint under 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(1) concerning the matters at

issue herein or on its own motion, may review 
compliance with

qW this agreement. If the Commission believes that this agreement

0 or any requirement thereof has been violated, it may institute a

?W) civil action for relief in the United States District Court for

00 the District of Columbia.

. IX. This agreement shall become effective as of the date

that all parties hereto have executed same and the Commission has

approved the entire agreement.
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X. Respondent shall have no more than thirty (30) days from

the date this agreement becomes effective to comply with and

implement the requirements contained in this agreement and to so

notify the Commission.

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

BYD
Date

BY:

ITS:

MQ

0

r)

W.
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Ahern & McCormley, P.C.
Lawyers 06 ,I Iaan

-asTishmn Biltmore Office Park
J. Lawrence McCormley 3020 East CUmack Road, Suite 200
Kevin T. Ahem Phoenix, ArIoa 85016

(602) 957.0300

December 13, 1982

Duane Brown
Assistant General Counsel
Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street
Washington, D.C. 20463

Re: MUR 1279
Dear Mr. Brown

Enclosed is the Conciliation Agreement which has been
executed by J. Wayne Watson, along with Mr. Watson's check
in the amount of $100.00.

Very truly yours,

ANERN & McCORMLEY, P.C.

Skevin T. Ahern

KTA:kb

Enclosures

cO3

]
.R2 REIS , P .1



J. WAYNE WATSON 1489
"GET THE U.S. OUT OF THE U.N.'

207 W. CLARENDON NO. 20-C 19 90
PHOENIX, AkI/ONA 1150-13 91-1701221

Pay to the 7i / $

Fo /.T. 'IT. -- HAWME "W MD.
,a....b N SIXTEENTH ST.

-~ A3A PJI OLP1 NIX. ARIZONA 85016 Of)

.:L22LOL?OESi: I41 c9 03?. 380 383

L/. V,, 0ru



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

N>)( ) ) H\ kI C 0. D C6

Mar.in Bacal, Chairman
Udall for Congress Committee 1980
2547 East Broadway
Tucson, Arizona 85716

Re: MUR 1279

Dear mir. Bacal:

This is in reference to the complaint you filed with the
Commission on August 19, 1980 concerning the Committee for the

10 Record.

After conducting an investigation in this matter, the
Commission determined there was reason to believe that the
Committees' president, John Wayne Watson, violated 2 U.S.C.
S§ 433 and 434, provisions of the Federal Election Campaign Act
of 1971, as amended. On December 13, 1982, a conciliation

O agreement signed by the respondent was accepted by the
Commission, thereby concludiRg the matter. A copy is enclosed

for your information.
The file number in this matter is MUR 1279. If you have any

t questions, please contact Duane A. Brown, the attorney assigned
this matter, at (202)523-5071.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY:
Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

EncilsureConciliation Agreement



Ahern & McCormley, P.C.
Lawyers

J. Lawrence McCormley 3020 Ead Ce ad, Mdte 200
Kevin T. Ahem Ariz ona 6S016'

(602) 9570300

December 13, 1982

Duane Brown
Assistant General Counsel
Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street
Washington, D.C. 20463

Re: RUR 1279

Dear Mr. Brown

Enclosed is the Conciliation Agreement which has beenexecuted by J. Wayne Watson# along with Ur. Watson's check
in the amount of $100.00.

Very truly yours,

AfBRE & NcCORLIYr, P.C.

C

evin T. Ahern

KTA:kb

Enclosures
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION AU&
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

November 4, 1982

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Tishman Biltmore Office Park
3020 East Camelback Road, Suite 200
Phoenix, Arizona 85016

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

On October 21, 1981, the Commission found reason to believethat J. Wayne Watson (Committee for the Record) violated 2 U.S.C.0O S 433 and s 434. At your request, the Commission determined on7November 3, 1982, to enter into negotiations directed towards
reaching a conciliation agreement in settlement of this matter

N prior to a finding of probable cause to believe.

Enclosed is a conciliation agreement that the Commission has
approved in settlement of this matter. If you agree with theprovisions of the enclosed agreement, please sign and return it,along with the civil penalty, to the Commission. In light of thefact that conciliation negotiations, prior to a finding of
probable cause to believe, are limited to a maximum of 30 days,you should respond to this notification as soon as possible. Ifyou have any questions or suggestions for changes in theagreement, or if you wish to arrange a meeting in connection with
a mutually satisfactory conciliation agreement, please contactDuane A. Brown, the attorney assigned this matter, at (202)523-
5071.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
Genera Counsel

'Kenneth A. Gross f
Associate General Counsel

Enclosures



~;-~AO>

... Oa.rles N. Steele
164ra Counsel
Y.4.r a l Election Comnission
Washington, D.C., 20463

oil



(FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

November 4, 1982

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Tishman Biltmore Office Park
3020 East Camelback Road, Suite 200
Phoenix, Arizona 85016

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

__ On October 21, 1981, the Commission found reason to believe
that J. Wayne Watson (Committee for the Record) violated 2 U.S.C.

0 S 433 and S 434. At your request, the Commission determined on
November 3, 1982, to enter into negotiations directed towards
reaching a conciliation agreement in settlement of this matter

N prior to a finding of probable cause to believe.

Enclosed is a conciliation agreement that the Commission has
approved in settlement of this matter. If you agree with the

co provisions of the enclosed agreement, please sign and return it,
along with the civil penalty, to the Commission. In light of the
fact that conciliation negotiations, prior to a finding of
probable cause to believe, are limited to a maximum of 30 days,
you should respond to this notification as soon as possible. If

? you have any questions or suggestions for changes in the
agreement, or if you wish to arrange a meeting in connection with
a mutually satisfactory conciliation agreement, please contact
Duane A. Brown, the attorney assigned this matter, at (202)523-
5071.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele

Associate General Counsel

Enclosures



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Ratter of)

J. Wayne Watson MU 1279
(Comittee for the Record))

CONCILIATION AGREEENT

This matter was initiated by a signed, sworn, and notarized

complaint by Martin Bacal. An investigation was conducted,, and

reason to believe has been found that J. Wayne Watson (Committee

41 for the Record) ("Respondent") violated 2 U.S.C. SS 433 and 434

for failing to register as a political committee and failing to

file its financial reports.

NOW THEREFORE,, the Commission and Respondent, having

participated in informal methods of conciliation, prior to a

finding of probable cause to believe, do hereby agree as follows:

I. The Commission has jurisdiction over the Respondent,

and the subject matter of this proceeding, and this agreement has

1417 the effect of an agreement entered pursuant to 2 U.S.C.

cc ~S 4 37g (a) (4) (A) (i) .

II. Respondent has had a reasonable opportunity to

demonstrate that no action should be taken in this matter.

III. Respondent enters voluntarily into this Agreement with

the Commission.

IV. The pertinent facts in this matter are as follows:

1. Respondent, J. Wayne Watson was the coordinator of an

informal group of individuals known as the Committee for the

Record.
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2. Respondent conducted political activity regulated by the

Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended.

V. Respondent failed to register as a political committee

and failed to file reports of financial activity in violation of

2 U.S.C. S 433 and S 434 respectively.

VI. Respondent will pay a civil penalty to the Treasurer of

the United States in the amount of one hundred dollars ($100.00)

pursuant to 2 U.S.C. 5 437g(a)(5)(A).

VII. Respondent agrees that he shall not undertake any

activity which is in violation of the Federal Election Campaign

Act of 1971, as amended, 2 U.S.C. S 431, et seq.

VIII. The Commission, on request of anyone filing a

complaint under 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(1) concerning the matters at

issue herein or on its own motion, may review compliance with

this agreement. If the Commission believes that this agreement

or any requirement thereof has been violated, it may institute a

civil action for relief in the United States District Court for

the District of Columbia.

IX. This agreement shall become effective as of the date

that all parties hereto have executed same and the Commission has

approved the entire agreement.
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X* Respondent shall have no more than thirty (30) days from

the date this agreement becomes effective to comply with and

implement the requirements contained in this agreement and to so

notify the Commission.

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY:
Date

Date

Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

J. Wayne Watson

BY:

ITS:

N

00



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of ))
Committee for the Record )
J. Wayne Watson )

MUR 1279

CERTIFICATION

I, Marjorie W. Emmons, Secretary of the Federal

Election Commission, do hereby certify that on November

1982, the Commission decided by a vote of 6-0 to take the

following actions in MUR 1279:

1. Enter into pre-probable
cause conciliation with
J. Wayne Watson.

2. Approve the conciliation
agreement as attached to
the General Counsel's
Report signed October 28,
1982.

3. Send the letter as attached
to the General Counsel's
Report signed October 28,
1982.

Commissioners Aikens, Elliott, Harris, McDonald, McGarry

and Reiche voted affirmatively in this matter.

Attest:

Marjorie W. Emmons
Secretary of the Commission

Received in Office of Commission Secretary:
Circulated on 48 hour tally basis:

10-29-82, 12:34
11- 1-82, 11:00

N

C

IIz/_- -- 41
Date



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

bIUHOIADUM TO:

FROM:

SIUJCT:

CNAES STPELE

MRORZE W. MIONS /JODY C. RANSOM

NOVEMBER 3, 1982

COMMENTS RE: MUR 1279

Attached is a copy of Commissioner Reiche

vote sheet with counents regazgdin a civil penalty

on MUR 1279.

ATTACHMENT:
Copy of Vote Sheet

0

11,1r
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F LEbtN5.) MMSSON
WAki rGON.tC. 20463

SENSITIVE
Date & Tiu _ansuitted: MONDAY, 11-1-82,

c~ISS~ ELOt, ZJmI

RmTFsza TO~ R B WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 3,

SE3T: MUR 1279

(V

- General Counsel's Report signed
October 28, 1982

I apove the I erx atio in the aached report.

) o object to the r-mmeimnation.

14

Signature;

ALL BALIS KNr BE SIED AND DATED.

7M4 M ABOE.

w ww,

PLEASE RMUNR CNL TH BALar M TH

PLEASE RMM VI E BALI= NO LA M D AND

Frmn the Office of the Camission Se etary

I,

11:00

1982, 11:00

Date:

* ". .. (

C , I , li- i •y

MOGMW , AEEN, MID ,

I
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D C 20463

October 29, 1982

MEMORANDUM TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

Marjorie W. Emmons

George Demougeot2 1

MUR 1279

Please have the attached General Counsel's Report
distributed to the Commission on a 48 hour tally basis.
Thank you.

Attachment

-p



SENSITIVE OFFICF C TE
"a RO TE AL EXLTISION 82 OCT 29 P12: 3 4

In the Natter of )
) NOR 1279

Comitte. for the Record )
J. Wayne Watson )

GENRALCOUNSEL' S REPORT

Background

On October 14, 1981, the Commission found reason to believe

that J. Wayne Watson and Committee for the Record (the

"Committeem) violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing to register as a

political committee and S 434 for failing to file the appropriate

financial reports. It appeared that Watson and the Committee

were responsible for the distribution of a letter and reprint

article, the purposes of which were to influence the 1980

Congressional election in Arizona.

Interrogatories were sent to Mr. Watson along with

notification of the RTB finding. After considerable delay, the

response to the interrogatories were received at the Commission

on February 22, 1982.

The responses to the interrogatories raised additional

questions. One such response included an invoice which indicated

that an entity known as Biltmore Properties may have paid for

25,000 copies of the reprinted article. Biltmore Properties is

an incorporated entity in the state of Arizona. Since Mr. Watson

did not include a cancelled check, it was unclear as to whether
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he paid for the printing. If Biltmore Properties made the

expenditure for the printing a possible 441b violation would have

occurred.

Based on this information, the OGC requested in March, 1982

that the Commission submit additional interrogatories to Watson

in an effort to clarify the source of the funds used for printing

expenses. Again, after considerable delay the answers to the

second set of interrogatories were not produced. At this time,

..o the Office of General Counsel recommended that the Commission

w" take the deposition of J. Wayne Watson in an effort to expedite

%0 the proceedings in this matter. The deposition was taken on

September 3, 1982.

o Leal Analysis

J. Wayne Watson testified that Committee for the Record was

o an informal group organized mostly at pot luck dinners.

Mr. Watson indicated that the group consisted of all volunteers,

c"kids on rollerskates" and some friends.

Mr. Watson also indicated that with regard to the material

distributed by the group only a minimal number, 500 copies, of

Exhibit A were distributed. Exhibit A was a short statement

which asked the recipient to read the "Review of the News"

article, (Exhibit B) and to "make a change at the polls on

November 4." The bulk of what the respondent distributed was a

reprint of the "Review of the News" article without Exhibit A



attached and this is what accounted for the bill from Aristocrat

Printers. There were no distribution costs as all of the

material was distributed by volunteers. Watson did indicate that

the total cost of reproducing both Exhibits A and B was

approximately $5,000.

With regard to a possible corporate contribution by Biltmore

Properties, Watson stated that Biltmore did not pay for the

printing costs. Watson explained, however, why he believed

Aristocrat Printing mailed an invoice to Biltmore for printing

costs. Watson said he was responsible for making the

arrangements with Aristocrat Printing to print the brochures

although he said he was not responsible for the total payment of

the brochures. Watson stated that as a result of his making the

0D arrangments for the printing, he left his personal card with the

Vprinters, who in turn forwarded the finished product and invoice

to the address on the card, Biltmore Properties.

The printing, he testified, was paid for by individuals of

the group who paid from $50 to $300 with checks made payable

directly to the printer and not to the group. At the deposition

Watson provided the Commission with copies of four checks made

out to Aristocrat Printers and with the names of four other

individuals who made payments to Aristocrat Printers. Two of the

checks totaling $400 appear to be drawn on corporate or business

accounts. Watson also stated that no monies were deposited in a

bank depository and the group did not have a checking account.
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Watson also stated that all other costs, e.g. gas, travel, etc.,

were paid out of pocket and no records were kept.

Finally, Watson swore that the group never intended to

involve itself in any activity that was regulated by the Federal

Election Campaign Act and indicated that any future political

activities will be conducted in strict compliance with the Act.

By letter dated October 7, 1982, Kevin Ahern, counsel for

Watson requested that the Commission accept his client's offer to

t.) enter into pre-probable cause conciliation. General Counsel

staff has discussed recommending and the respondent has agreed

%0 to pay a $100 civil penalty. In light of the fact that this was

an informal gathering of individuals who by their activity became

inadvertantly involved in federal election activity under the

jurisdiction of the Act and who indicate that any 
future

V. political activity will be conducted in compliance with the Act

l we feel that the proposed civil penalty is appropriate.

co Recosendation

The Office of General Counsel recommends:

1. The Commission enter into pre-probable cause

conciliation with J. Wayne Watson.
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2. Approve the attached conciliation agreement.

3. Send attached letter.

Date Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY
Kenueth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

Attachments:
1. Letter from Respondent
2. Letter to Respondent
3. Conciliation Agreement

Vq



Ahern & McCormley, P.C.
Lawyers

J. Lawrence McCormley
Kevin T. Ahem

8 cr8 P12:

Tinan Biltmore Office Park
3020 amst Road, Suits 200
Phoenix. Arizona 85016

(602) 957.0300

October 7, 1982

,,Duane Brown, Esq.
Assistant General Counsel
Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street
Washington, D. C. 20463

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Brown:

Please consider this letter as. Mr. Watson's request
to enter into informal pre-probable cause conciliation with
the Federal Election Commission in connection with the matter
referenced above.

We believe that the record is devoid of any evidence
of Mr. Watson's intent to violate the Commission regulations
or the Federal Election Campaign Act. Likewise, Mr. Watson
has expressed to you his absolute commitment that any future
political activities will be conducted in strict compliance
with the letter and spirit of the Federal Election Campaign
Act. Furthermore, if there are any future activities (andthere probably will not be) by the "Committee for the Record",
your office's advice and direction as to the propriety of
those activities or the necessity of disclosure will be first
so 1 i c i ted.

I would like to personally thank you for the courteous
and professional manner in which you and other members of your
staff, including Gary Johansen, have proceeded in connection
with this matter. Of course, if you need further information
or have any questions, please give me a call.

Very tr ly yours,

AH N & cCORMLEY, P.C.

Ke T. Ahern

•* KTA:mm
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I~tWI7&(4 FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Tishman Biltmore Office Park
3020 East Camelback Road, Suite 200
Phoenix, Arizona 85016

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

On October 21, 1981, the Commission found reason to believe
that J. Wayne Watson (Committee for the Record) violated 2 U.s.c.

%0 S 433 and S 434. At your request, the Commission determined on
October r 1982, to enter into negotiations directed towards
reaching a conciliation agreement in settlement of this matter
prior to a finding of probable cause to believe.

Enclosed is a conciliation agreement that the Commission has
approved in settlement of this matter. If you agree with-the

oa provisions of the enclosed agreement, please sign and return it,
along with the civil penalty, to the Commission. In light of the

qT fact that conciliation negotiations, prior to a finding of
0 probable cause to believe, are limited to a maximum of 30 days,
C you should respond to this notification as soon as possible. if

you have any questions or suggestions for changes in the
agreement, or if you wish to arrange a meeting in connection with

00 a mutually satisfactory conciliation agreement, please contact
Duane A. Brown, the attorney assigned this matter, at (202)523-
5071.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY:
Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

Enclosures



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of )
) NUR 1279

J. Wayne Watson )
(Comittee for the Record) )

CONCILIATION AGREEMENT

This matter was initiated by a signed, sworn, and notarized

complaint by Martin Bacal. An investigation was conducted, and

reason to believe has been found that J. Wayne Watson (Committee

Nfor the Record) ("Respondent") violated 2 U.S.C. SS 433 and 434

for failing to register as a political committee and failing to

file its financial reports.

NOW THEREFORE, the Commission and Respondent, having

participated in informal methods of conciliation, prior to a

finding of probable cause to believe, do hereby agree as follows:

I. The Commission has jurisdiction over the Respondent,
C-I

and the subject matter of this proceeding, and this agreement has

the effect of an agreement entered pursuant to 2 U.S.C.

S 437g(a)(4)(A)(i).

II. Respondent has had a reasonable opportunity to

demonstrate that no action should be taken in this matter.

III. Respondent enters voluntarily into this Agreement with

the Commission.

IV. The pertinent facts in this matter are as follows:

1. Respondent, J. Wayne Watson was the coordinator of an

informal group of individuals known as the Committee for the

Record.

3
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2. Respondent conducted political activity regulated by the

Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended.

V. Respondent failed to register as a political committee

and failed to file reports of financial activity in violation of

2 U.S.C. 5 433 and S 434 respectively.

VI. Respondent will pay a civil penalty to the Treasurer of

the United States in the amount of one hundred dollars ($100.00)

pursuant to 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(5)(A).

VII. Respondent agrees that he shall not undertake any

activity which is in violation of the Federal Election Campaign

Act of 1971, as amended, 2 U.S.C. S 431, et seq.

VIII. The Commission, on request of anyone filing a

complaint under 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(1) concerning the matters at

issue herein or on its own motion, may review compliance with

this agreement. If the Commission believes that this agreement

or any requirement thereof has been violated, it may institute a
O civil action for relief in the United States District Court for

the District of Columbia.

IX. This agreement shall become effective as of the date

that all parties hereto have executed same and the Commission has

approved the entire agreement.

,4
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X. Respondent shall have no more than thirty (30) days from

the date this agreement becomes effective to-comply with and

implement the requirements contained in this agreement and to so

notify the Commission.

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY:
Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

J. Wayne Watson

BY:

ITS:

Date

Date



Ahern & McCormley, P.C. 82Orgf8
Lawyers _nan BUUBtmoe oMce Park

J Lawrece McComley 3020 East Cameck Road, Suite 200
Kevin T Ahem Phoenix, Arizona S016

(602) 9570300

October 7, 1982 r(7

Duane Brown, Esq.
Assistant General Counsel CA)
Federal Election Commission
1325 K StreetWashington, D. C. 20463

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Brown:

Please consider this letter as Mr. Watson's request
to enter into informal pre-probable cause conciliation with
the Federal Election Commission in connection with the matter
referenced above.

We believe that the record is devoid of any evidence
Cof Mr. Watson's intent to violate the Commission regulations

or the Federal Election Campaign Act. Likewise, Mr. Watson
has expressed to you his absolute commitment that any future

c; political activities will be conducted in strict compliancewith the letter and spirit of the Federal Election Campaign
Act. Furthermore, if there are any future activities (and
there probably will not be) by the "Committee for the Record",
your office's advice and direction as to the propriety of
those activities or the necessity of disclosure will be first
solicited.

I would like to personally thank you for the courteousand professional manner in which you and other members of your
staff, including Gary Johansen, have proceeded in connection
with this matter. Of course, if you need further information
or have any questions, please give me a call.

Very tr ly yours,

AHE N & cCORMLEY, P.C.
I

Ke Ahern

KTA:mm
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

STATE OF ARIZONA

J. WAYNE WATSON

COMMITTEE FOR THE RECORD

MATTER UNDER REVIEW

NO. MUR 1279

DEPOSITION OF J. WAYNE WATSON

Phoenix, Arizona
September 3, 1982
10:20 o'clock a.m.

ZMn CONPORAOW
CERTIFIEDCOURTREPORTERS

DEPOSmON NOTARIES. RPR&CPS. Ck.f

PREPARED FOR:

Mr. Duane A. Brown,
Attorney at Law

FIRS" NAT1ONAL WMN PLAZA
20 EAST MAIN STREEI SUITE 775

MESA AIZOIA 821
TELEPHONE (eo 0334363

TAKEN BY:

Teresa M. Hudson Original

I1

0 ~'

Teresa M. Hudson Original
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1 THE DEPOSITION OF J. WAYNE WATSON,0
2 taken at 10:20 o'clock a.m., on September 3, 1982, at

3 the United States Attorney's Office, 230 North First

4 Avenue, Phoenix, Arizona, before Teresa M. Hudson, a0
5 Notary Public in and for the County of Maricopa, State of

6 Arizona.

7 The Federal Election Commission, was represented

8 by their attorney Mr. Duane A. Brown, Attorney at Law,

9 1325 K. Street NorthWest, Washington, D.C., 20463, and

10 also by Mr. Gary L. Johansen, Assistant General Counsel.

11 Mr. J. Wayne Watson was represented by his

12 attorneys Bistrow and Mikal, 818 East Osborn #111, Phoenix,

13 Arizona, 85014, by Mr. Kevin T. Ahern, Esq.

14

15 STIPULATION

16 IT IS STIPULATED by and between Counsel, for the

17 respective parties hereto that the deposition of J. WAYNE

18 WATSON may be taken at this time and place before TERESA

19 M. HUDSON, a Notary Public in and for the County of

20 Maricopa, State of Arizona, pursuant to the Rules of

21 Federal Procedure.

22

23

24

25 Next page, please.
0

TELEPHONE: 1602) 833-5363 SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
CERTIFtED COURT REPORTERS DEPOSITION NOTARIES. RPRs. CPs. CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA, ARIZONA 85=1



1 MR. AHERN: Let the record reflect I've handed him

2 the original,, bearing the original verification, J. Wayne

3 Watson, some interrogatories that were sent several months

4 ago. As a housekeeping record,, I'd like to get it out of

5 the way in advance. Mr. Watson has, apparently, been

6 residing most of the month of August in Newport Beach,

7 California, where his father's been seriously ill, He was

8 back over this week, until I called him and said: You are

9 just going to have to get back over here for this. As far

4A 10 as we're concerned, the mileage that he is supposed to get

11 is mileage from Newport Beach, California to here and back

12 or in other words, air fare, because that is where he has

13 been residing for the entire suimmer -- or excuse me, for

14 the entire month of August, taking care of his father. So

Q15 whoever makes arrangements on the mileage, that's the

16 position that we would take.
* C. 17 I just wanted to get that out ahead of time;

18 otherwise I would forget about it.

19 THE WITNESS: No, I wouldn't let you forget about

i2O it.

21 MR. BROWN: We have our witness fee before I

22 forget.

23 MR. AHERN: Already made out?

24 MR. BROWN: Yes, already made out,

25 MR. JOHANSEN: What would be the added expense

TELEPHONE: (602 833-5ME SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
CE RTIFIED COURT REPORTERS. DEPOSITION NOTARIES. RPRs. CPs. CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA, ARIZONA 8521



1 that you're claiming?

2 MR. AHERN: Just that because we're here at your

3 request., and we're supposed to be here.

4 THE WITNESS: This is not enough; I want to point

5 that out.

6 MR. AHERN: He was over there, and if he's being

7 subpoenaed to come back here, and he did come here under

8 subpoena, that pursuant to the Statute and the CFR regs,

9 that he is entitled to get his mileage from wherever he

10 was.

11 MR. BROWN: My question is how much additionally

12 are you claiming?

13 MR. AHERN: I don't know; just the round trip

14 air rare.

15 THE WITNESS: Round trip is $183 bucks.

16 MR. AHERN: What's the amount of the check?

17 THE WITNESS: $30 bucks.

18 MR. AHERN: See, if we're looking at 20 cents a

19 mile, we're looking at something like 450 miles each way,

20 if you're talking about ground miles. I don't know how

21 far it is to Newport,,

22 MR. BROWN4: It was my impression that that

23 Statute pertains to the residence of the individual, and

24 not a temporary residence. And if we had known previously

25, that that's where his temporary residence would have been,

TELEPHONE: 1602) 833-5363 SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL SANK PLAZA
CER~TIFIEDOCOURT REPORTERS, DEPOSITION NOTARIES. RPRs CPs. CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA, ARIZONA 8W21
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We

We

ensued.)

J. WAYNE WATSON,

called as a witness herein, having been first duly sworn,

was examined and testified as follows:

EXAMINATION

BY MR. BROWN:

Q Okay. For the record, would you please

state your full name?

A. Full name is John Wayne Watson.

(I Mr. Watson, are you employed?

A. Yes, I am.

4 With whom?

A. Biltmore Properties after this last year, I

think.

SCHMALZER CORPORATION
CERTIFIED COURT REPORTERS DEPOSITON NOTARIES RPRs. CPs. CMs

FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA, ARIZONA 85201

we may have scheduled the subpoena for that location, and

SO --

MR. AHERN: I wanted to get it on the record.

can quibble about it later.

MR. JOHANSEN: We'll take your request back.

can't promise anything at this time.

MR. AHERN: We appreciate it.

Off the record.

(Whereupon, an off-the-record discussion

TELEPHONE: 4602) 833-53
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1 Q Okay. In what capacity are you &mAloyed?

2 A. I am the designated broker, and I handle the

3 brokerage sales relationship with the company.

4 Q Do you have any financial interest in the

5 company at all?

6 A. If it doesn't make money, I don't make money,

7 I guess. I'm not a shareholder.0
8 You don't own any part of it then?

9 A. No. We have separate profit centers, and my

10 brokerage business is separate from the main company

11 itself.

12 Q Okay. Did you have any interest, ownership

13 Interest in the past?

14 A. No, never did. Let me take that back; prior

15 to this, I think, gosh, when we first got started, yes,

16 and then about three years ago, I think, two and a' half,.
7 c17 three years ago, whatever, we separated it out, because

18 we never could figure out how to have management and

19 brokerage work together, so we separated it. My partners0
20 handle the company 100 percent, and I handle the brokerage

21 if that makes any sense.

22 Q So you sold out to the partner?
0

23 A. We never sold it out. There was never any

24 money or anything, the transaction changed hands. It wasi

25 just a matter of we couldn't figure out how to work
0

TELEPHONE: (6) 833-5353 SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
CERTIFIED COURT REPORTERS DEPOSITION NOTARIES RPRs. CPS. CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA, ARIZONA 85201



1 together.S
2 MR. AHERN: For purposes of the record, Biltmore

3 Properties, at one time, was a partnership, and it became

4 incorporated. I don't believe Wayne's ever been a

5 shareholder in the corporation. He has, since it's been

6 incorporated several years ago, been solely a salaried

7 employee or a commissioned employee, as it will.S
8 BY MR. BROWN:

9 Q Okay. Fine. How long have you been with

10 Biltmore?

11 L Well, we associated ourselves together about

12 five years ago, close to that.

13 Okay. I want to show you this letter and

14 article, so that you can identify it. Just for purposes

Q 15 of the record, can you identify that document?

%1T 16 A. Yeah, sure can.

17 So you are familiar with it?

18 A. That's right.

19 MR. JOHANSEN: Mark it as an Exhibit.

j20 MR. BROWN: Could we?

21 (Whereupon, Exhibit 1, document, was marked

22 for identification.)

23 BY MR. BROWN:

241 It has come to the attention of the

25 Commission that you and others, in some way, were

S

TELEPHONE: (602) 833-5363 SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
CERTIFIED COURT REPORTERS. DEPOSITION NOTARIES. RPRs. CPs, CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA, ARIZONA 85201



1 responsible for the printing and dissemination of this

2 document, which you just identified, pertaining to Mo

3 Udall; is this true?

4 A. That's true.
$

5 Q What I'd like to know is who were the other

6 people who were involved in the printing and dissemination

7 of this document? Okay. Let's start off primarily with0
8 the dissemination?

9 A. Okay. Dissemination, there's no way in the

10 world I could tell you everyone. There was no real --

11 nobody belongs to any special group or anything. A bunch

12 of people got together, and their friends, and some kids

13 came along; some were on rollerskates, et cetera. We did

14 not have any formal organization. It was just a group

15 that got together, and I have no record of that whatsoever

16 Did the group have a name?

C 17 A. Well, we just called ourselves Committee For

18 The Record, for lack of anything else.

19 Okay. Did any of the other individuals who
0

20 were members of this group, were any of them employed

121 by Biltmore?

22 A. No, I'm pretty sure they're not. I'm sure

23 somebody would have mentioned to me that they happened to

24 be one of our managers or something, but I'm almost 100

25 percent sure no one was employed by Biltmore.

0

TELEPHONE: 1602) 833-53W SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
CERTIFIED COURT REPORTERS DEPOSITION NOTARIES, RPRs. CPs. CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA, ARIZONA 85201
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Exactly what role did you play as a member oft

the grot

1

2
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5
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25

TELEPHON

4 Is that the letter and the article?

A. That's where the article was printed. Okay.

This letter, there was just a few of them, like 500 or

600, something like that. I don't even remember, since

there were just a few made up, whether or not that was

printed up by them or not. I really don't know. Like I

say, we had various -- we had a bunch of people. We got

E: 1602) 833-536 SCHMALZER CORPORATION
CERTIFIED COURT REDORTERS. DEPOSiT:ON NOTARIES. RPRs, CPs. CMs

FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA, ARIZONA 801

A. I was pretty much the guy that headed it up.

Q You mean organized the effort that

necessarily -- whatever, to get the printing?

A. Coordinator of it, yeah. I wrote the letter

to the people, Reviewof the-Neis., bought permission to

reprint that article that gave the voting record and

background history of Morris Udall, and told the people

where to send their checks to help in whatever way they

could to pay for the article, and that sort of thing,

coordinator.

Q Where was the letter and the reprinted

article reproduced?

A. The article was reproduced at, I think,

Aristocratic Printers (sic), if I'm not mistaken, Tucson,

if that's the name of it -- Aristocrat Printing in

Tucson.

S;T
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SCHIMALZER CORPORATION
CERTIFIED COUR

T
REPORTERS. DEPOSMON NOTARIES RPRs. CPs, CIVs

FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA. ARIZONA 8521

together at different pot luck dinners, and we put them

on the old classic door hanger, so we could hang them on

the doors. And after we started using these, we started

talking about it, and it was decided that:.- Well, this

really was not just the exact straight record, and we just
would not even use this anymore; just put the article out,

Okay~b..We determined we really wouldn't use this; just

use this one article, so that's what we did.

Q Was the article and the letter disseminated as

a package; in other words, were they disseminated as

individually or as disseminated in that form there, in

that package?

A. I think 500, I think, that were in a package

together, okay, because I certainly didn't know about

everything, putting these things together, so this got in

about 500 of them, and we determined that it should not be

in the package; just this should be in the package. Okay.

So it was in about 500 of them, so about 45,000 or some

went out.

4 So sometime after the article was reprinted

by Aristocrat Printing, at some point thereafter, the

letter was adjoined to it at some process?

A. Yes.

4 And then disseminated?

I. It was never a part of this, okay? Well, they

1"

TELEPHONE: (602) 833-5363



1 were both put in a plastic door hanger, all right, and It

2 was hung together as one.

3 '4 1 see. Okay.

4 A. Because this talks about the article, okay?

5 Q4 Right. Okay. Who, from the group, was

6 responsible for contracting with the Aristocrat Printing

7 for reproducing the article? I know you mentioned that

8 you were the coordinator, you headed most of that, and

9 you wrote the letter?

10 A. Yeah, and I don't even know, to tell you the

11 truth. I'm not really sure. I know that one of' the

12 other fellows in the group there was familiar with them,

N13 and had done some work there. I think they had done some

14 work for us at one time, and he felt that we could get a

15 good rate from the guy or I don't know, so we used them;

16 1 don't know.

17 Now, you did state though that you were

co18 responsible for writing the letter to Aristocrat

19 Printing?

20 A. No, there was no letter to Aristocrat Printin@

21 The letter that I mean that was written, that was written

22 to the Review of the News people that first published that

*23 article in their news magazine, and I had to get

24 permission from them to get it reproduced, of course.

251 It's a patent copyrighted news magazine, so that was the

TELEPHONE: 1602) 833-53Wi SOIPAALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
CE RTIFlED COURT~ REPORTERS. DEPOSITION NOTARIES RPRs, CPs. CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA. ARIZONA 8520
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1letter that I copied from them. There was never any

2 correspondence, to my knowledge, with the printing firm.

3 Just said: Here's the stuff to print, and print it up.

4 Q Okay. Again, for the record, how was the

5 reproduction of the letter and the article financed?

6 A. By various people of the group paying for it.

7 Q I am trying to get an idea how, exactly, you

8 decided to put money In; in other words, did you get

9 together in a group meeting and decide if we did an

10 effort like this, it would cost $5,000 dollars, and

11 everyone give $50, something to that effect or how,

12 someone on their own decide?

13 A. I had people give a couple of bucks to the

14 printer, and I had people, I think, checks as large as

15 $200 and $300 dollars from different people in the like,

16 and there was -- I wish it was that easy, just to get

17 everybody and pay $50 or $100 bucks, whatever they could

18 to help out with, so it got done. I hate to sound so

19 unorganized, but we really, we weren't a structured group.

20 04 How did the people get paid then?

21 A. People send in checks to the printers and

22 give them to -- made out to the printers, and take them

23 down to him. Whenever they came in and as soon as we

24 got enough money there and gathered, we got our stuff

25 printed; that's about how it worked.

TELEPHONE: (62 835 SCHMALZIER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
CERTIFIED COURT REPORTERS, DEPOSITION NOTARIES, RPRs CPs, CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA. ARIZONA 8=01
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1 So all the checks that were reoeived fdb

2 financing the reproduction were given to you?

3 A. No, that's not true; they weren't all given

4 to me. Some were taken directly to the printer; some
S

5 other guys took them down; some --

6 4 Do you recall if any of the checks that you

7 received were in an amount in excess of $1,000 dollars?

A
8 A. Not to my knowledge.

9 ( Do you recall if any of the checks you

10 received were derived from corporate or business accounts?

11 A. Corporate or business accounts? Now that, I

12 don't know. Let me take a look. Some of these I do have

13 some records on, and some I don't.

14 MR. AHERN: For purposes of the record, in

15 connection with the interrogatories that we have answered

16 today, there were two Exhibits, Exhibit A and Exhibit B.

17 Exhibit B contained reproductions of the face of all the

18 checks that Mr. Watson had or the copies that he had

19 made, and some of those do -- are written on what appear

20 to be business accounts. And I searched his records, and

21 he has searched his records, and he has copies of no

22 other checks. But all of the checks that he did have
0

23 copies of, he has provided to you. All of them are made

24 out directly to Aristocrat Printers.

25 THE WITNESS: A couple in here from Jolly Realty

S

TELEPHONE: (602) 833-5X6 SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA

CERT,FIED COURT REPORTERS. DEPOSITION NOTARIES. RPRs, CPs. CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA. ARIZONA 95201
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that.

Q. Okay. Then for the record, please, explain

why the invoice from Aristocrat Printers was sent to

Biltmore Properties?

A. Oh, okay. I'm not really sure. The only

thing I can probably have some logical explanation for is

that I used my business card just to hand out to people

SCHMALZER CORPORATION
CERTIFIED COURT REPORTERS, DEPOSITION NOTARIES RPRs CPs. CMs

FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720

MESA, ARIZONA W5201

- I1

Investment Company, and Anco Properties.

BY MR. BROWN:

Q Did you make a copy of all the checks that

were given to you?

A. Oh, no, like I say, this is not a structured

group, and whenever, you know, if people are from Tucson,

in that area or whatnot or just send their checks to an

associate or whoever it was, Aristocrat Printers, fine,

they did so. And I checked whenever we got enough money

down there, we did the printing. So the ones that I had

that people just give me, the checks are already made

out to them, and I tried to keep accouniof, as best I

possibly could, just to have some sort of a record of

what was given.

Q Okay. Did Biltmore Properties pay any of the

expenses of the group incurred in connection with the

printing of the letter or the reprinted article?

A. No, Biltmore Properties didn't pay any of

TELEPHONE: (602) 833-5363
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1 whenever I talked to them of how to find me or send gtuff

2 to me or whatever. And since this guy was in Tucson, he

3 had my business cards, so that's probably why he put

4 Biltmore Properties on it, because we had to get the9
5 stuff back up here to stuff them in our envelopes and

6 whatnot, the door hangers.

7 Q Once the reproduced article and material0
8 arrived at Biltmore Properties, was it paid for at that

9 time?

10 A. No. No, in fact, I think, I know half of the

11 reprinted articles, about 25,000 of them, were picked up

12 by a fellow who's got a trucking company that was helping

r6% 13 us out, and he was going back and forth. He picked up sor

14 of them direct from the printer,, when that first half

15 was through.

16 Back and forth from Tucson where Aristocrat

17 is located?

18 A. Yeah.

19 Do you recall his name?0
20 A. Parker, I believe, is his last name. I don't

21 even know if I have got his name real handy for you. His

22 wife's name is Dolly. I can't remember his name right off0
23 the bat, but he's transferred -- he has transportation

24 coming, and I know he brought some for it, so they had

125 to be paid for before he was going to get any of them out

TELEPHONE: (602) 833-53 SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
CERTIFIED COLT REPORTERS DEPOSTON NOTARIES. RPRs CPs.CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720
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of' the shop. He was a good businessman, so he had his

money there. When he had enough money, held print them,

have them available for us to pick up or ship up here, one

of the two,

Okay. The subpoena requested that you prepare

a list of' all individuals and/or entities that made

contributions to you and/or the political record for the

purposes of financing the reproduction, dissemination of

the article and the letter; are you prepared with that

list at this time?

A. Well, I am prepared as best as possible,

because there was no donations to Committee For The

Record, okay? There was never any checking account or

anything like that for the Committee For The Record.

That was just a name to, you know, more or less designate

what are we, you know, that sort of thing. Everything

that I have, you guys have got already, okay? That came

in to me. Everything else went direct to Aristocrat

Printers or it was given to other people in the group or

whatever, you know. All the members, all the people that

really associated with Committee For The Record just paid

direct to the printers. There was never even reason for

any other expenses, that was it.

Were there any other types of expenditures

incurred by either you or the Cormnittee For The Record
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1 in regard to the Udall

2 &. Gas bill, driving down there, that sort of

3 thing.

4 Q That was paid out of pocket, too?

5 A. Oh, yeah, just guys chip in for the cars

6 when we went down there.

7 Q All right. You indicated earlier that certain

8 individuals from time to time gave you checks; I think you

9 indicated some of the checks were made out directly to

10 the Aristocrat Printing?

11 A. All or them were, I believe,
%0

12 Were those checks deposited and then you

N 13 wrote a check from your account or did you turn those

14 checks directly over to the printer or how exactly was that

15 done?

16 A. All the ones that I got were made out to

(-.17 Aristocrat Printers. One guy messed up and made it to

18 Associate Printing, but they still ran through Aristocrat

19 Printers' account, I assume. I turned it over to the

20 printing company or to whoever was going down to Tucson to

21 take it to them or we just mailed it to them, because I

22 made no deposits through my own account that I can recall

23 at all.

24 C4 Were there ever any deposits made to any

25 account, the source of which were from these individuals,

TELEPHONE: 1602) 833-53Wi SCNMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
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Record?

A. I never talked to the guy. Someone else who

was helping out there gave me his name and address, that

he'd be able to use that as a mailing point down in

Tucson, so he called him a member of the Committee, even

though I never talked to him or met the guy. He was just

told that he would be able to -- he'd be glad, you know,

SCHMALZER CORPORATION
CERTIFIED COURT REPORTERS DEPOSITION NOTARES. RPRs CPs. CMs

FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720
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this group that you are referring to, that's known as

Committee For The Record?

A Were there any deposits to an account

titled Committee For The Record?

Q Which were derived from the group known as

Committee For The Record?

A No.

Q All right. Is the name Edward Ahrens

available to you -- I mean, familiar to you A-h-r-e-n-s?

A Ed Ahrens, yeah, sure Is.

Q How are you familiar with him?

A Well, that was his address that we had on the

Committee For The Record down in Tucson.

Q What were you using his address for?

A. As more or less a central point, if anyone

wanted to call in or write to him and get some more prints

or whatever for that article.

4 Was he a member of the Committee For The

TELEPHONE: (602) 833-53M3
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to help out in whatever way he could.

Okay. So that was the address that the

Committee used if any individuals were to receive

additional reprints of the Udall article?

A. Anybody yeah, that was not a member of the

Committee, okay? Anyone else that got one of these

fliers on their door or was handing one on the street,

if they wanted some more of these to get ahold of, they

could contact Ed down there, and get some more, yeah.

Q And he would go to who to get the article,

to get the reprint done?

A. He would either have some or he could give me

a call or contact me, because I had a bunch of them

around.

Okay.

A. Now, we had communication problems, because

evidently, Ed was out of pocket, and no one failed to

notify Ed that he was part of the Committee, so we had a

little foul-up there, but that was the intention anyway.

01 All right. What do you exactly mean by out

of pocket, and why was Ed Ahrens not notified of the fact

that he was part of the Committee?

A. I don't know why he wasn't notified. I

thought he was.

4 How did he become a part of the Committee in

W-

(71
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1 the first place?

2 A. Well, one of the guys said that: Hey, he'd be

3 a -- he'd have a local address there in Tucson. He'd be

4 glad to help out with what we're doing.0
5 Did he?

6 MR. AHERN: Do you know?

7 THE WITNESS: I don't know if he did or not.
S

8 MR. AHERN: If you don't know, say you don't know.

9 THE WITNESS: I don't know.

10 BY MR. BROWN:

11 0 Do you know whether or not any individuals

12 wrote to this address, his address requesting any reprints,

13 and whether or not he, in fact, supplied any of the

14 reprints?

15 A. I do not know.

16 Okay. And again, now, what were we saying,

17 what is meant by out of pocket?

18 A. Well, the way I understand, he was building

19 a home, and whatnot, and he didn't really know what was
0

20 going on, so we had a little -- a severe communication

21 breakdown with Ed.

22 Okay. Earlier you indicated that you had a
0

23 bunch of people contributing to the effort to put some

24 money in and get some of these articles out, et cetera,

25 et cetera; about how many people would you say made

TELEPHONE: (602) 833-53W SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA

CERTIFIED COURT REPORTERS. DEPOSITION NOTARIES. RPRs. CPs CMs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720
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I contributions to help pay for the reprints and reproductio ?

2 A. Gee, I would say -- estimate around 35, 40.

3 Q Okay. And most of these were friends of yours

4 or social --0
5 A. No, some I knew and some I didn't know at all.

6 Okay. They were friends of friends who wanted to help out

7 okay? So I don't know everybody.S
8 Q Okay. Were you aware at any time that the

9 activity which you and the Committee were involved in,

10 that that activity was regulated by the Federil Election
11 Campaign Act?

12 A Not at all. I had no idea one couldn't print

13 up any information on the Congressmen and pass it out. I

14 had no idea that was against any rule or regulation of the

15 United States. I thought we were still a free country.

16 I have no doubts that we are.

17 A. Well, I am beginning to doubt it.

18 Okay. Did you intend to form a committee unde

19 the structure that is set out in the Federal Election0
20 Campaign Act?

21 MR. AHERN: I think I have to object to that; it

22 calls for a legal conclusion. He already stated he
0

23 wasn't aware of any of the statutes, so he could not have

24 formed any specific intent that would form something that's

25 defined as it's defined in the statute.
0

TELEPHONE: (602) 833-5363 SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
CERTIFIED COUR
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1 Go ahead and answer the question if you know

2 what the political structure is in the statute, Answer

3 the question, it you don't know what it was, then you just

4 don't know.

5 THE WITNESS: Well, you raised a good point. I'd

6 like to answer all the questions, but you bring up a very

7 same point I was trying to get out of my attorney, okay.

8 What is a political committee, and Kevin has done a

9 pretty good job to tell me what was going on with the

10 Federal Election Commission, whatnot. I still am not too

*11 clear on it. I don't know really what a political

12 committee is.

* ~ 13 MR. BROWN: Okay. Go off the record.

14 (Whereupon, an ott-the-record discussion

C-1 15 ensued.)

16 MR. AHERN: I would like the record to reflect

17 Mr. Watson's answer to the question is in the negative to

18 the extent that he understands what a political committee

*19 was, and he's already stated he didn't have any idea at

20 that time. He did not intend to violate any stateso

21 regulations of the Federal Government or the F.E.C., and

22 had he known that he was pretty remotely close to being

23 in violation of something like that, he would have

24 consulted his attorney to find out if he was, and had

25 followed the rules and regs. But I think you need that

TELEPHONE: (1021 833-53W SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL 13ANK PLAZA

CERTIFIED COURT REPORTERS, DEPOSITION~ NOTARIES. RPRs, CPs. CIVs 20 E. MAIN ST., SUITE 720
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1 kind of a statement for purposes of whoever is going to

2 take an action or no action position on this particular

3 case.

4 THE WITNESS: Well, yeah, that's pretty much it.

5 If I knew there was some sort of violation that we're

6 involved with, we'd sure as heck found out what irn the

7 world is going on. As long as there's some way that we

8 can pass out Congressmen's voting record, which is really

9 the main intent of what we're trying to do, I had no idea

10 there is some sort of violation that we were going against

11 by doing --

12 MR. AHERN: Another thing I'd like noted on the

* ~ 13 record is if it is important, my understanding is how you

14 conclude one of these matters is either you take some sort

C 15 of a no action position, there is no violation whatsoever

16 or you undertake some sort of a conciliatory agreement or

17 prosecute or hand it over to the U.S. Attorney to prosecut

18 and they make a determination. If it would be helpful to

19 conclude this for us, to enter into some sort of a

20 conciliation agreement, we'll be more than happy to, if

21 the conciliation agreement was something along the lines

22 that he didn't know he was doing something wrong, and he

23 is to solicit an opinion from the F.E.C., and we will, in

24 all ways and forms, act with the F.E.C. in the future. I

25 am very interested in that, because I am retainer with hi

TELEPHONE: (002) 833-5353 SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
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MR. AHERN: So that's not --
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company, and these sorts ot things end up in my lap, and

it's my job to make sure everybody is walking along

correctly.

So if that is helpful in terms ot any type of

resolution ot this matter, I just want it to go on the

record stating that.

MR. BROWN: Well, again, we will always try to work

along that line of including the case, anyhow, but we

should let you know that we make recommendations to the

Commission, and it's the Commission's final decision as to

how they will proceed.

MR. AHERN: That's fine.

BY MR. BROWN:

Q Okay. I guess just one other question then.

Has the Committee For The Record, as the

entity itself', continued its activity or its efforts,

whether in connection with the Udall campaign or any other

Federal candidate?

A. No.

MR. BROWN: Okay. Off' the record.

MR. AHERN: Is that the Committee doing that or

you and some other people?

THE WITNESS: Some other people, no, some other

TELEPHONE: (OW2) 833-53M~
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1 THE WITNESS: Nothing to do with that. I mean,

2 it's some other people, and we are doing basically this,

3 you know, we are handing out -- we are handing out to the

4 Congressmen voting records from all four congressional

5 districts.

6 MR. BROWN: Right, I understand that,

7 THE WITNESS: And information on inflation, so -

a MR. BROWN: I just fear that you may be lining

9 yourself up again for an assault by a complainant that

10 you are again influencing federal action, if the individual

11 is a federal candidate, and you are doing about the same

12 activity, and you are spending a certain amount of money,

t13 THE WITNESS: If his voting record is damaging to

14 his election, then that's what we are doing.

15 MR. AHERN: Okay. I would let you know this is

16 the first time I found out about this was in the car on

17 the way over here this morning, and I think I've made It

18 pretty clear to Wayne that if at any time someone gets

19 politically active and spends money directly or indirectly

20 on campaigns, the long arm of the law is going to grab

21 him, and we are going to view whatever he is doing now,

22: and if it remotely comes through what they were doing

23 with Committee For The Record, then we are going to

24 follow any guidelines that we can get from you people

25 that would help us determine what's the correct mode of

TELEPHONE: (602) 833 SCHMALZER CORPORATION FIRST NATIONAL BANK PLAZA
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MR. BROWN:

deposition.

For our purposes, this concludes the

(Signature Waived)
J. WAYNE WATSON

a *
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operating and the correct mode not to.

MR. BROWN: Okay.

MR. AHERN: I mean, it's obviously outside the

scope of the investigation that you are investigating this

morning, and we appreciate the insight, and we don't want

to be in this position again or have you guys come out

again.

MR. BROWN: Okay. For the record -- off the record

(Whereupon, an off-the-record discussion

ensued.)

C D

C-,

I
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1 STATE OF ARIZONA )
) ss

2 COUNTY OF MARICOPA )

3 BE IT KNOWN that the foregoing deposition was

4 taken before me, TERESA M. HUDSON, a Notary Public in

5 and for the County of Maricopa, State of Arizona; that

6 the witness before testifying was duly sworn by me to

7 testify to the whole truth; that the questions propounded

8 to the witness and the answers of the witness thereto

9 were taken down by me in shorthand and thereafter reduced

10 to typewriting under my direction; that the witnes

11 waived the reading and signing of the deposition; that

12 the foregoing 26 pages are a true and correct transcript

13 of all proceedings had upon the taking of said deposition,

14 all done to the best of my skill and ability.

15 I FURTHER CERTIFY that I am in no way related to

16 any of the parties hereto nor am I interested in the

17 outcome hereof.

18 DATED at Mesa, Arizona, this 10th day of Spetember

19 1982.

20

21

2 2 . . .. .
* Notary Public

23

24
My Commission expires:

25
August 1, 1985.
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DLR NEIGH3OR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared in
the July 2, 1980 edit4o'n of "The Review of the News",
giving some background and voting information of
Arizona Congressman Morris K. Udall.

This is being left at your home by a local group of

citizens concerned with higher and higher taxes, more

and more government controls and regulations and less

and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this reprint

and decide for yourself if your hard earned money is

.ben spent wisely through the voting privilege you

allow Congressman Udall as your Represehtative. All
of. dhese issues and votes were taken directly from. the

Congressional Records and are public information.

If you should question the wisdom and direction
Congressman Udall has taken on any of these issues,

you'll have the opportunity to let him know and make
a change at the polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be informed!

Thank you for your time and please vote your decision

Novembero4, 1O801

A TAX UEARY NEIG3ORR ..0
P.S. If you want additional.copies, please see-the

inside back page of the reprint :article.
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let seatol toy lsti Meorman frebears.
While Udll cotlinues fortsmally to list
his orli.iius elflilion as "hormon,"
lee Wroke wis tie Church over a doe.
Iristuml ttIer is Ihis teweaties snd Ins
phlirly declaretI that h@has "molt
fimmend a need fir orgatmited relicioat
il. my ,adilt ilie." Udall wse divorced
rt ns his wife alter six clildre, itt
19C.5 aid then married a tamaber of
" ":lill Hill staff.

laotis tluills brother Slewart
.;Crved tlhe Irtrams its Congress befole
la.ir selacltd by P'residet John P.
Krt ;*" in 1961 tobe Secretary of the
loIr "rl*.that May. Morris was elected
i :mngtrss fitt a pecial electiutn to fill

his lf er's seat. Tie new Congress.
mli ~bt displayed a Conservative
be-11."wrolills1 to put goverltnmtenit ot

001"'.8syou ro" basis and to cut the
iliinanl Debt by a billion dollars sn-

SUAl I It evean observed that "No
rli-,m., sectitmg school district would
p'raWtmthe way the Federal Govern-

ment Soe.' .oon. lmawel'er. lie belan
o lm'4Ciont act with Iis Arizona con-
.,juu a ndl became a leader in the

.IXI" dty Croup aRid floor whip
OF Usiollsi..Lyndon Johnson's

• :s~T' .,,'ilvSse~dinig schemes.

tL .'1's h'gisilalive assi niamels il-
lumle the lolteir stud itsular Affairs
.;mmnaee. lmere ie lies used Isis it-
litle (;lairiona to proiltole con-
#e '"latd use" and strip-naiating
c.islati'tm. llme ecunomicolly destruc.
i-e Alaka lands lackup., sald otler
.alroae uea.mures which have helped

two,.11'te% the enerl:y crisis in the natame
'I rev'il , aailalisi..

In October. 196?, having earlier
helped coasiait our figlting aen to time
Vietaiauit War by vigorously aISplirtinlg
lIme Johnson Administration's policy
there, hle switched to Ihe dove side of
tie itsue and thereafter followed the
themes or Senator Geokrge McOovera
nad Jane Fotdn. in 19.J, Udall chat.
lenged veteran House Speaker John
"McCormnck (D.-Massachusetts) for
the sp)eaker's lost. It was tile first
time ia a century that a Siting Speak.
er had been challenged, and Udall was
handed a scound secret-ballot thrashing
by u vote of 178 to 58. Undaunted, he
sought the pos of House Majority
Leader in 1971, but was decisively
trounced by tile late Representative
I lisl loggs ID..Louisiana). After the
vote. Udall lamented: "One more toss,
snd I'm Harold Stassen." In 96, that
additional loss followed in the wake
of at attempt to become Presidesit
wheat, as the leadinf, hope of the Far
Left group which had backed George
McGovern's candidacy itt 1972. he was
overwhelned by Jimnmy Carter.

In a letter published in ile strisoea
IDaily Star on December 12. 1979, Itep.
resestative UdalI asserted: "'My votiag
record is a fair subject of debate. It's
si open bcok aid it's public record. All
I ask is. that it be i)reselted accurate.
ly." Which seetta lair enough. So let
us accurately review some or the voles
cast by this Congressumnn on selected
issues of importinece. •

Abortion. Ilepresentqtive Udall's
votes oa. the life-and.death issue of
abortion have a.onsistenlly (a'ired
iiberalizatioi or (ederal abortion )0l-

limei.w,. 0111. NIWs, )lm 2. 19t6

1

1...

Icj. Ot iMay 29. 1974. for example, time
House gpassed an sunealment to that
year's Cmisnuaity Services Act to bar
comnmunity actlon programs front us-
ink family plhsnniag assislasce funds
for. edical aid or supplies in abortion
.cases. Udall voted to fund the abor-
tionists.

On Jtiae "17, 1977. and again oil
August 9. 1978. Mo Udall voted

gaie.st ameadnments to bar federal
iading of abortions except where the
l.ife of the mother tvould 'be endan-
gered should the baby be carried to
tern. On manamy other occasions be.
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro.
visions to allow federal funding of
4l')rtinns when two doctors can be
fotund to "certify" it is necessary to
protect the mother's "health." or
where the Infanticide is deemed
"medically necessary," elc. Those
vague provisions are supported by the
abortionists as a blank check for abor-
tionat on demand.*
,On July. 1. 1979. an amendment to

the bill establishing a federal Do-.
partmett of lEducation was alttoved

*tOi April 25. 1974. the lmio's. pgtaved an
stvaindumeatt it har the Nellial Stience
hi-unlatii ( tilltl |Pertmiliiti l ly research
imirt /,lcr-hiamsa11 fetuses itosid list Wo1a1
except its save the life of lae felus. ToI his
crelif, t.lall voled for lie aeantsidiimst.
Itsa it is ialerentiaig to alille that. earlier i%
ilh edly.t e ImadI v,ted (or a amimdilyinsg
Im,,via shaiCIh iaitlld hnIae alhamued live.
lelus ,iraealm'h to*1 carry out he iis mm1114
reSIX11.4ihlilit i.s of tiae atedical rpotemion."
It Wos 0austlher npelea-dedil. auhligutimas
t .nsdnrd wlich wmld have cleared le way
lor imin live prenatal humans u suilem
p;gs. Fortuatlely. it was rejected.
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to prohibit the Department from pro:
viding facilities to institutlon of-
lhillher education this use nialdatery
student fees to pay for abortions (ex.
copt to save the mother's lire). Udell
voted with-the abortionists. And. on
December 6. 1979. the I louse approved
an amendment to prohibit Medicaid
payments for all abortions except
those to save the mother. Again. Uall
voted "Nay." (Indeed. on December
11, 19791 he even voted against an
attempt to add toa Child Itealth bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraceptives could be dis.
pessed under the act to ninori.)

Civen his record, it is little wonder
that Congressmnan Udall is strongly
opposed hy those associated with the
right-to-life movement.

Friet tdu. And Foes. An Interesting
aspect of Morris Udall's voting recod is
its inclination to place roadblocks in
the paths of America's friends while.
assisting her enemies. Regarding the
farmer, .for example, Representative
Udull las voted to:

* Deiounce the Government of
frieadly. nti.-Cosinamnist South A'.
rice (October 31, 1977) ad prohibit
l8xport-ltel)ort 1i8k iarticilation in"
lsam tramsactioas with South Africa
(Jume 2. 1978). Fie even voted against
an amatendmaent to allow the Export-
laporl nnk to deal with oRoth Af.
rienit s Io.I; as the I.xi. Ilank was also
extetding (or was autlwrized to as.
tell) credit to Communist countries
(lhme 1. 1978).

0 Delele aniliLary training funds
Ior anti-Comamunist Chile and bar the

3
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4J lus1. (sr t ilitary credit sales
lhit siutioe (l)eceinber |I. 1973).
I iolhibit isiliteley assistascee (its-
di-sue cashl sales of weapons) to aesti-
islcunist Chile (March 3. 1976).
* Apr.ove it alteedment berriseg

sale II jet firtter peleees to Na-
elist Chiea t )ecember 20. 1968).
SItepeal l ihe 1yrd AnetidisietO

i el.swel i.ieoltutios atf chroesle
11,,s1 alsti-Cossensunist Rhodesia

ati h I. 1917. ltadll thus helped

re t, U.S. into compliance With

isso....,ual. donible.standard U.N.

,61, I lths(esia. Indeed. he even

sit asits sul)pOrt tile giving of
i. . lt the nations bordering Rho-

-ia %"ich were working. throughter-

iist.sc l guerrilla wearfae, to liqui-

it Salihury'i piro-Westernt Goierns-
oel M ste 22. 1977). These dall.
eked l)resseU es eentually helped

rli t esia ieow called Zinmbahwe)

er t-tbe rev~iome led by Marxist ter.
rift III, eft hluguabe,

he 4,-1&rAMr to this treatinelst of pro.
s* "rn ttveftosen tS. consider Con.

.aq4Jdnll's votes to:

* Kill nee otmgentlent in prohihit

e t-o M Cuionerce Department
tit,. . ct.ucttinp. trade with Coen-

h1i6t',b i (.uice 14. 1978 seud to

Il oilo r siiesdinent to lIrohibit
e ue .f lfreigl.o-id fuseds from

iseg ut(ed ter aly form or trtile or
qi.tassce too Coontiis ist Cube (June

. 191771.
a Ilelet aim neledment to prohib.

Ilse u:C efi 8111V luneds ill a State

el),en1t tlthorization bill lot

.ielantihIIS, t eid ltouile lssinssises ies

Conceeunist Vietnam (May 4, 1977).
. Kill ap amendment to prohibit

Ihternational financial Institutions
from using U.S. funds for aiding lice
breital, Coumunist regimes in Cuba.
Laos. or Vietnam (April 6. 1977).

* Approve legislation designed to
ease controls on% the export of non-

strategic goods to Comneunist nations

at the heiglht of thie ietnam War
(Decemeber 10.1969).

* Defeat an amendment to prolhib.

it the use of Export-Import Bank

funds to extend credit to Communist
countries (December 11. 1973).

e rikwirt an aneendment to prohib-

it fu'reige.a-id funds from being sent

iedirectly (through multilateral lend-
ing institutions to which we contrib-

ute, such as the World Bank). as well

as directly, 4o the dict-torlhipi of

Uganda. Cambodia, Laos. or Vietnam.
(August 3. 1978).

* Scotch an aemnendmenet to prohibit

tny aid to Nicaragua without prior

Conl~essional approval, thus allowing

the President unilaterally. to aid the

Comamunist regime which scow controls

tht country (September 6. 1979).

a Apoirove the bill granting lucre-

tive Most Favored Nation trading

status to fled China (January 24.

19H0).
0 Kill en amendment to prohibit

the use of Corninodity Credit Corpora-

tion fuds to fi.nce or guarantee tIhe

sale of wheat or. feed.grains. to the

Soviet Union end Ifed Chena (July 10.

1973).
'lhese are 111611ey' ore examples. but

these few will suflice to ilustrute
T
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Cultecesas'n Udell's at)parent fix*.
tiun with underanining nsti.Commu.
.tist Covestionessta while building up

* ~ thnserun by Marxists.

O.1I.A. 'I'lie Occupational Safe.
ty and Health AdininistraJion

(OS..A.) is one of the most oppres.

sive or federal regulatory agencies. It

hals spowited a iul, expensive bu.

S freaucracy to leharass employers and im.

Inse mnny snillioues in additional costs

on consumers and taxpajers - all to
achieve a statistically insignificant

inpu4ct 1n the1 safety record of Anteri-

cse industry. Ott November 24. 1970,

hMnrris dallv rted for tieh bill that

estanblished O.S.II.A. Thereafter. he
cnsistenltly opposed attempts to re-

duce O S.H.A.'s multisnillion-dollar

anmual budgets. as on June 27. 1979.
whetl h vated against nn attempt to

cut a nexlest $10.3 million front the
ageuecy's $t81,520.000 budget for the

• Fiscal 19W0.
* " F~vell attempts to relieve small op.

eriltnes from O.S.II.A.'s oppressive

a .scrutiny have been opposed by the
Cor.tressnas. O, June 15. 1972. lie

vsted against exempting front
O.S.H.A. cosipliance those lirmns em-

eloviheg 25 ir fewer persotns. And oil
,hle 2.1, 1976, he weent oil record op-
;ising aoeto bills first-iscstanece

.8.1' itutioun! sgain.cIt busineiges

* eel tltyiog t0 or fewer persons.
FIedleraeI l)esbt.ic 1907.l the offliiel

federal del )t limit stid at'sa "inere"

$330 billion. As we write. it is perched
a t n astronomicnal $879. billion (over
$3.901) lot eveiy'seu-e, wonene, and

Child ie tilee enation). ie1 neare ulien two

h . iev.e. 01 1t. e1WM, July 2, ite

dozen oecasions during the Interveningyears, Congressman Udell has voted to
increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the

deficit spending which is responsible
for inflatincg our money supply-and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced Budgets. While voting to

increase the National Debt. Repre-
sentative Udujl also voted at least
eirht times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amnendments thai would have
provided for balanced federal Bud.

gets. On August 16, 1978. for instance.
he opposed a snove to balance Fiscal

1979 outlays and revenues at $464.1
billion. Moments later, he voted in-

sted for a Resolution setting outlays
at $489.81 billion. revenues at $450 bil.

lion. with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is

the stuff of which raging inflation is
made ... avnd you pay (or it. "

School Prayer. Polls indicate that
a large majority of Americans favor

permitting voluntnry prayer in govern-
-nient scilcols. a practice banned 18

years ago by a Supreme Court bent on

stipplantil g our religious heritage with

Secular llumnasism. On November B.

1971. Morris Udiall voted against a

proposed Constitutional Amendment
to allow persons in public buildings to

participate in voluntary prayer. And,

on June II. 1979, he voted against an

secedmeset to permit. ns a purpose of

the sew Department at. Education.
daily opportunities for voluntary

-prner anmi mneditation in Covernment

schouls.
,oreed l" |"ing. "rhe conpulsnry

husing f schoolchildren for racist

5



purposes is opposed by le vast major-
ity of Aosericoisi of ail faces. yet it Is

still brim used to disrul)t time educe-

tiosmal'process in mmmy areas of time

coulitly. Morris Udall has coinsistently

voted nfainst attempts to curb foried

husiit. Evros duinr. tme heiglmt or time

1973 petroleumi crisis. while feigning

-onceton about our iwindling supplies

.ff.il, lie voted Against nit ammesdnient

which soultht to .conserve emergy by

ihtminP tit allociatio of petroleummi

fr husing of studemis to schools far-

tiler tim tihe (site oarest to their

huies. Amd, o.July 24, 1979, hlr'.

Udall voted against a proposed Comsti-

tutisinl Amendment to prolhibit com-

plling students to attemd a school

other thon tie one niesrest their home

tit achieve racial objectives.

Panma m Coital. Udall's votes on

the important li a ama Casel issue

were comsisteitly in favor of surren-

O derima U.S. ownership aid control over

that vitl Amierichai waterway. As lie

evpluined to a constituent ill a letter

0catedIOctober 
20. 1978, "1 approved of

Semite actin oim the treaties to return
Cillntiolof*ttheCoutal slid Zone to Pall.

min .l.". I plansti St)port iimple

nlent i~g lel.isintiowheit it reaches the11"or l ihe I louse."

As early as June 26. 1975. the Con-

iressioml.opposed aimendument in-

endedito prohibit the State Depart-

,etfroi using funids from its year.

lyumpl,ll
r intiol for necutiations to)

Ieliilulish tJ.S. rigsit lI te Coimal

Zoom()i .hmie 1. 19670. ie vo(c

wii.il ,munatler amentl,.se t whmy ia
wo~uldl hive ussqu¢m

-d Lhnt lly new 12811

amuma Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of time

United States lo the Zone. On May 31,

1978, Ie helped scuttle ai anmeiu t

to prohibit State Departnment funds•

from. being used to imuplemit tite

PanunIna Canal sellout treaties without

specific congressional approval. And.

onl September 26. 1979. he voted for

the implemetiig legislation to give

away our Panama Canal. *.

Numerous other Udall votes op-

posed moves to limit U.S. idl and

assistance to Paninna'5 pro'Nlarxist

legime. asom, May 11. 1978. when a

move to save tax mmey by cutting

back U.S. foreign aid to Panqmma wat

dcfeated oil a 187 to 187tin vote. Hlad

Moris Udaill voted "Yea;" or even

been absent, time prolial would have

passed.
Gun Control-. The re"ord seems to

indicate that Comgressmen Udall has.

oil various occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the imopor-

tant, issue of gun control. U.S. News

& World leporL for Augst 18; 1975.

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gull control."inme mmag-

zine for August 15. 1016. reported:

.Just two weeks go, lie IUdalIl told a

. liberamil lamvard Law School nuience

that lie was ,gainst gun coutrol." On

. tie other had, imm an August 7, 1976,

* letter to a constituent. Udel mien-

Stioned a"comproniis gut control bill"

iv whic lhad his "'suplport" as it would.

1 ao01g other thinr.s. "outlaw the "u-

I tune immimulacture mid sale of noel-

Itspotiil . conceula)le hallcuu." flut

• again, oi Jume 27,.1979. Udall wrote to

lh. R.I.w O OfliNtEiS, July 2. 1980

a conattituent: "As I'm sure you know.I'm opposed to the enactment of any
legislation having to do with comtrol or

releistratiol of firearms."
One tiling is certain. On July 24.

1908. Udeull oted for that year's gun

control bill which. aumno-g other things,

prohibited the interstate Ahipnlent of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

ine day, he voted against an amend-

ment to tite bill which would at least

have exemmipted slmotgunm. rifle, amod .22.

calilher rimi-fire ammunition from the

tiensure's severe restrictions.
Legal Aid For lomosexuals. On

June 27. 1977. during consideration of

tie year's Legal Services Corporation

funding bill, ai all edndneit was of.

fared to prohibit tax.inanctd legal

assistance in cases arising hut of dis-

putes over time issue of homosexuality

or gay righmts. It passe! by a maurin of

230 to 113. Conrressman Udall voted

to spend your tax dollars to hire law-

" yersnfor the militant homosexuals.

• Social Security Earnings Listi-

tatioe. Senior citizems aget 65 to 72

may earn im) to $3,000 without having

their Social Security checks penalized.

D lit additional incommie requires tie loss

a f a lollar of Social Security foin

every two dollurs earned - mnt UliCoii-

sciolable "Lax" rate of 60 percent.

This uinjstified, federal "string" at-

taIched to the return of payroll "con-

tjiliuliosm" mdinige during their working

liletimsie pressures mm y elderly inito

Ittal retirement lwhse t hey would

prefer to keep worl;ing part-Iine. 0nnl

whem sucis activity could enlhnnee thein

.physicl amid clotional well.beit.,

lite.Rev ew Ofli feINWS. July 3, 1930
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Yet, on October 27, 1077. Morris Udallvoted agoinsl an amendment to reids
tite ceiling o the earninga livmaltties

gradually over a four.year period.,and

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essentil

requirement for coping with terorism

amid subversion is adequate Intelli-

gence on the plans and moves of thugs

who perpetrate such activity. Yet. lit-

tle *effective counter-subversive intel-

ligence work is being conducted in the

United States today thanks tb "Liber-

al" in Congress amed the courts who

have closed our intelligence units c.

pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in it.

cent years includes time Subversive Activ-

ities Control Board. the Interhal Secu-

rity Divisibn of the Justice Depart-

meat. the louse Committee on Inter-

nal Security (H.C.I.S.). and the Sen.

.te Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressmni Udall has dune his part

. in this prunihg operation. For In.

stamce. on lay 18. 1972. he voted to

strip tile Subversive Activities Coan-

trol Board of its entire. year's funding.

Then. on Januaory 14. 1975. he voted

for the hlouse Itules which abolished
• the Ilouse Coammiittee oil Internal Se-

curity. A4cai at least three occasioms
(March 29. 1976. hMurcli 9. 1977, and

March 13. 1978) he voted against at.

temipts to have tHe Ilouse Judiciary

Committee earimark part of its annual

Ippiopriation for the internal security

i functions it was to carry out following

I Abolition of the II.C.I.S.
r Ntiomitl Speed L.imit. The seling

. of speed limits within tile various



stales is properly tie responsibility of
state legislattures. which are in a far
hIele aisitin than is Washington to
decide if a particular limit is all-

ilslaliate fiar miountainous or con-

gested areas, but outrageously inco.i-

glunus in iles-long ojesi stretches of

isdrrit highway. Unfortunately. tite
h. lf rmiversaielit intervened to set a
uai.l.riia ;.5s p.I. limit in all states.
0014,N.snisivad 1v tyfpically extortionate
slcatc to Cut federal Isirhvih y luds

M ilia limit is obeyed. OsIi)ecema.
N6l8. 197.1. Conigressmn. Udul! voted

t i 5 the 55 i.p.h. restriction.
tsuaer Protection Agency., el

t Inilicals siaking millions fromi the

,Potualled "ConsuImlerl alovenent" have

Inl.,ised $since 1961 to establish a fed-

eerl nmgeicy to I)ropugate their one-

si4tilviews at taxpayers' ex)ense. At

I-.t it was to be called the "Consumer

14"-ectioni Ag:ecy," then the "Agency

f,, (:osasumer Advocacy." fiad even.

tolly the "'Oflice bf Consuauer Rep-

r..esliati(." The idea.was to repre-

.1 (1.'moisa cisaamiaerl arnisst i)foduc-
e. beore courts and federal agencies.
Amiylg other thing:s, it ooul d) me-

u-h1. sutagest leg:islutio, tu Congreis,

ltiblish pruluigamda traicts, and miled.
it asle mid local governnmenat af.

. In short, thle itnaojity of Anieri:

C ama e,)silusuers who favor less govern-

lil-lit Ls'.tiol i (.ai anedlling ill) the

ta5,sl55Il5Y awould once ajuiua he €Osafelled
Is Ifiiai.ce tile mdiculs nllackii: Fee

lIariltise. On lt least thiee aiccjsiuos

((t)l'i er 1.1. 1971. April '1. 1974, .md

lr usry . 1978) h1uois Udall votrd

,a r.l hii.h thi. me'hluetasls~c/.

Defense. Since 1970. spendiag at
icone.security Welfare programs has
risen front 22 percent to over 33 percent
of* the federal Budget. in contrast.
defense spending (tle federal gay.
ernment's ,nain funictioni uider the
Constitution) has lunnaieted fro 40
percent to around 22 percent during
that tdme. Despite this disparity. Cot.

.messmilan Udall voted for the notori-
ous "transfer amendment" on May 3.
1978. to surrender yet another $2.8
billion from the defenlse budget to
socialist domestic progrants.

Despite the vast Soviet military
buildup. Mr. Udall lies mneanwhile

voted against construction of a fifth

CVN-?t nuclear aircralt carrier

(Auigst 7. 1978), against the B-I

bomber that is sorely needed to replaet

our antique fleet of 0.2s-(February

22. 1978), and against the Safeguard
antiballistic missile system (October 3,

1969) nteeded to lrotect our cities and

amilitary bases from Soviet missiles.

l".qual Jtig hts Aiendei.ent. On

October 12. 1971. Coi gressnni Udqll
voted for the proposed Equal Rights

Amnendinent to the Constitution. Prior
to linil passage. the I louse considered

an ameindment intended to specify

that the E.R.A. would aot affect

federal laws exempting women from

the draft, o federal or state laws

promnoting and protectingf the health or
safety of wooni. dthlall voted agaif.

this. cleirl. pIreforri i uthal women be

drufted witlh men for coambat and that

ilhey lose special health ,sid safely

lrftectiond. -

When it ttecamie.ul)l re n t that tlte
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cntroversiall (and Incredibly divisive)
lC.l.A. would not be ratified within

the reqvsired seven-year thus limit,

"Liberaals" in Congres simpsily scraed

Ithe rules and extended the ratification
deadline by 39 months. The terms 6f

extension are blatantly unfair and vio.
late the Constitulion. For exainile,

states which have ratified the HU.l.A.

f are not allowed to rescind their ratif-
a icatians duringi the extension period,

yet tlose which hvae already rejected
ile Anmeldment rally reverse them-
selves and approve it. Nevertheless.
Coigresssasn Udall voted for the x.

tension on Aiuskst, 15. 1978. Anng
other things, it was a vote to draft

Aimerica's daughters, wives, and
nisthers for military combat.

Taxes. Collressmllan auall's glhi.

Iosuphy ef taxation heavily empho-

sizes the transfer of ever increasing
,Itilititios of money front private

pockets to) govenminent coffers. On

June 20, 19 . for instance, he voted

for President Johnson's surcharge

which added 10 percent to personmal

and corporate incase taxes. He also

vted to extend the surcharg:e under

President Nixon (August 7. 1969). On

• Junle It. 1975. lie voted to uphold a

' provision to imlose an additioml

l ediral gailine tax of up to 20 cents a
pillon whenever U.S. glslioe coi.

summption exceeds its 197:1 level. Oi

Augtust 4." 19"7. lie voteaf for an

a•iineldsnemat to increase the federal

Iasline tax by four cents to suppurt
vuriis Iprngramns imd studies. And (la

h,ir1c:l, 1910., lie voted for the so.

called VWindfall Profits Tax (tnder

The 1191w 019W Ii IWS. Jut , 1,180

which oil companies will collect tax"front consumers) which will by 990
transfer a11 additional $2 billion
fron the private sector to the federal
bureaucracy.

Energy And Environment. Many
of the measures endorsed by Con.
gressman Udall in the areas of energy
and environment appear calculated to
deplete importiat energy resources
while -expanding federal control'over
tile nuion'u land area. lie has. for
example, been a chief sponsor of
laig-use legislation to create compre.
hensive la ne.control schetpes. Operast.
ihg through the slates, the federal gov.
crnsent would control these by retain-
ilg authority to decide how tax money
milhat be used. It represented a major
step toward federal contiol over all
land withina the United States.

Rlepresentative Udall has also
sponsored a strili-mining bill that is a
wide-ranging land-tuse iaasure loaded
with costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extgactio, of badly needed coal.

And. the Comgressanan is chief
House sponsor of Alaska lands lockup
legislation which would freeze a great
inty millions or acres or land in
Alaska rns federal paiks, wildlife ief-
uges, and other protected areas. he

result of tihe bill is to preclude or
seriously hinder development of Alas.
ka's abunsidnt go and oil. lepresenta.
tive Udaill explains that he is afraid
that ntlherkiC we Will "'never see a

blfulo herd gaisi" and "our grnnd.
chihhe. will ,ast be able to see a car-
ibois herd." That is balderdash. sid
the consequences of what Udall is

I



tryig £ do o e energy shortages, ever
higher fuel prices, and dependence on
o, ir, pirates. %

Congressman Wdll also voted, on
Novensher 19. 1979. to imlpse a mora-
toriurni on the eonstiuction of new
ne uclear Ipower plants, despite the pub.
lie record which shows that nuclear
pmwer is by. far our sqes#, tmost
abundnt. and least expeiisive large.
scale energy source. When this nucle.
ar-ban failed. Ldall introduced his
own version on January 31. 1980. call.
ing lot a three-year murateoriSm. ie
acknsowledges that it stands little
chalce of ilis'-Age It.l he waunts to be
on record to keel) ihe support coiing
h-onI his radical no-nukes friends.
. This is lot to say that Udall opposes

idl forins of envrgy production. When
it comes to the so-called "alternative"
sources (solar. wind. tic.). lie has de.
dlared: "We ought'to fund every nutty
sCicllist out there trying to solve the
proble m'." Nov if hio Udnll were pay.
mg: for all of this himself we would
not. cnnlplain. But lie is taxing us to
fund his "nutty" friends. Enough is
elalsuh .

Ot .une 3. 1977. Colsgressilnal
h'Uthil 'oted to establish the Depart-

ment of Enemgy. an incredible bu.
feau'rary which has snot produced so
much as a drop. of oil. has curbed
enerr.y. production Ihro.tgh its regulf,.
l inund paperwark uequireenl. and
now eumplohys cover 2:1.000 energycraIt
at a ca.ot to ll)-)'ers exceeding $12
billio l yearly. Thai is inore 1has1 the
cu,.shiled1 a111114l Ohlils of theisevei
Slstrc, e nil Coaai)nies. You I)py for it.

1O

THsouGH fronm exhaustive. lies
sampling fromn Morris Udall's recrd
establishes that thie Congreaman has
consistently used his considerably it.
fluence and seniority osl the sic of
bigger gevernment" msorse ,egulati.i.
higher taxes, expanding inflation, aid
a depleted national defense. Seniority
is a significant factor i% n candidate's
appeal to voters. Congress operat'es
under the seniority systen; and. whet
the power and influence which ac.
company longevity are used to rtain.
tain our basic political irstitutions ,,nd
the Free Enterprise economic system.
they become an asset to both the state
and nation. But, when used for con-
trary pw poses, they becosne serious
liabilities to all concerned.

In a newsletter published ins Jatu.
ary of this year. Rfepresentative Wdall
asserted: "There is one thing worse
titan overlooking an error - and that is
finding it but failing to correct it."
Will voters in the Second District of"
Arizona take such counsel to heari? If
so, one result could be a move td cur.
reet what lany-now perceive as.the
error of keeping in office a Con.
gressman whose radical views sad'
votes have been a hindrance both to
Arizona anti tie nation.

Congressionol Quorerly f6r Febru-
ary 23, 1980. observed: "lionically.
Democritic Rtep. Morris I. Udlll's
electoral strength has declined as Isis
influence in Congress has grown." It is
not irunic otall. The people are catch.
ig oi. The fihlal curtaill fortlhe con-
gressiolill phase of Morris U.dl's ca-
reer is about to fall. U Is

lite. Reviewof' 16H IM W July. t, t1o

1

ABOUT THIS DOOKLE]C...

Representative Morris Udall- Why Ari.
zona's Far Lej.t Congressman Is Now In
Deep Trouble, by Robert K Lee, originally
appeared in the July 2, 1980 the REVIEW
OF THE NEWS.

A one-year subscription [52 issues] is
" twenty dollars; eleven -dollars for six

months; and six dollars for three- months.
Subscriptions' may be ordered directly from:
the REVIE NW OF THE NEWS, Beinont,"
Massachusetts 02178.

Additional reprints of this copyrighted
article are available at the following prices:

Less than 100 .j...........,five for $1.00
100-499 copies • 18 cents each
500-999 copies . 15,cents each
1,000 or more copies ........ 12 cents each

order from: Committee for the Record

:6401 N. Val Dosta Drive
;' Tucson, Arizona 85718
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

August 12, 1982

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN ECOMT RQUESTED

John Wayne Watson
207 West Clarendon Avenue
Suite 20-G
Phoenix, Arizona 85013.

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Watson:

On October 21, 1982, you received notification that the
Commission had found reason to believe that you had violated

0 2 U.S.C. SS 433 and 434, provisions of the Federal Election
Campaign Act of 1971, as amended. An investigation of this
matter is being conducted and it has been determined that
additional information from you is necessary.

Consequently-, the Federal Election Commission has issued the
attached subpoena which requires you to appear and give sworn
testimony on September 3, 1982, at 10 a.m. •

Pursuant to 11 C.F.R. S 111.14, a witness summoned by the
C Commission shall be paid $30, plus mileage at the rate of 20

cents per mile. You will be given a check for your witness fee
and mileage at the time of the deposition.

Please confirm your schedule appearance with Duane A. Brown
on our toll free line (800/424-9530) within two days of your
receipt of this notification.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
Gener nsens (2

BY:
Kenneth A. Gros
Associate General Counsel

Enclosure



SuBPOENA TO APPEAR FOR DEPOSITION UPON ORAL
EXAMINATION AND TOPRDCREOS

AND OTHER RELEVANT DOCUMNT

TO: John Wayne Watson

At the instance of the Federal Election Commission pursuant

to section 437d of Title 2 of the United States Code, you are

C3 hereby subpoenaed to appear for deposition with regard to the

C*. distribution of a letter and reprinted article pertaining to

*0 Morris Udall. Notice is hereby given that the depositon is to be

taken at the U.S. Courthouse, 230 N. First Avenue, 4th Floor,

Phoenix, Arizona beginning at t en o'clock a.m. and continuing

each day thereafter as necessary.

Pursuant to section 437d of Title 2, United States Code, you

are hereby subpoenaed to produce on September 3, 1982, at the

above stated location:

(a) All documents, records or other material related to

contributions received by you and/or the Committee for the Record

and pertaining to the distribution letter and reprinted article

regarding Morris Udall.

(b) All documents, records or other muaterial related to

expenditures made by you and/or the Committee for the Record and

pertaining to the distribution letter and reprinted article

regarding Morris Udall.



Subpoena to Appear for Deposition
John Wayne Watson
Page Two

WHEREFORE, the Chairman of the Federal Election Commission

has hereunto set his hand at Washington, D.C., thigL day of

August , 1982.

Vak P. Reiche
Chairman
Federal Election Commission

0ATTEST:

Marjori I W. Emmons
0 Secret-y to the Commission



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

CERTIFIED MAIL
RX0TURN EIPT REQUESTED

John Wayne Watson
207 West Clarendon Avenue
Suite 20-G
Phoenix, Arizona 85013

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Watson:

On October 21, 1982, you received notification that the
CCommission had found reason to believe that you had violated

2 U.S.C. SS 433 and 434, provisions of the Federal Election
Campaign Act of 1971, as amended. An investigation of this
matter is being conducted and it has been determined that
additional information from you is necessary.

Consequently, the Federal Election Commission has issued the
attached subpoena which requires you to appear and give sworn

oD testimony on September 3, 1982, at 10 a.m.

Pursuant to 11 C.F.R. S 111.14, a witness summoned by the
Commission shall be paid $30, plus mileage at the rate of 20
cents per mile. You will be given a check for your witness fee
and mileage at the time of the deposition.

Please confirm your schedule appearance with Duane A. Brown
on our toll free line (800/424-9530) within two days of your
receipt of this notification.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY:
Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

Enclosure



BME VE FEIERRL E OI C(MSLSSICN

In the Matter of )
) MR 1279

J. Wayne Watson )
Omnittee for the Record)

CZRTIFICTIO

I, Marjorie W. Emons, Iecording Secretary for the Federal

Election Commission E gecutive Session on August 10, 1982, do

hereby certify that the Qummission decided by a vote of 6-0 to

0 authorize the sWkoEra and letter attached to the General
V

Counsel's August 2, 1982 report on MJR 1279 and send thma to
J. Wayne Watson.

Ccmissioners Aikens, Elliott, Harris,, McDnad, MuGarry,

and Reiche voted affirmatively for the decision.

cAttest:

Date U Marjorie W. Evmins
Secretary of the Comission



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

MNEMORANDUM TO:

FROM:

DATE:

SUBJECT:

CHARLES STEELE
GENERAL COUNSEL

MARJORIE W. EM?#S/JODY C. RANSOM

AUGUST 11, 1982

SUBPOENA REGARDING MUR 1279

The attached subpoena in MUR 1279, which was approved
by the Commission on August 10, 1982 by a vote of 6-0, has
been signed and sealed this date.

~0

N

C:,



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

F~TO:
CEINK 14. SMU , GE L COX.US.

MROMI W. DzfB/JaWy

August 4, 1982

0p'lrTTH - KM 1279
P110randum to the OCimmission dated 8-2-82

The above-named Icznt was rlated to the C i 88icn on
August 2, 1982 at 4:00.

Ccmiissioner Aikens submitted an objection at 5:27 on August 3,

1982.

is ftter wdll be placed on the agenda for the aeutive

Session of Tuesday, August 10, 1982.
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FEDERAL ECTP>..,N CQM,. - "
%% i-SHI%G -" . 'j.;h3

DE a Vin Tw-nsmitt.d:

cowssz MO--, AnamD f

MONDAY, 3-2-82, 4:00

EL,1T, PIOr HuUs

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 4, 1982, 4:00

MUR 1279 - Memorandum to the Commission dated
August 2, 1982

£ppon tta =6-iM'=mdatiQn in tO at t t d zpt .

object to the re4"!a .atio.

Sitre

ALL BLI= MMT BE SIG= AND DAM. PLESE EIR (WZ I BA E0 MO THE

COHISSICN SE Y. PLEAS RE7N TH E BALWT NO LAM MM TE DAMA

TM SHOW ABE.

&442 ofth msi ear

i--.--A

0

(,) I

07

Date:

SECR.'"17M BY



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

MEHORAMNDU TO: CNA=LS STEE=

FROM: MA3IORIE W. EMIONS /JODY C. RNSO0

DATE: AUGUST 4, 1982

SUBJECT: M4R 1279 - H; !rardWm to the Camission dated August 2, 1982

Attached is a copy of Commissioner Reiche's

vote sheet with comments regardinq t aphical errors.

ATTACHMENT:
Copy of Vote Sheet

%0



48-HOURSALM

'SEDJ-f TIVE
ECTION COMMISSIO>
1G3 All: 16

D,- , & Tiin Transmitted: ,OJDAY, 8-2-82, 4:0r

cars:C Xm

- O Ruza q :M:M IT r WEDNESDAY,

LJE=: MUR 1279

(1'

Memorandum to the Commission
August 2, 1982

dated

I appzove the.M wtion in tu1 died rqxzt.

I cbjwt to the rRoklaticn,

CC144ENTS: NEW A loom*

APAO AA&I,

Signature;

ALL BALLWI MEST BE SI D AND DA T.

COMISSION4 SEIM0.

TIME SHC M ABOVE.

PL R W E BA)1 NO LAM TN TM DAM AM

Fz= the Office of the Cxmission Setzy

FEDERAL

Vi~

Date:

PLAMRUMC T AL=M H

Mm %RRY, IN=ISF," CO

AUGUST 4v 1982,p 4:00



August 2, 1982

MEMORANDUM TO: MarJorie W. Emmons

FROM: Phyllis A. Kayson

SUBJECT: MUR 1279

Please have the attached Memo to the Commission

distributed to the Commission on a 48 hour tally basis.

Thank you.

%0
Attachment

cc: Brown
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D C. 20463

co

August 2, 1982

00

MEMORANDUM TO: The Commission

FROM: Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY: Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Couns

SUBJECT: Authorization to Issue S bpoena in Con-
. nection with MUR 1279

On October 14, 1981, the Commission found reason to believe

that J. Wayne Watson and Committee for the Record (the
"Comittee") violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing to register as a

C political committee and S 434 for failing to file the appropriate
financial reports. It appeared that Watson and the Committee
were responsible for the distribution of a letter and reprint
article, the purposes of which were to influence the 1980
Congressional election in Arizona.

Accordingly, the Commission sent interrogatories to
Mr. Watson on October 21, 1981, along with notification of RTB
finding. Throughout November and December, Mr. Watson's attorney
repeatedly stated that answers would be provided. However, we
did not receive answers until we sent a letter informing counsel
that we would request the Commission issue a subpoena.
Mr. Watson's attorney sent an unnotarized set of answers on
February 8, and a notarized set on February 22.

The response to the interrogatories raised more questions
than it answered. One such response included an invoice which
indicates that an entity known as Biltmore Properties may have
paid for 25,000 copies of the reprinted article. The OGC has
learned that Biltmore Properties is Mr. Watson's place of
business, and further, that it is an incorporated entity in the
state of Arizona. Since Mr. Watson did not include a cancelled



Memorandum to the Commission
MUR 1279
Page Two

check, it is unclear whether he paid for the printing or whether
the business did. If Biltmore Properties made the expenditure,
the issue of a possible 5 441b(a) violation must be addressed.

Based on this information, the OGC requested in March, 1982
that the Commission submit additional interrogatories to Watson
in an effort to clarify the source of the funds used for printing
expenses. As of this date and after considerable delay and
telephone communications, the answers to the second
interrogatories have not been produced. Although subpoena
enforcement might be the first alternative, the OGC believes that
it is not the best. Because interrogatories often raise more
questions than they answer, the OGC feels that the taking of a
deposition will help expedite the proceedings in this matter. in
addition, since documents will have to be produced to verify
certain statements, the on location inspection of those documents
will also facilitate our bringing this matter to a close. It is
for these reasons that we request the Commission to authorize the
OGC to obtain the deposition of J. Wayne Watson.

Recommendation

1. Authorize the attached subpoena to J. Wayne Watson.
2. Send attached letter

Attachments
1. Subpoena
2. Letter



SUBPOENA TO APPEAR FOR DEPOSITION UPON ORAL
EXAMINATION AND TO PRODUCE RECORDS

AND OTHER RELEVANT DOCUMENTS

TO: John Wayne Watson

At the instance of the Federal Election Commission pursuant

to section 437d of Title 2 of the United States Code, you are

hereby subpoenaed to appear for deposition with regard to the

0h distribution of a letter and reprinted article pertaining to

o Morris Udall. Notice is hereby given that the depositon is to be

K% taken at , beginning at

_and continuing each day thereafter as necessary.

Pursuant to section 437d of Title 2, United States Code, you

are hereby subpoenaed to produce on August , 1982, at the above

stated location:

(a) All documents, records or other material related to

contributions received by you and/or the Committee for the Record

and pertaining to the distribution letter and reprinted article

regarding Morris Udall.

(b) All documents, records or other material related to

expenditures made by you and/or the Committee for the Record and

pertaining to the distribution letter and reprinted article

regarding Morris Udall.



* 7

8":Mnyaa o al for Deposition
7n~ V ae, sn

WHEREFORE, the Chairman of the Federal Election Commission

has hereunto .et his hand at Washington, D.C., this day of

August , 1982.

Frank P. Reiche
Chairman
Federal Election Commission

ATTEST:

Marjorie W. Emmons
Secretary to the Commission
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I FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

John Wayne Watson
207 West Clarendon Avenue
Suite 20-G
Phoenix, Arizona 85013

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Watson:

On October 21, 1982, you received notification that the
Commission had found reason to believe that you had violated
2 U.S;C. SS 433 and 434, provisions of the Federal Election

V Campaign Act of 1971, as amended. An investigation of this.
matter is being conducted and it has been determined that.
additional information from you is necessary.

Consequently, the Federal Election Commission has issued
0 the attached subpoena which requires you to appear and give

sworn testimony on August ,1982, at

Pursuant to 11 CFR 111.14, a witness summuoned by the
Commission shall be paid $30.00, plus mileage at the rate
of 22.5 cents per mile. You will be given a check for your
witness fee and mileage at the time of the deposition.

Please confirm your scheduled appearance with Duane A.
Brown on our toll free line (800/424-'9530) within two days'
of your receipt of this notification.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele

General Counsel

By: Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

Enclosure



INTERROGATORIES

J. Wayne Watson

Please answer the following questions. Exhibits A and 9 are
attached.

1. Who paid for the printing expense of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B
See attachment.

Please provide a copy of all cancelled checks by which the
payments were made.

See attachment.

2. Did Biltmore Properties pay for any of the expenses
incurred in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of any cancelled checks by which
payment was made.

N/A

3. Is Biltmore Properties incorporated?

Yes

4. Please name all individuals who contributed money to be
used in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B
See attachment.

For each person, please state how much money they
contributed.

See attachment.

K



NAME AMOUNT

James R. Clark

J. Wayne Watson

William C. Attaway

Jack Silvernale

Earl Bronson

Lewis H. Urling III

Don Barnette

William Jolly

$ 250.00

250.00

150.00

100.00

100.00

25.00

100.00

150.00

'A

N

C!



STATE OF ARIZONA )
) 5s

County of Maricopa )

J. WAYNE WATSON, being first duly sworn according to

law, upon oath, deposes and says:

That he is associated with the Committee for the Record,

the subject of Federal Election Commission Complaint HUR 12791

that he has read the foregoing Answers to Interrogatories and

that to the best of his knowledge, the statements made therein

are true and correct, except as to those matters alleged on

information and belief, and as to such matters, he believes them

to be true.

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to ore m this day of
0.. ,1982.

ujotary Public

My Commission expires:
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DEAR NEIGHBOR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared in
the July 2, 1980 edit4on of "The Review of the News",
giving some background and voting information of
Arizona Congressman Morris K. Udall.

This is being left at your home by a local group of
citizens concerned with higher and higher taxes, more
and more government controls and regulations and less
and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this reprint
and decide for yourself if your hard earned money is
.being spent wisely through the voting privilege you
allow Congressman Udall as your Represehtative. All
of these issues and votes were taken directly from: the

- Congressional Records and are public information.

If you should question the wisdom and direction

Congressman Udall has taken on any of these issues,
you'll have the opportunity to let him know and make
a change at the polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be informed!

Thank you for your time and please vote your decision
November.4, 19801

TAX WEARY NEIGEBOR,

P.S. If yov want additional copies, please see the

inside back page of .the reprint maticle.

EX H ir lorr"COmP LAI MT

Fo,q Co,j a e s:C o riisrr.c 1118

C omm mnrE FIA 7 HE Ri~dootDl

,A-x6/r A
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Repreentative

<ALL
W y Arizona's

Far Left.
.Congressman

!s Now In
Deep Trouble

by RobertW Lee

a THIS YrAR more than a half-dozen
"'Liberal" Senators are*running scared,
as are more than a score of their
counLerparts in the House. Among the
latter is Representative Morris Udall
(D.-Arizona). the 10.term "Liberal"
who. could at one time count on 70
percent support at the polls, yet
squeaked by with a mere 52.5 percent
in 1978. This year, Congsrnsman Udall

lt e Rev'ew OfThe NEWS, JL4y 2, 1930

Is

is in especially deep trouble as voters
in the Second District of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him c-
countable for the significant contr-
bution he has made to double-digit
inflation, higher taxes, oppressive
federal reulation, and an America.
last foreign policy.

Morris King Udall was born June
15, 1922, in SL Johns, Arizona, a ham-

6



0 I

let selliIo lhy hii- Mormon rrebeairs.
While dalIl coitinues (ormally to list
Ilis irli-usms alfiliation as "klormoi."
lie tbreake wish thie Church over a doe.
tlijul smuller in lis twenties a.id has
pImilirly declared that he has "not
found anstled fir organized religion
ita mlil ymtil life." Lidall was divorced
Iraism his wife uter six children in
1915 3nand tlemsnmarried a member of

".maJill I fill staff.
Mitsis 1dalls brother Stewart

.ervvtd lmtshorerm mi im$ Congress befoe
l-isO lecitd by President John F.

en, v i6ll96 to be Secretary of tme
Illeli.r. That May, Morris was elected
(4) tim giSS ill a jecial election to fill
his brtlier's seat. Time new Congress-
nmuamTist displayed a Conservative

b4 tI4 1 IiiwlSmlg to put govermammlent onf
a -- payi ts you g:" basis and to cut the
Hta ial )ebt by a billion dollars an-
isally. lie even observed that "No
isteltli lcetimg school district would
oiperate the way tme Federal Govern.
msflhles." Soon, lhowever, .e belan
Ito 41 clalontlt with his Arizona con-

at " ad becaame a leader in the
• I,1" Study Group and floor whip

t4mr Tiesidlint Lyndon Johnson's
"I #'iedv" spemdimg schemes.

tr .'l legislative assignlleamts in-
cludilrse Inierior and Insular Affairs
(;ionssimtee, where lie li as used his is%.
lilmmalas (mhairan to 1)rultote con-
lmoverslal "lmnmd use" and stvip-mining
lheislation. tlie ec"1nomn1ically destruc.
live Alaska lands lockup. amd other
extreme meusres w.'hich have helped
(it wmsem m lime elell:y crisis in time nammme
iat i'amval ummameiimlliSmmm.

In Octor. 1907, having" earlier
helped coikiliit our fighting memn to the
Vielliam War by vigorously suplorting
lhe Johnson Adainiistratioi's iolicy
there, he switched to the dove aide of
tle itsue atnd thereafter followed the
theames of Senator George McGovern
and Jane Fouda. In 19G0. Udall chal-
lenged veteran 1 louse Speaker John
McCormaAek (D.-Mnassanchusetts) for
tile Speaker's post. It was the first
tine in am century that a sitting Speak.
er had been challenged, nnd Udall was
hanaded a sound secret-ballot thrashing
by a vole of 178 to 58. Undanted. lie
sought the posi of House Majority
Leader it% 1911. but was decisively
trounlced by the late Representative
Hale Bioggs (D.-Louisiana). After the
vote, Udall lamented: "One more loss,
and I'm Harold Staisen." In 1076. that
additional loss followed in tie wake
of oi attempt to become Presidett
wheim, as the leading hope of" the Far
Left group which had backed George
MicGovern's candidacy ina 1972. ie was
overwhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published i. time trito om
Iaily Star on December 12, 1979. Rep-
resentative Udall isserted: "My voting
record is a fair subject of debate. It's
sit upen bcok and it's public record. All
I ask is that it be presented accurate.
ly." Which sents fair enough. So let
us accurately review some or tile votes
cast by this Congressman oil selecled
issues of importance.

Abortion. lepresentqtive UdaJrls
voles oil tie life-and-deasth issue of
ailortioi, have onsistently fa',led
liberalization of federal abortios pol-

Ilie RvleW Of llme lfllif ul 2, 1980

icjk. On M ay 29. 1974, for example. the
House lIassed an ainemlyment to that
year's Community Services Act to bar
conmrmutily action programs from us-
inik family plfanning assislance funds
for nmedical aid or supplies in abortion
.cases. Udall voted to fund the abor.
tionists.

On June 17. 1977. and again aim
Aulgust 9. 1978. Mo Udall voted
against a umendmments to bar federal
Itmmding of abortions except where the
life of time mother would be endan-
gered should the baby be carried to
term. Oninlny other occasions be-
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro.
visions to allow federal fundinmg of
abortiosis when two doctors cai be
found to "certify" it is necessary to
protect the mother's health,." or
where the infanticide is deemed
"medically necessary" etc. Tmose
vague provisions are supported by the
abortionists as a blalk check for abor-
tim on demand."

,On .uhly .1. 1979. aim anmendment to
the hill establishing a federal De-.
Iartment of l~ducation was aliptoved

"Oil Apiril 25. 1974. teme Ilisse lpprived In
amneldmett ill liar the Natiomal- Science
Iiiuititii'i Flmim pertorriimlgany research
losing li't Ilulamll fetuses outside limt WooiIll
exceptl i save the lite of the fetmus. To his
etcii. lthhzill voted fair lime uleallenet.
limit it is i'lieretilg to emile that. earlier ill

ime si.y. lie had v'oted for a modifying
pri-visii. ?hichwomuld Iive illmaed live.
lets irscinreim "ha carry out time dutiesi nd
res'limlsilliliiet of time amlelical peleasion."
It wis 6iiilmer aeieaded. nllilliguus
tmdarui wiich lhvomill have cleated lie way

Igor Usigl.tive trental iumans a guilmesm
. Fmaruatlely. it wot rejected.

lhe Review Of1 IIOHW. Jul 2. Il

to prohibit the Department from pro:
viding facilities to institutions of,
lirher education that use Mandatory
student fees to pay for abortions (ex.
cept to eave the maother's life). Udall
voted with the abortionists. And. on
December 6, 1979, the -louse approved
an anieiduent to prohibit Medicaid
paysments for all abortions except
those to save the-mother. Again. Udall
voted "Nay." tlndeed, on December
11. 1979, he even voted against an
attempt to add to a Child Health bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraceptives could be dis.
pemsed under the act to minors.)

Given his record, it is little wonder
that Congressman Udall is strongly
opposed by those associated with the
right-to-life niovemnent.

F.riends. And Foes. An interesting
aspect of Morris Udall's voting record is
its inclimution to place roadblocks in
the palhs of America's friends while.
assistinig her enem ies. flegarding the
forner, for example. Representative
Udall lIas voted to:

e Denounce the Government of
friemndly. amndi-Coin anulist Souath Af.
rica (October 31, 1977) and prohibit
Export-inport Bannk participation in
lows trisamctioms with South Africa
(June 2, 1978). He ev.im voted against
an amemineit to allow the Export-
Imporl Hamk to deal with Sotth Af.
rica us loig as the ",ximn Bamk was also
extendiag (or was aullmorized to ex.
temmd) credit to Communist countries
(,lue 1. .1978).

0 DIelce military training funds
for anti-Communist Chile and bar the

w;



'r to ulils for miilitary credit sales
that aslion lI)eceaber II, 1973),

to l-,flibit military assistance (in-
uding cash sales of weapons) to asiti-
,11,iunist Chile (harch 3. t9761.

0 Appiivea ntli esidment barring
e[ sale fi jet fighter planes to Na.
*tialit h(i0,ia ()ecemnber 20. 1968).

* lteleal ih lBrd Ainendent

hi il,,Neile impoitation of chrome
e 1sa141 1stilli.Coliluinist Rhodesia

aro 1 , 1917). ldall thus helped
cc e .5. ilito compliance with

oe ianor. denble.standard U.N.
,voll sfl Ithsdesia. Indeed. lie eveni

rilt W sr a to su poliat the giving of
I.H. aidl t the nations bordering Rho-

vain l'ch were working, through Ier-

,isn and guerrilla wvarfare, to liqui-

ate . i~lhury'A liro-Western Govern-

tent Jgune 22. 1977). These Udall-

acked l)ress-es eventually helped

ur It lu lesia (now called Zimbabwe)
ver 1lie re iie led by Marxist ler-

,it I*,ett Mugabe.
li si.lltrast to this treatment of pro-

V, "-t,(verninents. consider Con-
,4 .1a01 Udimll's votes to:

I llv a tmnendinent to prohibit
a 8f Conilerce Department

41ll4tkWCL'iductinig t rade wit hCoin-

iiiiiit Cuba (.luse 14. 1978 alid to

ill miuilther aliendsnent to prolibit

lie use at f,,eig.-aid funds from

Meinsg used (fr any form of trmifte or
b .. nci~ie Iso Comsnumnist Cuba (Ju.e
i9. 1771.

a lic-lent am. ainendment to proihib-

t tIle u::t. of fill funds ill a S ate

Je rtllillentlsutthorization bill for

ls nt s.n 1s i, tf r ,id to the asnssils its

Conimunist Vietnam (May 4, 1977).
0 Kill ap amendment to prohibit

international financial institutions
front using U.S. funds for aiding the
brutal Coaniunist regiimes in Cuba.
Laos. or Vietnam (April 6. 197?).

* Approve legislation designed to
ease controls oil the export of non-
strategic goods to Communist snations
at the height of the Vietnam War
(Decensber 10. 1969).

9 Defeat an amendment to prohib-
it the use of Export-import Bank
funds to extend credit to Communist
countries (December 11. 1973).

e "Fwiw'rt nit amendnent to prohib-
it lsreign-iid funds from being sent
iidirectly (through multilateral lend-
ing institutions to which we contrib-
ute, such as the World Bank). as well
as diiectly, to the dictatorship .of"
Uganda. Cambodia, Laos. or Vietnam.
(August 3. 1978).

* Scotch an amendment to prohibit
any aid to Nicaragua without prior
congressional approval, thus allowing
time President unilaterally to aid the
Communist regime which now controls
tht country (September 6, 1979).

a Aplirove the bill granting lucra-
tive Mlost Favored Nation trading
status to Red China (January 24.
1980).

6 Kill an amendment to prohibit
the use of Coinmoltry Credit Corpora.
tio,. funds to finmnce or guarantee the
sale of wheat or. feed grains, to ithe
Soviet Union and lied Clehia (July 10.
1973).

Thele are um1101y #nore exaniples. hut
these few will suffice to illustrute

I.
the 11401'a Of te I, JW5 uly 3. IM5

Conigessinn a Udall's apparent fixa.
tion with undermining anti-Coniunu-
nist Goveininents while building up
thoseirun by M rxists.

• O.S..lI.A. Tie Occulational Sare.

ty and Health Admninistrajion
(O.S.l-I.A.) is one of the most oppres.

sive of federal regulatory agencies. It

I has spowmied a hugle. expensive bu-

' reaucracy to halrass employers and in-

pIse inany millions in additional costs
an consumers and taxpayers - all to
achieve a statistically insignificant
inpact in the safety record of Ameri-

can industry. On November 2.1. 1970,
Morris Wdall voted for the bill that

established O.S.I..A. Tlhereafter, lie

c€),isistently opposed attempts to re-
duce (S.lI.A.'s multimillion-dollar
annual budlets, as on June 27. 1979,
when lie vjted against an atteml)t to

cut a onocst $10.3 million from the
agency's $181,520,000 budget for the

, Fiscal 1980.
Evenatteml)tS to relieve small op-

eraitinns Ioin O.S.ll.A.'s oppressive
scrutiny have been opposed by the

• . |, r.,msm. Ott.Jume 15. 1972, lie

* voted agaiisit exempting froen

O.S.II.A. compliance those firins em-
i)liig 25 ir rfewer iersons. And on

.ljne 24. 1970. lie went oi record op.

0)iSing a ,lave to bait first-iistance
' IO.S.I'.A. citations agaiist businesses

empiosyilg It) or fewer persons.

I , 'edersl )bt.in 1.967. tlie official
t *, O,

federal debt limit stood at a ",nere"
$330 billion. As we write, it is pierched
at nlistrwollnlical $879 hillion (over
I$:i.LO for eveiy "illl. Woman, and

chiil ini the ntotioi). On siore than two

]h . Rwlet OIli theIWS, ful1 2, 19l0

dozen occosions duri1g the interveningyears, Congressman Udall has voted to
increase te debt limlit and allow the
federal government to continue the
deficit spenditg which is responsible
for inflating our mney supply and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced lludgcts. While voting to
increase the National Debt. Repre-
sentative Udoil also voted at least
eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against asnendnients that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud.
gets. On August 16, 1978, for instance.
he opposed a move to balance Fiscal
1979 outlays ad revenues at $404.1
billion. Moments later, lie voted in.
stead for a Resolution setting outlays
at $489.8 billion, reveiues at $450 bil-
lion. with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is
the stuff of which raging inflation is
made . . . and you pay for it.

School Prayer. Polls indicate that
a larre majority of Americans favor
permitting voluntary prayer in govern-
mnet scloiols, a practice banned 18
years go by a Supreme Court bent on
supplantilig our religious heritage with
Secular lumnism. On November 8,
1971. Morris Usbill voted against a

prolosed Coostitutional Amendment
to allow persons it public buildings to
participate in voltutary prayer. And.
on June 11. 1979. ie voted against an
amendlment to permit. As a purpose ofr
the new !)epartment of Education.
daily opportumiities for voluntary

proyer and meditation in government
schools.

Forcel tBitsisg. ithe compulsoiry
husi g uf schoolchildren for racist

5



pourposes is opposed by tie vaist major-
ity of Americansof all races, rat it is

still being used to disrupt Ihe educa-

tional process in many.areas of ti

country. Morris Udull hes cnsistently
voted against attempts to curb forced

busiug. Eve. during tile heaiglht of the

1973 petroleum crisis, while feigning

cotcern about our *lwindling supplies

,f til. fie voted against nit amendment

which SCulht to conserve energy by

haninaigin the allocation of petroleum

ftr busing of students to schools far-

ther than theI loue nearest to their

hines. And, o.nJly 24. 1979. hrI•

Udall voted against a proposed Consti-

tutional Amendment to prohibit coin-

pelling students to attend a school

other tbo'n the one nearest their home

it achieve racial objectives.
Planama Conal. Udall's votes on

the inportast Panama Canal issue

were cois..tently in favor of surren-

dering U.S. ownership and control over
that vitualAmerican waterway. As lie

explained to a constituent in a letter

dated October 2U. 197R. " approved of

Senate action oil the treaties to return

ciintll of t(lie Cunal mid Zoae to Pai-

111n .... I plan t support imple-

menting leg3isltionwlen it reaches tihe
Iloor o4 the I louse."

As early as June 26. 1975, the Co-

gressmn opposed ail ameindrment in-

tended to plohibil the State Depart-

ment r-.... using funds from its Yen[-

ly I ppilglglrinti(ol fo)r ueguliatiulls to

eliaiulsishU J.S. rights in the caallal

ZloIe. Ot) .Jmie 1. 1976, lie vuted

sqoieill unother amendsient which

wo I'hli h."e ..si c;d tlh1t any new 118i •-

asama Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and eontrol" 'f thes
United States in the Zone. On May 31.

1978. lie helped scuttle ai ameudment
to prohibit State Department funds

from. being used to implement tile

Pananm, Canal sellout treaties without
specific congressional approval. And.

on September 26. 1979. he voted for

the ilulsplemelitilic legislation to give
away our Panama Canal.

Numerous other Udell votes ol-.

posed moves to limit U.S. miii and

assistance to Panama's pro-Marxist

regime, as-on lay 11. 1978. when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back U.S. foreign aid to Paanima was

defeated oil a 187 to 18?/tie vote. tead

Morris Udall voted "Yea$" or even

been absent, the prolmsal would have
passed.

Gun Control. lhe record seemrs to

indicate that Congressman Udall has.

on various occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the inwor-

tant issue of gun control. U.S. News

& World Report for August 18;'1975,

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gun control." Tiense maga.

zine for Autgust 15. 1976. reported:

"Just two weeks ago. lie I UdlI told a

liberal Ilaivrd Law School audience

that he was aognst gun control." On

, the other hand. in an August 7. 1976.

letter to a constituent. Uduill men-

ti ned a "comnprunish gun control bill"

whcil had his "supp-rt" as it wouild,

among other things. "outlaw the fu-

ture imuulActure aid sale of ioej-

sputili:. concealal)e lea lulvms." But

leg il, oil Juite 27..1979. Udel wrote to

the Review 01 Ils. l IWS, July 2, 1110

a ccastituent: "As I'm sure you know,
I'm opposed to the enactinent of any
legislation having to do with control or
registratiolm of firearmis."°

One thing is certain. On July 24,

1968. Udall yoted for that year's gun

control bill which. ammog other things.
prohibited the interstate shiptment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

same day, lie voted against an amenid-

incnt to the bill which would At least

have'exeillpted shotgun. ritle. and .22-

caliuer rim-fire ammunition from the

mneasure's severe restrictions.
L.egal Aid For Ilonosexeals. On

Jiune 27. 1977. Iuriig consideration of

the year's Legal Services Corporation

funding bill, an amendement was of.

fered to prohibit tax.linanced legal

assistance in cases arising out of dis.

putes over the issue of homosexuality
or gay rights. It passed by a inargiti of

230 to 1.13. Congressman Udal voted

to spend your tax dollars to hire law-

yers for the militant homosexuals.
Social Security Earnings Lini-

tation. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may eare 11) to $3.000 without having

their Socinl Security checks penialized.

11st additional ijcmne requires the loss

of a dollar of Social Security fog

every two dall s earned - es uncoln-

scioiable "tax" rate of 60 percent.
This unjostified federal "string" At-

tached to tile return of payroll "coi-

t iiutiots" made durin; their working

lifetilme pIresures umany ellerly ilto

ttel retiremcist- when t hey' would

prefer to keep workiig padt.ime, and

wheac such activity rnuldl e hnhne their

.jahiysical and emotional well-being.

lite hewiew 01f TIII$WS, utI 2, 1980

Yet, on October 2?, 1977. Morris Udallvoted against an amendment to raise.
the ceiling onm the earnings lilaitation
gradually over a four-year period. and

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism

asod subversion is adequate intelli.
gence on the plans and moves of thugs
who perpetrate such activity. Yet. lit.

tie *effective counter-subversive intel-

ligence work is being conducted in the

United States today thanks to "Liber.

als" in Congress and the courts who

have closed our intelligence units ca-
pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in te-

cent years includes the Subversive Activ-

Wes Control Board. the Interhal Secu-

rity Divisibn of the Justice Depart-

inent. the House Committee on Inter-

nal Security (H.C.I.S.). and the Sen-

ate Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressman Udall has done his part

in this pruning operation. For in.

stance, on May 18. 1972. he voted to

strilp the Subversive Activities Con.

trol Board of its entire year's funding.

Then. on January 14. 1975. he voted

for tie touse Rules which abolished
the Mouse Committee on Internal -

curity. And on at least three occasions

(March 29. 1976. March 9. 1977. and

March 13, 1978) lie voted against at.

t nil)ts to have tile HoJse Judiciary

Committee earmark part of its annual

approridtint) for the internal security

fumclioms it was to carry out following

abolition of the I.C.I.S.
Natioanl Speed Limil. The setting

of speed limits within the various

I
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slates is properly the responsibility of
slate legislatures. which are il a far
heltel positionI thin is Washington to
decide it a particulAr linit is ap-

jiroltiiate flr ttnountailouS or conl-

gested areas, but outrageously incon-
lt1us in imiles-loug open stretches of

undpri' highway. Unfortunately, .the

tgjetal govermnetit intervened to set it
aulifhnm T5 n..h. li,.it il all states.

PN-i.liut11ied by typically extortionate
theatQ to Cut federal Iitchuway funds
P hes the liniit Is obeyed. Oi, l)ecent-

li'r 18. 1971. Catgressmaan Udal! voted

; ~iul3)ie the 5 nt.p.h. restriction.
Consumuer Protection Agency. et
Itadicals mnaking millions fromi the

o . alled "consumer movement" have

lahuied 5ince 1961 to establish a fed-
"Vill agelcy to propagate their onle-

hidvu 'iews at ntaxpayers' expense. At

Irst it was to be called the "Consumer

h'r.'ectioi Agency," then the "'Agency

M (otibumer Advocacy." lind evei-

ually the "Office bf C0msumer Iep-

,,eltntiti. " The idea was to retire-

.Vllt (S411t14) colisrunIelr araialst prodlic-

e, heowe €curts and federal sgemucies.

Aaamaeg other thii.gs. it %ould do ate-

search. suggest legislation to Congre.s,

Iuuhlish InurUljugan de tracts, and lmed-

tile inimsle mtid local gov'ernment af.

hiii. lei short, the majority of Amteri-

tll1 1,mssillers who favor less g vellt.

sit'uut tsth of (ar1d 41.eddling iln) the

ttew llulllmy would once again he coumpelled

It& lisaice the idtiicals ntackiio Free

lI'mriltise. Ona t least thiee owcCisions

Mtcbl-1r 1.1. 1971. Aporil 3. 1074. usand

I-liaryurH . 197 )ionuis tdall vlted

III kA.11hl hthiq liew huren licacy.

Defemise. Since 1970. spending on
income-security Welfare programs has
risen from 22 percent to over 33 percent
of the federal Budget. In contrast.
ditfense spending (the federal gov-
ernment's main function under the
Constitution) has j)lummeted front 40

percent to around 22 percent during
that dome. Despite this disparity. Cot.
gressnan Udall voted for lte notori.
ous "Irasfer simendment" on IMay 3.
1918. to suioender yet another $2.8
billion from the defense budget to
socialist domestic programs.

Despite the vast Soviet military
buildup. Mr. Udall has meanwhile
voted against construction of a lifth
CVN-7? nuclear aircraft carrier
(August 7, 978). against the 1-1
bomber that is sorely needed to replace
our antique fleet of D-52s (lebruary
22. 1978). and against the Safeguard
antiballistic missile system (October 3.
1969) needed to protect our cities and

military bases from Soviet missiles.
E~qual Itights Aneandmnent. On

Octoher 12. 1971, Congressman Udkill
voted for the proposed Equal Rights

Amesihttemut to the Constitution. Prior

to final passage, the I louse considered

an amentmnent intended to specif~y

that the E.IH.A. would not affect

federal laws exempting women from
the droll, o( federal or slate laws

piumtiutg and protecting the health or

satfety of women., Ldall voted agains
this. clearly pieferrili that women lie

drufted with men for combat and that

they lIse special health and safety

pIrctect ios4.
\Wheii it became.a;fl a rent that the

lhstvlew Cl lst ttWI5, list, 2. 1900

tcmtroverail (and incredibly divisive)
M.R.A. would not be ratified within

the reqpired aeven.year thie limit,
* "Liler.ls" in Congress simaply scrapped

ithe rules and extended the ratification
deadline by 39 months. The terms 1

extension are blatantly unfair and vio-

late the Constitutiou. For example.
states which have ratified the E.Rl.A.

ire lict allowed to rescind their ratir-
* ications during the extension periotd.

yet those which have already rejected
ie Ameltnent aity reverse thei,,.

selves and' approve it. Nevertheless,
Couigreusmm.. Udall voted for the ex-

telisitn oi AUgust 15. 1978. Aniu.ng

olher things, it was a vote to draft
America's daughters. wives. and

mniethers fr military combat.
'Taxes. Congressmn Udall's phi-

ostiphy it( tanxtion heavily emph-
sizes the transfer of ever increasing

linuities of money from private
pockets to governmeit coffers. Oil

June 20, 1968. for instance, he voted
* for President Johnsom's surcharge

which added 10 percent to personal

111d Corp)orate ilncome taxes. tie also

voted to extend tile stircharge mnder

Presidant Nixon (August 7. 1969). Onj une 11. 195. he voted to uphold a

provisin to iimpose al Addlitiollal
ledi-ral gasoline tax of up to 21) cents a

i gal lIIn whenever U.S. gasulimi coin-

* lslmllpti')n exceeds its 1973 level. On
Aututst 4, 1977. lie voted for it

* iimiumIcmeit to intctease theI' deral
S aomstlite tax by four cents to Suliort

vuri-.is uIrglrns n nid stuclies. Anid (oo

h-much 1:, 1960, he voted for the so-

cilled Wiodfall Profits Tax (un der

[lie Re .Ollow ofIHIMW. )Ulf 2, 1980

which oil companies will collect taxesfront consumers) which will by 1990
transfer ms additional $227 billion
from the private sector to the federal
bureaucracy.

E3nergy And Environment. Matny
of the measures endotsed by Con-
gressinan Udall in teit areas of energy
and environment appear calculated to

deplete important energ~y resources

while expanding federal control over

the nation's land area. Ie has. for

example. been a chief sponsor of

land-use legislation to create compre-
hensive land.contrul schempes. Operat-
ing through the states, the federal gov-

eranient would coutiol these by retain-
ing authority to decide how tax money
might be used. It represented a major

step toward federal control over all
land withia Ithe United States.

Representative Udall lies also
sponsored a stripi-mning bill that is a
wide-ranging land-use measure loaded

with costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extraction of badly needed coal.

And, the Congressman is chief

H-ouse sponsor of Alaska lands lockup
legislation which would freeze a great

many millions of acres of lhnd in
Aliska as federal pnrks. wildlife ref.

uges, and other protected areas. The
restlt of the bill is to preclude or
seriously hinder development of Alas.

ka's nbund;at gas aid oil. Ilepresenta.

tive UdnIl explains that he is afraid
that allerwise we will "never see a

butlulo heId agaii" and "our grand-
children will uifitl ie able to see a car-

itiou herd." That is bahlderdash. and
the consequences of what Udall is

I
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Iryitig to do ae energy shortages, ever
higher fuel prices, and dependence o01
fog eir.1 % pirates. %

Congressman Udall also voted, on
Novemher 29. 1979. 1o iipose a isora-
timium on the cosstiuction of new
smuclear power platts. despite the pub-
lic record which slows that nuclear
ilmwer is by far our sqfest, most
abundalit, and least erpensive large.
scale energy source. When this nucle-

nr-bat failed. Ldall introduced his

own vesion on January 31, 1980. call-

in. for as three-year moratorium. tie
acknowledges that it statds little
chaice (if passage butt he wants 'to be

on record to keel) the support coming

m s his radical no.nukes friends.
This is not to say that Udall opposes

all fornm. of eniergy i)roduction. When
it comes to the so.called "alternative"
soUrces (solar. wind. etc.). ie has de-

clared: "We oug:ht to futid every nutty
scieslist out there trying to solve tile
Iroblret." Nov if hlo Udall were pay-
ing for all of this himself we would

mnot comllaiii. But lhe is taxing us to

fund Iis "nutty" friends. Enough is

On .June 3. 1977. Congressman

Wdall voted to establish the Depart.
mest of E ,erlgy. an imciedible bu.
reaucrary which has not produced so

much as a drop. of oil, Ias curbed
energy- production thromgh its regulvs.
tiot and paperwork requiremenls, arad
tl10w empll)ys (ver2 3,000 eeiergycrals

ait U C.t to mIsxl)tlyers exceetlitig $12
hilli,mi early. 'l'hat is mure Iian the

rcmandliead usmsms'iml Inolil' if thegsevemi

lit t'"t Aoil Cliilies. YOU pay'or it.

I0

ABOUT rHIS BOOKLET....TosouH VAN fros exhauslive. ijais
sianpling from Monrris Udall's record
establishes that tile Congressmann lif
consistently used his onsiderabl in-

fluence ad seniority' on tie sit of
bigger governmnent, more rcgulaiinn.
higher taxes. expanding inflation, and
a depleted national deleese. Seniority
is a significant factor in a candidate's
appeal to voters. Congress operates
under the seniority system; and. whes

tie power and influence which mc.

company longevity are used to main-
tain our basic political institulins anid

the Free Enterprise economic syslem.
they become an asset to both the state

and nation. But, when used for con.

trory pu, poses, they l)ecotne serious
liabilities to ail concerned.

In i newsletter published in Janu.

ary of this year. Representative Udall

asserted: "There is one thing worse

tian ovedooking an error - and that is
finding it but failing to correct.it."
Will voters in the Second District o1f

Arizona take such counsel to heart? If

so. one result could be a move 16c cr.

rect what niany now percei'e as. the

error of keeping it office a Cont-
gressman whose radical views sid

votes have been a hindrance botil to
Arizona and the nation.

Cosgressionol Quarterly f6r Febru.

ary 23. 1980. observed: 'Ironically.

Densocrttic Rep. Morris K. Udall's

electoral strength has declined as his

influeiice is Co-igrcss Iss grown." It is

Inot ironic at all. The p)eo)l)Ie are catch.
insg oi. 'lihe filial curtoin for the cols.

gresiollr phase of Mnrris Udall's ca.
reer is tibout to fall. is it

f . Tl. Re.tw 01 l1he NINO, JMY 2, 1180

Representative Morris Udall-- Why Ari-
zona's Ear Left Congressman Is Now In
Deep Trouble, by Robert W. Lee, originally
appeared in the July 2, 1980 the REVIEW
OF THE NEWS.

A one-year subscription [52 issues] is
twenty dollars; eleven dollars for six

months , aind six dollars for three months.
Subscriptions may be ordered directly'from:
the REVIEW OF THE NEWS, Belmont,
Massachusetts02178.

Additional reprints of this copyrighted
article are available at the following prices:

Less than 100j.i. ..... ,five for $1.00
100-4.99 copies ............. 18 cents each

500-999 copies . .. ... a ...... 15 cents each

1,000 or more copies. ....... 12 cents each

order from: Committee for the Record
6401 N. Val Dosta Drive
Tucson, Arizona 85718
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

MEMORANDUM TO: CHARLES N. STEELE

FROM: MARJORIE V. E3 JODY C. RANSOM q/_'

DATE: JUNE 1, 1982

SUBJECT: MUR 1279 - Comprehensive Investigative
Report #1, dated May 25, 1982; Received
in OCS, 5-27-82, 2:26

The above-named document was circulated to the

Conmission on a 24 hour no-objection basis at 2:00,

May 28, 1982.

There were no objections to the report at the time of

the deadline.

N

Nr
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May 27, 1982

MEMORANDUM TO: Marjorie W. Emmons

FROM: Phyllis A. Kayson

SUBJECT: MUR 1279
p

Please have the attached Coprehensive Investigative

Report #6 distributed to the Consission on a 24 hour no-

N objection basis. Thank you.

Attachment

cc: Johansen

p.-,
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In the Matter of )
) IWR 1279

J. Wayne Watson/Comittee )
for the Record )

COMPRIHENSIVE INVESTIGATIVE REPORT i

On April 6, 1982 an Order to Answer Interrogatories was sent

to J. Wayne Watson seeking information regarding who paid for the

communications distributed by Mr. Watson (Committee for the

Record). In a telephone conversation on May 20, 1982 Kevin

N Ahern, counsel for Mr. Watson, informed a staff member in the

Office of General Counsel that Mr. Watson was having difficulty

N compiling the information requested by the interrogatories.

Since Mr. Watson did not comprehend that his activities could

come within the jurisdiction of the Federal Election Commission

Act of 1971, as amended, causing the formation of a political

committee he does not have records of receipts and disbursements.

CMr. Watson's efforts have been aimed at reconstructing who might

have given money to help pay for the printing costs of the

communications.

Mr. Ahern indicated that he would send answers to the

interrogatories containing as much information as was available.

It was also agreed that copies of FEC Form 1 Statement of

Organization and FEC Form 3X Reports of Receipts and

Disbursements would be sent to Mr. Ahern for his review. This

has been done.
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The Offic of General Counsel will report to the Commission

further on this matter once we are able to obtain the requested

information from Mr. Watson.

Date Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY sKenneth A. Gross s
Associate General COUel

0
0O
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FEDERAL ELECTION' COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C.- -. 3

May 21, 1982

Mr. Kevin T. Ahern
Ahern & McCormley, P.C.
Tishman Biltmore Office Park
3020 East Camelback Road
Suite 200
Phoenix, AZ 85016

RE: MUR 1279

Der Mr. Ahern:

This letter is to cor.firn my telephone conversation with
you on May 20, 1982. Pursuant to our conversation, I am
enclosing FEC Form 1 Statement of Organization and FEC Form
3X Report of Receipts - Disbursements. The instructions-
for filling out the fo--ms are found on the reverse side
of each page.

If you have any questicns, please feel free to contact
me at (202)523-4143.

Sincerely,

Gary.L. Joh en
Assistant General Counsel

Enclosures:

Forms
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

April 6, 1982

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Ahern & McCormley, P.C.
3020 East Camelback Road
Suite 200
Phoenix, Arizona 85016

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

On October 21, 1981, the Commission sent you a notification
that it had found reason to believe that your client, J. Wayne
Watson/Committee for the Record, had violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 and
S 434, provisions of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971,
as amended. An investigation of this matter is being conducted
and it has been determined that additional information from
Mr. Watson is necessary.

Consequently, the Federal Election Commission has issued the
N . attached order which requires Hr. Watson to provide information

which will assist it in carrying out its statutory duty of
supervising compliance with the Federal Election Campaign Act of

oD 1971, as amended, and Chapters 95 and 96 of Title 26, U.S. Code.

You may assist Mr. Watson in the preparation of his
responses to this order. However, it is required that he submit

C the information under oath and that he do so within fifteen days
of your receipt of this order.

If you have any questions please direct them to Dolores
Pesce, the staff member handling this matter, at (202)523-5071.

Sincerely,

Charl N. Ste e

Associate General Counsel
Enclosures

Order
Questions with Exhibits



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION'

In the Matter of ))
J. Wayne Watson/ ) MUR 1279
Committee'for the Record )

ORDER TO SUBMIT WRITTEN ANSWERS

TO: J. Wayne Watson
207 West Clarendon Avenue
Suite 20-G
Phoenix, Arizona 85013

Pursuant to 2 U.S.C. S 437d(a)(1), and in furtherance of its

investigation in the above-styled matter, the Federal Election
Commission hereby orders you to submit written answers to the

questions attached to this Order.

Such answers must be submitted under oath and must be

o5 forwarded to the Commission within 15 days of your receipt of

Sthis Order.

o WHEREFORE, the Chairman of the Federal Election Commission

has hereunto set his hand in Washington, D.C. on this 1st day of

April, 1982.

ATTEST:

Marjor*I~W. Emmons
Secreta~yf to the Comimission

Attachment
Interrogatories - 1 page with attached Exhibits A and B



INTERROGATORIES

J. Wayne Watson

Please answer the following questions. Exhibits A and B are
attached.

1. Who paid for the printing expense of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of all cancelled checks by which the
payments were made.

2. Did Biltmore Properties pay for any of the expenses
incurred in connection with the printing of:

a) :Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of any cancelled checks by which
payment was made.

3. Is Biltmore Properties incorporated?

4. Please name all individuals who contributed money to be

used in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

For each person, please state how much money they
contributed;

C



INTERROGATORIES

J. Wayne Watson

Please answer the following questions. Exhibits A and B are
attached.

1. Who paid for the printing expense of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of all cancelled checks by which the
oD payments were made.

2. Did Bi-ltmore Properties pay for any of the expenses
incurred in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

V. Please provide a.copy of any cancelled checks by which

payment was made.

CO

3. Is Biltmore Properties incorporated?

4. Please name all individuals who contributed money to be

used in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

For each person, please state how much money they
contributed.



DEAR NEIGHBOR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared in
the July 2, 1980 edi4on of "The Review of the News",
giving some background and voting information of
Arizona Congressman Morris K. Udall.

This is being left at your home by a local group of
citizens concerned with higher and higher taxes, more
and more government controls and regulations and less
and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this reprint
and decide for yourself if your hard earned money is

.be±nQ spent wisely through the voting privilege you
allow Congressman Udall as your Represebtative. All
of. these issues and votes were taken directly from the
Congressional Records and are public information.

If you should question the wisdom and direction
Congressman Udall has taken on any of these issues,
you'll have the opportunity to let him know and make
a change at the polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be informed!

Thank you for your time and please vote your decision
November.4, 19801"

A TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR,

P.S. If youx want additional copies, please see. the
inside back page of the reprint article.

'$
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Reprcentarie

Why Arizona's
• - Far Left.Congressman
Is Now In

Deep Trouble

by RobertW11 Lee

8 THis YEAR more than a half-dozen
"Liberal" Senators are rurruing scared,
as are more than a score of their
counterparts in the House. Among the
latter is Representative Morris Udall
(D.-Arizona). the 10-term "Liberal"
who-could at one time count on 70
percent support at the polls, yet
squeaked by with a mere 52.5 percent
in 1978. This year, C0ngressman Udall

one Revew Of The NIWS, Jty 2, 1930

at

is in especially deep trouble as voters
in the Second District of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him ac-
countable for the significant contri-
bution he has made to double-digit
inflation, higher taxes, oppressive
federal regulation, and an America.
last forein policy.

Morris King Udall was born June
15, 1922, in SL Johns, Arizona, a ban-

~&)'A1 /, r



let setllil ,y' his ,1rion foreblears.
Wiieh. t dll Coalliliues formislly to list
hisu mciegiiss eslfilalsion as "fhlornioi,
lit leske Withtile Church over a dec.
Irsm.l laler i Isis twentiesasad has
plshlirly declsred that he has "not
(lanld a need lfr organized reliCion
its Isly .ultlie." Udmll was divorced
Irsis his wife after six children in
l915 said 1he. married a member of2. ",ai111ill 

staff.w'ld 4idall's brother Stewart
Aeuv' llilte trisls in Congress befoe
lisim el~lrd by President John F.
Iea .i i1961 to be Secretary of the
luifltor. hliat May. Morris was elected
Il ( lmess it a lpiecial election to fill
his hiiler's seat. The now Congress-
iamiN st ldisillyed a Conservative

to "t Coverlfllmemit ol
a " "it ms you g:o" basis and to cut the
NuaV al Debt by a hillion dollars an.
11a13y. lie even observed that "No
sdflHt'Tigctioig school district would
operate tile way time Federal Govern.
ns'lsh~,cs." Soo.. lhnwe-er, lie began
Ill l.me cuonlis with his Arizona co-
°* ')i"slnd. became a leader il( the

.Wral" Study Croup aid floor whip
for 96,esidl.it Lvidon Johnson's
"'. aist .S-'irly" speding schemes.

5' h-gislative assitmilealls ill-
Clu,"Thmterior and Insular Affairs
(-mimitiee. where lie lhs used his i.
fIle.ico ems Chairmin to proniboe con-
Itroerslal "Ihaid use" and sthip-.miiming
lei:islati.amf. ile oc"moaically destruc.
live Ahaska lands lockup., amd otier
extuiite meiumres v:'hich honve helped
(is wE.Iseli the eolle,:y crisis il lie nellie
ISV t'mivia wmiiemsltalisims.

Iln October. 1907, haviig etrlier
helped coiinmit our fighting men to (the
Vietmilag War by 'ig1orously suplortinli
Ihe Johnson Administration's policy
there, he switched to the dove side of
tie issue amd thereafter followed tie
themes or Senator George McOovem
aind Jane Folida. In 1969. Udall dhal.
lenged veteran louse Speaker John
McCormack (D.-Massachusetts) for
lie Speaker's post. It was the first
time i n a cemtury that a sitting Speak.
er had been challenged, end Udall was
hiided a sound secret-ballot thrashing
by a vote of 178 to 58. Undaunted, lie
sought the post of House Majority
Leader in 1971. but was decisively
troumced by the late Representative
I ttle Boggs (D.-Louisiana). After the
vote, Udal lamented: "One more loss.
amd I'm Harold Stassen." In 1976. that
additional loss followed in the wake
of tn attempt to become Presideit
whem,, as the leading hope or the Far
Left group which had backed George
Mccovern's candidacy in 1972, lie was
overwheltied by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published in thIe Arizona
Doily Siar on Decenber 12. 1979. Iep-
resentative Udall asserted: "My voting
record is a fair subject of debate. It's
nit open book aid it's public record. All
I ask is. ihat it be presented accurate-
ly." Which seems fair esioug i. So let
us accurately review some of the voles
cast by this Congressmai oi selected
issues of ilportonce. "

Ahortion. lepresentqtive Udlall's
votes on the life-ane-death issue of
aburtion have qonsistently fa'ered
liberalizatiomn of federI abortion I)ol.

lite Ril. f11he 11[VIS, Jui 2, 1910

tcj. Oi May 29. 1974, for example, l0
House passed an amneiuient sto lia
year's Cnmmunily Services Act to ba
Coelmnulilty action programs from us
ik family planning assislance fund
foromedical aid or supplies in abortion
.cases. Udall voted to fund the abo.
tionists.

On Jime 17, 1977. and again oi
August 9. 1978. Mo Udall volell
.gail'st ansendnaents to bar federal
funding of abortions except where the
life of the niother would be edan-
p.ered should tie baby be carried to
term. On many other occasions be.
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro.
visions to allow federal fuidig of
abo6rtinis when two doctors cals be
found to "certify" it is necessary to
protect tile mother's "'health," or
where the infanticide is deemed"medically necessary," etc. Those
vague provisions are supported by tile
abortionists as a blamuk check for abor.
tiol on demand."

,On -July 11, 1979. nanmemidmne.t to
the bill establishing a federal De-
)irtmento of Education was appoved

"ti0 April 2.5. 197. tike House aplnrved #it
allmimelldIIItilt it)liar the Naliollas Science
Fsuntldtiolm frlmm perfarlil amiy researci
imiilie- liuImalesfetuses outsidl lie w0,1l
except ftosave the life ofthe felts. To his
ervilil.iald.-ll voted ilr ithe aimeadment.
illt it is i lereentimig to liite Ihat. earlier ill

lime diy. lie had voted for a umudilyiig
ir.mviitin wlich wmuld havie alhmed live.
lellumI feae-im "h1 carry ou tie huliea 114
weSimneihilil i..s of tile awellical piole.ssion."
I. w-was juither 'Ilea-eiutaed. aliguijus
vt.sidnrd which wolhsle have cleared h ieway
tir using live Irenftalhlitu ns a*s Ii guiiffis.

bigu.. Fortunately. it was rejected.

file is,.1 w 0l hE liWs. IlIr 2 19119

e to prohibit the Department from lw:
t viding facilities to institutions of
r sigher education that use niandatory

student fees to pay for abortions (ex.
s cept to save tile amother's life). Udall
n voted with the abortionists. And, on

December 6, 1979, the Ilouse approved
&it anseudnuent to prohibit Medicaid

1 payments for all abortions except
I those to save the mother. Again, Udall
I voted "Nay." (indeed. on December

11, 1979, 'he even voted against an
attempt to add to a Child I-ealth bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraceptives could be dis.
pemused under the act to minors.)

r Given his record, it is little wonder
that Congressman Udall is strongly
opposed by those associated with the
right-to-life movement.

Friends. AndlFoes. An interesting
asi w.ct uf Morris Udall's voting record is
its inclination to place roadblocks its
the paths of Amaerica's friends while
assisting her enemies. flegarding the
former, fr eample, . epresentative
Udaill Ias voted to:

e Demouoce the Government of
firiemilly, anti-Comn tunist South Af.
rica (October 31, 1977) aid prohibit
Export.hnport Blaik participation in
hout tri'nsamcuions with South Africa
(Juae 2, 1978). lie evens voted against
si amedinent to allow (he Export-
Imapurt Hank Io deal with South Af-
ric , a ss long 0asthe Eimxi Hank was also
extending (or was alithvrized to ex-

Sle(Id) credit to (ommunist countries
(Otlme1 1. 1978).

0 l)e loe military traininK funds
for Anti-Comimunist Chile and bar the

Ki



i o, lults for military credit sales
thai iliol (1)ecesnber II. 1973),

14 pl-,hibil .ilituiy assistance (in-

udingt cash sales of weapons) to anti-
1sllsw1Uiit Chile (March 3. 19161.
0 APmrove an ashesdment barring

oe pate oil jet fighter planes to Na.

inalit-. chisa ()ecember 20. 1968).
9 Rtepeatl lhe hyrd Aneidtieot

'hi ull-awel itlnpollatiOt of chrome
e s11#1 nat i Coma anunist Rhodesia
arch .1. 1911). 1ldall thus helped

tire iU.S. into compliance with

Ie mmsal. double-standard U.N.
aveott of Ifhdesia. Indeed. he even
eft FAN lairas to IsuJ)l)Ort the giving of

.S. -44 to the nations bordering Rho-

vain which were working. through ter-

irissmthNd guerrilla wvarfaI, to liqui-

,ite Salishury'i pro-Western GoV'ern-

tentr*M' usse 22. 1977). These Udall-
ack ipressaues eventually helped
r it~iapesia Inow called Zimbabwe)

ver 1. h~helrelime led by Marxist ler-

aridlt elt Muglabe. a
Iit e,,atrast to this treatment of pro-

a- "-rn (overnmlielts. consider Con-
,f .n Udl's votes to:

e Kill ns tmendment to prohibit

e 'If Co,mnerce Departmlent
OMlW 'wi(tducting trade with Coma-
HHOii-sit'i 1{itulwle 14. 1978) and to

.ill .spdi~er amendment to prohibit
lie usemil lreig.-sid funds fromn

lcing tow f, r any form of trade or

%%istatse to Comnnnist Cub)a (June
:. 1177).

9 IDeleat n alemied ll ent to piohib-
t tie urve if nov lunds in a iState

}epe.rtmment fitlioizationl bill for

eparti,,-s ar aid to the .sssitis ill

Conmunist Vietnam (May 4. 1977).
e Kill a amendment to prohibit

international financial institutions
fromus using U.S. funds for aiding the

brutal Consnunist regimes In Cuba,
l.nos, or Vietnam (April 6. 1977).

* Approve legislation designed to

ease costroils on the export of non-

strategic goeds to Communist nations

at tih height of the Vietnam War
(Decenaber 10. 1.69).

9 Defeat an amendment to prohib.

it the use of Export.lmport Bank

funds to extend credit to Communist
couitries (December 11, 1973).

9 Thwart an amendment to prohib-

it ioreign-aid funds fron being sent

indirecily (through multilateral lend-

ing institutions to which we contrib-

ute, such as the World Bank). as well

as directly. 4o the dictatoruhips of,

Uganda. Cambodia. Laos, or Vietnam.
(August 3. 1978).

e Scotch an amendment to prohibit

any aid to Nicaragua without prior
congressional approval, thus allowing
the President unilaterally to aid the

Communist regime which sow controls
that country (September 6, 1979).

e Apfirove the bill granting lucra-

tive Most Favored Nation trading

status to [ted China (January 24.
1OJI0).

6 Kill an amendment to prohibit

the use of Commodity Credit Corpora-
tion funds to finince or guarantee the

sale of wheat or. feed grains, to the

Soviet Union and lied Clhfna (July 10.
1973).

lhefe are m8Y snore examples. but

these few will suffice to illustrate
I
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Cosil'essmunn Udall's apparent figa-
tion with unlermining anti.Comiau-
nist oveitnnentas while building up

thoseirun by Marxists.
O..11.A. The Occupational SAfe-

ty an iHealth Administralion
(O.S.H.A.) is one of the most oppres-

sive of federal regulatory agencies. It

has S)twned a huge. expensive bu.

reuucracy to halrass employers and is.

mpose many millions in additional costs

on consumers and taxpajer -- all to

achieve a statistically insignificant

imlnpct tn the safety record of Ameri-

calI industry. Oin November 2.. 1970,

Morris Wdall voted for the bill that

estnablished O.S.H.A. Thereafter, Ie

cmSistently opposed attempts to re-

duce O;S.Hl.A.'s multisnillion-dollar

annual budgets. as on June 27, 1979,

when lie voted against an attempt to

cut a mtlest $10.3 million from the

agency's $181,520,000 budget for the

Fiscal 1980.

Even attempts to relieve small ol-

eraintis fla rnO.S.1I.A.'s oppressive

.scrutiny have been opposed by the

Cosiressnatn. On lJune 15. 1972. he

, voted asainst exempting front

O.S.H.A. compliance those firms em-

phiyimig 25 fir fewer persons. And on

.l-ite 24. 19767b, lie went on record op-

pulsin a move to ban first-instance

O.S.ll.A. .citatiomns oaiiist businesses

emloyioh I0l or fewer persons.

.,( dersI l)bt.'iln 19G7. Ile official

fetld d elbt limit stod(' at'a "mere"
$330 billion. As we write, it is perched
at an strfumomical $879 billion (over
$:L.9K) for every "u3, Wfnitki, tnid

child ini the nIatioU). Oil ilOtire than two

1Th. levh- 01 Itho IW1, luli 2, 1190

dozen occasions during the Inuerveningyears, Conlgressman Udall has voted 1o
increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the

deficit spendlin which is responsible
for inflating our money supply -and

sending prices through the roo.
Balnnced Budgets. While voting to

increase the National Debt. Repre-

sentative Udail also voted at least

eight times (between 1976 and 1919)
against amendments that would have

provided for balanced federal Bud.

gets. On August 16, 1978. for instance,

he opposed a move to balance Fiscal
1979 outlays and revenues at $464.1

billion. Moments later, lie voted in-

stead for a Resolution setting outlays

at $489.8 billion, revenues at $450 bil-

lion, with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is

the stuff of which raging inflation is

made . . . and you pay for it.
School Prayer. Polls indicate that

a large majority of Americans favor

permitting voluntary prayer in govern-
ment schools, a practice banned 18

years sigo by a Supreme Court bent on

supplanting our religious heritage with

Secular Ilumanism. On November 8.

1971. Morris Udall voted against a

prolsed Constitutional Amendment
to allow persons in public buildings to

participate in voluntary prayer. And,

on June 11. 1979, he voted against an

amemlhnent, to permit, is a purpose of

the new l)epartment of Education.

daily opportunities for voluntary

prayer and ineditation i.s government

schools.
For-ecd 81u0ing. The conpulsory

husing of scloolchildren for racist

I "U



purposes is opposed by the vast major-

ity of Ansericamis of all rice., )et it is

still being used to disrupt the educa-
tional 'praress in iTsmmy arens of the

Icountry. Morris Udall has cbnsistently

voted against attempts to curb foried

husioig. Even during the height of tile

1973 petroleum crisis, while figning

cancern about our dlwindling supplies

if oil. lie voted against nit amendment

which soughtto conserve ettergy by

Ialhi-g the allocation of petroleum

for busing of students to schools far-

ther thai tIle oame nearest to their

homes. Ai.d, oim July 24. 1979, ir.

Udall voted against a proposed Consti-

tutiomal Amendment to prohibit comn-

pellintg students to attend a school

other than the one nearest their home

ti achieve racial objectives.

Panama Canal. Udall's votes on

the important Panauma Canal issue

were coitsi.teittly in favor of surren-

derilig U.S. ownership aamd control over

that vital Americai witerway. As lie

explained to a constituent in a letter

dated October 20. 1978. "1 approved of

Senaite action oil the treaties to return
coitiol of tile Canal alid Zune to Pali-

atmna '. . IplUn 1to support iniple-

• menting le),isltiomm whem it reaches the

Ihor of time ouse."
As early as June 26. 1975. the Con-

gressiaon opp)osed aim a metadnsent in-

tended to pohibit tile State Depat-

umient from using funds fromim its yea-

ly Il)lmi-pin timifor negutiatoins to

leliimlaish UJ.S. rights im the Caiial

'.ome. (m- .itle l. 1976. lie voted

mitimll' uranther atmelldlilent whlA ch

Would Wi.e ,a.su';t thant ally new lal.

Ama Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of the

United States in tile Zone. On Mifay 31.

1978, Ie helped scuttle an ansesdment
to prohibit State Departament funds

from. being used to implement tile

Panama Canal sellout treaties without

specific congressional approval. And.

on September 26. 199. he voted for

the Iiplementting legislation to give

away our Panama Canal.
Numerous other Udall votes ol-

posed moves to limit U.S. miii and

assistance to Panmna's pro.Marxist
regime, as-o May 11, 1978. when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back U.S. foreig aid to Panqnai was

defeated o. a 187 to 187 tie vote. hid

Morris Udall voted "Yea" or even

been absent, the proposal would have

passed.
Gun Control Tie record seems to

indicate that Congressman Udall has.

on various occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the impor-

Stant issue of gun control. U.S. News

& World Report for August 18: 1975.

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gust control." Time naga.

zine for Aulgust 15. 1976, reported:

"Just two weeks ago, ho IUdall told a

liberal I laivard Law School auckence

that he was against gun control." On

, the other hand, in an August 7, 1976,

letter to t constituent. Udall met%-

I ibned a "comproni5W gun cottrol bill"

wlich had his "support" as it would.

anmonmg other thiirs, "outlaw the'fu-

ture minamitlmcture iud sale of Ioa.

siljtillg. mocealablc iaalttdut." But

agin., on Juise 27,.1979. Udall wrote to

libo Review 01 .1h IiVIS, July 2. 110

a constituent: "As I'm sure you know,I'm opposed to tile elactment of any

legislation having to do with control or

regisLratioet of firearms."
One tihing is certain. Oil July 24.

1968. Udall yoted for that year's gun

control bill which. among other things.

prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

same day, he voted against it amnend-

ment to the bill which would at least

haveexempted shotgun. rifle, a.id .22-

caliber rim-fire ammunition front tie

measure' severe restrictions.
Legal Aid For Iomosexuals. On

June 27, 1977. during consideration of

tie year's Legal Services Corporation

funding bill, s amnendnse-mt was of.

fered to prohibit tax.linanced legal

assistance in cases arising out of dis-

putes over the issue of homosexuality
or gay rights. It passed by a manrgin of

230 to 1.13. Conrressman Udall voted

to spend your tax dollars to hire law.

yers for the militant homosexuals.
. Social Security Earnings Liand-

tatloi. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may earn map to $3,000 without having

their Social Security checks penalized.

B oot additional income requires the loss

( a lollar ,Of Social Security fot'

every two dollur earned - al uncoin-

scionahle "tax" rate of 60O percent.

This mijastified federal "string" at-

toiched to the relturn of payroll "cost.

t ihutiotts" t ade during their working
lifetime pressures mottmy elderly into

tot.I felireinmctt when the'y would

prefer ti keep workitig part.ime, and

whent sich activity cr tld enlumm-e their

.physical aid cmotional well.btig.

lhe IRovi. 01 Ili, N11WS, July ), 1980

Yet, on October 27, 1977. MorrIs Udall

Yet. on October 27, 1977, MNorris Udallvoted againsts it amendment to raise
the ceiling on the earnings limnitation
gradually over a four.year period. end

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism

and subversion is adequate intelli-
gence on the plans and moves of thugs
who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit.

tle *effective counter.subversive intel.

ligence swork is being conducted in the

United States today thanks tbO "Liber-

es" in Congress and ihe courts who

have closed our intelligence units ca-
pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in ie-
cent yeas includes the Subversive Activ-
ities Control Board, the Interhal Secu-

rity Divisibn of the Justice Depart-

ment, the House Committee on Inter-
nal Security (H.C.I.S.), and the Sen-

ate Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressman Udall has dune his part
in this pruning operation. For in-
stance, on May 18. 1972. he voted to

strip the Subversive Activities Con-

trol Board of its entire year's funding.
Then, on January 14, 1975. he voted
for the Hlouse Rules which abolished
the House Committee on Internal Se-

curity. And on at least three occasions
(March 29. 1976. March 9. 1977, and

March 13, 1978) he voted against at-
tomml)ts to have the House Judiciary
Comalmittee earmark part of its annual

appropriation for the internal security
(munctiomns it was to carry out following

abolition of tie l.C.I.S.
Notioel Speed L.imit. The setting

of speed limits within the various

I

lq.
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states is properly thie responsibility of
slate legislatures. which are ina (ar
lIettel pusitiolt than is Washington to
decide if a particular lianit is ap-

ligo,,ltinte tr aaountaitious or cost-

gested areas, bitt outrageously hicoi-

Ftuous in lililes-loag ope stretches of

tindrit highway. Unfortunately. tIle

Ihd!rnal gI'ventment intervened to set a

jalifilrel 55 ipl.p.h, liasit ill all states.

aCm maa ,.tla1ied by ypically extortionaate

tllreatf to cut federal lighway funds, ; tIle limit is obeyed. Oia Dece.i-
IS. 197,1. Cngressmani Ull! voted

4 illppla the 55 aa.p.h. uestriction.
Cunsutuer Protectiot Agency. el

VI. halicals making millions front the

u..c.iled "Coasullier siovellient" have

1flled tince 1961 to establish a fed.

itl ageicy to propigate their one-

I,1 v'iews at taxpayers' expense. At
.i-;I it was to be called the "Consumer

P,.iectiol Agency." theaa the "Agency

-*r Comsumer Advocacy." and even-
tally the "'Office bf Consumer Rep-

4]1,elatatimnl." The idea was to repre-
.Sett (. stlll coltstianmen againtSt p)oduc.
Vk, helure courts and federal agencies.

A.,,ng other thinl.:S it ouhl do we-
ci lt. suggest legislatiom tu Congr:ss.

,fish prpaganda tracts. and meed.
tfein slate fimid local government of.

ltt. .fit short, the majority of Altieri-

cma clliaitaerS who favor less gveuii-
lilt'lt cimtrol of (anid mel;dling itn) the

eCitalllslly would once agsin le ctt)elled

Its litiamice time hrlicals attackimi: Free

itiulIrise. On at least tlatee occisiuns

(cmtiber 1.1. 1971. April "1. 1974. litld

lmhmus y 8. 1978) Morris Udall voted

t,. r.1.ii. few-lu F,iUelllCiMc/.

a

Defense. Since 1970. spending on
incole-security Welfare programs has
risen from 22 percent to over 33 percent
of the federal Budget. li contrast.
defense spenading (fhie federal gov.
ernment's .Inaima function under the
Constitution) has p lu eted front 40
percent to around 22 percent during
that tme. Despite this disparity. Coai-
g"esseuman Udall voted for thi anotori-
ous "transfer amendment" on May 3,
1978. to surrender yet another $2.8
billion from the defense budget to
socialist doniestic programs.

Despite the vast Soviet military
buildup. Mr. Udall has nmeanwhile
voted against construction of a fifth
CVN-7t nuclear aircraft carrier
(August 7. 1978), against the H-I
bomber that is sorely needed to replace
our ntique fleet of 8-62s. (February
22. 1978). and against tle Safeguard
antiballistic missile system (October 3.
1969) needed to protect our cities and
military bases from Soviet sauissiles.

Equal itights Amedment. On
October 12. 1971. Congressman Udoll
voted for the proposed Equal Rights
Ataemiudnent to the Constitutiol. Prior
to final passage, the Ilouse considered
an atendment intended to specify
that the E.fl.A. would not affect
federal laws exemptinag women from
the draft, ol federal or state laws
pioumoting and protecting the haalth or
safety of women. Udall voted &glaitna
this. clesrl.y referritng that women le
duated with metn for combat and that
they lose special health miad safety
iprotectiond

WVhieni it bectna.api areatt that the

1116 Peilew Cel TiIS, lill 2. 1980

controversial (and incredibly divisive)
1l.lA. would not be ratified within
the reqfAired aeven-year time limit.

a "Liberals"- in Congress simply scragqped
I"

tihe rtiles and extended tile ratification
deadline by 39 months. T'he terms of

extension are blituantly unfair and vio-
late the Constitution. For eamle.

states which have ratified the iE.l.A.

are not allowed to rescind their ratif.

a ications during the extension period.
yet those which have already rejected
the Ancudmentay reverse sheie-

selves and approve it. Nevertheless.
Colilgressnua41 Udall voted for thIe ex.
tensios on AUgust 15, 1978. Anoimng

other things, it was a vote to draft
Amnerica's aciughters. wives, and

inthers for military combat.
Taxes. Congressailan Udall's Ia1hi.

hosuphy 4f taxation heavily empha-

sizes the transfer of ever increasing

cqiunaities of mioney front private
pockets to government coffers. Ol

June 20. 19038. for instance, he voted
for President Johnson's surcharge
which added 10 pereent to personal

mid corporate incone taxes. He also
vied to exted, tile surcharge under

President Nixon (August 7, 19069). Ottj .anJue I. 1975. he voted to uphold a

0 provision to impose al additional

ledi,ral gamlitie tax of up to 20 cents a
1gilltam whenever U.S. gusulilie Coll-

sUtimptioa exceeds its 1973 level. Oil

August 4. 1971. lie voted for an

nult(le ielit to ialcfease the federal

tasolinae tax by four cents to supilort
vuriouts prol,rillis alid studies. And on

hiinch 1:. i980. lie voted for the so.

called Windfall Profits Tax (uider

Tihe pollsw Ofho IIWe JI 2, O90

which oil companies will collect taxesfront consuiners) which will by 11"0
transfer aneadditional $227 billion
from the private sector to the federal
bnrcaucrniCy.

Energy And Environment. Mansy
of the measures endotsed by Con.
gressman UdaNll in the arens of energy
and environment appear calculated to
deplete imnporta-st energy resources
while expanding federal control over
the nation's land area. lIe has. for
examile. been a chief sponsor of
hi1.d-use legislatiol to create compre.
hiensive land-Contrul schemres. Operat.
iag through lhe states, the federal gov.
ernmnent would control these by retain-
ing authority to decide how tax money
might be used. It represented a major
step toward federal control over all
land withlima the United States.

Rtepresentative Udall lias also
sponsored a strii-nlining bill that is a
wide-ranging land-ise measure laded
withl costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extraction of badly needed coal.

And, the Congressman is chief
House sponsor of Alaska lands lockup
legislation which would freeze a great

many millions of acres of land in
AlIska as federal parks, wildlife ief-
uges, and other protected areas. The
result of the bill is to preclude or
seriously hinder developlent of Alas.
ka's abundant gag and oil. Representa.
tive UdmIl explains that he is afraid
lhat otherwise we will "never see a
Lutfulol herd again" sand "our grand.
childen oill m..t be able to see a car-
ibo.a herd." That is balderdash, and

(lie conseqtuetaces of what Udall is

I
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trying to do soe energy shortages, ever
higher fuel prices. and dependence on
foreir. pirates. I

Congressman Udall also voted, on

Novemher29. 1979. to impose a Inora-

toriumi on the consti:uclion of new

nuclear irower plants, despite the pub-

lic record which shows tht nuclear

power is by -fr our sqfest, most
abundait. and least e.pensive large-

scale energy source. When this nucle-

ar-ban failed. Udall introduced his

own version on January 31. 1980. call-

ing for a three-year snoratoriunm. lie

acknowledges that it stands little

chance of passage lUt lie wants tO be

on record to keep the support coming

rims.I his radical no-nukes friends.
. This is lnot to say that Udall opposes

all forins of enrgy production. When

it comes to the so-called "alternative"

sources (solar, wind, etc.)l he has de-

dared: "We ought to fund every nutty

scientist out there trying to solve the

bproblem." Now if hio Udnll were pay.

ing for all of this himself we would

not. conploin. But he is taxing us to

fund his "nutty" friends. Enough is

en-lugh.
On Jlune 3. 1977. Congressman

UdIll voted to establish the Depart-
iienit of 1aeurgy. an inciedible bu-

renurracy which has not produced so

much as a drop. of oil, has curbed

enerry production through its regula-

lion and paperwork requireineilt. and

HOw employs iver 23,000 energycrals

at a co;t to taxl)U'ers exceeding $12

hillifil yearly. That is inure thaln the

cutiiiied ananml prolits of the, sevent

Initge't nil Comlinies. You pay for it.

10

T.oucu VAi from exhaustive. ILiit
sampling froIm Morris Udall's record
establishes that 1.e Conlressaln1n has

consistently used his considerabl ii-

fnuence and seniority ont the si4 of

bigger pvernainent$, more regulatiml.

higher taxes, expanding inflation, and

a depleted national defense. Seniority

is a significant (actor in a candidate's

appeal to voters. Congress operates
under the seniority system; and. who.n

the power and influence which ac.

company longevity are used to mait-

tain our basic political institution5sld
the Free Enterprise economic system.

they become an asset to both the state

and nation. But, when used for con-

trary proposes, they become serious

liabilities to all concerned.

In a newsletter published in Jauu-

ary of this year. Representative Udall

asserted: "There is one thing worse

than overlodking on error - and that is

finding it but failing to correct it."

Will voters in the Second District of

Arizona take such counsel to heart? If

so, one result could be a move cA cor-

rect what many'now perceive as..the

error of keeping in office a Con-

gressman whose radical views void

votes have been a hindrance both to

Arizona anti the nation.
Congressional Quarterly Mr Febru-

ary 23. 1980. observed: "Ironically.

Democratic Rep. Morris K. Udall's

electoral strength ]tits declined as his

influence in Cong'ress has grows." It i.

% not irunic n all. The peuple are cateh-

ing on. The final curtuin tor tile con-

gressiO11aul 1phase of Mdrtis ).dall's ca-

reer is about to fall. Uif

I Tile leiew Of flh ivIW . Jil, , Ills

ABOUT THIS BOOKLET..*

Representative Morris Udall-- Why Ari-
zona's Far Left Congressman Is Now In
Deep Trouble, by Robert W.Lee, originally

appeared in the July 2, 1980 the REVIEW
OF TIE NEWS.
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Massachusetts02178.
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Less than 100 ... a..e..0.... five for $1.00
100-4.99 copies. ...... ..... 18 cents each

500'999 copies 0 4.0a0as15 cents each
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f FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASH INGTON, D.C. 20463

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Ahern & McCormley, P.C.
3020 East Camelback Road
Suite 200
Phoenix, Arizona 85016

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

On October 21, 1981, the Commission sent you a notification
4Z that it had found reason to believe that your client, J. Wayne

Watson/Committee for thie Record, had violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 and
S 434, provisions of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971,
as amended. An investigation of this matter is being conducted
and it has been determined that additional information from
Mr. Watson is necessary..

Consequently, the Federal Election Commission has issued the
attached order which requires Mr. Watson to provide information
which will assist it in carrying out its statutory duty of
supervising compliance with the Federal Election Campaign Act of

o 1971, as amended, and Chapters 95 and 96 of Title 26, U.S. Code.

You may assist Mr. Watson in the preparation of his
o responses to this order. However, it is required that he submit

the information under oath and that he do so within fifteen days
of your receipt of this order.

if you have any questions please direct them to Dolores
Pesce, the staff member handling this matter, at (202)523-5071.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY:
Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

Enclosures
Order
Questions with Exhibits



INTEROGATORIES

J. Wayne Watson

Please answer the following questions. Exhibits A and B are
attached.

1. Who paid for the printing expense of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of all cancelled checks by which the
ON payments were made.

2. Did Biltmore Properties pay for any of the expenses
incurred in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

r_ Please provide a copy of any cancelled checks by 4hich
payment was made.

3. Is Biltmore Properties incorporated?

4. Please name all individuals who contributed money to be

used in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

For each person, please state how much money they
contributed.

C

4;
.C



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

MEMORA'NDUM TO:

FROM:

DATE:

SUBJECT:

CHARLES STEELE

MARJORIE W. EMMOt*/JODY CUSTER

APRIL 1, 1982

ORDER - MUR 1279

The attached order, which was Commission approved

in the Executive Session of March 30, 1982, has been

signed and sealed this date.

Attachment:
Order

N
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In the Matter of )
) MUR 1279

J. Wayne Watson/ )
Comittee for the Record)

I, Marjorie W. EmmKMs, Recording Secretary for the

Federal Election Cmimission Executive Session of March 30, 1982,

do hereby certify that the Commission decided by a vote of 6-0 to

"- authorize the order to anser interrogatories and letter to coumsel

for Mr. Watson as submitted with the FEC General Comel's

report of March 16, 1982 in the above-captioned matter.

CmCmissioners Aikens, Elliott, Harris, McDonald, MC ,ry,

and Reiche voted affirmatively for the decision.

0 Attest:

Date jorie W. E .
tary of the Cmnission



rFEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSIONWASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

m r. 3hjX 70: mI! 1q,. S=d'J m MLL, J!,

: NRMA.: 24, 1982

SUD3E=: OWEMC - KM 1279 - Geera Counsel's Report
dated 3-16-82; Received in OCS, 3-19-82, 4:01

Se-um ic nt was circulat to the Cammissio on

March 22, 1982 at 1i:00.

Cduissicner Elliott suhuitted an objection to this natter

at 10:42, March 24, 1982.

This ratter will be placed on the agenda for the Executive

Session of Tuesday, March 30, 1982.

1~.

0



March 19, 1982

MEMORANDUM TO: Marjorie W. EZons

FROM: Phyllis A. Zayson

SUBJECT: MUR 1279

Please have the attached Ceneral Counsel's Rejort

Ndistributed to the Commission on a 48 hour tally basis.

Thank you.

". Attachment

4P" cc: Pesce



*SENSM TIVE I
BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION 'OMkC{I fZC.W-j,

March 16, 1982
82 MAR19 P4: 01

In the Matter of )
) MUR 1279

J. Wayne Watson/ )
Committee for the Record )

GENERAL COUNSEL'S REPORT

I. Background

On October 14, 1981, the Commission found reason to believe

that J. Wayne Watson/Committee for the Record violated 2 U.S.C.

- 5 433 and S 434. The Commission determined to proceed in this

matter in order to find out the total amount of expenditures made

lqr by Watson/Comittee. Through its investigation the OGC had

K learned that Watson/Committee was responsible for the

distribution of a letter and reprint article, the purposes of
0:

which were to influence the 1980 Congressional election in

Arizona. There was no information in the complaint on the number

of items distributed nor on costs involved.

ei Accordingly, the Commission sent interrogatories to

Mr. Watson on October 21, 1981, along with notification of RTB

finding. Throughout November and December, Mr. Watson's attorney

repeatedly stated that answers would be provided. However, we

did not receive answers until we sent a letter informing counsel

that we would request the Commission issue a subpoena.

Mr. Watson's attorney sent an unnotarized set of answers on

February 8, and a notarized set on February 22 (Attachment 1).
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I!. Factual and Legal Analysis

Based on the complaint, it appeared that the letter and

reprint article (see Exhibits A and B of Attachment 2 to General

Counsel's Report dated September 24, 1981) were distributed as a

package to residents of the Second Congressional District of

Arizona. However, Mr. Watson states that about 500 copies of

Exhibit A were printed and distributed, while for Exhibit B,

approximately 45,000 were printed and 42,000 distributed (Answers

3 and 5). He provides no information on the printing costs for

Exhibit A, and only an estimate for Exhibit B - $5,000 - sup-

ported by partial documentation (Answer 4). Specifically, he

includes an invoice from Aristocrat Printing in Tucson for a

printing of 25,000 copies at the cost of $2,650. The invoice job

o title reads "Biltmore Properties."

Vr The OGC has learned that Biltmore Properties is Mr. Watson's

Cplace of business, and further, that it is an incorporated entity

in the state of Arizona. Since Mr. Watson did not include a

cancelled check, it is unclear whether he paid for the printing

or whether his business did. If Biltmore Properties made the

expenditure, the issue of a possible S 441b(a) violation must be

addressed.

The OGC would like to submit to Mr. Watson interrogatories

that seek clarification on who provided funds for printing

expenses. Since Mr. Watson responded to our first set of
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interrogatories only after considerble delay, we recommend that

the Commission issue an order for the production of answers by

Mr. Watson.

III. Recommendation

Authorize the attached order to answer interrogatories and

letter to counsel for Mr. Watson.

Date Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY:

Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel0

Attachments
1. Mr. Watson's answers to interrogatories
2. Order to answer interrogatories and letter to counsel for

Mr. Watson
En
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Ahern & McCormley, P.C.
Lawyers
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John Warren McGarry
Chairman
Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20463

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. McGarry:

Enclosed are the verified answers to the Interroga-
tories posed to J. Wayne Watson in your letter of October 21,
1981.

Very truly yours,

AHERN & McCORMLEY, P.C.

.Kevi n T. Ahern

KTA:kb

Enclosures

#771,C f 0 Z1- /

0

0
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J. Wayne Watson

INTERROGATORIES

1. Please state your full name, home address, and business"address.

JO IN WAYNE WATSON (business)
207 West Clarendon Avenue, Suite 20-C 1017 North 3rd. Street

J Phoenix, Arizona 85013 Phoenix, Arizona 85004
2. Please explain your connection or association with

Committee for the Record.
This committee was agroup of several guys. and gals that got together for
the purpose of distributing Cong.Udall's voting record and I was merely
one of the people helping in the effort.- -

With regard to the attached Exhibits A and B, please
answer the following questions.

3. How many copies of Exhibits A and B were printed?

EXHIBIT A: approximately 500.

EXHIBIT B: approximately 45,000.
o 4. What was the cost for printing? -Include verification,

for the expenditure in the form of a canceled check,
invoice, etc.

0 There is one invoice copy attached for $2,650.00 for printing 25,000 copies
of the reprint article. I am not sure where the other invoice is, but I would
imagine it would be close to this price which would total about $5,000.00 for a

A. How many copies of Exhibits A and B were distributed?

EXHIBIT A: about 500
EXHIBIT B: about 42,000

6. To whom were they distributed?
They were distributed to individual households and individuals on the streets
of Tucson. I believe some were distributed at one of the.football games at
the University also.

7. By what means were they distributed?
By persons handing them out on foot, door-to-door and in malls and parking
lots.

8. What was the cost for distribution? Include verification
for the expenditure in the form of a canceled check,
invoice, etc.

Distribution was all by individuals donating their time and energy with
no costs paid whatsoever for this distribution.



J. Wayne Watson 0 0
Interrogatories
Page Two

The remaining questions pertain to other activities
of Committee for the Record.

9. Did Committee for the Record make contributions'to any
political candidate or political committee in 1980?
Committee for the Record made no contributions to anything. The sole
objective was to properly inform the electorate of public information
concerning their Representatives voting record on the issues.

10. If the answer to (9) is yes, please list the amount and
recipient of each contribution.

Not. Applicable.

11. Did Committee for the Record make expenditures in 1980
%, for any other communications besides Exhibit A and B?

No.

12. If the answer to (11) is yes, please list the amount
and nature of each expenditure.

Not Applicable.

13. Does Committee for the Record have any connection or
association with the John Birch Society?

None whatsoever.

14. If the answer to (13) is yes, please explain the nature
of the connection or association.

Not Applicable.
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STATE OF ARIZONA )
) ss.

County of Maricopa )

JOHN WAYNE WATSON, being first duly sworn according

to law, upon his oath, deposes and says:

That he is associated with the Committee for the Recordo,

the subject of Federal Election Commission Complaint MUR 12791

that he has read the foregoing Answers to Interrogatories; that

he knows the contebts thereof; and that the statements made

therein are true in substance and in fact, except those matters

therein stated on information and belief, and as to those matters

he believes them to be true.

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to ore me this day of

__,'_--, _ _, _ , 1982.

N cary Public

My Commission expires:.

.*,v '-..
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I % FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D C. 20463

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Ahern & McCormley, P.C.
3020 East Camelback Road
Suite 200
Phoenix, Arizona 85016

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

On October 21, 1981, the Commission sent you a notification
that it had found reason to believe that your client, J. Wayne
Watson/Committge for the Record, had violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 and
S 434, provisions of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971,
as amended. An investigation of this matter is being conducted

N and it has been determined that additional information from
Mr. Watson is necessary.

Consequently, the Federal Election Commission has issued the
attached order which requires Mr. Watson to provide information
which will assist it in carrying out its statutory duty of
supervising compliance with the Federal Election Campaign Act of

0D 1971, as amended, and Chapters 95 and 96 of Title 26, U.S. Code.

You may assist Mr. Watson in the preparation of his
responses to this order. However, it is required that he submit
the information under oath and that he do so within fifteen days
of your receipt of this order.

If you have any questions please direct them to Dolores
Pesce, the staff member handling this matter, at (202)523-5071.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

BY:
Kenneth A. Gross
Associate General Counsel

Enclosures
Order
Questions with Exhibits

A-74e 11WZ 7"



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of ))
J. Wayne Watson/ ) MUR 1279
Committee.for the Record )

ORDER TO SUBMIT WRITTEN ANSWERS

TO: J. Wayne Watson
207 West Clarendon Avenue
Suite 20-G
Phoenix, Arizona 85013

Pursuant to 2 U.S.C. S 437d(a)(1), and in furtherance of its

investigation in the above-styled matter, the Federal Election

NCommission hereby orders you to submit written answers to the

questions attached to this Order.

Such answers must be submitted under oath and must be

forwarded to the Commission within 15 days of your receipt of

this Order.

0 WHEREFORE, the Chairman of the Federal Election Commission

has hereunto set his hand in Washington, D.C. on this day of

1982.

Frank P. Reiche

ATTEST:

Marjorie W. Emmons
Secretary to the Commission

Attachment
Interrogatories - 1 page with attached Exhibits A and B



INTERROGATORIES

J. Wayne Watson

Please answer the following questions. Exhibits A and B are
attached.

1. Who paid for the printing expense of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of all cancelled checks by which the
payments were made.

2. Did Biltmore Properties pay for any of the expenses
incurred in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of any cancelled checks by which
payment was made.

3. Is Biltmore Properties incorporated?

4. Please name all individuals who contributed money to be

used in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Bxhibit B

For each person, please state how much money they
contributed.

0



DEAR ItIoR and nELoV TACAYER,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared In
the July 2, 1980 edit on of "The Review of the New",
giving some background and voting information of
Arizona Congressman .Morris K. Udll.

This is being left at your home by a local group of
citizens concerned with higher and higher tams, mote
and more government controls and regulations and ess
and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this repriat
and decide for yourself if your hard earned moay Is
beln spent wisely through the voting privilege you
allow Congreasman Udall as your Rapresentative. A1
of. these issues and votes were taken directly from the
Congressional Records and are public informatim.

If you should question the wisdom and dirmction
Congressman Udall has takem on any of them issues,
you'll have the opportunity to let him imo' and make
a change at the polls on Nfovenber 4.

You owe it to yourself to be informd.!

Thank you for your tine and please vote your decision
Noveber.4, 19801

A TAX WWEY NEIGHBOR,

P. S. If you want additional copies, please see the
inside back page of the reprint -article.

E xqfis r 07o C 0 mP L .4/'JT

Ub4I.L Fq COAl ICMEt; Co m in rr.C. rOo 0

vs.

,CArb6,r A
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RepresentativeMORIS
UDALL
ly Arizona's
.- Far Left.
-Congressman

Is Now In
Deep Trouble

"by Robert W. Lee

a This Ys more than a haff-dozen
Lira" S.natmr a nning sered.

as an more thu a oof their
counerparts in the House. Among the
latter is Reesmmntative Morris .dail
(D.-Arizona). the r-term "ibe.ai"
who could at one time count on 70
percent support at the polls, yet
sQueaked by with a mee 52. pecmnt
in 197& This yeou, Congeasman Udail

be okmw Of The NWS, Jul1 & 1980

is in espciaily deep trouble as vouar
in the Seco.d Disict of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him se-
countable for the sirnifcnt coai-
bution he has made to double-digt
inilation. bigber :azes. oppressive
federal regulatiom and az Aaerca.
last foreign 'policy.

Moris *Cng o.&. Udall was born June
:5, :922. in SL Johns. Arizona. a ham.

Ex Af *A*r d



e.g ol rmon inrflt toat
AlsM4 Ino andinfus f-rmy .16

los mwe with the c#ueh sa a dee.
Isial sutin W1m bl ts aid has

,,ilmr d i m, he he im" "ot
• :organised ruuiio
in my adult ite." thiall was divorced
rimsu hi %ie ater six childresn in

I*S ad tien meed a member of
". opilol Ilill staff.
alonis Strall's bronhe Slewart

Srrcd three torms in Comgress beloe
bine selected by l'resident John F.
Kome m inl to be Secretary of the
hla-,ia.. That Mar. Morris wa elected

,,mengtrss in a ipociail election to ill
rrrterla seat. Te new CAngress.
ii, displayed a Conservative

b"it. prapl u'vog to put goveenienst o4n
a "pay a You Let" basis aid tI cut the
Haoimitml Debt by a billion sdollas on.
omnally. lir evein oserved that "No
ovlU-rewpctlin chomol district would
oWerase tl way lhe Federal Govern.
mnel dos." Soon. however, he belen
Im ote cmlart %ilh his Arlson can.
""moeas al become a leader in the

.u.ar'" S.4Jy Croup nid floor whip
Ime Presidlnl Lyndon Johnson-s
*,*##t Soie-" mpendini schemes.

+ ; Udails Ilislative aigimmenall In.

clf oe the Inteuior stil Insular Alfairm
C ;nsmnihle, whe#e lie hat used his in.

S', Ilener s Cihairman to promote rom.
hstaersial "land use" and Itip.mmi.ing
legil tion. tih ecnmmooclly deserme.
lve Alas haids lockmp, and other
-tro ~ measres which have helped

&K usel the enrergy crisis in the wnme
Vmonmnelimm

2

In oetoa, 16m1. hvIng eomrlk
helned emm team %king atm to She
Vbemoh Woo byv ilgesmlppamtimtgShep Mioa Adii im'e plr
thee, he imitched to the deve aide af
lie lme wild therefte, rfolwe the
themes of Seonatel, Goee Mc~kern
and Jame Fode. In 1i9. Udall ol.
lenged veteran lIlus Speaker John
McCormack (D.-Maaaachuaeate) for
tie speaker's lost. It was the first
time In a century that a sitting Speat.
er had been chllenged, and Udall was
handed n sound secret.hbllot thmrshiig
by a vote of 178 to 66. Undaunted. he
sought the pose of louse lajority
Ieader in I911. but was decisively
trommced by the late Representative
lle ltogg (D.-Louisaoa). After tIm

vote. Udll imented: "One more Iols,
slid I'm Harold Stoen." In Iell. that
Additional loss followed In the wake
of an Attempt to boet. Preldti
wheat. 0s the leading hope of the Far
Left group which had backed Oeorge
McGovern'i candidacy in I62 he wea
overwhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published li Ime,|r.,oa
flaily Star o December 12. 1979, lip.
resentative Udall sametea: "My voting
record Is a lair subject of debale. It's
en open bok emid it's publie record. All
I ask is that it be prestoted accurale.
ly." Which eems lair enough. so let
us accurately review some of time votes
cas by this Cmeagrmn on selected
Ismues of imprtnce.

Allorile. Ilelresentqlive EWiel's
votes on the lile-ad-death lami ne of
alortion have onalstently fravmred
liberslsation o lederal abortion P.

The loho. ila 1A. ha , 2. lose

let. Os May to. 14. for enample, the
Ies pssed a nmemimomt to thee

year'sB Cummunlity Svie Act to ber
canmuny action programe ram ".
itk. family plaminntin amsleme funds
far medical aid er supplies In alortion
.caee. Udall voted to fund the *bar.
tionlsts.

On Jmtm 17. 1977. and again on
August 9. 1976. Me Udall voted
on .oim am mueoimmnenl to bar federal
fnhdint of abortionm except where the
life of the molher would be endon.
rered should time baby be carried to
farem. On inmmy ohter nmcmios be.
tween 1977 and 1979 he supImited Iwm.
viskmn to allow federal Fnmdling of
alm4umrtim when two doctors cmm be
lound to "certify" it Is ncelvary to
protect tile nother's "hIalh," or
where Ire Infanticide in deemed'nmedically necesmary." ewc. nhoe
vague proviolsme are supported hy the
mlltonlmit as a blamnk check for after.

lion an demmrnd.
,n July II. 1979. an amendment to

tim hill esoiablishinln federal Do.
parlment of ldocation was npoved

0o April Ir. 1914. the llme approvad an
amrrmehom to her the Nmatilme S 0ience
Fommlehn oolmm erllm00igl any research
m04m0Iiio iuman (hies oAl the womb

'exred tI sve the lifa of the etam. To him
reill. 11.1.11 voted la the ememilipt.
limt of I witereatis to Wae that. earlier in
time day .he hil waged tar a inadilylyn
o-loilki "Mch Wold hae slimosed live.
10atulm Imerharb "th cry ol lime dmlals and
memassoilolifits~ of the imedricalpritom.
It waon sathmllr ilWnmdled. amlmilrmnm
Ileidatord which mol have urard ot way
fe ming live Ijletal humasn a. Rbuisn
plea. riirtnmmtely. it was rejected.

Iles .6w gi 0 e NIWI. lWi , lies

to prohibit the Department from pro-
viding faclille to Institutions of
hiher education that usa mandatery
student ls to pay for soltioen (ex.
tao to tve he mother's life). Udall
voted with the eheotionists. And. on
December 6, 1079. the I-loue approved
an amendment to prohibit Medicaid
payments for ali abortirms except
tims to gave the mother. Again. Udnll
voted "Nay." (Indeed, on December
II. 1979, he even voted agammat an
attempt to add toe Child Health bill s
provision requiring parental consent
belire contraceptives could be di.
petwed under the Oct to mingo.)

Given his record, it is little wonder
hat Congressmnn Udll is stongtly

oaposl fly Imrse amssociated wih the
riglmlt-to.lile movement.
Friendsi And eem. An Interestig

samet tif Morris Udll's voting record is
its inclination to plate roadblocks In
tie palme of America'a friends while
asiltimg her emamneias. Regardintg the
former, fr example. Representative
Udell les voted to:

so Deouune the covernment of
friemdly. anli-Cm0nuost Somith Al.
ica (Oct, ber 31. 1977) and prohibit
xportImporl etk mrticiplatinn in

le Iraelctlioms with South Africa
(Jue 2. I110). He even voted against
an m ememulmemt to allow tlie Flport.
Import lank to deal with Smoth Al.
rica "I tolng a time Sum slaik was also
eutemlimg (or wams aulmloried to ex.
tid) credit to (ontmmmonist countries
(Jme I. 197111.

SO Iitle military training funds
i0r amti-Comnmunist Chile and bar ihe

lI)

II

if
II
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f#ed f k tnletlsy esed metes 

o4 psoeliblt anll esestoee fin-
l- IN a gealies o weapen) to anti-

aeemnunls Chile (March 3. 10160.
a Appnve an namedmat berig

W "ai W j"t lher planes to N.i
#nel (ON (December 0. IImp.
I S@pW eke Byrd Aendment

hi dlc,,l Impostsion of clusme
. *e ccn atiCommunist Rhodesia
a-rho 4. evl)t. Iall thum loped

the US. into cemnpdlce with
Ie ineece1. dqde-standard U.N.
eweust .1 Itkndesia. Indeed, he even

to he a asios borderIng Rho-
qqPV_ icor wele worthing, through ter-

dorban and guerm ware.. . lite.
lete .qadi ia'a prm.Westes Govm-

1neal June t!. 1ill. Thee UdN
cached preastcs e@menslly helped
w nlerdesal gow called Zlealewel
vve to he regime led by Marist tfe-
ivi Italos Mualbe. $

I cuieatd to Ihis trestment Of pro.
V n - I -M ncoensl . consider Con-
s .a Udalts vtes to:

a Kill am tmeadment to prohibit
e a" of Commerce Depleartment
uds I". anctuting trade wih Coe.

"woiw (uaba fJune 14. 1911 and to
.ill sceeher amendment to proIhibit

e us of ceian.eld fueds from
Wing used for any form of trade or
ossistsccme in coaemmunist Cuba (June

0 mmest ae smeneent to prehilo-
it the uWr #d any luwds in a State

int authotistien bill lot
l ima to aid to the assassins In

Comemnst Vietaam (May 4. 19M.
10 Kill p amendment to prMbi
hotersanelsolald ladsttlns
Ineeo sing U.S. funds tr alding the
bevnal Communist regim In Cuba.
Ilas. W Vitinm (April 6. 19/).

0 Appeve ldegltion designed So
em eoeetra en the eport of ion.
stratgic goods to Cemoseemist Natims
at the eiht of the Vietnam War
IDerembte 1 I.

9 Defeat an omendmnt to pretilb.
it the use of Espert-lomprt Bnk
lends sO esled credit to CoiIonmit
countries (December II. 19 3).

e 1hwnre an amnecdment to pro b-
it foreigna-d fums lre being seat
im~el/v (throeugh mutilatrol lenod.
la Inulitllots to which we cotuib.
ote. such eo the Word nk). ae well
ma diseci. to 0e dlcaterdlip of
Uganda. Coombedla. Lo or Vielmsma
(Augsust S. 10111.

a Scotch n aiseeneat to prohibit
any old to Nicaro without prior
cotedalol appeoval. thus slleleeg
the Prident VnIlaterally to am the
Cofmmnits rgine which now contrak
stho contey (SWember 6. 19M3).

9 Apeve the hill greating lOul@-
live Most Favored Nation trading
status to Red China (Januery 24.

* Kill an amendment to prohibit
the us of Commediiy Credit Corpera-
tite funds to finamc or gutrande the
sale ee wheat or feed trelns. to the
Soviet Union snd lied Citna (July 10.
19131.

Thele are meny Omee examples. lt
these few will suffice to illustrate

I
the 11c1a o The I 11111, hag. o114

0~

Cenglsoaon- Ud'ws apparent le-
tih with undarmining antl.Csme-
nld tevencmnenta while buidn up
themrun by Lera.

O...A. VlON Occupational Safe.
ty and Healk AdmlceistraJlon
(.S.I.1 A.1 is one of the mst @ppe.
five of frleal regulatory afgecies, It
hns spawned n hie. espensive bit.
reaceracy to boors employers and Ia.
pase many millions in additioal costs
on comum and teapaier - aN to

- achieve a stilistically Inslgeiftint,
Impact an the safety record of Ameid-
can induaty. Oct November 24. 1970.
Morris tIdell voted for else bill thamt
eatablisled O.R.II.A. Ieroteafir, lie
C Mei l.V appmed attempts to re-
duce 0S.I.A.'s multimlllion.dellec
aemuel budgets, as on June 1 .1979.
when he vested agleoit tie attempt to
cot a mdust $10.3 million from the
agency's $ll52000 budget fr the
Fimal IO.

P.Vn attempts to relieve smell ol-
eratn hlt O..11.A.'a oppreosive
scrutiny have been opposed by tie
Cc -gressmen. On Jue 1. 19 .he
wctted tinst elemptielg fron
0.,R.H.A. cocenpliance these firms ea.
tclmlcg 26 ce fewer lersoes. And on
)nne 24, tll6, he went on rered op.
ieslal a move to bate firat-lessee
(.q.lI.A. riletimeis agalnst besineses
eo-ion t to or fewer peons.

Federal l)abt.ln 11101, fIle oflicial
federal det linet ateed at a "rme"
$330 billion. As we write, it Is perched
at an asteneical $8119 billion (over
$t.1t0 fe r eveoy -mass. wonueln. ed
Child In the nelurll. On nears then two

Ite l... of It. 1111. 8d , 1111111

dose"ol.,eIoes dur lg the leervenlng
resi, CotmaUsUstt Wall hl voted to
Iecreese the debt limit itnd aG&.W the
federal lovelsmeno to eattie the
defici spendin which iresponsible
for inliating our money supply and
sending prices througlh the no.

Balned Iludgets. While voting to
increase the National Debt. Repre.
eetelve Ud&il also teled at least
eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
againt Amendments that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud.
gets. On August Is. 11. for insaece.
he opposed a move to balance Fiscal
199 ouelys and reveenues at $464.1
billion. kloements Isle,. le voted in-
stead for a Resolution setting outlays
at $-1138 billion. revenues at $410 bil.
lion. with a $39.2 billion deficit. It is
the staf of which raging Inflation is
made.. and you pay ,fo it.

School Player. Polls indicate that
a larie enajority of Americans favor
permitting voluntery prayer In govern.
ment schools, a practice banned 10
yenas age by a Supreme Court bent on
asepplantli our religious heritage wihs
secular tlumantsm. On November i.
19171. Morris Wedll voted eeinst a
lreelmed Constitutimal Amendment
to sllow prisons its public buildings to
participate in voleery prayer. Anl.
on Jne I I. 1919. he voted against an
oneceidnesect to permit. as a purpose t
ile flew Iepartment of Fdualionl.
daily op rlunilties for voluneary

-prayer mail meditation in government
schools.

.'ored lesing. The coepulsury
bising uf schoolchildren for racist

wig.

I



pepesI IS soPaaed by the vast m,,ar.
ity of Amelatmi oi ali es. yO t It IS
still bin used to lerast the educe'
linal petess In rmay ase of the
country. Morris Udel has cassistenly
vsted against attempts to curb f(OFed

nusing. Even duing the hebight of the

1973 petrolean Crisis. while fbiglng

roneern about one alwindling supplies

Sf oil. he voedil against an amendment
w-ch souglt te coissvive e yer by.

imning the allocation of petroleum

fe leasing of studenl to sch.nols fr-
lhag than tle naa etleet to their
l.naes. And. ass July 24. IM1. hr.t

Udell vated against a proposed Consti-
tutiassl Amendment to proaibit cam-

pelling students to attend a school

other then the one nearest their home

to achieve racial objectives.

l'ennmon Canal. Udnlls votes on

the important Pansis Casnal issue
were coletsixently In favor of sureen-

derian U. .ownership and control QVer

thai vital Aoneicans watelway. As he

eAplalned to a coastltueuet In A letter

dltml October 2(. 19111 'i approved of

Senate action at the treaies to return

cotmol of the Canal end Ze to Paml-

ss . ". I plan tIm sulapat imple-

ovening legislalio- when it rea 1es tlie

Ptamr n( the Ilouse."
As early es June 2G., 195. the Con-

gres00eas opposed an amendment in-

tended to prohibit the Sate Deplet'-
meat frus using funds fratm Its veal.

IV appl0osrintiou for negotiation' to

|eliniaIes U.S. rights in the Canal

7one. (n .mnhe III. 1916. le vo.ned
ag/ aitsnotlher ammenlment which

wosuld tin:e ostoard that SOiy new Ilnai-

k

msi coel traty would "p e ote
the Sovereigsty Wnd cattesr 4 tme

Uted mats In the Zone. 0N may $1.
19rM he helped seuttle an e .dtet.t
to prohialit State Dptati funds
from. being used to implement the
Pannma Canal sallout trestls without
specific coniessional approval. Amod.

on September 26. 1979. he voted fr

tie implemetitlg legislation to give

sway our Panana Canal.
Numerous other Udall votes al.

posed moves to limnit U.S. il nl

assistance to Paianmnas Iro-nit
is l

,egime. as'on May It. 1978. when a

move to save tax milstey by cuttig

beck U.S. foreign mid to Parnmia was

deeated os a 1l7 to 18" tie vote. livd

Morris Udnll voted "Yen." or even

been absent. the proposal would have
pesned.

Can Control,. 'th record seems to

Iadicate tlhat Coulmgmeitn U1all lass.

on various occasions, attempted tea In

all tlinp to all people on the imloor-

tont issue of gun control. U.S. News

& World Report for August Igo 1911.

described 1dll as "A Westlrner who Is

in favor of gun camlol." l/va tmaga.

imne for August IS. 19M1. repled:

.Just t.wo weeks ago. he IUlnll| tlid a

- liberal Ilevard Law Sclool audtce

that he was aoliast gun Cotr"l." Oat

.the other hand. itt an August 7. 1910.

lettle to a constituent. Udall none-

tined a "camspromih gut control hill"
wich had Iais "Supl-irt" o, it wooel.,

amorag other thin.s. "itllaw tim fs-

tula mm.tuactmre aid sal eel O mfH-

spustieg. Ciacemlble lsmalr.uts." llut

gmina. ott June 23..1979. Udall wr, tt to

Iow o.lee sto Mi foWvoS, fll 2. I1l

a coollsett: "As I'm sare you know.r6m ppsed to Ihe enactmont of any
leIslatIon having to do with control or

fellslgrit to(Ikeffafi."
Oto thing iS certain. On July 24.

196. Udll poled for that yeer's gU
control bill which, amog ether things.

prohibited the Interstate shipment of
rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

same day. Its voted against me aaneud.

tnenl to the hill which v0ld at least

have 'axented shotgun. tiftle. aid .22-

caliler ein-afire mannounitlion from the

mneasures severe restrictions.
legal Aid For Ilomosexnals. On

Jine 21. 1971. dluring consialeration of

tie year's Iegal Services Coltaorstion
fuanling bill. an snendilmt was of-

fered to prohibit nta.linannced eal

assistence In cases arising ut of dis-

puls over tin issue of homnosexuality

or pay rights. It passed by a mnargin of

I30 t 13. Coml.ressman Udell voted
to attend your tal dollars to faire law-

yers for time militant tomsmle.
Social Secsrity lEnrulus Lhmd-

tatlest. Senter citiees nretl 65 to 72

amay arats tp to $3.01)(l withlut leaving

tlair Soacll Security clecks ienallized.
1)0t addiional inactismae require. tie loss

of a dllar of Social security t0

evary t o dollas earned -- Oa uciea-

eriontlle "tax" tale Of 50 percent.
'hlis usjustified federal "string" at-

mlneld to time Welsart of payroll "con.

101utl1m1s" wile flrin their working

lilelmme luee-uls smliasy rlulerly inlo

total retirtemant when lh-y wnuld

litler to keel
s wsortltlm pai-linme. emal

a linc stcls ativil y rotald enhanre their
.physical mld cluttional well-beig.

Itm Devits Of iTh HIVIS. 1ul 2. IMe

0

I
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Yet, on October 27, 1977. Morris Udallvoted aaint on amendment to false
the ceiling en the earnings limitation
gradually over a four-year period. and

abolih It ouulght In 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement flo coping with terrorism
end subversion Is adequate intelli-

gence on the plans and moves of thuls
who perpetrate such activity. Yet. lit-
lie *lfective counter.subversive intel-
ligence wol is being conducted ins the
United States today thanks to "Liber-
al" in Congress and tme courts who
have closed out intelligence units ce-
patle of -doing the job. The list of
such federal entities abolished in re-
cent yes includes the Suliversive Activ-
ities Control Board. tie Interal Secs.
wity Division of the Justice Depart-
ment. the hlouse Committee on liter-
no3 Security (H.C.I.S.I. and Ilse Sen-
ate Internal Security Subrornoilte.
Congresenmn Udell lose dune Iis pelt
in this pruning operation. For in-
stance, on May 18. 1972. he voted to
strip the Subversive Activities Con-

trol Board of its entire year's funding.
''hen. on Jestuaty 14. i915. he voted
for tie House Itules which abolisleml
the Ilouse Conmmittee ott Internal Se-

curity. And otn at least three occa'iots
(Mlarcl 29. 1976. March 9. 197. and

March 13. 1978) he voted against at-
tempts to have tIle flouse Judicily
Colnamniltee earneark part of its enanuel
epplopritio for me intermal security

funcliols it was to carry out following

abolition of tlse II.C.I.S.
Natlonal S teed l.iltil. The atling

ot speed limtits within tie vaious



iame s peg mely m i0f i

sts Psitin tham IS Washleegl to
decie If a pasticislar limit is op.
p.sessplate ljP Umos"imuis Or con-

S g.teled afreas. but outaglemsly Incon-
geiemns in emiles-m nspen slretelhes of
Miden highway. Unfortunately. the

trul re govrrnment inlervened to set a
* ie.nrm 5 Mm.p.h. limit i elil stales.
c 0s aoatn0,iefl b yp ieralhy estortionmalt

1 l)heat to cut federal higthway lummds
* tut-.s thie limit is obeyed. (in I)eem-

iwo Il. 1971. t ooglgessnlian Udal! voted
in iaipoie time s m.p.h. seetrictim.

Cesumer l'relection Agency. e!
i,/.Ihcsls making millioms front the

W.-caled "consumer nmvement have
ilfored Since 1961 to establish a led-
real agency to propagate their one-
siel vicius ot ailaxpael' expenise. At
tirst it was to be tlled the "Consum er
I'votection Agency," tbeon tie "Agency
law Cnsumer Advocacy." and even-
fminly the "'Olice I Comsumer Hep-

'..eadaticon." 'Ikse ides was to seine
-

%coot tlmneel comsimeis agaistat prodic-
es Imlvee courts and teoilrl agenies.
Amenm, otel tlhings. it merald do me-
search. suggest legislation to Concps.
pulolish pepgmnde tacts, end tied-
tdle in slate and local government af-
lais. In saove. the majority of Amelri

acm1 C llllmmlelS who favor less gaoverII-

met conetroel oft (cla onaidllig ic) time
erea)" iuld once again he co"mlpeled
tsI lionasce te radicals atteeking ree
l'irmsipose. On at least there "rcceesioms

, ,t)rlei t I.. 1911. April 1. 1914. anad
*m'hcuay u3g. 191 i9 Morlris UtIall vated

IW i rutalhih lhii newlIuresmrooln;.

Deftem im WMe "Paudg em
lemsa wivt wd efree pmvrme heo
rie en mfPos te loomteve ecaent

.0 Te federal *sdget In oatt.
defens Spemding (the federal gay-
em ent's -mais function unader the
Constitumtiol has plummeted from 40
percent to around 22 percent during
tIhat tme. Despite thia dislrity. Col-
golessman tidall voted for Ie notori.
out "trendfer amendment" oct May 3.
19111. to surrender vet another 52.8
billio from the defemia budget to
socialist domestic programs.

Despite the vast Soviet military
buildup. Mr. dll hms meanwhile
voted lainst construction of a Liftlh
CVN-11 nuclear aircraft carrier
(Auest 7. 197t). against tIme I1-1
botcher that is sorely needed to replace
our mtique fleet of U-.2s (February
22. 191). and against the Safeguard
sntiballistic missile system (October 3,
8909)j needed to protect out cities and
umilitary bes froram Stlet missiles.

Fquml flights Amelment. On
Octiher 12. 1971, Congesuann Udll
voted for the proposed Epqul Ilighsts
Aememilmesl to Ilse Comstitutim. Prior
to linal passage, time I louse cesisidered
an amendment Intended to specify
that the E.R.A. woeld not affeet
federal Iws exempting women fiomn
the draft, og federal or state laws
pomotling mood protecting the health or
solely of woenti. Ildell voted aig•int
this, clearly preerring that somlen Ie
deiled with mel In colbat amid that
they Iace slecial healthsold aseey
preealiodm,

When it becameI apmare
n tt tlat time

Tie lh,, .w etf Im.. n1 , M el , l os

camtovealial (and Ineradibly divisive)
.ICLA. - esi ot be ratillsd within

the reamlied aevei-year time Bsoo,
Lllmerak in, Cneu almehhyv scraope

the rules and extended tIme ratificatlom
deadline lay 99 smooths. Ilse terms 4(

esteniham are blatantly unfair and vio.
late tIme Constltutlion. For esanpile,
atles which have ratified the R.I.A.

are nit allowed to rescind tmeir ralh-
icalions dlsing lite extension eelriod.

yet lhe which have already rejected
, lhw Am n eaan many reverse tihe.-

selves anti aiprive It. Nlevertleless,
Calgresrmamll udll voted for im ex-
tensioen om Ausgulst 1., 1971. Ammoanig
amther things. it te a vote to draft
Amerla's damihlitems. wives, and
mithers fair militamy coombat.

"romes. Comeresmin Udall's pimi-
hisuphy nff taKalcta Ieavily empma.
simes time trensfer of ever Increeasing
qsmmantities of iolley from private

pockels toom govenmellt collrs. 01mi
Jmnme 20. I9011. fer Instance, he voted
far President Johnson's aurhlimge
which addeel 10 peicent to perstent
motel eriorale income taxes. i1I alro
voetl to aeletml time stehlarle msnter

lrenidit Noais (Aultml 7. 1991. Om
lne it. 197S. he voted to uplh4d a

, provision lto Impose an additliommnl

led iral Igsnilime tla of up to 20 ceits a
g oallum whenever U.. gosclime coat-
S imiiptimn exceeds its 1913 level. On
AuluS 4. 1977. lie voted for an
anamemnhmeat to iom-eaee tIme federal

tlSdiolime taxn by fltr cemis to supime rt
veerlmuss iroraoss aed etsties. Amid ins
MAids I:I 19110I. Ie visled for time so.
callect Windfall Profits "ram (iender

lie SOi.. t oIf HNEWS, July 2. Ilog

which oil companles will collect tomes
fem consseeruml which will by 1990
tranafer an additional $27 billioa
from the private sector to the federal
otreoueracy.

Energy And Knvironment. Many
of the measures endolsed by Con-
gresmman Udall in the ares of energy
aonl enviromenl appear calculated to
depule insporlant energy resources
white espnnding federal control over
the notion*@ land area. lie ilss. fr
eesanple. been a chief sponsor of
lasd-use legislation to create coopee.
herive loml-ronfrol scheeples. Opera,.
inl lhrugimh the siaes, the federal gov-
ernotlent wrteld control these by retns-
ing authoity to decide how tax money
might be used. It represented a major
steil toward federal control over all
lend withis thme United Staies.

Ilepresentative Udall hs also
amonsored a strii-mining bill tlhat is a
wide-ranging hand-use measure loaded
will ently roadblocks to inexpensive
extraction of badly needed coal.

And. tie Congressman is chief
htoe sponsor of Alaska lends locksop
legislation which would freeze a greet
fmarsy millimors tif acres of land in
Alaska as federal parks, wildlife ile-
uges. and oiler protected steas. The
result of tire bill is to preclude or
seriously hinder developn-sent of Alas-
kh's nbuildailt got slid oil. Itepreseoitn-
live Udall esplains that lie is alrhid
that tmrlk.e we will "never see a
bullalo hoel againm" amd "our gisml-
cihlhiren still ,,1 be able to see a rar-
itlt herd." 'loat is bodemilash. amd
the conseqtuenmce of what Udall is

I.
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flyin to do we on ortages. ev er
hIgher ful prism, nd Aplude ae-a

Congressmn well am voued. an
Novemher 19. 3919. to Impose a wor-

I teirm on the coniuctio of new
nuclear power plants, despite the pub.
lie record which shows that nuclear
plower is by for out sqling. most
aluodoaet. and least erperslve Mile.
scale energy amerce. When this nuele-
ar.ban failed. lidan Introduced his
own version an January 31. 1960. call.
ing for a lhree.yesr morstorium. lie
schonowledges that it stads little
chance o( Passte ilt he wants to be
on rerd to keep the support coming
Ihome his radical o-nukes friends.
Il'his is not tosay that Udal opposes

all forms of erwrgy production. When
it coruu to the s.Colled "alternalive"
sorces Isolar. wind. et.). Ie las do.
eltsied: "We ourht to fand every nutty
scienlist out there trying to solve the
p•olem." Nov. if lo Udall were pay.

* ing for all of this himself we would
not cameplain. But he is taming us to
fund Isis "nutty" friends. Enough is
emugh.

On June 3. 1971. Congressnars
itiell ruted to establish tle Depart.
ment 4 E tneolty. on inctedible bu.
eo'rlarv which hal not produced so

much as a drop. of oil, has curbed
enerjy production through Its reguls-
tison and paperwork oequireonenrs. end
now employs over 93.008 eeserlyrs
at a ,cot to taspayera exceeding Sit
billien yearly. That is rome tOsee the
cernlired aonfol prodigy of lee,seven
laeyr.- oil cospopmaneq. You Say f(O it.

'roowA Ma y fres eehaud . fis
mpfiaf tam Makn ls tdal's -ared

astodbles that the csgenamm han
onsistently d his ndf"b -In.

noanc end soriy "o the 4, of
bigger government, mavs reulato.
higher taxes. expanding inflation. sld
a depleted national degns. Seniority
is a significant (eteor in a candidate's
appeal to voters. Congres operates
under the senorlty systes; and. wlh.
the power and Influence which •€-
conepaoy longevity are used to mair,.
tain our basic political institutions sail
the Free Enterprise economic system.
they becmeat an ose to bell it slate
and nation. But. when used for cm-
Irry pulposes. filey Ionre serious
liabilities to all cometrilse.

In a newsletter gnrbliahed its Jainu-
sty of this year. Representative Udall
asserted: "'hers i one thing worse
than oveloiking an error - and that is
finding It but falling In corect It."
Will voters in the Second District of
Arizona take such counsel to heart? If
so. one result could he a move t1l tow-
reel what many now perceive as Ise
error of keeping in ollic a Clon.
gressman whose radical views and
votes have been a ,Indrance bote to
Adrona and the nation.

Congressional QOurterly fr F'ebru
ary 23. 1990. obieml: "'lonicnlly.
Democratic Rep. Morris K. tldall's
electoral strength has declined as his
Influence In Ccnresa lens groirw." It k
n"t Ironic at all. 'Ire Ieople are calch
Iog on. 'tila final ctilain $or tler co.
gres imast phase oif Moril Ileoll's ca.
reet is about to fell. a "

III@ Rvtew ft 81 1i1,. I 2., 11s4
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DEAR NEICHBOR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared in
the July 2, 1980 edit4oi of "The Review of the News",
giving some background and voting information of
Arizona Congressman Morris K. Udall.

This is being left at your home by a local group of
citizens concerned with higher and higher taxes, more
and more government controls and regulations and less
and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this reprint
and decide for yourself if your hard earned money is
being spent wisely through the voting privilege you
allow Congressman Udall as your Represebtative. All
of. tbiese issues and votes were taken directly from the
Congressional Records and are public information.

If you should question the wisdom and direction
Congressman Udall has taken on any of these issues,
you'll have the opportunity to let him know and make
a change at the polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be informed!

Thank you for your time and please vote your decision
Novembero 4, 1980!'

A TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR,

P.S. If you want additional copies, please see-the

inside back page of the reprint aticle.

.. Ex HIolt r To CoMP LA A)T

Foo Comatus ~,f1r~~~
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by Robe t WLee

1 TnS ytAR more than a half-dozen is in especially deep trouble es voters
"ib'eral" Senators are runing scared, in the Secon~d District of the Grand-
as are more than a score of their Canyon State prepare to hold him Sc.
counterparts in the House. Among the coua~ble for the significant contr.
latter is Representative Morris Udall bution he has made to double-digit
(D..Arizona). the 10-term "Liberal" inflation, higher taxes, oppressive
who could at one time count on 70 federal regrulation, and an America.
percent support at the polls, yet last forign policy.
squeaked by with a mere 52.5 percent Morris I 1n Udall was born Junein 3978. This year, Congressman Udal 15, 1922, In St. Johns, Arizona, a ham-
The Review 09 TIe NiW$, 31.1 1, "195
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let setllel by hi-i hiornives forebears.
Wllie U4111l comli nues formally to list
his uelis:i-us .Ifil.tion as "Mornon."
he broke wiitlh tie Church over a doc-
trjiml vl msmer is Isis lwenties and has
I)ihlicly declaredi that he has "not
found a neeoldir or gaized religion
ill myadullt life." Udall was livorced
Irmn his wife ater six children in
19C.5 and thei married a member of

8 ".glitnl lill stuff.
Mm-;ii. Ildall's brother Stewart

ervedlhee lermeis ins OCigress before
he'imIkctrd by Presidenit John F.
I(Krum in G1961 to be Secretary of the
leilti r. iThat May, lorris was elected
t0) ('W)ICss In la 'pecial election to fill
his ither's seat. The new Congress-
iminal-i'st displayed a Conservative
be- t .ilrcali'siit to put goverelmeit o

".av is you 1:4)" basis and to cut the
Nnlinal Debt by a billion dollars an-
1ually. lie ev'ii observed that "No
telf -'q.plertiolg school district would
oplerate thie way the Federal Govert.
Illt-ln.l. I." Soll. hinwe.er, lie began
it lime ctnlitelm with his Arizona con.

q'IIts nto became a leadcer in tie
ral"Stud'Croup anid floor whip

fur ... tloesiol nt Lyndon Johnsou's
'I mi ,Cie" spetlding schemes.

L0 s lgislntive assignhlments ill-
clude the iterior anid Insular Affairs
.ommunit tee, where lie has stied his in-
fiitce its (hairmian to pruiote con-
lrover-Idal "lnsd use" and -Atip-mniling
legislatit.ul tie ecoimomically destruc.
li'e Alnak lads lockup, anid other
extemem eie u es which hl's helped
it wit-i I he eiergy crisis in the name
ft e ll i viumiI vll A/lisill.

In October. 1967, having ecriler
helped commit our fighting men to the
Vielmani War by vigolously stiPlrtinl
lie Johmmson Admiistration's policy
there, he switched to the dove side of
the isue and thereafter followed the
theeires of Senator George McGovern
and Jane Fonda. In 1969, Udall chal-
lenged veteran I louse Speaker John
McCormia'ck (D.-Massachusetts) for
the Speaker's post. It was the first
time in a century that a sitting Speak.
er had been challenged, .and Udal was
handed i scound secret-ballot thrashing
by a vote of 178 to 58. Undaunted, he
sought the pos of House Majority
Leader in 1971, but was decisively
trounced by the late Representative
Ittle Boggs (D.-Louisiana). After the
vote, Udall lamented: "One more loss,
and I'm Harold Stassen." in 1976. that
additional loss followed in the wake
of at% attempt to become Presidesit
wheia, as the leading hope of time Far
Left group which had backed George
Mc~overn's candidacy ins 1972, he was
overwhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published in% the Ariaotma
Daily Star on December 12. 1979, Rep-
resentative Udall asserted: "My voting
record is a fair subject of debate. It's
Pit open bcok and it's public record. All
I ask is that it be presented accurate-
ly.". Which seeins fair enough. -So let
us accurately review some or the votes
cast by this Congressmsanon selected
issues of importarce.

Abortion. Iepresentqtive UdIall's
votes oil time life.ani.death issue of
hourtion hove onsistently fa'elred

liberalization of federaliabortion pl-

Ili leviwO fllia. NEvI, l.jo t39110

icy,. On May 29. 1974, for example, tile
House amssed an uanemldnment to that
year's Community Services Act to bar
community action prograims from us.
i'km family plau..ir. asiistance funds
for medical aid or supplies in abortion

.cases. Udall voted to fund the abor-
tionists.

On June 17. 1977. and again on
August 9. 1978, Mo Udall voted
asgainst atnenduments to bar federal
funding of abortions except where the
life of the mother would be endan-

pered should the baby be carried to
term. On mfalny other occasions be.
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro.
visions to allow federal funding of
uhortisns when two doctors cail be

found to "certify" it is necessary to
protect the mother's "health," or
where the infanticide is deemed
"medicailly necessary," etc. Those
vague provisions are supported by the
alortionists as a blank check for abor.
tion on demand."
.On July It. 1979. art anendment to

the hill establishing a Federal Do-
partnent of Education was alplioved

• t) April 25. 1974. tile Itlmse aplprved an
samendament it lar the National Science
l1,tU1datil, fre,,i I:erforoillg iay research
using liz'.' i11a1 fetuses outsidle tie W01I11
except tim save the lil'e of lte felts. To Iis

edit, tl.tll-mll voted for lhe aiehidoUet.
II it is interemiig t manle that. earlier ini
lihe day. he lil v'ted hor a odilyiag
lp,,vi.i-im llich wnuld hisve alloned live.
1etu1 %semarrh "Ill carry out Ime dutiei m1iii
mr.smsilhilili'.. ( o the mieuical peolession."
It w's 0notllher 1le t.enled. B Iu1sigulms
sommmlnril which %votld have cleared the way
ler t.iilp live pienatal hu.ans as ui.rn
I)Igs. Fortuintelv. it was rejected.
The Nolelw Of lIi nEWS. July'2, 1990

to prohibit the Department from pro.
viding facilities to institutions of
hilgher education that use niandatory
student fees to pay for abortions (ex.
cept to rave thie .other's life). Udall
voted with the abortionists. And, on
December 6. 1979. the House approved
itn amendnent to prohibit Medicaid
payments for all abortions except
tmose to save the mother. Again, Udall
voted "'Nay." (indeed, on December
11, 1979, he even voted against an
attempt to add to a Child Health bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraceptives could be dis.
pensed under the act to minors.)

Given his record, it is little wonder
that Congressman Udall is strongly
opposed by tmose associated with the
right-to.life movement.

Friends And Foes. An interesting
aspect of Morris Udall's voting record is
its inclintation to piace roadblocks in
the pmtls of Amnerica's friends while.
assisting her eneemies. Regarding the
former, for example, Representative
Udall has voted to:

e Denounce the Governmtent of
frieimdly, 4nti-Conmmunuist South Af.
rica (October 31, 1977) and prohibit
Export.inport liaik I)articipation ftn
loanom tramsactions with South Africa
(June 2. 1978). He even voted against
ai ainegndmnent to allow the Export-
Ihmport liuik to deal with South Af-
rica as lonlg as time lxim Bank was also
extendimu. (or was authorized to ex.
tend) credit to Comumunist countries
(,lumw 1, 1978J).

0 Dlete military training funds
for anti-Commuist Chile and bar the



61 )
I' fa (uncls fr iMilitary credit sales

aut Italiol, ()ecember 11, 1973).
Wt l--hlaibil mniltitiy assisitSce (ll-

udinit cash sales of weapons) to lnti-
,,usmuist Chile (March 3, 19761.
0 Api,,uve #lit nleisdment barring

le sale tot jet fighter plaIies to Na.

,atlisi Chiia (D)ecember 20. 1968).

9 lReptelil ihe [lI fl Anendient

Ihi itlowvel inipotation of chrome

e Iemsn anti-.Colliinlunist thodesia
a(4 h -I. 19171). Udall thus lie.

Ire i.S. illo compliance with

le i!. sl. dombl -standard U.N.
,IvC1to *,I Itlhidesia. indeed. lie evan

-ii i s l suastoSI)pOrt the giving of

.S. aid it tihe nations bordering lRho-

r~is Iftkirwere working, throughier.

Srisi ail lguerrilla warfare, to liqui-

aie ilury pro-Western Gotern-

ilent y4ulle 22. 1971). These Udull.

acked pres.uie eiet ot ually helped
til I4)plesiaI lnow called Zinibabwe)

ver 1 tihe F'ine led by Marxist ter.

siff M rt Irlugabe. $

li citiotoltrat to this trealliiliet. of pro.

I, -"- ovteni leit $, consider Cost.

It .iial Udill' votes to:

e IQl lan iiendinent to prolhihit

C ofiCommllerceDepartment
tade wit hCoin-

nuoi't uhil( .Julie 14, 1978) and to

ill nililer asinendinent to prohibit

lie usefit' l ,eigi-iid lunds (loin

ring lases u fur aily form of Iradrle or

%q6itance ioCin nnilUnist Cuba (Julie
:1., 19771.

e lelealin liamendment to prohltb-

I Ille u.vM lit fulnds iti 0 lState

partilliitni liauthoriiation bill for

plilltim.ais us ,id to the wStssilils ill

Comnunist Vietnam (May 4, 1977).
* Kill ap amendment to prohibit

ilteriational financial institutions
fro% using U.S. funds for aiding the
brtal Communist regimes in Cuba.
ILaos. or V'ietnan (April 6. 1977).

* Approve legislation designed to

ease controls ol the eport of non.

strategic goods to Communist nalions

at ths height of theV ietnam War
(Decenaber 10, 1969).

* Defeat ant amendment to prohib-

it the use of Export.Import Bank

[undsto extend credit to Communist

countries (December IU. 1973).

e 'rlhiwat t amendment to prohib-

it foreign-aid funds from being seat

indirectly (through nultilateral lend-

ing instilutions to which we contrib-

ute, such as the World Bank). as well

as directly, to the dictatorships of

Uganda. Camibodia, Laos, or Vietnam.
(August 3. 1976).

9 Scotch an amendment to prohibit

tiny aid to Nicaragua without prior

concressionnl approval, thus allowintg

the President unilaterally to aid the

Com niunist regime which io'w controls

ltatt country (September 6. 1979).

a Apirove the bill graniting lucra.

tive Most Favored Nation trading

status to Red China (January 24.

1980).
* Kill an anendment to prohibit

the use of Comninodi(y Credit Corpora.

tiuil funds to finitnce or guarantee the

side of wheat or feed graias to Ihe

Soviet Union and lied Clasa (July 10.

1973).

'Thee are n01y' more exaltiples. hut

these few will suflice to illustrate
I .

Thl 3Rvlw 01 1hi HIWS, July 2, 1910
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Coumlgessinan Udall's apparent fixs-
tin with underitning asnti.Conmtinu-

,list Covet tnetis while building up

thoseiriii by Marxists.
O.S.I.A. ie Occupational Safe.

ty nit iHealth Adninistralion

(OS.ll A.) is one of the most oppres.

sive of federal regulatory agencies. It

has slpwtued a huge, expensive bu.

reaucracy to harass employers and im.

;0 inmany inillious in additional costs

onil consumers and taxpajers - all to

a achieve a statistically insignificant

ilipact oil the safety record of Aieri-
cat industry. Oin November 2.1. 1970,

Morris Wdall voted for tile bill that

estab)lishied O.S.II.A. Thereafter, Ie

c0itisistently opposed attenpts to re-

duce O.S.lI.A.'s mnultimillion-dollar

anual hudlgets, as on June 27, 1979,

when lie voted agnit sitit attettnfpt to

cut a inodest $10.3 million from the

atency's $181.520.000 budget for the

Fiscal 1980.
Rveii attempts to relieve small o i -

ersittons fin O.S.1l.A.'s oppressive

scrutiny have been opposed by the

I etigressiai. Ott June 15., 1972, le

vlated agaist exemtpting frolt

O.S.H.A. ccmnpliance those firins ent-

fhlaviiig 25 or fewer iersoss. Atid on

Ptuie 24, 1974, lie went oil record op-

poSing. a move to bait first.instlance
O.51..A. cit ti iaoiianst busiitesses

ellil yii I11 ar fewer perins.

Fleelerall )ebt. nh ItG7, the official

federal debt lintit sti0( t'ata "lttere"

$330 billion. As we write, it is perched
at an astrcnoiical $879 hillion (over

$:1.90( liar evemy "tin, wonlait, nlld

Child itt the lint iwi). Oil iore Ithan two

dozen occasions during tte InIerveItintyears$ Congresman Udall has voted to

increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the

deficit spending which is responsible
for inflating our noney supply and
sending prices through the rfe.

Balance. lBudgets. While voting to
increase the National Debt, Repre-

seiitalive Ud.il also vated at least

eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amendments that would have

provided for balanced federal Bud.

gets. On August 16. 1978. for instance.
lie opposed a move to balance Piscal

1979 outlays and revenues at $404.1
billion. Moments later, lie voted in-

stead for a Resolution setting outlays
at $189.8 billion, revenues at $450 bil.

lion, with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is

the stuff of which raging inflation is

made . . . and you pay for it.
School Prayer. Polls indicate that

a larre majority of Americans favor
permnitting voluntary prayer in govern-
ment schools, a practice banned 18

years ago by a Supreme Court bent on

supplantiutig our religious heritage with
Secular Ilumanistin. Ott November A,

1971. Morris Udll voted against a
lrOlosel Constitutional Amendment.
to allow persons in lpublic buildings to
participate in' voluitary prayer. And.

on June It, 1979, he voted against an
tlemeilmhnt to permit.is a purpose of

the new Department of. Education,

daily Opportunities for voluntary

-prayer and medilation in government

schuls.
For'ced ilsitg. The compulsory

busing of schoolchildren for racist

5
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purposes is opposed by the viist major-
ity of Americans of all races, pet it is

still being used to disrupt the educa-
tional process in many areas of tie

country. Morris Udall has consistently

voted against attempts to curb forced

busing. Even during the leight of the

1973 petroleum crisis, while feigning

concer about our dwindling supplies

of nil. he voted against tal amendment

which somglht to conserve energy by

hanning tile alloc1mio1 of petroleum

for Iusing of students to schools far-

titer thauI tIe one nearest to their

hl.n'ies. And.o- July 24. 1979. Mr'.

Udall voted against a proposed Consti-

tutional assienduent to prohibit con-

Ielling students to attend a school

other than the one nearest their home

lit achieve racial objectives.
Panma Canal. Udall's votes on

the inmtportamut Panamna Canal issue

were consistently in favor of surren-

dering U.S. ownership and control over

that vital Americm wterway. As lie

explined to a constituent in a letter

dated October 20. 198, "1 approved of

Senate action oil the treaties to return

cnntiol of the Canal and Zone to Pan-

aln. . I plan to support iaple-
menting legislhtio twheat it reaches tile

Iloor of tile Ilouse."

As early as June 26; 1975, the Con.

gressimul opposed ar amendient in-

tentled to prohibit the State Depait-

tent from using funds from its year-

ly apmlilmlintioit for negotiatioli to

,elimiuish J.S. rights iii the C ital

Z.one.m(ht .Jm11e 18. 19M6. lie voled

mj0,lt iir1a unotLher amelledient whm'ch
WOuld h i.e m miri'd tlhat aniy new latn.

anna Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of the
United States in the Zone. On Miay 31,

1978, lie helped scuttle nnAeidment '

to prohibit State Depattmett funds

from. being used to implement the

Panama Canal sellout treaties without

specific congressional approval. And,

on September 26. 1979. he voted for

tile implementing legislation to give

away our Panama Canal.
Numerous other Udall votes op-

posed mnoves to limit U.S. aial and
assistance to Panana's pro-Marxist

wegime. as-o May 11, 1978. when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back U.S. foreign aid to Panama wat

defeated oil a 187to 187tie vote. lied

Morris Udall voted "Yea" or even

been absent, the proposal would have

passed.
Gun Controh The record seems to

indicate that Congressman Udall has.

on various occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the impor-

tant issue of gun control. U.S. News

& World Report for August 18; 1975,

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gul control." lle maga-

zine for August 15, 1976, reported:

"Just two weeks ago. hle IUd I told a

. liberal I larvird Law School ud*'nce

that he was against gun control." On

.. the other hand, in an August 7, 1976,

letter to a constituent. Udall micm-

tioned a "cumnptomi gun control bill"

whiclt had his "support" us it would,

armng other things., "outlaw the fu.

ture ,imolacture and sale of nmu-

sputtigig. o.mcceahl)able hiaudis." flul

mugii, on Juite 27,.1979, Udall wrote to

lite Review 01 li If(S, Nuil 2, 1980

a constituent: "As I'm sure you know,I'm opposed to the ennctmeuit of any
legislation having to dn with control or

registratiod mof firear.ms."
One thing is certain. On July 24,

1968, Udall voted for that year's gun

control bill which. among other things.

prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And. earlier that

same day, he voted against an amend-

ment to the bill which would at least

have'exempted shotgunt, rifle, a.d .22-

caliber rimn-fire ammunition from the
measure'ls severe restrictions.

Legal Aid For Hlomosexuals. On

Juse 21, 1917. duuring consideration of

the year's Legal Services Corlporation
funding bill, nit amnendmeit was of-

fared to prohibit tax-financed legal

assistnce in cases arising out of dis-

putes over the issue of homosexuality
or gay rights. It passed by ai margin of

230 to 1.3. Conrressmean Udall voted

to spend your tax dollars to hire law-

yers for tile militant lhonmosexuals.
So61l Security Earnir.is Limni-

tatioi. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may earn il) to $3.000 without having

their Social Security checks penalized.

D it additional income require., the loss

of a dollar of Social Security fo'

every twa dollars emnied -- ai uncon-
scionable "tax" rate of 50 percent.

This unjustified federal "string" at-

ltched to the return or payroll "coi-

tiihutioiss" utale lurinr their working

liletime iLe.sures mnlly i~lderly into

tottil retirent't when tivy would
preferito keep worhit g pai- t .line, and1

when stch Activity Cold eolinne their

.physical Gt emiotion.l well .beig.

liet...w l I IIW, July 2, 1980

Yet, on October 27, 1977, Morris Udellvoted against an amendment to raise
the ceiling on the earnings linitation
gradually over a four.year period. end

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism
and subversion is adequate intelli.
gence on the plans and moves of thugs

who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit-

tle *effective counter-subversive intel.

ligence work is being conducted in the

United States today thanks to "Liber-

als" in Congress and the courts who

have closed our intelligence units ca-

pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in re.

cent years includes the Subversive Activ.

ities Control Board, the Interhol Secu-

rity Division of the Justice Depart.

meat, the House Committee on Inter-

nal Security (H.C.I.S.). and tite Sen-

ate Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressman Udall has done his part

in this pruning operation. For in-

stance, on May 18. 1972. he voted to

strip the Subversive Activities Con-

trol Board of its entire year's funding.

Trhen, on January 14, 1975. he voted

for the House Rules which abolished
the House Committee on Internal Se.

curity. And on at least three occasions

(March 29. 1976, March 9. 1977, and

March 13, 1978) lie voted Against at-

tempts to have the Ilouse Judiciary

Committee earmark part of its annual

applol)riation for tie internal security

functions it was to carry out following

abolition of the Hl.C.I.S. -

Natioinl SpeedL Limit. 'The setting

of speed limits within tie various

I
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slates is propelly the responsibility of

;ate lei slalules. which are in a far

hetter Insition 111an is Washington to

decide it a pnrticular limit is ap-

1pea.laginte ftjr ImOllo illous or coll-

pesled areus. but outrageously incon.

gmu-lus in giiles-long illen stretches of

umodiet highway. Unfortunately. the

It(lefaI g vernment intervened to set a

.jamif..rm5 :5 o .h. limit in, all sttes,
11143'"1l118211611l)%- typically extortiounate

atsto cut tederl I tighway lutids

lihe limit is obeyed. On l)ecem.

m.197.1. Comgressman Udal! voted

to impose tie 55 m.p.h. testriction.
ostomsumer Protection Agency. et

atdicals making millions tras the

F' -c-lled "consuller imovemlentst have

Niweld ice 1961 to establish a fed.

etl ageecy to propagate their o,,e-

.Me 'ie'd 5 at taxpayers" expense. At

l4irt it was to be called the "Consumer
Ptection Aigency." theni the "Agency

far C(omsu.mer Advocacy." and even.

MIally tie "Oftice bf Coissuaner Iep.

ue.Inatiol." The idea was to repre-
..Clt ( . -) Coiistt- iterl tlOf'flliSt lprodlic -

h elure 'turls acid federal agetcies.
, other thing:s. it ould du se-

* Ch..sugg est legislation to Congr,'.!s.

Iatuhlish pruluganda tracts, and imed-
cit in state ud local government af.

Init.. In shrt, the majority of Ameri.

fail 0ri.1t1illers who favor less gaver.m-

auilt €'iittol of (And meddling in) the

eta tiail)' ould once againb Ie comi)elled

too litiasce the indiculs allackihlm: I:te

I.'iatflllaise. Ott at least thIlee occi sims

((et-Iaer I.I. 1971. April 1. 1974. midl

I'F1ttur. S. 1913) Mulis Udall votd

tu L t It.hi h li atew'librentcalc'y.

Defense. Since 1970. spendiug on
incamote-security Welfare programs has

risen front 22 percent to over 33 percent.
of the federal Budget. lIt contrast.
defense spending (the lederal gov-

ertment's .main functiomt tinder the
Constitution) has pli'mmeted front 40

percent to around 22 percent during
that tmme. Despite this disparity. Con.
gmessivan Udall voted for the .notori-

ous "transfer amuendment" on May 3.

1978. to suirender yet another $2.8
billiona front thie defense budget to

socialist domestic progratis.
Despite tie vist Soviet miilitary

buildup, Mr. Udall has meanwhile
voted against construction of a fifU

CVN-7t nuclear aircraft carrier
(August 7, 1978). against the B-i

bomber that is sorely needed to replace

our antique fleet of B-62s (February

22. 1918). and against the Safeguard
antiballistic missile system (October 3.
1969) uneeded to protect our cities and

military hases from Soviet missiles.
l.qual Itights Amendment. On

Octoher 12. 1971. Congressian Udiahl
voted for the proposed Equal Rights
Atitenidtuent to le Conistitution. Prior

to fina passage, the I louse considered
an amenendaent intended to specifv
that the E.R.A. would mot affect

federal laws exempting women from
the draft, ol federal or state laws

promloting aid protecting ihe health or

safety of woment dall voted agai.na

this. clearly pIelerri o. thai women lie

drufted with men for combat ond that

they lose special health and safety

prltect iomiS
'hen it became.alIaft ren t that the
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controversial (and incredibly divisive)
E.lI.A. would not be ratified within
the required seven-year time i it,
"Liherls" in Congress siily scraiped

tile rules and extended the ratificatiom
deadline hy 39 nmonths. The terms of

extentsioan are blatantly umfair and vio-
late the Constitution. For exnmple,

states which have ratified the R.l.A.

* mare tint allowed to rescind their ratil'-
; ications during the extension period.

yet those Whiclt i ,e already rejected
tie Amendment mamy reverse them-
.elves iind approve it. Nevertheless.

Coaagressmint Uall voted for thie ex.

tenisiom oan August 15, 1978. Alining
other things, it was a vote to draft

America's daughters. wives, and
nlthers for military comibat.

S'rxes. Congressmani Udallis phi.

lostiphy of taxation heavily emplia-
sizes tihe transfer of ever increasing

•tgmitities of money from private
pockets to govermient coffers. On

June 20. 1968, for instance, he voted
for President Johnson's surcharge
which added 10 percent to persimal

nmd corporate income taxes. lIe also

voted to extend( tie strcharge atider

Presidw.t Nixoms (Aupst 7, 1969). On

' .June 11. 1975, he voted to uph, ld a

*' provision to impose al alditiomal
fedi\ral gasaline tax of up to 20 cents a

' ,i1llmi lwhetever U.S. gastdiole coil-

:. Sutlliti0on exceeds its 1973 level. Oil
August 4. 1977. lie voted for (n

ii)e(hititlit Is) im~i~ltl-ase the I'fderol

gasl1lile tsix by four enits to sUltmort

vurios s 1rrognm 1dma , stuclies. Anll m

Millch 1:I. 1980. lie voted for tile so.

rlleIl Vindfall Profits Tax (mider

li aRtiltw Of Ilh iEWS JlIr 2, 1980

which oil companites will collect taxesfront consumers) which will by 1990
transfer an additional $227 billion
frown the l)rivate sector to the federal
hbreaucracy.

Energy And Environment. Many
of the measures endorsed by Con-
gressman Udall in the areas of energy
and environment appear calculated to
deplete important energy resources
while expatding federal control over
the nalion's land area. lie has. for
example, been a chief sponsor of
lInd-use legislation to create compre-
iensive landrontrol schemnes. Operat-
ig through tile states, the federal gov-
eruniert would control these by retain-
imng authority to decide how tax money
might be used. It represented a major
step toward federal control over all
land withii the United States.

Representative Udall has also
sponsored a strip-mining bill that is a
wide-ranging land-tuse measure loaded

with costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extractioni of badly needed coal.
And, the Congressman is chief

House sponsor of Alaska lands lockup
legislation which would freeze a great
inatiy millions of acres of land in

Alaska its federal parks, wildlife ief-
uges, andi other protected areas. The
restilt of the bill is to preclude or
seriously hinder developnmeit of Alas-
k:' s nbutda it gas atid oil. Representa.
tive UdalI explains that he is afraid
I hnt nlherrv kc we will "never see am
bululo herd agaiat" n id "our gind.l-
chilhuim %ill wmit be able to see a car-
it)ati herd." That is balderdash. fad

the consequences of what Udall is
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trying to dto are energy shortages, ever
higher fuel prices. and dependence on
foreign pirates. X

Congressman Udall also voted, on
November 29. 1979. to impose a miora-
torium on tile const:uction of new
nuclear power plants, despite the pub-
lic recoid which shows that nuclear
isawer is by far our sqfest, most
abuiadaslt. and least erpensive large.
scale energy source. When this nucle-
ar-has failed. Udall introduced his

own. version ol January 31. 1980. call.
ing for a three-year moratorium, lie
acknowledges that it stands little
chance .f passage hut lie wants to be
on record to keel) the support coming
fraIs his radical no-nukes friends.

This is not to say thatilUdall opposes

aill forms of energy production. When

it comes to the so-called "alternative"
sources (solar, wind. etc.). lie has de-
dared: "We oug:ht to fund every nutty

scientist out there trying to solve the
iwblemi.' Nowv if ho UIlI were pay.

ing tr all of this hisself we would
snot com)laiii. But he is taxing us to
lund Isis "nutty" friends. Enough is
emisugm.,

O. tJunie 3. 1977. Coigressman

Ud'all voted to estalish the Depart.
ineit df l isgy., an iiciedible bu.

tenucracy which has not p.,duced so
much as a tdroll. of oil. is curbed
emerry production through its reguht.
tiu, and paperwork requiresncnfs. and
now emplolmys €,ver 23.000 mergycrals
at u Cw,:t tO lil)si'yt'rs exceeliig $12
hillit,,i yearly. That is more Ilian the

cme,,l.hisled si.,d I)rotils of the, seven
lasre', oil C )11i1) lsie . 'oU Ipay Ifr it.

to

Tioums FAil from exhaustive. tisii
sampling from Morris Udall's record
establishes that Ihe Conigressmn has
consistently used his considerabl in-

fluence mid seniorityon the si kp of
bigger gosvernment snore regulaxin.
higher taxes, expanding inflation. and
a depleted national defense. Seniority
is a significant factor in a candidate's
appeal to voters. Congress operates
under the seniority system; and. wiea
the power and influence which mc.
company longevity are used to oai.-
toin our basic political istituticns d

the Free Enterprise economic system,
they become an asset to both the state
and nation. But, whe. used for con-
trary proposes, they become serious
liabilities to all eoncerned.

In a newsletter published in Jans-
ary of this year, Representative Udall

asserted:: "There is one thing worse
than overlooking an error - and that is
finding it bot failing to correct it."
Will voters in the Second District of
Arizona take such counsel to heart? 1'
so, one result could be a move tit cor.
rect what many'now perceive as.the
error of keeping in office a Con-
gressman whose radical views and
votes have been a Ilindrance both to
Arizona and tle nation.

C'ngressional Quor rly) fdr Febru.
ary 23. 1980. observed: "lionically.
Democratic Rep. Morris K. Udall's
electoral streng:th has declined* % his
influence it Coms ress hims grown." It is

I not ironic at all. The peo)le are cntch-
inig on. Tle finl curtain lot the con-
gles'0osli| phmisse of idlorris Udall's ca-

recr is about to fal. U n
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

April 6, 1982

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Ahern & McCormley, P.C.
3020 East Camelback Road
Suite 200
Phoenix, Arizona 85016

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

On October 21, 1981, the Commission sent you a notification
that it had found reason to believe that your client, J. Wayne
Watson/Committee for the Record, had violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 and
S 434, provisions of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971,
as amended. An investigation of this matter is being conducted
and it has been determined that additional information from
Mr. Watson is necessary.

Consequently, the Federal Election Commission has issued the
attached order which requires Mr. Watson to provide information
which will assist it in carrying out its statutory duty of
supervising compliance with the Federal Election Campaign Act of
1971, as amended, and Chapters 95 and 96 of Title 26, U.S. Code.

You may assist Mr. Watson in the preparation of his
responses to this order. However, it is required that he submit

C the information under oath and that he do so within fifteen days
of your receipt of this order.

If you have any questions please direct them to Dolores
Pesce, the staff member handling this matter, at (202)523-5071.

Sincerely,

Charl N. Ste eGen ~T~unsly/

K enneth ._ros _
Associate General Counsel

Enclosures
Order
Questions with Exhibits



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION"

In the Matter of ))
J. Wayne Watson/ ) MUR 1279
Committee'for the Record )

ORDER TO SUBMIT WRITTEN ANSWERS

TO: J. Wayne Watson
207 West Clarendon Avenue
Suite 20-G
Phoenix, Arizona 85013

Pursuant to 2 U.S.C. S 437d(a)(l), and in furtherance of its

investigation in the above-styled matter, the Federal EleCtion

Commission hereby orders you to submit written answers to the

questions attached to this Order.

Such answers must be submitted under oath and must be

forwarded to the Commission within 15 days of your receipt of

Vthis Order.

WHEREFORE, the Chairman of the Federal Election Commission

has hereunto set his hand in Washington, D.C. on this 1st day of

April, 1982.

ATTEST:

Marjor*1eW. Emmons
Secreta~y to the Commnission

Attachment
Interrogatories - 1 page with attached Exhibits A and B



INTERROGATORIES

J. Wayne Watson

Please answer the following questions. Exhibits A' and B are
attached.

1. Who paid for the printing expense of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of all cancelled checks by which the
payments were made.

Ng

2. Did Biltmore Properties pay for any of the expenses
incurred in connection with the printing of:

a)' .Exhibit A

0 b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of any cancelled checks by whici
payment was made.

3. Is Biltmore Properties incorporated?

4. Please name all individuals who contributed money to be

used in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

For each person, please state how much money they
contributed.



INTEROTRIES

J. Wayne Watson

Please answer the following questions. Exhibits A and B are
attached.

1. Who paid for the printing expense of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of all cancelled checks by which the
payments were made.

2. Did Biltmore Properties pay for any of the expenses
incurred in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

Please provide a copy of any cancelled checks by which
payment was made.

3. Is Biltmore Properties incorporated?

4. Please name all individuals who contributed money to be

used in connection with the printing of:

a) Exhibit A

b) Exhibit B

For each person, please state how much money they
contributed.

0
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DEAR NEIGHBOR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared in
the July 2, 1980 editson of "The Review of the News",
giving some background and voting information of
Arizona Congressman Morris K. Udall.

This is being left at your home by a local group of
citizens concerned with higher and higher taxes, more
and more government controls and regulations and less
and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this reprint
and decide for yourself if your hard earned money is
beink spent wisely through the voting privilege you
allow Congressman Udall as your Represehtative. All
of these issues and votes were taken directly from the
Congressional Records and are public information.

If you should question the wisdom and direction
Congressman Udall has taken on any of these issues,
you'll have the opportunity to let him know and make
a change at the polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be informed!

Thank you for your time and please vote your decision
November.4, 1980!"

A TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR,

P.S. If you want additional copies, please see the
inside back page of the reprint article.
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Representative

Why Arizona's
- Far LeftCongressmnan

Is Now In
Deep Trouble

by Robert W Lee

a THis YEAR more than a half-dozen
"Liberal" Senators are running scared,
as are more than a score of their
counterparts in the House. Among the
latter is Representative Morris Udall
(D.-Arizona), the 10-term "Liberal"
who could at one time count on 70
percent support at the polls, yet
squeaked by with a mere 52.5 percent
in 1978. This year, Congressman Udall

he Review Of The NEWS, July 2, 1930

is in especially deep trouble a voters
in the Second District of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him sc.
countable for the significant contri-
bution he has made to double-digit
inflation, higher taxes, oppressive
federal regulation, and an America-
last foreign policy.

Morris King Udall was born June
15, 1922, in St. Johns, Arizona, a ham.
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let settled vly hig Mormon forebears.
While' Wall continues formally to list
hi ielitioits affiliation as "Mormon,"
lie hroke wihi the Church over a doc.
trinul mller in his tweties ,and has
pohlirly declared that he has "not
found a need Arr organized religion
ill my n(Iult life." L dall was divorced
from his wife after six children in
19G5 and then married a member of

aibotl Hill staff.
imi. 1 Iadll's brother Stewart

served three terms in Congress before
I1 selected by President John F.
K dv in 1GI to be Secretary of the
In$rior. That May. Morris was elected
t.lmgress in a special election to fill

hois hbr.lher's seat. The new Congress.
nio first displayed a Conservative
btii. proposing to put government on
a trmy is you o" basis and to cut the
Nati,.nal Debt by a billion dollars an-
u"My. lie even observed that "No
tele.,La)ectiig school district would
opiTle the way the Federal Govern.
n~~doe.s." Soon, however, lie began
t lose c'onlact with his Arizona con-
-'Mos and became a leader in the

•Wral" Study Group and floor whip
for '-O'residlnt Lyndon Johnson's
"t Siety" spiending schemes.

O lIi's legislative assigneienls in.
clude tie Iiterior si(1 Insular Affairs
C{,mniltee. where lie has used his in-
flueice as Chairmn to promote con-
Itroverial "land use" and strip-mining
lerislation. the economically destruc.
live Alaska laids lockup, and olher
extreme u.eactures w:hich have helped
t( %w-usen the energy crisis in( tie name
of1 li ii milleiitalisill.

In October, 1967. having erlier
helped coimit our fighting men to the
Vietizats War by vigorously suplorting
the Johnson Administration's Iplicy
there, he switched to the dove side of
the igsue and thereafter followed the
thenies of Senator George McGovern
and Jane Fonda. In 1969, Udall chal-
lenged veteran House Speaker John
McCormack (D.-Massachusetts) for
the Speaker's post. It was the first
time in a century that a sitting Speak-
er had been challenged, and Udall was
handed a sound secret-ballot thrashing
by a vote of 178 to 58. Undaunted, he
sought the posi of House Majority
Leader in 1971. but was decisively
trounced by the late Representative
Hiale Boggs (D.-Louisians). After the
vote. Udall lamented: "One more loss.
and I'm Harold Stassen." In 1976. that
additional loss followed in the wake
of an attempt to become Presidett
when, as the leading hope of the Far
Left group which had backed George
McGovern's candidacy in 1972, lie was
overwhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published il the Arizona
Daily Star on December 12. 1979, Rep-
resentative Udall asserted: "My voting
record is a fair subject of debate. It's
on open book aid it's public record. All
I ask is that it be presented accurate.
ly." Which seems fair enough. So let
us accurately review some or the voles
cast by this Congressman on selected
issues of importance.

Abortion. Rel)resent~tive Udall's
votes on the life.and-death issue of
nhortion have consistently fa'ired
liheralizatioi of federul abortion pal-
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icy'. On May 29, 1974, for example, the
House passed an amendment to that
year's Clnmiunity Services Act to bar
conmuity action programs froni us.
ink family planninl assislance funds
for medical aid or supplies in abortion
.cases. Udall voted to fund the abor-
tionists.

On June 17, 1977, and again on
August 9. 1978, Mo Udall voted
naainst atiendments to bar federal
funding of abortions except where the
Iffe of the mother would be endan-
gered should the baby be carried to
term. On many other occasions be-
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro.
visions to allow federal funding of
ahortios when two doctors can be
found to "certify" it is necessary to
protect the mother's "health." or
where the infanticide is deemed
"medically necessary," etc. Those
vague provisions are supported by the
abortionists as a blank check for abor-
tion on demand."

*On .July, 11, 1979. an aiendment to
the bill establishing a federal De-
partment of" Education was aiiptoved

"in April 25. 1974. the louse approved an
anviendlient ito liar the National Science
Fnundshtiin frim )erfortimix any research
I.isiuie live hUia llfetuses outside I(lie woi11

except to save the life of Ihe felus. T'o his
credil. tidall voted for the aniendiaent.
1ht it is iterestimng to sttle that. earlier in
fle day, lie lad voted (tr a iiodiltiig
li-,vini-. w-hich would leave llued live.
letui. t. enrsh "t carry out the duties and
res-ucinsihiliti,s of the medical prole."ion."
It wni? another 'spen.ended. oiiloiguoius
Nliluidard which would have cleared ile way
l.ir miig live prenatal humans a guine.
pip.. Fortunately, it was rejected.
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to prohibit the Department from pro:
viding facilities to institutions of
lhilier educution that use mandatory
student fees to pay for abortions (ex.
ceIpt to rave the another's life). Udall
voted with the abortionists. And, on
December 6, 1979, the House approved
an amendment to prohibit Medicaid
payments for all abortions except
those to save the mother. Again, Udall
voted "Nay." (indeed, on December
11, 1979, he even voted against an
attempt to add to a Child Health bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraceptives could be dis.
pensed under the act to minors.)

Given his record, it is little wonder
that Congressman Udall is strongly
opposed by those associated with the
right-to-life movement.

Friends And Foes. An interesting
U86t.ct of Morris Udall's voting record is
its inclitnation to place roadblocks in
the pnths of America's friends while
assisting her enemies. Regarding the
former, for example, Representative
Udall has voted to:

e Deiounce the Government of
friendlly, , anti-Cominunist South Af-
rica (October 31, 1977) and prohibit
Export-hnport Batik participation in
loaii transactions with South Africa
(Juie 2, 1978). He even voted against
an amendment to allow the Export.
Importatik to deal with South Af-
rica is long as the IExim Bank was also
extendiig (or was authorized to ex-
tenid) credit to Comunist countries
(Jlune 1, 1978).

* Delete military training funds
for anti-Communist Chile and bar the



1,.e of (unds for inilitary credit sales
ie that nation IDecember I1. 1973),

mll prhibit military assistance (in-

-ludint cash sales of weapons) to anti-
:s.ninunist Chile (March 3. 19761.

e ApIprove ant aihedment barring
eli sale of jet fighter planes to Na.

I ionalist China (December 20. 1968).
9 Iepeal the B)rd Amendment

whi Mllmwed importation "of chrome
-re timomlianti.Comimnunist Rhodesia

arch -. 1. 1917). Udall thus helped
filrce U.S. into compliance with
tlie Intel. double-standard U.N.
hvc.,tt i RIthdesia. Indeed, he even
wen~liki, far as to su)port the giving of

II.S. aid lt the nations bordering Rho-
dc%* -hich were working, through ter-

rrisn1 and guerrilla warfare, to liqui-

4hmm?. ali.hurya pro-Western Govern-

me.ngJlune 22. 1977). These Udall-hacke pressures eventually helped

turirIitoclesia (now caled Zimbabwe)
over ts the repi.me led by Marxist ter-
rmmis bher t Mugabe. I

It ci.ntraost to this treatment of pro-

Win (;nGavernments, consider Con-

r, it a .n Udsll's votes to:
SWil an umnendinent to prohihit

es of' Commerce Department

1131 r conducting trade with Com-
runoit.1.Cul (Jlune 14. 19781 and to

kill isnmther simendnent to prohibit

tie i of" Ireign-aid funds from

lieing used for any form of trade or

asistance to Communist Cuba (June

2:1. 19771.
* Veleat ai amendment to prohib-

it the use of mmiv funds it% a State
Depirtment tinthorization bill for

ieparatim.is or aid to the assassins in

Communist Vietnam (May 4. 19"?).
* Kill ae amendment to prohibit

international financial institutions

from using U.S. funds for aiding the

brutal Communist regimes in Cuba,

Laos, or Vietnam (April 6, 1977).
* Approve legislation designed to

ease controls on the export of non-

strategic goods to Communist nations
at the height of the Vietnam War

(December 10, 1969).
* Defeat an amendment to prohib-

it the use of Export-Import Bank

funds to extend credit to Communist
countries (December 11. 1973).

9 Thwart an amendment to prohib-
it foreign-aid funds from being sent

indirectly (through multilateral lend-

ing institutions to which we contrib-

ute, such as the World Bank). as well

as directly, .o the dictatorships of

Uganda. Cambodia. Laos. or Vietnam,
(August 3. 1978).

* Scotch an amendment to prohibit

any aid to Nicaragua without prior

congressional approval, thus allowing
the President unilaterally to aid the

Coinimunist regime which now controls
thit country (September 6. 1979).

a Approve the bill granting lucra-

tive Most Favored Nation trading

status to Red China (January 24,

1980).
6 Kill an amendment to prohibit

the use of Commodity Credit Corpora.
tion funds to finance or guarantee the

sale of wheat or feed grains, to the

Soviet Union and lied Chlna (July 10,
1973).

There are many more examples. hut

these few will suffice to illustrateI
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Cong'essnan Udalls apparent fixa-
tion with undermining anti.Commu-
nist oveminents while building up
thoseirun by Marxists.

O.G.HI.A. 'The Occupational Safe.
ty and Health Administrajion
(O.S.H A.) is one of the most oppres-

Aive of federal regulatory agencies. It

has spowited a huge. expensive bu-
reaucracy to harass employers and im-
pose many millions in additional costs

on consumers and taxpajers - all to

achieve a statistically insignificant
impact on the safety record of Atneri-

can industry. On November 2.1, 1970.

Morris Udall voted for the bill that

established O.S.H.A. Thereafter, he

consistently opposed attempts to re-

duce O.S.Hf.A.'s multimillion-dollar
annual lbudgets. as on June 27. 1979,
when he voted against an attempt to

cut a modest $10.3 million from the

agency's $181,520,000 budget for the
Fiscal 1980.

Even attempts to relieve small op-

eratinns from O.S.HI.A.'s oppressive
scrutiny have been opposed by the

Congressman. On June 15, 1972. he

, voted against exempting from

O.S.H.A. comnl)liance those firins em-

p)loying 25 r fewer persos. And on

.,luie 24, 1976, he went on record op-

;mSing a move to ban first-instance

O.S.H.A. citations against businesses
employing If) or fewer perso.ns.

Iedersi l)ebt.'In 19G7, the official

federal debt limit stood at'a "mere"
$330 billion. As we write, it is perched

at an astronomical $879 billion (over

$:1.91) for eveiy "mu, woon, and

child in the nation). Oni more than two
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dozen occasions during the Interveningyears. Congressman Udall has voted to
increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the
deficit spending which is responsible
for infloting our money supply and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced Budgets. While voting to

increase the National Debt. Repre-

sentative UdAil also voted at least
eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amendments that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud.
gets. On August 16, 1976. for instance.
he opposed a move to balance Fiscal
1979 outlays nd revenues at $464.1
billion. Moments later, ie voted in-
stead for a Resolution setting outlays
at $489.8 billion. revenues at $460 bil-
lion, with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is
the stuff of which raging inflation is
made . . . and you pay for it.

School Prayer. Polls indicate that
a large majority of Americans favor
permitting voluntary prayer in govern-
ment schools, a practice banned 18
years ago by a Supreme Court bent on
supplanting our religious heritage with
Secular llumnaiism. On November 8.
1971. Morris Udall voted against a

prolosed Constitutional Amendment
to allow persons in public buildings to
participate in voltuttary prayer. And,
on June 1], 1979, he voted against an
medinent to permit, as a purpose of

the new l)epartment of Education,
daily olportunities for voluntary

*prayer and meditation in government
schools.

Forced Busing. The compulsory
busing of schoolchildren for racist

5



purposes is opposed by tire vast major-

ity of Americans of all races, yet it is

still being used to disrupt ite educa-

tional process in many areas of the

country. Morris Udall has cbusistently

voted against attempts to curb forced

businig. Even duriig tie height of the

1973 petroleum crisis, while feigting

concern about our dwindling supplies

of oil, he voted against an amendment

which soulht to conserve energy by

hantnisig the allocation of petroleum

for busing of students to schools far-

ther than the one nearest to their

homes. And. on July 24, 1979. hr'.

Udall voted against a proposed Consti-

tutional Amendment to prohibit con-

pelling students to attend a school

other than the one nearest their home

to achieve racial objectives.

Panama Canal. Udall's votes on

the important Panaina Canal issue

were consistently in favor of surren-

dering U.S. ownership and control over

thal vital American waterway. As lie

explained to a constituent in a letter

dated October 20. 1978. "1 approved of

Senate action on the treaties to return

contiol or the Canal and Zone to Pail.

nia .... I plan titsupport imple-

inenting legislation when it reaches the

lior of the House."
As early as June 26, 1975, the Con-

gressmann opposed an amendment in-

tended to prohibit the State Depart.

ment from using futds from its year-

ly spliptiation for negotiations to

relitiquish U.S. rights in the Coital

Zone. On .Jmne 1. 1976, he voted

uu..aitnrt onother amendment which

would linv:e a.ssur' d tint aty new 15an.

vq

C3

atnu Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of the

United States in the Zone. On May 31.

1978 he helped scuttle a amendment
to prohibit State Department funds

from. being used to implement the

Panama Canal sellout treaties without

specific congressional approval. And,

on September 26, 1979, he voted for

the implementing legislation to give

away our Panama Canal.
Numerous other Udall votes op-

posed moves to limit U.S. aijl and

assistance to Panama's pro-Marxist

regime, aston May 11, 1978. when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back U.S. foreign aid to Panama was

defeated ot a 187 to 187 tie vote. lied

Morris Udall voted "Yea, or even

been absent, the proposal would have

passed.
Gun Control. The record seems to

indicate that Congresstnan Udall has,

on various occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the impor-

tant issue of gun control. U.S. News

& World Report for August 18; 1975.

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gun control." Tinte inaga-

zine for Atgust 15, 1976, reported:

"Just two weeks ago, lie IUdall told a

liberal llav'wrd Law School audience

that he was ogaiist gun control." On

, the other hand, in an August 7. 1976,

letter to a constituent, Udall men-

tioned a "contpromist gun control bill"

wlch lid his "suppmrt" as it would,

aniolig other things, outlaw tie fu-

ture litmoloct tire atid sule of non-

I S)uttiti, c.mcclehale hnIdguns." But

. agit. on Juite 27, 1979, Ldall wrote to
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a constituent: "As I'm sure you know,I'm opposed to the enactment of any
legislation having to do with control or

registratiol of firearms."
One thing is certain. On July 24.1

1968, Udall Yoted for that year's gun

control bill which, among other things.

prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

saine day, he voted against an amend-

inent to the bill which would at least

have exempted shotgun. rifle, and .22.

caliber rim-fire ammunition from the

measure's severe restrictions.
Legal Aid For Ilomosexuals. On

June 27, 1977. during consideration of

the year's Legal Services Corporation

funding bill, an amendmetit was of.

fered to prohibit tax.linanced legal

assistance in cases arising out of dis-

putes over the issue of homosexuality

or gay rights. It passed by a innrgin of

230 to 133. Congressman Udall voted

to spend your tax dollars to hire law-

yers for the militant homosexuals.

Social Security Earnings Liti-

tation. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may carn up to $3,000 without having

their Social Security checks petialized.

1 lit additional incotne requires the loss

of a dollar of Social Security foi

every two dollars earned - n unco-

scionhle "tax" rate of 50 percent.

This unjustified federal "'string" at-

tached to the return of payroll "con-

t, ihutions" tnale during their working

liletm me Ire -surps mny elderly itto

totnl retielt'ttt when thy woeld

prefer to keep working part-Iitne, And

whent such activity could enhance their

.physical ad einotiknal well-beittg.
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Yet, on October 27, l1977, Morris Udallvoted against an amendment to raise
the ceiling on the earnings limnitation
gradually over a four.year period, and

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism

and subversion is adequate intelli-

gence on the plans and moves of thugs

who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit.

tle 'effective counter.subversive intel-

ligence work is being conducted in the

United States today thanks to "Liber-

als" in Congress and the courts who

have closed our intelligence units ca-

pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in re-

cent years includes the Subversive Activ-

ities Control Board, the Interhal Secu-

rity Division of the Justice Depart.

went, the House Committee on Inter-

nal Security (H.C.I.S.), and the Sen-

ate Internal Security Subcommittee.

Congressmen Udall has done his part

in this pruning operation. For in.

stance, on May 18, 1972. he voted to

strip the Subversive Activities Con-

trol Board of its entire year's funding.

Then, on January 14. 1975. he voted

for the House Rules which abolished
the House Committee on Internal S'e-

curity. And on at least three occasions

(March 29, 1976. March 9., 1977. and

March 13, 1978) he voted against at-

tempts to have the [louse Judiciary

Committee earmark part of its annual

appropriation for the internal security

functionts it was to carry out following

abolition of the 1l.C.I.S.
Nntionul Speed Limit. The setting

of speed limits within the various

I



stateq is properly the responsibility of
slate legislatures. which are in a for
heltter position thimn is Washington to

decide if a particular limit is up-

propinte fr mountainous or con-

gested areas, but outrageously incon-

giunus in miles-long open stretches of

modem highway. Unfortunately, the

hederal government intervened to set a

umifr.mni 55 n.p.h. limit in all states,

acctmln pnied by typically extortionate
4 reatc to cut federal highway funds

ems the lihit is obeyed. O l)ecemn-
~x-r 18. 1974. Congressman Udal! voted

tim impose the 55 In.p.h. restriction.
Consumer Protection Agency. et

ol. Itadicals making millions from the

7 o.called "consumer movement" have

il.insed since 1961 to establish a fed-

P"eral agency to propagate their one-

.. ,ided 'views at taxpayers' expense. At
Ilirst it was to be called the "Consumer

dl.tection Agency," then the "Agency
hfr Consurmer Advocacy." nnd even-

'qually the "Office bf Consumer lep-

rtseutation." The iden was to repre-

Olesit (some) consimiiers against produc-
ems before courts and federal agencies.

nionon other things, it m-ould do te-

* irch. suggest legislation to Congres.

tihlish propaganda tracts, and ined-

dle in state .md local government af-

Ifir-,. In short, the majority of Amneri-

can ctistmuers who favor less govern-

uinct cintrol of (and mueddling in) tihe

er-11i1'.ny would once again be comtpelled

I, fissaice the radicals attacking: Free

Imiiemlirise. On at least three occasions

(0c, ter 1.1. 1971. Aloril 1. 1974., and

lI'mhsmuary . 197) Morris Wdall voted

til M iit nirh this new hureiMcmCY.

Defense. Since 1970. spending oi
incomne-security Welfare programs has
risen from 22 percent to over 33 percent
of the federal Budget. In contrast.
defense spending (the federal gov-"

ernment's main function under the
Constitution) has plummeted from 40

percent to around 22 percent during
that time. Despite this disparity, Con-
gressman Udall voted for the notori-

ous "transfer amendnment" on May 3,
19718. to surrender yet auother $2.8

billion from the defense budget to

socialist domestic programs.
Despite the vast Soviet military

buildup, Mr. Udall has meanwhile

voted against construction of a fifth

CVN-71 nuclear aircraft carrier

(August 7, 1978). against the B-I

bomber that is sorely needed to replace

our antique fleet of B-S2s (February

22. 1978). and against the Safeguard
antiballistic missile system (October 3.
1969) needed to protect our cities and
military bases from Soviet missiles.

Equal ftights Amendment. On

October 12, 1971, Congressman Udall
voted for the proposed Equal Rights
Armendmmenst to the Constitution. Prior

to final passage, the louse considered

an amendment intended to specify

that the E.R.A. would niot affect

federal laws exempting women from
the draft, ot federal or state laws

promoting and protecting the health or

safety of women. thlall voted aeains
this, clearly peferr ng that women be

drafted with tumen for combat and that
they lo)se special health and safety

protectioid
When it became. appAren t that the
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controversial (and incredibly divisive)
E.R.A. would not be ratifred within
the required seven-year time limit,
"Liberals" in Congress simply scrapped
the rules and extended the ratification
deadline by 39 months. The terms of
extension are blatantly unfair and vio-
late the Constitution. For example,
states which have ratified the I.I.A.
are not allowed to rescind their ratif-

a ications during the extension period,
yet those which have already rejected
the Anendment many reverse themi-
selves and approve it. Nevertheless,
Congressmasi Udall voted for the ex-
tension on August 15. 1978. Among
other things, it was a vote to draft
America's daughters, wives, and
mfthers for military combat.

'l'axes. Congressman Udall's phi-
losophy of taxation heavily empha-
sizes the transfer of ever increasing
qtantities of money from private
pockets to government coffers. Ou
June 20, 1968, for instance, he voted
for President Johnson's surcharge
which added 10 percent to personal
rnd corporate income taxes. lie also
voted to extend the surcharge under
President Nixon (August 7, 1969). On
June 11. 1975, he voted to uphold a
provision to impose an additioial
ledi.ral gasoline tax of up to 21) cents a

i gallon whenever U.S. gasoline con-
stimption exceeds its 197:1 level. On
August 4. 19717, lie voted for an

nmeheii t to increase the Iederal

gasoiie tax by four cents to supp~ort
vario.is prograins and sttudies. And On

March 13, 1980, lie voted for the so-
called Windfall Profits rax ( nder
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which oil companies will collect taxesfront consumers) which will by 1990
transfer an additional $22? billion
from the private sector to the federal
bureaucracy.

Energy And Environment. Many
of the measures endotsed by Con.
gressnian Udall in the areas of energy
and environment appear calculated to
deplete important energy resources
while expanding federal control over
the nation's land area. lie has, for
example, been a chief sponsor of
lIsnd-use legislation to create compre-
hensive land-rontrol schemes. Operat.
iug through the states, the federal gov-
ernment would control these by retain.
ing authority to decide how tax money
might be used. It represented a major
step toward federal control over all
land within the United States.

Representative Udall has also
sponsored a strip-mining bill that is a
wide-ranging land-use measure loaded
with costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extraction of badly needed coal.

And, the Congressman is chief
House sponsor of Alaska lands lockup
legislation which would freeze a great
matsy millions of acres of land in
AlIska (s federal perks, wildife ief-
uges, and other protected areas. Tie
result of the bill is to preclude or
seriously hinder development of Alas-
k's abundmnt gas and oil. Representa.
tive Udall explains that he is afraid
tha nt otherw ,e we will "never see a
buffalo herd again" find "our grand.
childien %ill .int be able to see a car-
ibon herd." h'lhat is balderdash, and

the consequences of what Udall is

I
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1*
trying to do ame energy shortages, ever
higher fuel prices, and dependence on
foreign pirates. d

CongressmanUdall also voted, on
' Novemher 29, 1979, to impose a mora-

torium on the construction of new
i .suclear power plants, despite the pub-
lic record which shows that nuclear
power is by far our sifest, most
abund-ist. and least erpensive large.
scale energy source. When this nucle-
ar-ban failed. Udall introduced his
own version on January 31, 1980, call.
ing for a three-year moratorium. lie
acknowledges that it stands little
chance tof passage but he wants to be
on record to keep the support coming
front his radical no-nukes friends.

rhis is not to say that Udall opposes
all forms of energy production. When
it corses to the so-called "alternative"
sources (solar. wind, etc.), lie ias de-
clared: "We ought to fund every nutty
scientist out there trying to solve the

1problem." Now. if hio Udall were pay-
'ing for all of this himself we would
not conplain. But he is taxing us to
fund his "nutty" friends. Enough is
ensugh.

On .June 3. 1977. Coa gressman
Udall voted to establish the Depart-
ineit f Einergy. an iscredible bu-
renucracy which has not produced so
much as a drop. of oil, has curbed
easergy production through its regulp-
tion send paperwork requirements, and
now employs rver 23.000 energycrats
at a cost to tixpayers exceeding $12
hilli,, yearly. That is more than the
condsiied amual prolils of the,seven
l antrer!t oil comlnies. You pay for it.

to1

TmucOU FAIt from exhaustive, tiis
sampling from Morris Udall's record
establishes that 1he CongressninI has
consistently used his considerabl in.
fluence and seniority oss the si* of
bigger government, more regulatioit,
higher taxes, expanding inflation, and

a depleted national delense. Seniority
is a significant factor in a candidate's

appeal to voters. Congress operates
under the seniority system; and. when

the power and influence which ac.

company longevity are used to main-

tain our basic political institutkns arad

the Free Enterprise economic system.
they become an ssset to both the state

and nation. But. when used for con-

trary puposes. they become serious
liabilities to all concerned.

In a ,newsletter published in Janu-

ary of this year. Representative Udall
asserted: "There is one thing worse

than overlooking an error - and that is

finding it but failing to correct it."

Will voters in the Second District of

Arizona take such counsel to heart? If

so, one result could be a move t6 cor-

rect what many now perceive as the

error of keeping in office a Con-
gressman whose radical views and

votes have been a hindrance both to

Arizona and the nation.
Congressional Quarterly fbr Febru.

ary 23. 1980. observed: "lionically.
Democratic Rep. Morris K. Udall's

electoral strength has declined as his

influence i Conigress has grown." It is

not ironic at all. The peole are catch-

ing on. The final curtain for the con-

gres'oinal phase of Morris Udall's ca-
reer is about to fell. 9 N
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J. Wayne Watson

INTERROGATORIES

1. Please state your full name, home address, and business
address.
JOHN WAYNE WATSON (business)
207 West Clarendon Avenue, Suite 20-G 1017 North 3rd. Street
Phoenix, Arizona 85013 Phoenix, Arizona 85004

2. Please explain your connection or association with
Committee for the Record.
This committee was agroup of several guys and gals that got together for
the purpose of distributing Cong.Udall's voting record and I was merely
one of the people helping in the effort.

With regard- to the attached Exhibits A and B, please
answer the following questions.

3. How many copies of Exhibits A and B were printed?

N EXHIBIT A: approximately 500.

EXHIBIT B: approximately 45,000.
4. What was the cost for printing? Include verification

0 for the expenditure in the form of a canceled check,
invoice, etc.

o There is one invoice copy attached for $2,650.00 for printing 25,000 copies
of the reprint article. I am not sure where the other invoice is, but I would
imagine it would be close to this price which would total about $5,000.00 for a'

5. How many copies of Exhibits A and B were distributed?

EXHIBIT A: about 500
EXHIBIT B: about 42,000

6. To whom were they distributed?
They were distributed to individual households and individuals on the streets
of Tucson. I believe some were distributed at one of the football games at
the University also.

7. By what means were they distributed?
By persons handing them out on foot, door-to-door and in malls and parking
lots.

8. What was the cost for distribution? Include verification
for the expenditure in the form of a canceled check,
invoice, etc.

Distribution was all by individuals donating their time and energy with
no costs paid whatsoever for this distribution.
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J. Wayne Watson
Interrogatories
Page Two

The remaining questions pertain to other activities
of Committee for the Record.

9. Did Committee for the Record make contributions to any
political candidate or political committee in 1980?

Committee for the Record made no contributions to anything. The sole
objective was to properly inform the electorate of public information
concerning their Representatives voting record on the issues.

10. If the answer to (9) is yes, please list the amount and
recipient of each contribution.

Not Applicable.

11. Did Committee for the Record make expenditures in 1980
for any other communications besides Exhibit A and B?

No.

12. If the answer to (11) is yes, please list the amount
and nature of each expenditure.

Not Applicable.

13. Does Committee for the Record have any connection or
association with the John Birch Society?

None whatsoever.

14. If the answer to (13) is yes, please explain the nature
of the connection or association.

Not Applicable.
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Invoice Date________________

151 west ajo * tucson, arizona 85713
phone 889-2874

Terms

Date Shipped -

Your Order No.

Job No.

N
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STATE OF ARIZONA )) s.o

County of Naricopa )

JOHN WAYNE WATSON, being first duly sworn according

to law, upon his oath, deposes and says:

That he is associated with the Committee for the Record,

the subject of Federal Election Commission Complaint NUR 1279y

that he has read the foregoing Answers to Interrogatoriesl that

he knows the contents thereof; and that the statements made

therein are true in substance and in fact, except those matters

therein stated on information and belief, and as to those matters

he believes them to be true. -

R WAYNE W ONf

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to bore me this / day of

SL,1982.

Ni ary Public

My Commission expires:

N

~q.

C7

0,q



~,.,*. 
4~ 0~

,jok* i ren Nwc6rry,,

E IaeI Uft i omSsfo
132t K Street 1  W..
Wa4shin gton, D.C. 20463

~"

0



Ahern & McCormley, P.C.
Lawyers

J. Lawrence McCormley
Kevin T. Ahem

February 8, 1982

John Warren McGarry
Chairman
Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20463

Tlmhs Bilmore Offike Park
3020 Et Camebeck Road, Suite 200
Phoenix, Arizona 85016

(602) 957~

C-)

e- ': "r.

*; aI c- -- ..

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. McGarry:

Enclosed are answers to the questions you posed
J. Wayne Watson in your letter of October 21, 1981.

Very tr ly yours,

ABE TkcCORMLY, P.C

Rev * emn

KTA:kb o
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A
J, Wayne WAtson

INTERROGATORIES

1. Please state your full name# home address, and business
address.
JOHN WAYNE WATSON (uies
207 West Clarendon Avenue, Suite 20-G 1017 North 3rd. Street
Phoenix, Arizona 85013 Ponx rzn 50

2. Please explain your connection or association with
Committee for the Record.
This coumittee was agroup of several guys and gals that got together f or
the purpose of distributing Cong.Udall's voting record and I was merely
one of the people helping in the effort.-'

With regard to the attached Exhibits A and B, please
N answer the following questions.

3. How many copies of Exhibits A and B were printed?

N. EXHIBIT A: approximately 500.

EXHIBIT B: approximately 45,000.
o4. What was the cost for printing? Include verification

for the expenditure in the form of a canceled check,
invoice, etc.

0 There is one invoice copy attached for $2,650.00 for printing 25,000 copies
of the reprint article. I am not sure where the other invoice is, but I would
imagine it would be close to this price which would total ab 'out $5,000.00 for a]

5. How many copies of Exhibits A and B were distributed?

EXHIBIT A: about 500
EXHIBIT B: about 42,000

6. To whom were they distributed?
They were distributed to individual households and individuals on the streets
of Tucson. I believe some were distributed at one of the football games at
the University also.

7. By what means were they distributed?
By persons handing them out on foot, door-to-door and in malls and parking,
lots.

8. What was the cost for distribution? Include verification
for the expenditure in the form of a canceled check,
invoice, etc.

Distribution was all by individuals donating their time and energy with
no costs paid whatsoever for this distribution.
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J." Wayne Watson
Interrogatories
Page Two

The remaining questions pertain to other activities
of Committee for the Records

9. Did Committee for the Record make contributions to anypolitical candidate or political committee in 1980?
Committee for the Record made no contributions to anything. The soleobjective was to properly Inform the electorate of public Infotuationconcerning their Representatives voting record on the Issues.

10. If the answer to (9) is yes, please list the amount and
recipient of each contribution.

Not Applicable.

11. Did Committee for the Record make expenditures in 1980for any other communications besides Exhibit A and B?
No.

12. If the answer to (11) is yes, please list the amount
and nature of each expenditure.

Not Applicable.

13. Does Committee for the Record have any connection orassociation with the John Birch Society?
None whatsoever.

14. If the answer to (13) is yes, please-explain the natureof the connection or association,

Not Applicable.
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, DC. 20463

January. 21, 1982

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Ahern and McCormley, P.C.
818 East Osborne Road, Suite 212
Phoenix, Arizona 85014

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

On October 21, 1981, the Commission sent interrogatories
N to you to be answered by your client, J. Wayne Watson, in con-

nection with the above-captioned matter. In a phone conversa-
tion with Commission staff on November 9, 1981, you indicated

N that there was a delay in your receipt of the interrogatories,
but that Mr. Watson's answers would be forthcoming shortly.
In a subsequent conversation on December 8, you informed Com-

o mission staff that you had partial answers from Mr. Watson and
expected to forward completed answers on that day. To date, no

17 answers have been received by the Commission.

As you have not been available to phone communication, this
letter is to inform you that the Commission wishes to proceed
with the enforcement of this matter. If we have not received
Mr. Watson's answers within fifteen dayzs of your receipt of this

M subpoena

Iem to Dolores
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OGC Enforcement Docket
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Date RTB Found /'-/-14/
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON D.C. 20463

October 21, 1981

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Ahern and McCormley, P.C.
818 East Osborn Road, Suite 212
Phoenix, Arizona 85014

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

On 3uly 1, 1981, the Federal Election Commission notified
your client, J. Wayne Watson, of a complaint which alleges
that Committee for the Record, with which he is associated,
had violated certain sections of the Federal Election Campaign
Act of 1971, as amended ("the Act"). A copy of the complaint
was forwarded to him at-that time. -

Upon further review of the allegations contained in the
'Tr complaint, the Commission, on October 14, 1981, determined

that there is reason to believe that J. Wayne Watson/Committee
for the Record violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 and S 434, provisions
of the Act. The General Counsel's factual and legal analysis,
which formed a basis for the Commission's finding-, is attached

o for your information.

V Mr. Watson's response to the Commission's initial
notification of this complaint did not provide complete
information regarding the matter in question. Please submit
answers to the enclosed questions within ten days of receipt
of this letter. Statements should be submitted under oath.

This matter will remain confidential in accordance
with 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(4)(B) and S 437g(a)(12)(A) unless
you notify the Commission in writing that you wish the
matter to be made public.

If you have any questions, please contact Dolores Pesce
at (202) 523-5071.

JnWarren McGarry
Chairman

Enclosures
Procedures
Factual and Legal Analysis

Interrogatories with Exhibits



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

GENERAL COUNSEL'S FACTUAL AND LEGAL ANALYSIS

DATE October 1, 1981 MUR NO. 1279
STAFF MEMBER(S) & TEL. NO.
Dolores Peace
(202)523-5071

RESPONDENT: J. Wayne Watson/Committee for the Record

SOURCE OF MUR: I N T E R N A L L Y G E N E R A T E D

SUMMARY OF ALLEGATIONS

The Udall for Congress Committee 1980 filed a complaint

dated August 19, 1980, alleging that Committee for the Record

violated the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended

(the "Act"). Specifically, the complaint alleges that Com-

o mittee for the Record made expenditures for two communications

%which expressly advocate the defeat of Morris K. Udall and

would be in violation of 1) 2 U.S.C. S 441d and 11 C.F.R.

S 110.11 and S 109.3 for failing to include a statement on the

communications as to whether or not they were authorized by

any candidate, and who paid for them; and 2) 2 U.S.C. S 434(c)

and 11 C.F.R. S 109.2 for failing to report the costs of these

communications as independent expenditures. The complainant

also alleges that Committee for the Record may be an affiliated

or connected organization of the John Birch Society pursuant

to 11 C.F.R. S 100.5(g)(2) or S 100.6(a).
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FACTUAL AND LEGAL ANALYSIS

The two communications (Exhibits A and B of the complaint)

which the complainant states *as a whole expressly advocate

the defeat of Morris KC. Udall" were distributed as a package

to residents of the Second Congressional District in Arizona.

Exhibit A is a cover letter urging readers to consider the

voting record of Congressman Udall as presented in the enclosed

reprint of an article which appeared in the July 2, 1980

edition of THE REVIEW OF THE NEWS (Exhibit B). While the

letter identifies the person or organization responsible'-

N for its preparation only in the signature "A TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR,"
wr

the reprint concludes with a notice that additional copies

may be ordered from Committee for the Record. The distribution

date of the package is not identified by the complainant,

but can be estimated as between July 2, the date of the

0 article, and August 19, the date of complaint.

P^- The complainant hinges its allegations as to FECA

violations on finding that Exhibits A and B expressly advocate

the defeat of Morris Udall. However, regardless of whether

the communications expressly advocate the defeat of Morris

Udall# they do appear to be for the purpose of influencing a

federal election, and as such, there is reason to believe

that the respondent violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing to

register as a political conmittee and S 434 for failing to

file financial reports.
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The Act, at S 431(9)(A), defines an expenditure as:

any purchase, payment, distribution, loan,
advance, or deposit, or gift of money or
anything of value, made by any person for
the purpose of influencing any election
_- Federal o-7fice; (emphas-i-added)

In view of the facts that the package was distributed

between three and four months prior to the November 1980

election, that it was distributed to residents of the

Congressional District in which Mr. Udall was a candidate,

and that it urged the act of voting, implicitly against

Udall's re-election, it seems clear that the purpose of

Ndistribution was "to influence a Federal election." As

*7 such, printing and distribution costs would be "expenditures"

under the Act.

There is no evidence in the complaint as to the amount0

of money spent on these communications. The expenditures,

o as other than "independent", would only be subject to Com-

mission reporting if they total in excess of $1,000. The

co $1,000 expenditure threshold arises in context of the Act's

definition of a political committee at S 431(4)(A): a

political committee is an entity which "receives contributions

aggregating in excess of $1,000 during a calendar year or

which makes expenditures aggregating in excess of $1,000

during a calendar year." If the $1,000 threshold is met, the

respondent would be in violation of S 433 for failure to

register as a political committee, and S 434 for failure to

report expenditures.
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The complaint provides no information on the targets

of distribution other than "to Second Congressional District

of Arizona residents." Since that District numbers 659,077

residents, it would be reasonable to assume that expenditures

for printing and distribution could exceed $1,000. For the

purpose of developing the facts in regard to expenditure

amounts, the Office of General Counsel recommends that the

Commission find reason to believe that J, Wayne Watson/

Committee for the Record violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing

to register as a political committee and S 434 for failing

to file required reports with the Federal Election Commission.

The General Counsel also recommends that the Commission

N approve and send the attached letter, Factual and Legal

Analysis, and interrogatories to counsel for J. Wayne Watson.

RECOMMENDATIONS

1. Find reason to believe that J. Wayne Watson/

Committee for the Record violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing

to register as a political com~mittee and 2 U.S.C. S 434 for

failing to file required reports with the FEC.

2. Approve and send the attached letter, Factual and

Legal Analysis, and interrogatories to counsel for J. Wayne

Watson.



J. Wayne Watson

INTERROGATORIES

1. Please state your full name, home address, and business
address.

2. Please explain your connection or association with
Committee for the Record.-

With regard to the attached Exhibits A and B, please
answer the following questions.

3. How many copies of Exhibits A and B were printed?

4. What was the cost for printing? Include verification
for the expenditure in the form of a canceled check,
invoice, etc.

5. How many copies of Exhibits A and B were distributed?

6. To whom were they distributed?

7. By what means were they distributed?

8. What was the cost for distribution? Include verification
for the expenditure in the form of a canceled check,
invoice, etc.



J. Wayne Watson
Interrogatories
Page Two

The remaining questions pertain to other activities
of Committee for the Record.

9. Did Committee for the Record make contributions to anypolitical candidate or political committee in 1980?

10. If the answer to (9) is yes, please list the amount and
recipient of each contribution.

11. Did Committee for the Record make expenditures in 1980
for any other communications besides Exhibit A and B?

12. If the answer to (11) is yes, please list the amount
and nature of each expenditure.

13. Does Committee for the Record have any connection or
association with the John Birch Society?

14. If the answer to (13) is yes, please explain the nature
of the connection or association.
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DEAR NEIGHBOR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared in
the July 2, 1980 edition of "The Review of the News",
giving some background and voting information of
Arizona Congressman Morris K. Udall.

This is being left at your home by a local group of
citizens concerned with higher and higher taxes, more
and more government controls and regulations and less
and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this reprint
and decide for yourself if your hard earned money is
being spent wisely through the voting privilege you
allow Congressman Udall as your Represehtative. All
of tbese issues and votes were taken directly from the
Congressional Records and are public information.

If you should question the wisdom and direction
Congressman Udall has taken on any of these issues,
you'll have the opportunity to let him know and make
a change at the polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be informed!

Thank you for your time and please vote your decision
November 4, 19801

A TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR,

P.S. If you want additional copies, please see the
inside back page of the reprint avticle.

Eqtol r~r To ComPLA/AT

Ub4l.L Fj~q Com c mc s's C o m m i 7rrc IISo

vS.

C otrvi irri:E ,Fm Ime Ricoxzw

&'I~;rA



Ilepresentative

U DALL

Why Arizona's
- Far Left

Congressman
Is Now In

Deep Trouble

by Robert W. Lee

aU THis rA more than a half-dozen
"Liberal" Senators are running scared,
as are more than a score of their
counterparts in the House. Among the
latter is Representative Morris Udall
(D.-Arizona), the 10-term "Liberal"
who could at one time count on 70
percent support at the polls, yet
squeaked by with a mere 52.5 percent
in 1978. This year, Congressman Udal

I eiew of The NEWS, July 2. 1940
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is in especially deep trouble as voters
in the Second District of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him ac-
countable for the significant contri-
bution he has made to double-digit
inflation, higher taxes, oppressive
federal regulation, and an America-
last foreign policy.

Morris King Udall was born June
15, 1922, in SL Johns, Arizona. a ham-



let .tettled loy his Mormon forebears.
While Udall continues formally to list
his religious affiliation as "Mormon,"
he broke with the Church over a doc.
trinal natter in his twentiesand has
publicly declared that he has "not
found a need ftr organized religion
in my adult lie." Udall was divorced
fnm his wife after six children in
19C5 and then married a member of
hit Capitol Hill staff.' t orris Udall's brother Stewart

ed three terns in Congress beforee11 Pselected by President John F.
lKennedv in 1961 to be Secretary of the
Inletior. That May. Morris was elected
to Congress in a special election to fill
his brother's seat. The new Congress.
,pan first displayed a Conservative
bent, proposing to put government on

Ml."pay as you go" basis and to cut the
Nati-nal Debt by a billion dollars an-
Qally. lie even observed that "No
self-resiecting school district would
'erate the way the Federal Govern-
sat does.." Soon, however, he began
U'lore contact with his Arizona con.
si4uetts and became a leader in the
"liberal" Study Group and floor whip
* Presid~nt Lyndon Johnson's

at Society" spending schemes.
,*~dall's legislative assignments in.

clude the Interior and Insular Affairs
00ianittee, where he has used his in-
fluence as Chairman to promote con-
t~ersial "land use" and strip-mining
le ilatin, the economically destruc.
tiWAlaska lands lockup, and other
extreme measures which have helped
tn wr'rsen the energy crisis in the name
ofl ,viarmetatisin.

li October, 1967, having earlier
helped commit our fighting men to the
Vietnam War by vigorously supporting
the Johnson Administration's policy
there, he switched to the dove side of
the issue and thereafter followed the
themes of Senator George McGovern
and Jane Fonda. In 1969. Udall chal.
lenged veteran House Speaker John
McCormack (D.-Massachusetts) for
the* Speaker's post. It was the first
time in a century that a sitting Speak.
er had been challenged, and Udall was
handed a sound secret-ballot thrashing
by a vote of 178 to 58. Undaunted, he
sought the pose of House Majority
Leader in 1971, but was decisively
trounced by the late Representative
Hale Boggs (D.-Louisiana). After the
vote. Udall lamented: "One more loss,
and I'm Harold Stassen." In 1976, that
additional loss followed in the wake
of an attempt to become President
whe, as the leading hope of the Far
Left group which had backed George
McGovern's candidacy in 1972, he was
overwhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published in the Arizona
Doily Star on December 12, 1979, Rep.
resentative Udall asserted: "My voting
record is a fair subject of debate. It's
an open book and it's public record. All
I ask is that it be presented accurate-
ly." Which seems fair enough. So let
us accurately review some of the votes
cast by this Congressman on selected
issues of importance.

Abortion. Representative Udall's
votes on the life.and-death issue of
abortion have consistently favored
liberalizahion of federal abortion pal.

A.
2 The 11evIew Of ihe NEWS, July 2. 1910

lc'. On May 29, 1974, for example, the
House passed an amendment to that
year's Community Services Act to bar
community action programs from us.
in# family planning assistance funds
for medical aid or supplies in abortion
cases. Udall voted to fund the abor.
tionists.

On June i, 1977. and again on
August 9. 1978, Mo Udall voted
agtainst amendments to bar federal
handing of abortions except where the
life of the mother would be endan-
gered should the baby be carried to
term. On many other occasions be.
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro-
visions to allow federal funding of
abortions when two doctors can be
found to "certify" it is necessary to
protect the mother's "health," or
where the infanticide is deemed
"medically necessary," etc. Those
vague provisions are supported by the
abortionists as a blank check for abor.
tion on demand."

,n July 11, 1979, an antendment to
the bill establishing a federal De-
partment of Education was approved

'On April 25. 1974. the House approved an
ansendment to har the National Science
Foundation finl performifng any research
using life human fetuses outside the womb
excel)t to save the life of the fetus. To his
credit. Udall voted for the anaendqneot.
But, it is interesting to note that. earlier in
the lay. fie had v,)ted for a modilying
lir,,viemin which would hnve alloted live.
tetus rce,earch "to carry out the duties and
resminsibiliti..s of the medical profession."
It %vwa another ,)pen-ended. amhiguous
0tindard which would have cleared the way
for usirag live prenatal humans a guinea
pig%. Fortunately. it war rejected.

Tie* Reviw Of The HIWS, July 2, 1980

to prohibit the Department from pro.
viding facilities to institutions of
higher education that use mandatory
student fees to pay for abortions (ex.
cept to save the mother's life). Udall
voted with the abortionists. And, on
December 6, 1979, the House approved
an amendment to prohibit Medicaid
payments for all abortions except
those to save the mother. Again, Udall
voted "Nay." (indeed, on December
11, 1979, he even voted against an
attempt to add to a Child Health bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraceptives could be dis.
pensed under the act to minors.)

Given his record, it is little wonder
that Congressman Udall is strongly
opposed by those associated with the
right-to.life movement.

Friends And Foes. An interesting
aspect of Morris Udall's voting record is
its inclination to place roadblocks in
the pnths of America's friends while
assisting her enemies. Regarding the
former, for example, Representative
Udall has voted to:

0 Denounce the Government of
friendly, anti.Communist South Af.
rica (October 31, 1977) and prohibit
Export-Import Bank participation in
loan transactions with South Africa
(June 2, 1978). He even voted against
an amendment to allow the Export-
Import liank to deal with South Af.
rico (s loug as the Exim Bank was also
extending (or was authorized to ex.
tend) credit to Conmunist countries
(June 1. 1978).

0 Delete military training funds
for anti-Coinmunist Chile and bar the



s.se of funds for military credit sales
t, that nation (l)ecember 1, 1973),
mend prohibit military assistance (in-

cluding cash sales of weaponsl to anti-
Conmunist Chile (March 3, 1976.

0 Approve an anltendment barring
the sale of jet fighter planes to Na.

timalist China (December 20. 1968).
* Ilepeal the Byrd Amendment

which allowed importation of chrome
,.e mti anti.Communist Rhodesia

4. 1977). Udall thus helped
fi'rce the U.S. into compliance with
II -mmnral. double-standard U.N.
hio,&-t ,(f Rhodesia. Indeed, he even
weWr- sear as to support the giving of
t.i.aid tit the nations bordering Rho-

desta which were working, through ter-

rm n 'and guerrilla warfare, to liqui-
date Salishury'i pro-Western Govern-

mzO (.lune 22, 19771). These Udall-
hacked pressures eventually helped
tuO01hpdesia (now called Zimbabwe)
over to the regime led by Marxist ter-
r-r lRobert Mugabe.*,

lii ctntrast to this treatment of pro-
W(Qrn Governments, consider Con-
greau .ar tUdall's votes to:

'ill an omendment to prohibit

of Commerce Department
'ui9,, mr c0,nducting trade with Con-
munict Cuba (.June 14. 19781 and to

kill smother amendment to prohibit

the use oh f,,reign-aid funds from

heing used for any form of trade or
nswistwice to Communist Cuh (June

2:, 1977).
9 l elenu an amendment to prohib-

it the use of a.tv funds in a State
)epartment nuhorization bill for

iepnr, ins or aid to the assassins in

Communist Vietnam (May 4, 197).
0 Kill ap amendment to prohibit

international financial institutions
from using U.S. funds for aiding the
brutal Communist regimes in Cuba,
Laos, or Vietnam (April 6, 1977).

0 Approve legislation designed to
ease controls on the export of non-
strategic goods to Communist nations
at the height of the Vietnam War
(December 10, 1969).

s Defeat an amendment to prohib-
it the use of Export-Import Bank
funds to extend credit to Communist
countries (December 11. 1973).

9 Thwart an amendment to prohib-
it foreign-aid funds from being sent
indirectly (through multilateral lend-
ing institutions to which we contrib-
ute, such as the World Bank). as well
as directly, to the dictatorships of
Uganda. Cambodia. Laos, or Vietnam
(August 3. 1978).

9 Scotch an amendment to prohibit
any aid to Nicaragua without prior
congressional approval, thus allowing
the President unilaterally to aid the
Communist regime which now controls
that country (September 6, 1979).

9 Approve the bill granting lucra-
tive Most Favored Nation trading
status to Red China (January 24,
1980).

* Kill an amendment to prohibit
the use of Commnodity, Credit Corpora.
tiort funds to finance or guarantee the
sale of wheat or feed grains, to the
Soviet Union and fled Chhia (July 10,
1973).

There are many more examples. hut
these few will suffice to illustrate
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Congiessman Udall's apparent fixa-
tion with undermining anti-Commu-
nist Governments while building up
thosearun by Marxists.

O.S.l.A. The Occupational Safe-
ty and Health Administralion

(O.S.H.A.) is one of the most oppres-
sive of federal regulatory agencies. It

has spawned a huge, expensive bu-
reaucracy to harass employers and im.

pose many inillions in additional costs
on consumers and taxpa;ers - all to

achieve a statistically insignificant
impact on the safety record of Ameri-
can industry. On November 2.1, 1970,
Morris Udall voted for the bill that
established O.S.H.A. Thereafter, he

consistently opposed attempts to re-

duce O.S.H.A.'s multimillion-dollar
annual budgets. as on June 27, 1979,
when lie voted against an attempt to

cut a modest $10.3 million from the
agency's $181,520,000 budget for the
Fiscal 1980.

Even attempts to relieve small op.
eratinns from O.S.1I.A.'s oppressive
scrutiny have been opposed by the

Congressmati. On June 15, 1972, he
voted against exempting from

O.S.Hl.A. compliance those firms em-
ploying 25 or fewer persons. And on
.line 24,1.976, he went on record op-

posing a move to ban first-instance
O.S.H .A. citations against businesses
employing I(M or fewer persons.

Felleral Debt. In 19G7, the offirial
federal debt limit stood at*a "inere"

$330 billion. As we write, it is perched

at. an astronomical $871) billion (over
$3,900 tfr evely u.mti, wontas, and

child in the nation). Opi more than two
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dozen occasions during the intervening
years, Congressman Udall has voted to
increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the
deficit spending which is responsible
for inflating our money supply and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced Budgets. While voting to
increase the National Debt, Repre-
sentative Udail also voted at least
eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amendments that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud.
gets. On August 16, 1978, for instance,
he opposed a move to balance Fiscal
1979 outlays and revenues at $464.1
billion. Moments later, he voted in-
stead for a Resolution setting outla)s
at $489.8 billion, revenues at $450 bil-
lion, with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is
the stuff of which raging inflation is
made . . . and you pay for it.

School Prayer. Polls indicate that
a large majority of Americans favor
permitting voluntary prayer in govern-
ment schools, a practice banned 18
years ago by a Supreme Court bent on
supplanting our religious heritage with
Secular Humauisn. On November 8.
1971. Morris Udall voted against a

proposed Constitutional Amendment
to allow persons in public buildings to
participate in voluntary prayer. And,
on June 11, 1979, he voted against an
ametln'ldment to permit, as a purpose of
the new Department of Education,
doily opportunities for voluntary
wrn er and meditation in government
schoo:k,.

I,'or.ed ltuinig. The compulsory
busing ot schoolchiidren for racist



purposes is opposed by the vast major-

ity of Americans of all races, yet it is

still being used to disrupt the educa-

tional process in many areas of the

country. Morris Udall has consistently

voted against attempts to curb forced

busing. Even during the height of the

1973 petroleum crisis, while feigning

concern about our dwindling supplies

of oil. he voted against an amendment

which sought to conserve energy by.

banning the allocation of petroleum

for busing of students to schools far-

ther than the one nearest to their

homes. And, on July 24, 1979, Mr'.

Udall voted against a proposed Consti-

tutional Amendment to prohibit com-

pelling students to attend a school

other than the one nearest their home

to achieve racial objectives.

Panama Canal. Udall's votes on

the important Panama Canal issue

were consi-tently in favor of surren-

dering U.S. ownership and control over

thal vital American waterway. As he

explained to a costituent in a letter

dated October 20, 1978, "1 approved of

Senate action on the treaties to return

control of the Canal and Zone to Pan-

ara ... I plan to support imple-

menting lerislation when it reaches the

lloor of the House."

As early as June 26, 1975, the Con-

gressman opposed an amendment in-

tended to prohibit the State Depart-

ment from using funds from its year.

ly appnpriamtiol for negotiations to

relinquish U.S. rights in the Canal

Zone. On .June 18. 1976. he vote

against another amendment which

would hn.',e assure.d that any new Pan

I 
Yet, on October 27, 1977. MorrIs Udall

aea Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of the

United States in the Zone. On May 31,

1978, he helped scuttle an amendment:
to prohibit State Department funds

from being used to implement the

Panama Canal sellout treaties without

specific congressional approval. And,

on September 26, 1979, he voted for

the implementing legislation to give

away our Panama Canal.
Numerous other Udall votes op-

posed moves to limit U.S. ail and

assistance to Panama's pro-Marxist

regime, as'on May 11, 1978, when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back U.S. foreign aid to Panama was

defeated on a 187 to 187 tie vote. Had

Morris Udall voted "Yea," or even

been absent, the proposal would have
passed.

Gun Control The record seems to

indicate that Congressman Udall has.

on various occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the impor-

tant issue of gun control. U.S. News

& World Report for August 18, 1975.

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gut control." Time maga-

zine for August 15, 1976, reported:

"Just two weeks ago, he IUdalll told a

liberal Harvard Law School audience

that he was against gun control." On

, the other hand, in an August 7. 1976,

letter to a constituent, Udall men-

tioned a "compromise gun control bill"

wlqchi had his "support" as it would,

I among other things, "outlaw the fu-

I ture manufacture and sale of non.

h spottinig, concealablel handguns." But

again, on June 27, 1979. Udall wrote to
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a constituent: "As I'm sure you know,I'm opposed to the enactment of any
legislation having to do with control or

registration of firearms."
Otte thing is certain. On July 24,

1968, Udall yoted for that year's gun

control bill which, among other things,

prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

same day, he voted against an amend-

ment to tite bill which would at least

have exempted shotgun. rifle. and .22-

caliber rim-fire ammunition from the

measure's severe resLrictions.
Legal Aid For Ilomosexuals. On

.June 27. 1977, during consideration of

the year's Legal Services Corporation
funding bill, at amendment was of.

fered to prohibit tax-financed legal

assistance in cases arising out of dis-

putes over the issue of homosexuality
or gay rights. It passed by a margin of

230 to 133. Congressman Udall voted

to spend your tax dollar- to hire law-

yers for the militant homosexuals.
Social Security Earnings Limi-

tation. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may earn up to $3,000 without having

their Social Security checks penalized.

But additional incorme requires the loss

of a dollar of Social Security for

every two dollars earned - im uncon-

scionahle "tax" rate of 50 percent.
This unjustified federal "string" at-

toched to the return of payroll "con-

trihutiois" made during their working

lifetimne pressures mniy elderly into

total retirement wlen they would

prefer to keep working part-time, and
when such activity coild enhnnce their

.physical anid emotional 'kell.beimg.
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Yet, on October 27, 1977, Morris Udellvoted against an amendment to raise
the ceiling on the earnings limnitation

gradually over a four-year period. and

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with tenorism

and subversion is adequate intelli-

gence on the plans and moves of thugs

who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit-

tle 'effective counter.subversive intel-

ligence work is being conducted in the

United States today thanks to "Liber-

als" in Congress and the courts who

have closed our intelligence units ca-

pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in re-

cent years includes the Subversive Activ-

ities Control Board, the Interhal Secu-

rity Divisibn of the Justice Depart-

ment, the House Committee on Inter-

nal Security (H.C.I.S.), and the Sen-

ate Internal Security Subcommittee.

Congressman Udall has done his part

in this pruning operation. For in-

stance, on May 18. 1972. he voted to

strip the Subversive Activities Con-

trol Board of its entire year's funding.

Then, on January 14, 1975, he voted

for the House Rules which abolished

the House Committee on Internal Se-

curity. And on at least three occasions

(March 29. 1976. March 9, 1977, and

March 13. 1978) he voted against at.

tempts to have the House Judiciary

Committee earmark part of its annual

appropriation for the internal security

functions it was to carry out following

abolition of the H.C.I.S.
r National Speed Limit. The setting

of speed limits within the various

I



state is properly the responsibility of
state legislatures, which are in a far
better position then is Washington to

p,4ecide if a particular limit is ap-
propriate fqr mountainous or con-

f-Vented areas, but outrageously incon-
gruous in miles-long open stretches of

0 modern highway. Unfortunately, the
federal government interiened to set a

' Tuniftorm 55 m ph. limit in all states,
* ccompanied by typically extortionate

threats to cut federal highway funds
iunless the limit is obeyed. On Decem-
her 18. 1974, Congressman Udall voted

o to impose the 55 m.p.h. restriction.
Consumer Protection Agency, et

a tf. Radicals making millions from the
c-called "consumer movement" have

O lahored $ince 1961 to establish a fed-
eral agency to propagate their one-
sided %iews at taxpayers' expense. At
first it was to be called the "Consumer

i Protection Agency," then the "Agency
for Consumer Advocacy," and even-
tually the "Office bf Consumer Rep-
resentation." The idea was to repre-
sent (some) consumers against produc-
ers before courts and federal agencies.
Among" other things, it would do re-
search, suggest legislation to Congress,
Iuhlish propaganda tracts, and ined.
tile in state and local government af-
lair. In short, the majority of Ameri-
can c'mstimers who favor less govern-
ment control of (and meddling in) the
economy would once again be compelled
to linance the radicals attacking Free

Etiterprise. On at least three occ3sions
(h(t-,ber 14. 1971. April 1. 1971, and

Fehruary 8. 197% Morris Udall voted
to establii.h this new buresucracy.

Defense. Since 1970, spending on
incone-security Welfare programs has
risen from 22 percent to over 33 percent
of the federal Budget. In contrast,
defense spending (the federal gov-
ernment's main function under the
Constitution) has plummeted from 40
percent to around 22 percent during
that time. Despite this disparity, Con-
gressman Udall voted for the notori-
ous "transfer amendment" on May 3,
19718, to surrender yet another $2.8
billion from the defense budget to
socialist domestic programs.

Despite the vast Soviet military
buildup, Mr. Udall has meanwhile
voted against construction of a fifth
CVN-71 nuclear aircraft carrier
(August 7, 1978), against the B-I
bomber that is sorely needed to replace
our antique fleet of B-52s (February
22, 1978), and against the Safeguard
antiballistic missile system (October 3,
1969) needed to protect our cities and
military bases from Soviet missiles.

Equal Rights Amendment. On
October 12, 1971, Congressman Udall
voted for the proposed Equal Rights
Amendment to the Constitution. Prior
to final passage, the House considered
an amendment intended to specify
that the E.R.A. would not affect
federal laws exempting women from
the draft, ol federal or state laws
promoting and protecting the health or
safety of women. Udall voted against
this, clearly preferring that %-omen be
drafted with men for combat and that
they lose special health and safety
protections'

When it became.apparent that the
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controversial (and incredibly divisive)
E.R.A. would not be ratified within
the required seven-year time limit,
"Liberals" in Congress simply scrapped
the rules and extended the ratification
deadline by 39 months. The terms of
extension are blatantly unfair and vio-
late the Constitution. For example,
states which have ratified the E.R.A.
are not allowed to rescind their ratif-
ications during the extension period,
yet those which have already rejected
the Amendment may reverse them-
selves and approve it. Nevertheless,
Cnngressman Udall voted for the ex-
tension on August 15, 1978. Among
other things, it was a vote to draft
America's daughters, wives, and
mothers for military combat.

Taxes. Congressman Udall's phi.
losophy of taxation heavily empha-
site.; the transfer of ever increasing
quantities of money from private
pockets to government coffers. On
June 20, 1968, for instance, he voted
for President Johnson's surcharge
which added 10 percent to personal
and corporate income taxes. lie also
voted to extend the surcharge uinder
President Nixon (August 7, 1969). On
.une It. 1975, he voted to uphold a
provision to impose an additional

ledral gasonline tax of up to 20 cents a
gall'n whenever U.S. gasline con-
sunpti~o exceeds its 1973 level. On
August 4, 1977, he voted for an
amnet(lnient to increase the federal

aroline tax by four cents to sup'port
various progrnns and studies. And on
March ,. 1980, he voted for the so.
called Windfall Profits fax (tinder
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which oil companies will collect taxesfrom consumers) which will by 1990
transfer an additional $227 billion
from the private sector to the federal
bureaucracy.

Energy And Environment. Many
of the measures endorsed by Con-
gressman Udall in the areas of energy
and environment appear calculated to
deplete important energy resources
while expanding federal control over
the nation's land area. He has, for
example, been a chief sponsor of

land-use legislation to create compre-
hensive land-control schemes. Operat-
ing through the states, the federal gov-
ernment would control these by retain-
ing authority to decide how tax money
might be used. It represented a major

step toward federal control over all
land within the United States.

Representative Udall has also
sponsored a strip-mining bill that is a
wide-ranging land-use measure loaded
with costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extraction of badly needed coal.

And, the Congressman is chief
House sponsor of Alaska lands lockup
legislation which would freeze a great
inany millions of acres of land in
Alaska as federal parks, wildlife ref-

uges, and other protected areas. The
result of the bill is to preclude or

seriously hinder development of Alas-
ka's abundant gas and oil. Represents-
tive Udall explains that he is afraid
that otherwise we will "never see a
buffalo herd again" and "our grand-
children i-ill not be able to see a car-
ibtt herd." That is balderdash, and

the consefluetices of what Udall is

9
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trying to do ate energy shortages, ever
higher fuel prices, and dependence on
foreign pirates. %

Congressman Udall also voted, on
Novemher 29, 1979. to impose a mora-

torium on the construction of new
nuclear power plants, despite the pub-

lic record which shows that nuclear
power is by far our s4fest, most

abundant, and least e::pensive large-

scale energy source. When this nucle-
ar-ban failed, Udell introduced his

own version on J.anuary 31, 1980, call-

ing tfr a three-year moratorium, tie
acknowledges that it stands little

chance of passage but he wants to be

on record to keep the support coming

from his radical no-nukes friends.
Trhis is not to say that Udall opposes

all forms of energy production. When
it comes to the so-called "alternative"

sources (solar, wind, etc.), he has de-
clared: "We ought to fund every nutty
scientist out there trying to solve the

problen." Now if Mo Udall were pay-
ing for all of this himself we would

not complain. But he is taxing us to

fund hiq "nutty" friends. Enough is
enough.

On -June 3, 1977, Congressman
Udall voted to establish the Depart-

ment of Energy. an incredible bu-
reau'racy which has not produced so
much as a drop of oil, has curbed

energy production through its regul&.

lion and paperwork requirements, and

now employs r'ver 23.000 energycrats
at 8 c,,st to ttxpayers exceeding $12

hillion yearly. That is wore thai the

cornbined annal profits of the,seven
largest oil companies. You pay for it.

TUim FAR from exhaustive, this
sampling from Morris Udall's record
establishes that the Congressman has
consistently used his considerabl. in-
fluence and seniority on the siie of
bigger government, more regulation.
higher taxes, expanding inflation, and
a depleted national defense. Seniority
is a significant factor in a candidate's
appeal to voters. Congress operates
under the seniority system; and, when
the power and influence which ac-
company longevity are used to main-
tain our basic political institutions and
the Free Enterprise economic system,
they become an asset to both the state
and nation. But, when used for con.
trary putposes, they become serious
liabilities to all concerned.

In a newsletter published in Janu.
ary of this year, Representative Udall
asserted: "There iq one thing worse
than overlooking an error - and that is
finding it but failing to correct it."
Will voters in the Second District of
Arizona take such counsel to heart? If
so, one result could be a move t6 cor-
rect what many now perceive as the
error of keeping in office a Con-
gressman whose radical views and
votes have been a hindrance both to
Arizona and the nation.

Congressional Quarterly for Febru-
ary 23, 1980, observed: "lronically.
Democratic Rep. Morris K. Udall's
electoral strength has declined as his
influence in Congress has grown." It is
not ironic at all. The people are catch-
ing on. The final curtain for the con-
gressinnal phase of Morris Udall's ca-
reer is about to fill. I NI
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nevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Ahern and McCorraley, P.C.
818 East Osborn Road, Suite 212
Phoenix, Arizona 85014

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

On July 1, 1981, the Federal Election Commission notified
your client, J. Wayne I-latson, of a complaint which alleges
that Committee for the Record, with which he is associated,
had violated certain sections of the Federal Election Campaign
Act of 1971, as amended ("the Act"). A copy of the complaint
was forwarded to him at that time.

Upon further review of the allegations contained in the
Vcomplaint, the Commission, on October 14, 1981, determined

that there is reason to believe that J. Wayne Watson/Committee
N for the Record violated 2 U.S.C. 5 433 and 5 434, provisions

of the Act. The General Counsel's factual and legal analysis,
which formed a basis for the Commission's finding, is attached

o for your information.

"Ir. Watson's response to the Commission's initial
notification of this complaint did not provide complete

('2 iinformation regarding the matter in question. Please submit
answers to the enclosed questions within ten days of receipt
of this letter. State7lents should be submitted under oath.

T.his matter will remain confidential in accordance
with 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(4)(R) and S 437q(a)(12)(A) unless
you notify the Commission in writinq that ,you wish the
rnatter to be rade public.

If you have any uiestions, please contact Dolores Pesce
at (202) 523-5071.

' inceArel'o

Inctrrog an'oi ',e-1ai Aw i l ,,-5i-
Interr'ouatories with flxhibits



B ETHE FEEERAL ErW-qIC COMMISSION

In the Matter of )
) NM 1279

J. Wayne Watson/ )
Ocrmittee for the Record )

-IFICATION

I, Marjorie W. Smins, Reoording Secretary for the Federal

Election Cummission's Exea.tive Session on October 14, 1981, d

hereby certify that the OCmnission decided by a vote of 4-2 to

take the following actions in HUR 1279:

"-- 1. Find reason to believe that J. Wayne Watson/Cumittee
ofor the Record violated 2 U.S.C. S433 for failing to

register as a political ccmmittee and 2 U.S.C. S434
for failing to file required reports with the Federal
Election Ocmission.

2. Approve and send the letter, Factual and Legal
Analysis, and interrogatories to counsel for

o J. Wayne Watson, as submitted by the FEC General
Counsel in the report dated October 1, 1981.

OCamissioners Harris, McGarry, Reiche, and Tiernan voted

affirmatively for the decision; Cummissioners Aikens and Thomscn

cdissented.

Attest:

Date Marjorie W. Emmxn
Secretary of the Camission



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

MEMORANDUM TO: CHARLES STEELE

FROM: MARJORIE W. EMMONS /JODY CUSTE
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY TO TQ*'COMMISS ION

DATE: OCTOBER 6, 1981

SUBJECT: ADDITIONAL OBJECTION - MUR 1279
General Counsel's Report dated 9-24-81,
signed October 1, 1981; Received in OCS,

- 10-1-81, 4:09

You were notified previously of an objection by

Commissioner Aikens.

Commissioner Thomson submitted an additional objection

f7 at 12:19, October 6, 1981.

VThis matter will be discussed in executive session

non Wednesday, October 14, 1981.

A copy of Commissioner Thomson's vote sheet with his

comments is attached.

Attachment:
Vote sheet



'3 HIUV. TALLY 4T 3wa .;v,

FEDERAL ELECTION, CO,\,0SISSiO".
TI

6 OCT 6 PI2: 9

Date and Time Transmitted: FRIDAY, OCTOBER 2,

2:00

Comissioner McGARRY, AIKENS, TIFR' AN, THOMSON, RFICHE, HARRIS

RETURN TO OFFICE OF COMMISSION SECRETARY BY:TUESDAY, OCTOBER 6, 1981,

2:00

1279 General Counsel's

Signature:

Report dated September 24, 1981
signed October 1, 1981

( ) I approve the recommendation

(rl" I object to the recommendation

A DP 'r"IT " "I r I I -z -)r ,,r v A .vS ' 7 'N- . l~ -
P L EA S REW? 77T ON% 7 r~- 77 T~ 'C" 7 77 F7 . ()F 'THE.

... . -. H._ 0I = WDA E.
CA.",TSIC. .' 3FCREW.T " " LA:-? .'M,; TO VAT .,D ::.'E SHON
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MUR No.

COMMENTS:

0
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Date: /0 - I.- a
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

MEMORANDUM TO: CHARLES STEELE

FROM: MARJORIE W. EM#/JODY CUSTER9 cC-

DATE: OCTOBER 6, 1981

SUBJECT: OBJECTION - MUR 1279 General Counsel's Report
dated 9-24-81, signed 10-1-81; Received in
OCS, 10-1-81, 4:09

The above-named document was circulated on a 48

hour vote basis at 2:00, October 2, 1981.

Commissioner Aikens submitted an objection at 9:55,

October 6, 1981.

This matter will be placed on the Executive Session

Agenda for Wednesday, October 14, 1981.
C0



October l, 1981

MEMORANDUM TO: Marjorie W. Emmons

FROM: Phyllis A. Kayson

SUBJECT: MUR 1279

Please have the attached General Counsel's Report

distributed to the Commission on a 48 hour talpy basis.

"- Thank you.

Attachment

cc: Pesce
0

q m



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION CNISO
September 24, 1981 8 1 OCT I 4: ol

In the Matter of )
) MUR 1279

J. Wayne Watson/ )
Committee for the Record SENSITIVE

GENERAL COUNSEL'S REPORT

I. Background

In its last consideration of this matter, the Commission

authorized the sending of interrogatories to seek the identity

dam of any individual associated with the respondent, Committee

cfor the Record. The response of Review of the News stated that

4J. Wayne Watson requested permission to reprint the article on
rN Morris Udall that is one of the exhibits in this matter and on

which the Committee's name appears. Accordingly, on July 1,0

the Office of General Counsel served Mr. Watson with the

o complaint. His response, presented through counsel, was

received on August 20 (Attachment 1).

cMr. Watson denies the allegation that the exhibits to the

complaint expressly advocate the defeat of Morris Udall. However,

he admits that the Committee distributed the exhibits. Further,

he alleges that Committee for the Record "is an informal, non-

affiliated association of a few private citizens exercising their

First Amendment prerogatives in the expression of their political

views."

Based on Mr. Watson's response, it is evident that he is

one of, if not the principal, individual associated with
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Committee for the Record. As such, it is to Mr. Watson on

behalf of Committee for the Record that the Commission should

direct its findings. Accordingly, we present the factual and

legal analysis contained in the First General Counsel's Report

of May 12, 1981, modified to direct its finding against Jo Wayne

Watson/Committee for the Record.

FACTUAL AND LEGAL ANALYSIS

The two communications (Exhibits A and B of Attachment 2)

which the complainant states "as a whole expressly advocate

- the defeat of Morris K. Udall" were distributed as a package to

residents of the Second Congressional District in Arizona.

Exhibit A is a cover letter urging readers to consider the

voting record of Congressman Udall as presented in the enclosed

reprint of an article which appeared in the July 2, 1980 edition
of THE REVIEW OF THE NEWS (Exhibit B). While the letter identi-

o fies the person or organization responsible for its preparation

only in the signature "A TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR," the reprint
cc concludes with a notice that additional copies may be ordered

from Committee for the Record. The distribution date of the

package is not identified by the complainant, but can be estimated

as between July 2, the date of the article, and August 19, the

date of complaint.

The complainant hinges its allegations as to FECA violations

on finding that Exhibits A and B expressly advocate the defeat

of Morris Udall. However, regardless of whether the communications
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expressly advocate the defeat of Morris Udall, they do appear

to be for the purpose of influencing a federal election, and

as such, there is reason to believe that the respondent

violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing to register as a political

committee and S 434 for failing to file financial reports.

The Act, at S 431(9)(A), defines an expenditure as:

any purchase, payment, distribution, loan,
advance, or deposit, or gift of money or
anything of value, made by any person for
the purpose of influencing any election
for Federal office; (emphasis added)

In view of the facts that the package was distributed

between three and four months prior to the November 1980 election,

that it was distributed to residents of the Congressional District

in which hr. Udall was a candidate, and that it urged the act of
0

voting, implicitly against Udall's re-election, it seems clear

that the purpose of distribution was "to influence a Federal

election." As such, printing and distribution costs would be

C "expenditures" under the Act.

There is no evidence in the complaint as to the amount of

money spent on these communications. The expenditures, as other

than "independent", would only be subject to Commission reporting

if they total in excess of l,000. The $1,000 expenditure

threshold arises in context of the Act's definition of a political

committee at S 431(4)(A): a political committee is an entity which

"receives contributions aggregating in excess of $1,000 during a

calenuar year or which makes expenditures aggregating in excess
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of $1,000 during a calendar year." If the $1,000 threshold is

met, the respondent would be in violation of S 433 for failure

to register as a political committee, and S 434 for failure

to report expenditures.

The complainant provides no information on the targets of

distribution other than "to Second Congressional District of

Arizona residents." Since that District numbers 639,077

residents, it would be reasonable to assume that expenditures

for printing and distribution could exceed $1,000. For the

purpose of developing the facts in regard to expenditure

amounts, the Office of General Counsel recommends that the

Commission find reason to believe that J. Wayne Watson/Committee

for the Record violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing to register

as a political committee and 2 U.S.C. S 434 for failing to file

required reports with the Federal Election Commission. The

C General Counsel also recommends that the Commission approve

" and send the attached letter, Factual and Legal Analysis, and

a interrogatories to counsel for J. Wayne Watson.

RECOMMENDATIONS

1. Find reason to believe that J. Wayne Watson/Committee

for the Record violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing to register

as a political commitee and 2 U.S.C. S 434 for failing to file

required reports with the Federal Election Commission.
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2. Approve and send the attached letter, Factual and

Legal Analysis, and interrogatories to counsel for J. Wayne Watson.

Charles W. Steele
General Counsel

BY:

Associate General Co ne

Attachments

1. J. Wayne Watson's response
2. Complaint with Exhibits
3. Letter, Factual and Legal Analysis, and Interrogatories

to counsel for J. Wayne Watson

Go

0
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August 12, 1981

.Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20463 -

Attention: Gary Johansen

Re: MUR 1279

Gentlemen:

This letter is to notify you that I have retained
Kevin T. Ahern to represent me in connection with your file
captioned above. He will respond to your letter of July 1,
1981.

Vey truly You S,

Way Watson
C

d



AHERN AND MCCORMLEY, PoCe I AUG20 P12: 06
818 EAST OSBORNl

PHOENIX, ARIZOt.1A 95014

August 12, 1981

Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20463

Attention: Gary Johansen

Re: MUR 1279

Gentlemen:

0 This firm represents J. Wayne Watson in connection
with the complaint subject of your file designated
MUR 1279. At this time, we wish for this matter to remain
confidential until you are notified to the contrary.

Without waiving Mr. Watson's right to contest
the jurisdiction or authority of the Federal Election Coin-

C, mission in regard to the matters referenced in the-Coin-
plaint, we submit the following as Mr. Watson's response

17 to the Complaint and move that the Complaint be dismissed.

0 1. Deny the allegations of Paragraph 1 of the Comn-
plaint, including specifically the complainant's characteri-
zation of the Federal Election Campaign Act, and allege that

co the statute speaks for itself and that their interpretation
is a matter of law for a judicial tribunal to determine.

2. Allege that Mr. Watson is without information
sufficient to form a belief as to the truth or falsity of
the allegations contained in Paragraphs 2, 3, 4 and 5 of
the Complaint and therefore deny the same; except admit that
the exhibits to the Complaint are true and correct copies
of materials distributed by the Committee.

3. Deny each and every allegation not expressly
admitted herein.
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Federal Election Commission
August 12, 1981
Page two

4. Mr. Watson affirmatively alleges that the Com-
mittee for the Record is an informal, non-affiliated asso-
ciation of a few private citizens exercising their First
Amendment prerogatives in the expression of their political
views. Mr. Watson further alleges that the Committee is
not required by law to make disclosures or reports and is
not subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Election Com-
mission nor has any of its members knowingly or purposely
violated any of the laws of the United States of America,
the provisions of the Federal Election Campaign Act, or the
statutes of any state or municipality.

5. Mr. Watson emphatically denies that, by any ob-
jective statutory standard, the materials disseminated by
the Committee and its presentation, taken as a whole, ex-

CN7 pressly advocate the defeat of Mr. Udall or any other candi-
date. To the contrary, the materials simply contain infor-
mation from the public domain and Congressional Record from
which the reader could draw his or her own conclusions in
making an informed choice of candidate. Any other charac-
terization of the materials, as set forth in Paragraph 1
of the Complaint, is subjective and biased, at best.

6. As a conciliatory gesture, Mr. Watson welcomes
any opportunity to confer informally with the complainant,

CD the Commission or the Office of General Counsel staff toendeavor to correct or prevent any reoccurence of the mat-
ters raised by the Complaint.

C Having answered the Complaint, Mr. Watson respect-
fully moves the Commission to dismiss the Complaint and
take no further action on account thereof and, to the ex-
tent permitted by law, award Mr. Watson his reasonable at-
torney's fees for having to so respond.

Respect fully s bmit ted,

Ke Ahrn

AHERN & McCORMLEY, P.C.
818 East Osborn Road, Suite 212
Phoenix, Arizona 85014
Telephone (602) 277-2551
Attorney for J. Wayne Watson
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STATE OF ARIZONA )
) ss.

COUNTY OF MARICOPA )

J. WAYNE WATSON, being first duly sworn, upon his oath,

deposes and says:

That he has read the foregoing response to Federal Elec-

tion Commission Complaint No. MUR 1279; that he knows the con-

tents thereof; and that the statements made therein are true in

substance and in fact, except those matters therein stated on

information and belief, and as to those matters, he believes them

to be true.

o YNE W"SON

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to ore me his l ayof

August, 1981. '' ',

Notary Publio-

My Commission expires:
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4
a BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION "% "'"

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
, UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMITTEE 1980, ) CA ".

8 Complainant, ) COKPLAINT)
9 and ))
10 COhfMITTEE FOR THE RECORD, )

1 . Respondent. )

3.2
3 .3 1. Federal election lava, as they relate to independent

1r 14 expenditures, require any person expressly advocating defeat

1.5 of a clearly identified candidate to, among other things:

16 a) make reports as required by the law, and b) In the

171I case of written materials, to clearly and conspicuously state

18 that the comunication is not authorized by any candidate,

i9 and c) to state, in the case of a political committee

20 required to register with the Fedeval Election Commission,

21 and/or to state on any publication, the name of any affiliated

cc 22 or connected organizations. (See Federal Election Commission

23 Regulations §102.1, §109.2(b)(2), §109.2 and §109.4).

24 2. The Complainant is Udall for Gongress Comittee 1980,

_25 2547 East Broadway, Tucson, Arizona, 85716.

26; Telephone number (602) 327-4987. Martin Bacal, Chairman-

27 3. The acts complained of arise from printing and distribution

28 of the attached exhibits, as-a package, to Second Congressional

29 District of Arizona residents which exhibits taken as a whole

30 expressly advocate the defeat of Morris K. Udall and do noc--

31 cntain. any disclaimer, and further one .-of the- two pieces of

32 literature contains-no name of a. person or organization
-Mir-

C..

II I
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responsible therefor. In addition, no affiliation of

ZI Committee for the Record with any other organization in

reflected on the literature except that CompLainant belt.vee,

4 and therefore alleges that the "Review of the News" is a

5 publication of the John Birch Sociecy and that the Committee

6 for the Record, with its operations address being that of

7 the residence of Ed Ahrens, 6401 North Val Dosta Drive, Tucson,

a Arizona, 85718, is, or may be, an affiliated organization

9 of the John Birch Society.

10 4. Attached are exhibits documenting the allegations of the
, 3.1 C 'OMP. 1 in e.

3.2 5. This Complaint is being filed on behalf of Morris K. Udall,

13 Second Congressional District of Arizona and with the

14 authorization of Morris K. Udall, candidate for Congress

15 from the Second Congressi onal District of. Arizona.

16 1 WHEREFORE, Complainant prays:

o 17 1. That the Federal Election Commission take jurisdiction

18 of this Complaint;

191 2. That the Federal Election Commission make an investigation

20 of the Comittee for the Record, 6401 North Val Dosta

21 Drive, Tucson, Arizona:

co 22 3. That action be taken pursuant to the investigation of

231 the Complaint, including-Civil proceedings against the

24 Committee for the Record, as deemed appropriate by the

25 Federal Election Commission.

261 DATED this day of __ __ _.._____ _ 1980.

27 UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMITTEE 1980

28

29 IBY lJwAw l)
%LMARTIN BACAL, Chairman

30 2547 East Broadway
Tucson, Arizona 85716

31 Telephone: (602) 327-4987

32
I .



STATE OF ARIZC& )..) 8s.
Comty of Pims )

1ARTIN BACAL, being first duly sworn, upon oach deposes

and says: -

That he" is the Chairman of the Udall for Congress

Committee 1980;

That as such Chairman he is authorized to execute the

foregoing Complaint on behalf of Morris K. Udall;

That he has read the foregoing Complaint and is familiar

with the statements made therein;

That the statem ets are true and correct to the best of

his knowledge, inform=tion and belief, and as to those matters,

he believes them to be true.

IzaNRTNN BACAL

SUBSCRIBED AN'D SWORN to before me this L% day of

1980, by MARTIN BACAL, Chairman, Udall

for Congress Cmnittee 1980.

614w

My Coumission Expires:
I67 -. ""J
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CommirriLt PoATlii

DEAR EnGIIBOR and FELL TAXPAYR,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared In

the July 2, 1980 edition of 'eG Review of the News",
giving some background and voting informatiom of
Arizona Congressmen Norris "C. Uda i.

This is being left at your horne by a local group of

citizens concerned with higher and higher tauX, Moe
and more government controls and regulations and less
and less Individual responsibility.

We urgp you to cake a few moments to read this reprint
and decide for yourself if your hard earned mosey is

being spent wisely through the voting privilege you
allow Congressman Udall as your Representative. All
of these issues and votes were taken directly from the
Congressional Records and are public infovmtion.

If you should question the wisdom and direction
Congressman Udall has taken on any of these Issues,
you'll have the opportunity to let him know and make
a change at the polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be infoTmed!

Thank you for your time and please vote your decision

1f'rember 4, 19801

A TAX WZAR NEIGHBOR,

P.S. UIf you want additional copies, please seethe
inside back page of the reprint -aticle.

0

N
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Representative

MORRIS
UDALL
Why ArizGna's

- Far Left
Congressman

Is Now In
Deep Trouble

by Robert W. Lee

0 THo n ars dan a half-down
"iberi" Seneaca aw ammi scared.
as ae am than a m of their
ommunrpars um ta Houe. Among the
latter is Raemmative Morris Udall
(D.-Arhzoma), th IOUwmt "Llbensi"
who could at one time count on 0
percent support at the polls, yet
squeaked by with a mom 52.5 pe- t
in 1978. Thi y . C, mm man Udail

TIe ee oU Mir EIl i 3 19S

is in especially deep trouole as poterM
in the Second District of the Grand
Canyon Stats prevare to hoid him ac.
.ountable for the significant contri-
bution he has made to double-digit
inflation, higher taxes. oppressive
federal regulation. and an America-
last foreign policy.

Morris King 'dail was born June
i 1922. in St. Johns. Ar:ona. a ham-

cc,

nV



hi uWed by i is, ue foneeteus

im 0* is mmiisu so ,Mormom."
hlt b" gb the Chwch ever a doe.
lbwl er I. his twetles end asb
poblll declwed that he bas "not
Sured a need lor organised religion
in my adult liie." Udall wag divorced
hao his wife miter six children in
INS ad then manied a member of
his Capitol Hill staff.

Morris Udall's brother Stewart
irved three term In Congress before

being selected y President John F.
Kenmedy in 1961 to be Secretary of the

tboSeorVes- 
That May. Morris wa elected

1IaCsgress In a special election to fill
loi brother's et. The new Congres-
mn frst displayed a Conservative

bent. proposing to put government on
a."psy a you go" basis and to cut tfie

mNd l Debt by a billion dollars an-
Mally, He even observed' that "No

self-respecting srhoml district would
operote the way the Federal dovern.
meet doe,." Soon. howeser, he began
to Iose cootect with his Arizona con.
stituents and become a leader In the
"Libers" Studty Group Rod lioe whip
jar Preidtht Lynon Johnson's
"remat Society" spending schemes.

dlls legislative assignments In.
elude the Interior and Insular Affairs
Committee. where he has used his In.
Ileone as Chaiman to promote eon-
twors el "had ue" and strip-ining
leglelstisa. the economically destrur.
tive Alms lhnd lockup, and other
estme memes which have helped

1on the energy crisi In the Rome
Imesrlentlismu.

a

In October. 1967, hawing earlier
hde Va oitew figulag mn to the
Vibtnm war b vigorously supporting
the Joh-no Adminlstr tin' policy
there, he Switched to the dove aide of
the lae ad heafter followed the
themes of Senator Geoge McGovrn
mud Jan Fonde. in 19. Udall chal.
linged vteran House Speaker John
McCo;n tk (D.-Maschusetts) for
the Speaker's post. It was the first
time is. a century that a sitting Speak.
er had been challenged, snd Udall was
hande'i 4 sound secret-hallot thrashing
by a vote of 178 to 66. Undaunted. he
sough. the post' of House Majority
leder in 1971, but was decisively
trounced by the late Representatlve
lisl Bogsp tD.-Louilone). After the
vote, Udall lamented: "One more IoUs.
and I'm Harold Stamen." In 197. that
additional less followed in the wake
of an attempt to become President
when. as the leading hope of the Fa
Left group which had backed Ceorge
McGovern's candidacy in 1972. lie wos
overmhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published in the Arirona
Daily Star on December 12. 1979. Ilep-
resen. stie dall aseerted: "My voting
record Is a lair subject of debate. It's
on open book end it's public record. All
I ask is that It be prewnted accurate.
ly." Which seenm flair enough. o let
us ocI'rately review some of the votes
cast by this Congressnan on selected
Issues of Importance.

Abortion. lleproentalive Udall's
votes on the lile-and-death hae of
abortion hove consistently favored
liberallaston of federal abortion pol.

8 loos so no, eWI, 101? 114111

icy. On May 19. 1974, for example, the
oue pased " amendment to that

Yede's Community Serevrle Act to bar
community action pr0gams from us-
ing family planning assistnce funds
for medical aid or upplies in abortion
cases. Udall voted to fund the abor.
tionists.

On June 17. 1977, and egain on
August 9. 1978, Mo Udall voted
nga.ist amendments to bar federal
lmnding of abortions escept %%here the
life of the mothefr would be endsn-
gered should the baby be carried to
term. On many other occasions be.
tween 1977 snd 1979 he supported Poo-
visions to allow federal funding of
alortinna when two doctors con be
innd to "certify" it Is nere-tary to
protect the mother's "health." or
wlere the infanticide is deemed
"medically necessary." etr. Tlose
value provions are supported by the
ehuirtlonista as a blask check tor abor.
thin on denand *

On July II. 1979. an amendnent to
the bill establishing a federal Dp.
partment of Education was approved

'On April 2h. 1174. the Ioise approved an
IInen ent 1 bliar the Natmani Science

Fmodtlun fros perorning any reeirel
swing ive/ human fetuses outside the pemi
except to rave the Ills of the etus. 're hi
credit, 11111 voted for the mand0ent.
lIst It ble ieresting to nwt that. earlier In
the day. he hed vsted for a modilfyini

- pve'vikl which wouM have allored live.
lett" reemih "io carry out the duties and
trtontnfillitie oi the medical prowaom."
It wta anioloer qpen-ended. snihisuous
tandanl which wnuld have leared she way

fee uolssg live porenatl hums"I as iguinea
pi Fortunately. It was rejected.

lb labv 0 Ike El, tt 2, I1e

C~ 9frLofro~8

to prohibit the Department from pro.
viding facilities to Institutions of
higher education that ust mandatory
student fees to pay for abortions (ex.
cept to save the mother's life). idall
voted with tIe botrtionists. And, on
Derenber 6. 1979. the House approved
an snendment to prohibit Medicaid
payments for all abortions except
those to sove the mother. Again. tisall
voted "Nay." (indeed, on Decenler
I!. 1971). he even voted against an
attempt to add to a Child Health hill a
provision sequiring parental coisent
before controrepives could be dis.
pesmed inder the act to ninors.j

f.tIven hik record. it is little wonder
that Congressmen Udall i 'stonglv
(opposrd by thse associated with the
right-to-lile moovement.

Friends And Foees. An interesting
apact ft Moris tidall's voting record is
its Inclination to place roadblocks lit
the pnths of America's friends while
anisting her enenies. Ilercding the
(ormer, for esnmple, Representative
ldall isi voted to:

a Denounce the Giovernment of
friendly, anti-Communist South At.
rice (October 31. 19771 amid prohibit
ExPort-Import Rank partcipation in
loon transanctions with South Airica
(June 2. 1978) He even voted against
an amendment to allow the Exprt.
Import Fnink to deal with South Atl.
rica as long as the Iurm Hank was also
extending (or was suthilrited to ex-
tend) credit to Communist countries
(Jm I. 1978).

0 )elete militarv trahinig funds
for antl-Corsmunist Chile and her the

K)
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. of he& far Nl credit sa
Ogg Rolm Wlpsember It, IM).

Spee 6l 1 m i seta" - (i1-

u bis ChlMarch 2,310
es Aplpas an amendment bamtn

e a of int rghlar pla to Na.
inaft li-a tD5cmbel 101111).
a Repea the Byrd Amendment
ick alineel impation of chrome

o hmm paetilCommunist Rhodesia

!mw& 4. M11i. WI thus helped
,ff. the U.S. into cumplience with
o immaa dubleaadsed U.N.

s t. of Rhodesia. Indeed. heve
st jtar as to suppmr the giving of
.e. l In the nations bordering Rhe-
'ale ich were working, tlough ter-
44m. and uaill wfr, to liqu .
44 R siMury pme.Westerm Govern-
m aJ7e 2. 97). ThsnIUdell-

Spresus eventuallyi helped
era K l (non celled Zlmbabwe)
a0T to the reime led by MalibtutW-
ns Rnbert Mugabe. , I
In contrast to this treatment of pr-

,'aera (,Cernments. consider Con.
r5een Udalo votes to:

a KIl an semendment to prohibit
e us of Commerce Department
nds lot coaductln trade with com-

oueit Cube (June 14, 19781 end to
ill Miwler amendment to prohibit
he use .of freign-aid funds from
-inlg used for any form of trade or
sMlitnce to Communist Cube O.uue

9 Defet an amendment to prohib.

the use of any funds in a Stele
rlmota t suthoritation bill for

operains or aid to the aPssasins in

I

Ceomuesid Vistes (May 4, 1977).
. e KM on ameadmeat to pedltmi
itemesatiel fieanell institutlos
twom 6b1 U.S. fude for iding the
bral Communist reimes in Cuba.
Laos or Vlatnam (April 6. 1977).

9 Approve legisltion designed to
ese controls on the export of non-
trategie goods. to Communist natiosm

at the height of the Vietnam War
(December 10. I69).

0 Defeat an amendment to prohib-
It the use of Esport-lmport Bank

funds to esteld credit to Communist
countries (December, 11. 1973).

a Thwart an amendment to poleib-
it foreign aid fonda from benll sent
inditi) itlrugl multilateral lend-
in institutions to which we contrib-
ute. such as the World Bank). as well
s directly, to the dictatorships of
Ulamda. Cambodia. Laos. or Vietnam
(Augst 3.1976).

9 Scq h an amendment to prohibit
any aid to Nilrg without prior
con gew'onal approval, thus allowing
the President unilaterally to aid the
Commu" it regime which now controls
that c"ntry (September 6. 1919).

a Approve the bill granting lwrra-
five Most Favored Natin trading
status .J Red China (.lanuary 24.
190).

a Kill an amendment to prohibit
the use of Commodifi, Credit Corpora.
liom funds toe linance or guarantee the
sle of wheat or feed grains, to the
Soviet Uninn and lied China' July 10.
1973).

There are many more examples. but
these few will suffice to illustrate

lhe lia. Nlo te1IWI, suff 2, Ill

aessenaxn Udll'a appament fit-tin with undrarinlag anti.Commu-
Wet (oveomam s while building up

thoae run by Marsts.
O.B.lI.A. le Occupatioal Safe-

ty and Health Administration
(O..H.A.) Is one of the most oppre-
sive of federal regulatory agencles. It
hi spawned a huge. expenisive bu-
reaucracy to haran employers and im.
pose many millions in additional costs
n consumees and toipeyars - all to

ahieve a statkically insignificant
impact on the safety record of Ameri-
can industry. On November 24. 19"70,
Moreri Udell voted for the bill that
established O.ShI.A. Thereafter, he
consistently opposed attempts to le-
duce O.S.H.A.'s multimillion-dollar
annual budgets, as on June 27, 1979.
when he voted against an attempt to
ct a modet $10.3 million from the
arencv's $161.60.000 budget f1e the
Fiscal lo0.

,vre attempts to relieve small op.
oratims frm O..I.A.'s oppeesaive
actutiny have been opposed by the
Conwressman. On June Iv. 1972. he
voted against eempting from
O.S.H.A. compliance those firrnim.
plo.iicf 25 or fewer peros. And on
June 24, 1976, he went on record op.
lieing a move to ben first-Iintnnce
o..I.A. citations against bucinefAes
enmplnying 10 o fewer persona.

: Federal Debt. In 1907. the ~ftirial
federal debt limit stonl at a "mere"
$3:.0 billion. As we write. it in perched
at an astroncunical $879 billion (over
$3,g9 kir every -mael. woman, and
child in the nation. On more those two

Ih meek Ms the IWI.111, d 2, Ill

t£Jf *

dozen occasions during the Interveningyears. Conresseman Udell has voted to

Increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the
de4icit spending which Is responsible
for inflating our money supply and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced Budgets. While voting to
increase the National Debt. Repre-
gentative Udhil elan voted at least
eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amendments that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud-
gets. On August 16. 1978. for instance.
he opos a move to balance Fiscal
1979 outlays and revenues at $464.1
billion. Moments later, he voted in-
stead for a Reqolution settingoutlaos
at $489.8 billion,. evenues at $450 bil.
lion, with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is
the stuff of which raging inflation is
enade .. ad you pay frer it.

Schnol Ptayer. Polls Indicate that
a large majority of Americans favor
permitting voluntary prayer in govern.
ment schowle, a practice banned i8
years ago by a Supreme Court bellt on
supplanting our religious heritage with
Secular Iluenniism. On November R.
1971. Morris Udall voted against a
proposed Constitutional Amendment
to allow pesouns i. public buildiugs sit
participate in voluetary prayer. And.
on .une 11, 19;9. he voted against sn
atnendment to permit, as a purpsoe of
te new )epartment of Education.
daily oppertenitis for volntnrv
prayer and eneditation in government
schools.

F.orced Iteuriug. The rornpuisrv
hosing of srhtiolchildren toe racist

5
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ppaees le oppmsed by the vast majo
ty of Aorew dil IM.d 3It I
.0 ftm bused to disrup the edues-
tl Imam eo mwm of the I

voentty. Mrris U1d11l ha eoistntly t
voted eagist attempts to curb forced f

busing. 9yen during the height of the I
1973 petroleum crisis, while feigning

concern about our dwindling supplies

of oil, he voted against an amendment

which sought to conserve enery by

banning the allocation of petroleum

for busing of students to schools far-

ther than the one nearest to their

homes. And. on July 24. 1979. Mr"

Udell voted against a Proposed Conati-

tutional Amendment to prohibit com-

palling students to' attend a school

other than the one nearest their Iome

to achieve racial objectives.
peolma Canal. Udell's votes on

the Important Panama Canal issue

were coristemtly in ay., of eurren-

derit U.. Ownership Giol control over

that vital Anmerica wiseway. As he

explained to • eotitme't in a letter

daled October 20. 1976. "1 ippPed Of

Senate actin on the teati as to retur

control of the Canal and ;.one o Paen.

sama. - • I plan to support imple-

moating legslotion when it reachte the
fl-o of the House."

As early as June 2. S' the Con-

gressman opposed an amendment in-

tended to prohibit the State Deport-

ment from using lunh lfrm Its year-
lv eppropriatist for negotistilmns to

relimlminh U.S. eights in the Canal

.one. On .Ins in. 197o. he voted

against another amendmnent which
would have asued that any new Pen-

me ced treaty woltd "perpetuate
he ao"ggity ad cotrl of the
latd Siltes in he Zo n. On May 1,

9710. he helped euttle an amendment
o prohibit State Department funds
rm being used to implement the
'enema Canal sellout treaties without
specific c ngremsloial approval. And.

o September 26, 1979. he voted for

the implementing legislatid to give

away our Panama Canal.
Numerous other idall votes op-

poeed moves to limit U.S. aid and

assqietance to Pename's pro-Marxist

regime. ason May it, 1976. when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back IJ.R. foreign aill to Panmna was

defeated on a 17 to 187 tie vote. ied

Mlorris Udell voted "Yes," or even

been absent, time propoal would have
passed.

Gun Control. lime record seems to
imdicate that Congressmen Udell has.
on 'arious occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the impoe-

tent issue of gun control. U.S. New
& Word Report for Augmst IN. 19"1.

described Udell as "a Westetner who in

In favor of gun control.' Time maga-

vine for August 15. 1910. relorted
:

"Just two weeks ago, he IUdelli told a
liheral allvard Law School audience

that he we against imn control." On

the other hand, In an Augomt 7, 1970.

letter to a conlituent. dill men-

tioned a "comnpomunise giss cotrol bill"

wlkch had hil "s-mI,,rt" as it would.

among other thimng%. "-ntlaw tie fu-

tuo mnuactue and sale of non-

spottin. concealable hamdguns." But

alain. on Juste 21. 1979. Udall wrote to

let Rv ie k t t h NwI s, M li 2. 1i 0

* constituent: "As I'm sure )u know.I'm opposed to the enactment of any
ksisltion having to do with control or

velrto of fireoarms."
One thing is certain. On July 24.

19M. Idall voted fer that year's gun
control bill which. among other Ihings,
prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that
same day. he voted against an amemnd-

memt to the bill which would at least
haveesemnpted shotgum, rifle. slid .22-
caliber rina-fire anmmiintion from the

meatre's severe restrictions.
legal Aid For lomosexuuls. Oil

.line 27. 1977, duming conrtideration of
the year's Legal Services Corp r(ation
funding hill. all amendment was of-
fbred to irrohihit tnx.finsnremd 'leal

assistance in casoe arising out ol dis-
putes Omer the ique of homosexuality
or Fay ilmlts. it paned by a inno in of
210 to 113. Conres'mnan Udall voted
to t pend your tsx dltlnrm to hire law-
yers for lte militant homfostuals.

Social Seeurity Earnings Lim-
tuln. Senior citiren aged 6% to 72
may earn tp to S.'o.mo without having
tIhiir ,qommial qecvtritv checks pemalized.
But additional Income requires time los
of a dollar of S.cial Security for

every two dollars eried -- sn umic'l-
sciolmable "tax" rate of 50 )ercent.
'rhis unjmtifipl federal "strinlg" at-

ta.hed to tlme return of payroll "con-
tnibitioms" maile durim g their workiig

lifetime presuresmmoy elderly into
total retiremrt wmeni they wuold
preler to keep workinit part-time. umn
%hen Ilch activity rnuld erllimaie till
physical amid emitional well-being

Ith 94Ws It the 1t110 1641 , 1e1
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yet, on October 27, 197, Morris Udellvoted againef an amendment to raise

the celling on the earnings limitation
gradually over a four-year period. and

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism
sid subversion is adequate initelli-
geice on the plans and moves of th.mgs
who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit-
tie effective counter-slihversive intel-
ligence work is being croducted in the

United States today thanks to "Liher-
alp" In Congress and the cnits who

have closed our intelligence units ca-
pable of doing the job. lihe list of

auch federal entities abolished in te.
cent yearn includes tle Snliversive Activ-
ities Control Board. the Interolil Secu-
rity Division of the Justice Depart-
menit, the House Committee on Inter-
nal Security (H.C.I.S.). and tie Sen-
ate Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressman tdell has done his part

In this pruning operation. For in-
stance. ol May 18. 1972. he vuted to
strip the Subversive Activities Con-

trol Board of its entire year's lundinr.
Then, on January 14. 1915. he voted
for the House Rules which abolished
the Houpe Committee on Internal Se.

curity. And on at least three oec.cnsis
(N-lerch 29. 1976. March 9. 1977. smd

March 13. 197R1 he voted Against at-
tempts to have the iHouse Judriniv
Committee earmark part of its snioual

I appropriation for the interl securlv

I functions It was to carry out fllnw;r

abolition ol tile I.C.I.S.
r National Spseed Limit. The seli'g

o of speed limits within the varioirs.

*~st I'
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i au ow, my t ienmIllty of
e41 klealatul seh an In a lear
Warle peitloW" thn IS Welnlem to

J idie I a partilw lit IS ap-
popriate le mntaious or eon-
gosed areas. but outrageously inconu
o r" in miles-hai open stretche o

eaden highway. Unfortunately, the
federal government intervened to et a

uteiftm65 ns.p.h. limit in Ol states
eccosmpanied by typicallv extortionate

. thret to cut federal bihway funds
neim the limit Is obeyed. On Decem-

*her iq 1974. rongressmen Udell voted
to impose the S5 m.p.h. restriction.

e C sesuser protectiln Agen y. et

il. Radicals making millions from the
m ea.csiled "consumer movement" have

uamwed since 1961 to estshlish a fed-
" eIa agency to proate their one-
idried viewa at taxpayerp' expense- At

- irst it was to be called the"Cosumer
Protection Agency." then the "Agency
for Contumner Advocacy."' had even-
tually the "Office of'Consumer Rep-
treentation." 'rle ides woo to reple-
seat omel consumers aaimt produc-
om before ceurts and federal agencies.
Among tMhar tldngs. it would do re-
search. suggest legislation to Congres,
publish popeanda tracts, and srled-
die in state alud local goverment Of.
fairs. In saort. the majority of Amari-
con comusmers who favor less govern-
meat control of land meddling in the
eessuy would ecv again he cotmpIled
to finace the radicals attaching Free
Futeprime. On at least three oclaion
lOctoher 4. 1911. April 1. 1974, anti
February 0. 19211 Morris Udell voted
to establikh this new hbureau':racy.

I-

Defne. uSinc WM0 "Pdn on
inenm e- t, Welite p mgr-m hes
fhesinfrom 1 Pei intteewrsPRent
of the fede Bidget. In contrast.
dense spending 1the federal gov-
emnent's main function under the
Costitutioni ha plummeted from 40
percent to around 22 percent during
that time. Despite this disparity. Con-
greasmn Udall voted for the notori-
ous 'transfer amendment" on May 3,
1978. to surender yet another $2.6
billion from the defense budget to
socialist dmestic programs.

Despite the vast Soviet military
buildup. Mr. Udail has mnenwhile
voted against construction of a fifth
CVN-71 nuclear aircraft carrier
(August 7, 1918). against tile 1-1
I tsbr that is sorely needed to replace
rur antique fleet of B.629 (FebruaryV
2g. 1978). and against the Safeguard
anstlhilistic missile system (October .
It691 need to protect our cities alid
military baes front Soviet missiles-

Equal Rights Amendment. On
Otobe 12. 1.971, (ongremnn Lidall
voted for the proposed Equal Rights
Amendment to tie (onstitutios. Prior
to final passage, the House considered
an amendment intended to specify
that the E.R.A. would not affect
federal lews exempting women from
the draft, og lederal of state laws
promoting stud protecting the health or
a. ety of wonen. tldmll voted against
t:'s%. clearly prelerlinl that wosmen he

i draited with nven 1I4 combat and that
tl, ry k,4@ special health and solely

Sprotection.

When it became apparent tlat the

Ile 06Tvw Ot ofs USWS. lot 2, isle

controvarslal (and Incedibly divisive)ER.A. would net be ratified within
the required even.year time limit.
"Ueria" In Cmus imply srapped
the mie end extended time ratification
deadline by .39 montl. The terms of
extenslm are blatantly unfair and vio-
late the Constitution. For example,
states which have ratiflied the K.II.A.
are not allowed to rescind their ratil.

ications during the extension period.
vet those which have already rejectedJ
the Amendment may teverse them-
selves and approve it. Nevertheis.
Congressman Udall votrd for time ex-

lensim on August 15. 1970. Atnng
other things, it wos a vote to draft
America's daughters, wives, and
eothers for military comnht.

Taxes. Congressman tidnll's phi-
lhsophy of tuaition heavily empha-
sizes the transfer of ever increasing
quantities of money from private
packets to governmet Coffers. On
June 20. 116. for instance. he voted
for President Johnson's aurcharge
wlsilu' added 10 percent to personal
and corporate Income taxes. lie also
voted to extend the surcharge under
Presldent Nixon (August 7. 19691. 0,,

June II. 1975. he voted to uphold e
provisitn In impose an additional
fedb~ral am.oine tax of up to 20 Ceits a
gnllon whenever I.S. gas1,liue con-
suanltptiom exceeds its 1913 level. On
August 4. 1977. he voted for an
amendment to increase the lederal

aselite tax by fotr cents to support

various prrqgrama and studies. And on
March 11. 1980. he voted for the sn-
called Windfall Profits Tax futder

n o e N Ist.. s o f T W . ui ts , .1 9 8 e
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which oil companies will collect taxesfrom consumers) which will by 1990
bansfer an additional $227 billion
from the private sector to the federal
bureaucracy.

Energy And Environment. Many
of the measures endorsed by Con-
gseesmen Udell in the areas of energy
and environment appear calculated to
deplete important energy resources
while expanding federal control over
the nation's land atea. lie hes. lot
example, been a chief sponsor of
land-use legislation to create compre-
hesive laid-control sclheme. Operat-
ing through the states, the federal gov-
ernn@.et womuld control these by retain-
ing authority to decide 6uw tax money
might be used. It represented a moior
step toward federal control over Nil
land within the United States.

Representative Udall has alro
aponsored a strip-mining bill that is a
wide-ranging lend-use measure loaded
with costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extracti, of badly needed coal.

And. the Congressman is chief
loouse sponsor of Alaska lands lockup

legislntin which would freere a great
mlosly millions of acrts of lantd in
Alaska as federal prks. wildlile tel-
toge. and othpr protected stess. "rhe
reualt of the bill is tn preclude or
seliu.l'" hinder development of Alas-
ka's abuJJmtt gasi atd oil. fPipresenta-
lie 1ll11 explains that he in araid

that othlrwise we will "never see a
bulfalo herd again" netd "titr gtnod-
ehlhhce, sill not he able to see a car-
lhni herd." lhat is balderlash, nd
the cotseuuences of what Udall is
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tYi to do M e0s y dluetntes. ever
highe fuel pries. end digmeadeuiwe on

Congressman Nl also voted, on
November 3. 1119, to Impose a mora-
torium on the conmru tion of new
nuclear power plants, despite the pub-
lic recor which shows that nuclear
power is by for our sates

t . most
abundant. and least expensive large-
scale energy source. When this nule-
or-ben failed. Udsll introduced his
own version on January 31. 1990. call
ing for a three-year moratorium. He
acknowledges that it stands little
chance ofl passage hut he wants to be
on record to keep the -uplrrt coring
trom his redical no-nuLee friends.

This is not to lay th-t IUdll oppmes
all formns of energy peoduction. When
it Comes to the so-called "alternative"
sources teoler. wind. etc.). he has de.
clioed: "We ought to ".rd e.ery nutty
scientijt out there tryiag to solve the
problem." Now if Mo1 Udell were pay.
Ill it. all of this himself we would
not complain. But he Is tasing us to

fund his "nutty" friends. Enough is
enough.

On June 3. 1977. Congressmen
Udall- voted to establish the Depart-
ment or Energy. an incredile h.
reaucracy which has not produced so
much s a drop of oin, has curbed
energy production through Its regfulso-
tion and paperwork requirements, slid
now employs over 23.0M0 energycrefls
at a coot to taxpayers esceedint $12
billiom vrdy. That is more than the
combined annual profits of ohe sevon
Inolget oil companies. You posy for it.

of

Tomm ran from exheuotlive. this
samplHin from Morris Udeais ree
ItNbillabes that the Conmgressan hao
coensitently used his eonsmidmable in.
fluence and seniority on the se of
biggpr govemnment. more regulatin.
higher taxes, espanding inflation. end
a depleted national defense. Seniority
is a significant factor in a eandidetb'
appeal to voters. CoangreaP operales
under the seniority sqt.m; and. when
the power and influence which ec-
company longevity are usd to main.
tain our basic political institutions end
the Free Enterprise economic system.
they become an as.set to both the sate
and nation. But. when used for con-
trary porpoies, they leomne serious
iiabilities to sil co cerned.

In a newsletter published in Janu.
ary of this year. Representative Udall
asserted- '"there is one thing worse
than overlooking on error -- and that Ia
finding it but failing to correct it."
Will voters in tile Second District of
Arizona take such counel to hear? If
so. one result could be a move to cor-
rect whet many now perceive as the
error of keeping in office a Con.
gressman whose radical views and
votes have bin a hindrance both to
Arizona and the nation

(orwaeaional Quarterly for Febru.
ary 23. IM8, observed: "lronically.
Democratic Bell. Morris K. !Idell's
electoral strength lase derined e hile
influence in Cogie" liehs Imrwn." It Is
iot ironic at all. The people are catch-
ing og. 'rlhe final curtain lot the con-
iresoinnel phase 4f Mrrris Udnll's ca-
reer i abolut to fall. a Il
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Representative Morris Udall - Why Ari-
zona's Far Left Congressman Is Now In
Deep Trouble, by Robert IV. Lee, originally
appeared in the July 2, 1980 the REVIEW
OF TIlE NEWS.

A one-year subscription [52 issues] is
twenty dollars; eleven dollars for six
months; and six dollars for three months.
Subscriptions may be ordered directly from:
the REVIEW OF THE NEWS, Belmont,
Massachusetts 02178.

Additional reprints of this copyrighted
article are available at the following prices:

Less than 100 .............. five for $1.00
100-499 copies ............. 18 cents each
500-999 copies ............. 15 cents each
1,000 or more copies ...... 12 cents each

orderfriom: Committee for the Record
6401 N. Val Dosta Drive
Tucson, Arizona 85718
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

Kevin T. Ahern, Esquire
Ahern and McCormley, P.C.
818 East Osborn Road, Suite 212
Phoenix, Arizona 85014

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahern:

-on July 1, 1981, the Federal Election Commission notified
your client, J. Wayne Watson, of a complaint which alleges
that Committee for the Record, with which he is associated,
had violated certain sections of the Federal Election Campaign
Act of 1971, as amended ("the Act"). A copy of the complaint
was forwarded to him at that time.

Upon further review of the allegations contained in the
complaint, the Commission, on , 1981, determined
that there is reason to believe that J. Wayne Watson/Committee
for the Record violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 and S 434, provisions
of the Act. The General Counsel's factual and alegal analysis,
which formed a basis for the Commission's finding, is attached
for your information.

0
Mr. Watson's response to the Commission's initial

notification of this complaint did not provide complete
information regarding the matter in question. Please submit
answers to the enclosed questions within ten days of receipt
of this letter. Statements should be submitted under oath.

co This matter will remain confidential in accordance
with 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(4)(B) and S 437g(a)(12)(A) unless
you notify the Commission in writing that you wish the
matter to be made public.

If you have any questions, please contact Dolores Pesce
at (202)523-5071.

Sincerely,

Enclosures
Procedures
Factual and Legal Analysis
Interrogatories with Exhibits



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

GENERAL COUNSEL'S FACTUAL AND LEGAL ANALYSIS

DATE MUR NO. 1279
STAFF MEMBER(S) & TEL. NO.
Dolores Pesce
(202) 523-5071

RESPONDENT: J. Wayne Watson/Committee for the Record

SOURCE OF MUR: I N T E R N A L L Y G E N E R A T E D

SUMMARY OF ALLEGATIONS

The Udall for Congress Committee 1980 filed a complaint

0 dated August 19, 1980, alleging that Committee for the Record

violated the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended

(the "Act"). Specifically, the complaint alleges that Com-

mittee for the Record made expenditures for two communications

which expressly advocate the defeat of Morris K. Udall and

lwould be in violation of 1) 2 U.S.C. S 441d and 11 C.F.R.

S 110.11 and S 109.3 for failing to include a statement on the

communications as to whether or not they were authorized by

any candidate, and who paid for them; and 2) 2 U.S.C. S 434(c)

and 11 C.F.R. S 109.2 for failing to report the costs of these

communications as independent expenditures. The complainant

also alleges that Committee for the Record may be an affiliated

or connected organization of the John Birch Society pursuant

to 11 C.F.R. S 100.5(g)(2) or S 100.6(a).



FACTUAL AND LEGAL ANALYSIS

The two communications (Exhibits A and B of the complaint)

which the complainant states *as a whole expressly advocate

the defeat of Morris K. Udall" were distributed as a package

to residents of the Second Congressional District in Arizona.

Exhibit A is a cover letter urging readers to consider the

voting record of Congressman Udall as presented in the enclosed

reprint of an article which appeared in the July 2, 1980

edition of THE REVIEW OF THE NEWS (Exhibit B). While the

letter identifies the person or organization responsible

co for its preparation only in the signature *A TAX WEARY NEIGHBORr"

the reprint concludes with a notice that additional copies

may be ordered from Committee for the Record. The distribution

date of the package is not identified by the complainant,

C' but can be estimated as between July 2, the date of the

article, and August 19, the date of complaint.
0

The complainant hinges its allegations as to FECA

violations on finding that Exhibits A and B expressly advocate

the defeat of Morris Udall. However, regardless of whether

the communications expressly advocate the defeat of Morris

Udall, they do appear to be for the purpose of influencing a

federal election, and as such, there is reason to believe

that the respondent violated 2 U.s.c. S 433 for failing to

register as a political committee and S 434 for failing tp

file financial reports.
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The Act, at S 431(9)(A), defines an expenditure as:

any purchase, payment, distribution, loan,
advance, or deposit, or gift of money or
anything of value, made by any person for
the purp of influencin any election

Federal office; (emph asi- added

In view of the facts that the package was distributed

between three and four months prior to the November 1980

election, that it was distributed to residents of the

Congressional District in which Mr. Udall was a candidate,

and that it urged the act of voting, implicitly against

NUdall's re-election, it seems clear that the purpose of

distribution was "to influence a Federal election." As
O such, printing and distribution costs would be "expenditures"

under the Act.

There is no evidence in the complaint as to the amount

o of money spent on these communications. The expenditures,

17 as other than "independent", would only be subject to Com-

oD mission reporting if they total in excess of $1,000. The

$1,000 expenditure threshold arises in context of the Act's
CO

definition of a political committee at S 431(4)(A): a

political committee is an entity which "receives contributions

aggregating in excess of $1,000 during a calendar year or

which makes expenditures aggregating in excess of $1,000

during a calendar year." If the $1,000 threshold is met, the

respondent would be in violation of S 433 for failure to

register as a political committee, and S 434 for failure to

report expenditures.
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The complaint provides no information on the targets

of distribution other than "to Second Congressional District

of Arizona residents." Since that District numbers 659,077

residents, it would be reasonable to assume that expenditures

for printing and distribution could exceed $1,000. For the

purpose of developing the facts in regard to expenditure

amounts, the Office of General Counsel recommends that the

Commission find reason to believe that J. Wayne Watson/

Committee for the Record violated 2 U.S.C. 5 433 for failing

to register as a political committee and S 434 for failing

to file required reports with the Federal Election Commission.

CThe General Counsel also recommends that the Commission

approve and send the attached letter, Factual and Legal

Analysis, and interrogatories to counsel for J. Wayne Watson.

0 RECOMMENDATIONS

1. Find reason to believe that J. Wayne Watson/

Committee for the Record violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing

to register as a political committee and 2 U.S.C. S 434 for

failing to file required reports with the FEC.

2. Approve and send the attached letter, Factual and

Legal Analysis, and interrogatories to counsel for J. Wayne

Watson.



J. Wayne Watson

INTERROGATORIES

1. Please state your full name, home address, and business
address.

2. Please explain your connection or association with
Comiittee for the Record.

With regard to the attached Exhibits A and B, please
answer the following questions.

3. How many copies of Exhibits A and B were printed?

4. What was the cost for printing? Include verification
for the expenditure in the form of a canceled check,
invoice, etc. .

5. How many copies of Exhibits A and B were distributed?

6. To whom were they distributed?

7. By what means were they distributed?

8. What was the cost for distribution? Include verification
for the expenditure in the form of a canceled check,
invoice, etc.



J. Wayne Watson
Interrogatories
Page Two

The remaining questions pertain to other activities
Of Committee for the Record.

9. Did Committee for the Record make contributions to any
Political candidate or political committee in 1980?

10. -If the answer to (9) is yes, please list the amount and
recipient of each contribution.

11. Did Committee for the Record make expenditures in 1980
for any other communications besides Exhibit A and B?

12. If the answer to (11) is yes, please list the amount
and nature of each expenditure.

13. Does Committee for the Record have any connection or
association with the John Birch Society?

14. If the answer to (13) is yes, please explain the nature
of the connection or association.

N
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMMITTEE 1980, ))
Complainant, ))

and ))
COMMITTEE FOR THE RECORD, )

)Respondent. )

COIIPI
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Federal election laws, as they relate to independent

expenditures, require any person expressly advocating defeat

of a clearly identified candidate to, among other things:

a) make reports as required by the law, and b) in the

case of written materials, to clearly and conspicuously state

that the communication is not authorized by any candidate,

and c) to state, in the case of a political committee

required to register with the Federal Election Commission,

and/or to state on any publication, the name of any affiliated

or connected organizations. (See Federal Election Commission

Regulations §102.1, §109.2(b)(2), §109.2 and §109.4).

The Complainant is Udall for Congress Committee 1980,

2547 East Broadway, Tucson, Arizona, 85716.

Telephone number (602) 327-4987. Martin Bacal, Chairman.

The acts complained of arise from printing and distribution

of the attached exhibits, as-a package, to Second Congressional

District of Arizona residents which exhibits taken as a whole

expressly advocate the defeat of Morris K; Udall and do not-
• _ •

contain, any disclaimer, and further one-of the two-pieces of*

Literature contains-no name of a person or organizatfon

"" ,7 - -

I .

2.

3.
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By 1
MARTIN BACAL, Chairman
2547 East Broadway
Tucson, Arizona 85716
Telephone: (602) 327-4987

responsible therefor. In addition, no affiliation of

Committee for the Record with any other organization is

t'lected on the literature except that Complainant belisaves,

and therefore alleges that the "R~eview of the News" is a

publication of the John Birch Society and that the Committee

for the Record, with its operations address being that of

the residence of Ed Ahrens, 6401 North Val Dosta Drive, Tucson,

Arizona, 85718, is, or may be, an affiliated organization

of the John Birch Society.

*Attached are exhibits documenting the allegations of the

Complaint.

*This Complaint is being filed on behalf of'Morris K. Udall,

Second Congressional District of Arizona and with the

authorization of Morris K. Udall, candidate for Congress

from the Second Congressi onal District of Arizona.

WHEREFORE, Complainant prays:

1. That the Federal Election Commission take jurisdiction

of this Complaint;

2. That the Federal Election Commission make an investigation

of the Committee for the Record, 6401 North Val Dosta

Drive, Tucson, Arizona;

3. That action be taken pursuant to the investigation of

the Complaint, including-Civil proceedings against the

Committee for the Record, as deemed appropriate by the

Federal Election Commission.

DATED this day of 4). 1980.,.-

UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMMITTEE 1980
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STATE OF ARIZONA )

County of Pima )

MARTIN BACAL, being first duly sworn, upon oz-ch deposes

and says:

That he"is the Chairman of the Udall for Congress

Committee 1980;

That as such Chairman he is authorized to execute the

foregoing Complaint on behalf of Morris K. Udall;

That he has read the foregoing Complaint and is familiar

with the statements made therein;

That the statements are true and correct to the best of

his knowledge, information and belief, and as to those matters,

he believes them to be true.

MARTIN BACAL 7"

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this j% day of

,_______ _ , 1980, by MARTIN BACAL, Chairman, Udall

for Congress Committee 1980.

NVTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

,1',,.lzM,



*340 3748-

DEAR NEIGHBOR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared in
the July 2, 1980 edition of "The Review of the News",
giving some background and voting information of
Arizona Congressman Norris-K. Udall.

This is being left at your home by a local group of

citizens concerned with higher and higher taxes, more
and more government controls and regulations and less
and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this reprint

and decide for yourself if your hard earned money is

being spent wisely through the voting privilege you

allow Congressman Udall as your Representative. All
of these issues and votes were taken directly from the
Congressional Records and are public information.

If you should question the wisdom and direction
Congressman Udall has taken on any of these issues,

you'll have the opportunity to let him know and make

a change at the polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be informed!

Thank you for your time and please vote your decision
Noyember 4, 19801

A TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR,

P.S. If you want additional copies, please see-the
inside back page of the reprint article.

EXHIBITS r0 ComP L A/AJT

Foeq CoT~r odwrc.

Cof" n IrrE Poet THE RECniUD

ik/~ui ~4
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Reprcescntative

Why Arizcna's
F'ar Left
Nowan

iuy Robert W. Lee

a rHIS YEAn more than a half-dozen
f"iberal" Senators are running scared,
as are more than a score of their
counterparts in the House. Among the
latter is Representative Morris Udall
(D.-Arizona), the 10-term "Liberal"
who could at one time count on 70
percent support at the polls, yet
squeaked by with a mere 62.5 percent
in 1978. This year, Congressman Udall

ThMe Reve wO The PMW Jul A, 19M

is in especially deep trouble as voters
in the Second District of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him ac-
countable for the significant contri-
bution he has made to double-digit
inflation, higher taxes, oppressive
federal regulation, and an America-
last foreign policy.

Morris King Udall was born June
15, 1922, in St. Johns, Arizona, a ham-

[tx41hr 6



let settled by his Mormon forebears.
While Udall continues formally to list
li'l religious affiliation as "Mormon,"
he broke with the Church over a doc-
trinal matter in his twenties and has
publicly declared that he has "not
found a need for organized religion
in my adult life." Udall was divorced
from his wife after six children in
1965 and then married a member of

Capitol Hill staff.
Morris Udall's brother Stewartted three terms in Congress before

Ol ng selected by PresideTt John F.
lnnedy in 1961 to be Secretary of the
Jwerior. That May, Morris was elected
td,Congress in a special election to fill

brother's seat. The new Congress-
man first displayed a Conservative
WIt, proposing to put government on
.."pay as you go" basis and to cut the

ftiminal Debt by a billion dollars an-
nually. He even observed' that "No
OW.respecting s'hool district would
operate the way the Federal gJovern-
CwGt does." Svn. however, he began
to Inse contact with his Arizona con.
m1ents and became a leader in the
beral"Study Group qnd floor whip

Presidebt Lyndon Johnson's
at Society" spending schemes.

Udall's legislative assignments in.
clude the Interior and Insular Affairs
Committee, where he has used his in-
fluence as Chairman to promote con-
troversial "land use" and strip-mining
legislation, the economically destruc-
tive Alaska lands lockup, anI o ther
extreme measures uhich have lelped
to worsen the energy cri, in the name
of environmentalism.

I

In October, 1967, having earlier
helped commit our fighting men to the
Vietnam War by vigorously supporting
the Johnson Administration's policy
there, he switched to the dove side of
the issue and thereafter followed the
themes of Senator George McGovern
and Jane Fonda. In 1969, Udall chal.
lenged veteran House Speaker John
McCo.-nack (D.-Massachusetts) for
the Speaker's post. It was the first
time ii, a century that a sitting Speak-
er had been challenged, and Udall was
handed a sound secret-ballot thrashing
by a vote of 178 to 58. Undaunted, he
sough the post of House Majority
Leader in 1971, but was decisively
trounced by the late Representative
Hale Bcggs (D.-Louisiana). After the
vote, Udall lamented: "One more loss,
and I'm Harold Stassen." In 1976, that
additional loss followed in the wake
of an attempt to become President
when, as the leading hope of the Far
Left group %-hich had backed George
McGovern's candidacy in 1972, lie was
overwhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published in the Arirona
Dai- 3tar on December 12. 1979, Rep.
reset itive Udall asserted: "My voting
recor is a fair subject of debate. It's
an opetn beok and it's public record. All
I ask ii that it be oresented accurate.
ly." Which seems fair enough. So let
us accrptelv review some of the votes
cast by 'lis Congresg n on selectedi~t!ues of inmp ,rtance.

Abortion. llepresentctive Udall's
votes on the life-and-death issue of
abortion have consistently favored
liberalization of federal abortion pol-
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icy. On May 29, 1974, for example, the
House passed an amendment to that
year's Community Services Act to bar
community action programs from us-
ing family planning assistance funds
for medical aid or supplies in abortion
cases. Udall voted to fund the abor-
tionists.

On June 17, 1977, and again on
August 9. 1978, Mo Udall voted
agairz.st amendments to bar federal
funding of abortions except where the
life of the mother would be endan-
gered should the baby be carried to
term. On many other occasions be-
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro.
viqions to allow federal funding of
abortions when two doctors can be
found to "certify" it is necessary to
protect the mother's "health." or
where the infanticide is deemed"medically necessary," etc. Those
vague provisions are supported by the
abortionists as a blank check fcr abor-
tion on demand

On July 11, 1979, an amendment to
the bill establishing a federal De-
partment of Education was approved

'On April 2'.. 1974. the House nppioved an
amiendment to bar the National Science
Founda tio'n from performing any research
ising lie human fetuses outside the omb
excel), to 5EW0 th. life of the fetus. To his
credi. u.ial voted for the amendrilent.
|3bit it is i'teretirg to note that. earlier itn
the da(-. he had v,"ted for a modifying

, "imviqiof which wotild ha e alloed liv'.
fetu! reeartch "to cnrrd out the duties and
rr'Mln.ihilitis of the medical prctessi,n."
It %% ,usainther open-ended, ambiguous
Ofnndard which would have cleared the way
fir u;hg live prenstal hurnans ns guinen
piy', Fortunstely. it was rejected

Thlve uiew Of the NEWS, July 2, 1980

to prohibit the Department from pro.
viding facilities to institutions of
higher education that use mandatory
student fees to pay for abortions (ex.
cept to save the mother's life). Udall
voted with the abortionists. And, on
December 6, 19-79, the House approved
an amendment to prohibit Medicaid
payments for all abortions except
those to save the mother. Again, Udall
voted "Nay." (Indeed, on December
11, 1979, he even voted against an
attempt to add to a Child Health bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraceptives could be dis-
pensed under the act to minors.)

Given his record, it is little wonder
that Congressman Udall i's'strongly
opposed by those associated with the
right-to-life movement.

Friends And Foes. An interesting
aspect of Morris Udall's voting record is
its inclination to place roadblocks in
the paths of America's friends while
assisting her enemies. Regarding the
former, for exrmple, Representative
Udall has voted to:

0 Denounce the Government of
friendly, anti-Communist South Af-
rica (October 31. 1977) and prohibit
Export-Import Bank participation in
loan transactions with South Africa
(June 2, 1978) He even voted against
ar amendment to allow the Export.
Import Bank to deal with South Af-
rica as long as the Exim Bank was also
extending (or was authorized to ex-
tend) credit to Communist countries
(.t e 1, 1978).

0 Delete militery training funds
for anti-Communist Chile and bar the

I

It 1
- ~.

'I ,

,''I,



~t~r 4~i' ~

~~1 ________________________________________________________________________

e of funds for military credit sales
that nation (December It, 1973),

d prohibit military assistance (in.
iding cash sales of weapons) to anti-
,mnunist Chile (March 3, 1976).'
a Approve an amendment barring

e sale of jet fighter planes to Na.
,nalist China (December 20, 1968).
9 Repeal the Byrd Amendment
ich allowed impottation of chrome
e from anti-Communist Rhodesia
*4. 1977). Udall thus helped
rthe U.S. into compliance with
elimmoral. double-standard U.N.

,grott. of Rhodesia. Indeed, he even
Ot f tar as to ,support the giving of

pid to the nations bordering Rho-
-%ia which were working, through ter.
,'op_ and guerrilla warfare, to liqui-
iie Rulsbury's pro.Western Govern.
f (June 22, 1977). These Udall-
actedl pressures eventually;Ihelped
,4ORhpdesia (now called Zimbabwe)
et to the regime led by Marxist. er-
irORnbert Mugabe.
In contrast to this treatrment of pro-

4eWern Governments. consider Con-
-ea nan Udall's votes to:

(ill an amendment to prohibit
tie of Commerce Department.n'for conductinf, trade with Com-

t.. t Cuba (.June 14, 19781 and to
ill another amendment to prohibit
he use of foreign-aid funds from)
eing used for any form of trade or
lutistance to Communist Cubs !June
1, 19771.

9 Deleat an amendment tn prohib-
t the ure of any fundq in a State
)epartmenit authorizatiom bill for
eparations or sid to the attrqs.sin in

Communist Vietnam (May 4, 1977).
0 Kill an amendment to prohibit

international financial institutions
from ising U.S. funds for aiding the
brutal Communist regimes in Cuba,
Laos, or Vietnam (April 6, 1977).

* Approve legislation designed to
ease controls on the export of non-
strategic goods to Communist nations
at the height of the Vietnam War
(December 10, 1969).

9 Defeat an amendment to prohib-
it the use of Export-Import Bank
funds to extend credit to Communist
countries (December, 1, 1973).

9 Thwart an amendment to prohib-
it foreign-aid funds from being sent
indirect[i (through multilateral lend-
ing institutions to which we contrib-
ute, such ss the World Bank), as well
s directly, -to the dictatorships of
Uganda. CambodiR, Laos, or Vietnam
(August 3, 1978).

* S,ccJh an amendment to prohibit
any aid to Nicaragua without prior
congresr onal approval, thus allowing
the President unilaterelly to aid the
Commu- ;st regime which now controls
that cbontry (September 6, 1979).

a Approve the bill granting lucra-

tive Most Favored Nation trading
status ., Red China (January 24,
1910).

9 Kill an amendment to prohibit
the use of Commcdiry Credit Corpora-
tion funds to finance or guarantee the
sale of whea or feed grains. to the
Soviet Uni n and Red China' (July 10,
1973).

[here ar, many more examples, but
these fe; .% ,ill suffice to illustrate
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Congressman Udall's apparent fixa-
tion with undermining anti-Commu-
nist Governments while building up
those run hy Marxists.

O.S.I.A. "rhe Occupational Safe.
ty and Health Administration
(O.S.H.A.) is one of the most oppres-
sive of federal regulatory agencies. It
has spawned a huge, expensive bu-
reaucracy to harass employers and im-
pose many millions in additional costs
on consumers and taxpay~ers - all to
achieve a statistically insignificant
impact on the safety record of Ameri-
can industry. On November 21, 1970,
Morris Udall voted for the bill that
established O.S.H.A. thereafter, he
consistently opposed attempts to re-
duce O.S.H.A.'s nultimillion-dollar
annual budgets. as on June 27, 1979.
when he voted against an attempt to
cut a modest $10.3 million from the
a gency's $181,520,000 budget for the
Fi.cal 1980.

rven attempts to relieve small op-
erations from O.S.H.A.'s oppreisive
scrutiny have been opposed by the
Congressman. On June 15, 1972, he
voted ngainst exempting from
O .FI.A. comtliance those firms em.
plhying 25 or fewer persons. And oun
Jlune 24, 1.976. he went on record op.
1)5ing a eove to ban first-instance
O S.I.A. citations against buqiinesses
emploving 10 or fewer persons.

rederal Deht.-In 1967, the official

lederal debt linit stood at a "mere"
$330 billion. As we write, it is perched
at an astronomical $979 billion (over
$3,9(10 for evety man, woman, and
child in the nation). On more thnn two
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dozen occasions during the intervening
years, Congressman Udll has voted to
increase-the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the
deficit spending which is responsible
for inflating our money supply and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced Budgets. While voting to
increase the National Debt, Repre-
sentative Udail also voted at least
eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amendments that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud-
gets. On August 16, 1978, for instance.
he opposed a move to balance Fiscal
1979 outlays and revenues at $464.1
billion. Moments later, he voted in-
stead for a Resolution setting,outlays
at $489.8 billion, revenues at $450 bil-
lion, with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is
the stuff of which raging inflation is
made .a. , and you pay for it.

School Prayer. Polls indicate that
a large majority of Americans favor
permitting voluntary prayer in govern-
ment schools, a practice banned 18
years ago by a Supreme Court bent on
supplanling our religious heritage with
Secular Humanism. On November 8,
1971. Morris Udall voted against a
proposed Constitutional Amendment
to allow persons in public buildings to
participate in voluntary prayer. And,
on June 11, 1979, he voted against an
amendmet to permit, as a purpose of
the new Department of Education,
daily opportunities. for voluntary
prayer nrid meditation in government
.schools.

F'orced Busing. The compulsory
busing of schoolchildren for racist

A.
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K~) purposes is opposed by the vast major-

ity of Americans of all races, yet it is

still being used to disrupt the educa-

tional process in many areas of the

country. Morris Udell has consistently
voted against attempts to curb forced

busing. Even during the height of the

1973 petroleum crisis, while feigning

concern about our dwindling supplies

of oil, he voted against an amendment

which sought to conserve energy by

banning the allocation of petroleum

for busing of students to schools far-

ther than the one nearest to their

homes. And, on July 24, 1979. Mr.

Udall voted against a proposed Consti-

tutional Amendment to prohibit coin-

pelling students to'attend a school

other than the one nearest their home

to achieve racial objectives.
Panama Canal. Udall's votef on

the important Panama Canal issue

were consistently in favr of surren-

dering UA.,. ownership and control over

that vital American wat,rway. As ie

explained to a constituent in a letter

dated October 20. 1978. "1 ippr,ed of

Senate action on the treat, 3s to return

control of the Canal and ;.one to Fan-

ara .... I plan to support imple-

wenting legislation when it reache5 the

Ihnur of the House."
As early as June 2, , ,147, , the Con-

greasman opposed an armendinent in.

tended to prohibit the State D.part-

ment from using funds frnom its year.

lY tipprprintinti for n-2gntiati-fnv to

relinq,,ish U S. -ighlg in the Canal
7 (r. OnItne 18. 1976. he .nted

agaitsit another ainendmne'it hich
v.,,,fd ha.a n sur.d that nny (- \,s-

aras Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of the

United States in the Zone. On May 31,

1978, he helped scuttle an amendment

to prohibit State Department funds

from being used to implement the

Panama Canal sellout treaties without

specific congre.ssional approval. And,

on September 26, 1979, he voted for

the implementing legislatidn to give

away our Panama Canal.
Numerous other Udall votes op-

posed moves to limit U.S. aid and

assistance to Panama's pro-Marxist

regime, as-on May 11, 1978, when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back U.S. foreign aid to Panama was

defeated on a 187 to 187 tie vote. Had

Morris Udall voted "Yea," or even

been absent, the proposal would have
passed.

Gun Control. The record seems to

indica -e that Congressman Udall has,

on various occasions, attempted to be

all things to nll people on the impor-

tant issue of gun control. U.S. News

& Wcrld Iport for August 18, 1975,

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gun control." Time maga-

zine for August 15, 1976, reported:

"Just to weeks cgo, he I Udaill told a

liberal llarqrd Law School audience

that he was against gtin control." On

the other hand, in an August 7, 1976,

letter to a consfitlent. Udall men-

tionrd a "c. nromi e gun colltrol bill"

which had hi- "supp'rt" as it would,
amo g other thinr,, "outlaw the fu-

ture immuncture and sale of non-

sn)urtin, conc'alnble handguns." But

-gfin, on ,umie 27. 1979, Udall wrote to
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a conqtituent: "As I'm sure you know,I'm opposed to the enactment of any

legislation having to do with control or

registration of firearms."
One thing is certain. On July 24,

1968, Udall voted for that year's gun

control bill which, among other things,

prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that
same day, he voted against an amend-

ment to the bill which would at least

have'exempted shotgun, rifle, and .22-

caliber rim-fire ammunition from the

measure's severe restrictions.
Legal Aid For Homosexuals. On

June 27, 1977, during consideration of

the year's Legal Services Corporation

funding bill, an amendment was of-

fered to prohibit tax-financed legal

assistance in cases arising out of dis-

putes over the issue of homosexuality
or gay rights. It passed by a margin of

230 to 133. CongTessman Udall voted

to spend your tax dollars to hire law-

yers for the militant homossxuals.

Social Security Earnings Lini-

tation. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may earn up to $3,000 without having

their Social Security checks penalized.

But additional income requires the loss

of a dollar of Social Security for

every two dollars earned - an uncon-

scionable "tax" rate of 50 percent.
This unjustified federal "string" at.

tached to the return of payroll "con-

tributions" made during their working

lifetine pressures many elderly into

total retiremet whven they would
prefer to keep %orking part-time. and

when such activity could enhanc'e their

physical and emotional well-being.
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Yet, on October 27, 1977, Morris Udallvoted against an amendment to raise
the ceiling on the earnings limitatIon
gradually over a four-year period. and

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism
and subversion is adequate intelli-
gence on the plans and moves of thugs
who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit.
tle effective counter-subversive intel.
ligence work is being conducted in the
United States today thanks to "Liber-
als" in Congress and the courts who
have closed our intelligence units ca-
pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in re-
cent years includes the Subversive Activ-
ities Control Board, the Intetral Secu-
rity Division of the Justice Depart-
ment, the House Committee on Inter-
nal Security (H.C.I.S.), and the Sen-

ate Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressman Udall has done his part
in this pruning operation. For in.
stance, on May 18. 1972, he voted to
strip the Subversive Activities Con-
trol Board of its entire year's funding.
Then, on January 14, 1975, he voted
for the House Rules which abolished
the House Committee on Internal Se.
curity. And on at least three occasions
(March 29, 1976, March 9, 1977, and

March 13, 19781 he voted against at-
tempts to have the House Judiciary
Committee earmark part of its annual
appropriation for the internal security

functions it was to carry out following

abolition of the H.C.I.S.
National Speed Limit. The setting

of .peed limits within the various

I
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

MEMORANDUM TO: CHARLES STEELE 4

FROM: MARJORIE W. EMMONS/LENA STAFFORD

DATE: JULY 8, 1981

SUBJECT: MUR 1279 - Interim Investigative Report #1;
--0 dated 7-2-81; Signed 7-6-81; Received in

OCS 7-7-81, 11:34

The above-named document was circulated to the

Commission on a 24 hour no-objection basis at 4:00,

July 7, 1981.

0 There were no objections to the Interim Investigative

Report at the time of the deadline.



July 7, 1981

MEMORANDUM TO: Marjorie W. Emmons

FROM: Elissa T. Garr

SUBJECT: MUR 1279

Please have the attached Interim Invest Report

distributed to the Commission. Thank you.

N

C



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

July 2, 1981

C.- -i _

In the Matter of )
) MUR 1279 .

Committee for the Record )

INTERIM INVESTIGATIVE REPORT # 1

On May 27, 1981, the Commission determined to issue sub-

poenas to ia Ahrens and REVIEW OF THE NEWS in order to learn

the identity of any individual who might be connected with

Committee for the Record.

c REVIEW OF THE NEWS submitted answers to Interrogatories

i via letter dated June 19, 1981. The answers state that a

K J. Wayne Watson requested permission to reprint the article on

Mr. Udall which appeared in the July 2 issue of REVIEW OF THE

NEWS and which is attached to the complaint as an exhibit. Ac-

coraingly, on July 1, the Office of General Counsel sent a

letter to Mr. Watson serving him with the complaint.

0 In a phone conversation with Commission staff on June 30,

19bl, Mr. Ahrens stated he would mail a response to the Commis-

sion on that or the following day.

Upon receipt of both Mr. Ahrens' and Mr. Watson's response,

we will submit a report to the Commission.

7/ u1
Date! Charles N. Steele

General Counsel
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August 12, 1981

Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20463

Attention: Gary Johansen

Re: MUR 1279

Gentlemen:

This letter is to notify you that I have retained
Kevin T. Ahern to represent me in connection with your file
captioned above. He will respond to your letter of July 1,
1981.

C) V. u y y o s

.Way Watson

8 S :1I d U?, 3(1'



AHERN AND McCORMLEY, P.C. 8 U2 1:0
818 EAST OSBORN 8 U2 1:0

PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85014

August 12, 1981

Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20463

Attention: Gary Johansen

toolRe: MUR 1279

co Gentlemen:

This firm represents J. Wayne Watson in connection
with the complaint subject of your file designated

N MUR 1279. At this time, we wish for this matter to remain
confidential until you are notified to the contrary.

0 Without waiving Mr. Watson's right to contest
the jurisdiction or authority of the Federal Election Coin-
mission in regard to the matters referenced in the Com-
plaint, we submit the following as Mr. Watson's response
to the Complaint and move that the Complaint be dismissed.

1. Deny the allegations of Paragraph 1 of the Corn-
plaint, including specifically the complainant's characteri-
zation of the Federal Election Campaign Act, and allege that
the statute speaks for itself and that their interpretation
is a matter of law for a judicial tribunal to determine.

2. Allege that Mr. Watson is without information
sufficient to form a belief as to the truth or falsity of
the allegations contained in Paragraphs 2, 3, 4 and 5 of
the Complaint and therefore deny the same; except admit that
the exhibits to the Complaint are true and correct copies
of materials distributed by the Committee.

3. Deny each and every allegation not expressly
admitted herein.



RAUC20 P12:
Federal Election Commission
August 12, 1981
Page two

4. Mr. Watson affirmatively alleges that the Com-
mittee for the Record is an informal, non-affiliated asso-
ciation of a few private citizens exercising their First
Amendment prerogatives in the expression of their political
views. Mr. Watson further alleges that the Committee is
not required by law to make disclosures or reports and is
not subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Election Com-
mission nor has any of its members knowingly or purposely
violated any of the laws of the United States of America,
the provisions of the Federal Election Campaign Act, or the
statutes of any state or municipality.

5. Mr. Watson emphatically denies that, by any ob-
43 jective statutory standard, the materials disseminated by

the Committee and its presentation, taken as a whole, ex-
pressly advocate the defeat of Mr. Udall or any other candi-
date. To the contrary, the materials simply contain infor-
mation from the public domain and Congressional Record from

"lop which the reader could draw his or her own conclusions in
making an informed choice of candidate. Any other charac-

N terization of the materials, as set forth in Paragraph 1
of the Complaint, is subjective and biased, at best.

6. As a conciliatory gesture, Mr. Watson welcomes
any opportunity to confer informally with the complainant,
the Commission or the Office of General Counsel staff to
endeavor to correct or prevent any reoccurence of the mat-
ters raised by the Complaint.

Having answered the Complaint, Mr. Watson respect-
fully moves the Commission to dismiss the Complaint and
take no further action on account thereof and, to the ex-
tent permitted by law, award Mr. Watson his reasonable at-
torney's fees for having to so respond.

Respectfullys bmitted,

Ke$4?'k MXhern

AHERN & McCORMLEY, P.C.
818 East Osborn Road, Suite 212
Phoenix, Arizona 85014
Telephone (602) 277-2551
Attorney for J. Wayne Watson
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STATE OF ARIZONA )
ss.

COUNTY OF MARICOPA )

J. WAYNE WATSON, being first duly sworn, upon his oath,

deposes and says:

That he has read the foregoing response to Federal Elec-

tion Commission Complaint No. MUR 1279; that he knows the con-

tents thereof; and that the statements made therein are true in

substance and in fact, except those matters therein stated on

information and belief, and as to those matters, he believes them

to be true.

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to b ore me his day of

August, 1981.

Notary Publio,

My Commission expires:

-" 1 /9?

0'

VO





EDWA9 AHRENS Gc#
6401 N. vaal= ~ 06
Tucson, Ai O

July 27, 1981

Mr. Charles N. Steele, General Counsel
Federal Election Commission
Washington, D. C. 20465

Dear Mr. Steele:

Your letter of July 10 and the two books of laws and
regulations, which accompanied it, did not fully answer my letter of
June 30. At least the Tables of Contents and the Indexes did not
reveal the answers.

If the answers are buried in the text somewhere, with my
limited time available, it would be months before I dug them out. You
were quite ready to give me the reference numbers to your authority to
require my answers to your questions; may I suggest that you also
similarly reference the answers to my questions. It would speed things
up considerably.

It is very doubtful, however, that the answers to all
Smy questions are in the books that you sent.

I have not challenged your authority to require an
answer to your original questionnaire--except where, in answering, I
would give up my rights under the United States Constitution and my
rights under the laws derived from it. I shall not voluntarily give
them up and want to make sure that I do not give them up through

oignorance.

Frankly, by virtue of being an American Citizen, I have
every right to expect civil servants of the federal government to
answer my questions fully, honestly and to my complete satisfaction.

SThis is a fundamental element of democracy.

Your failure to answer both the questions in my letter
and in the Public Servants Questionnaire has caused me great alarm. Is
it not reasonable to assume from your silence that your attitude is that
I have no rights but that you have a right to lie to me?

I am perfectly willing to cooperate with you, but I must
protect myself, insist on my rights and have full, honest and satisfac-
tory answers to my questions and questionnaire first.

What I do not intend to do is to allow you to harass me
further or to involve me in the bureaucratic make-work of interminable
correspondence.

op *:' Very truly yours,



a4w M> ~IJL

Wf. Charles N. Steele, General Counsel
Federal Bl-ection Comission
Wasington, D, C, 20463



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

Ills WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

MEMORANDUM

To: Ken Gross

From: Dolores Pesce

Through: Gary Johansen

Re: MUR 1279

Date: July 7, 1981

In response to Commission's Order to Answer Interrogatories#

S Mr. Ahrens sent the attached letter. I have prepared a letter for

Nyour signature: it directs Mr. Ahrens to the statutory cite empower-

ing the Commission to order answers.
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

July 10, 1981

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Edward Ahrens
6401 N. Val Dosta Drive
Tucson, Arizona 85718

MUR 1279

"n Dear Mr. Ahrens:

In response to your letter of June 30, 1981, the Office of
SGeneral Counsel is forwarding to you a copy of the Federal Election

Campaign Act and-of Title 11 of the Code of Federal Regulations.
N I direct your attention, in particular, to section 437d(a)(1) of

the Federal Election Campaign Act which gives the Commission power
"to require by special or general orders, any person to submit,

C! under oath, such written reports and answers tCommission may prescribe.'

I trust that the questions contained in y
C will be answered by examination of the laws ar

ingly, the Commission anticipates that you wil
Y rogatories without further delay.

Also, I am returning to you the original
Questionaire attached to your June 30 letter.

By:

Enclosures
Act and Regulations
Questionaire



PUBLIC SERVANTS QUESTIONAIRE
Answers to questions should be put down by taxpayer. If, at the end of the questioning, the public

servant declines to swear or affirm to the truthfulness of what he has answered, this falt should be n te and
the forms sent off as directed.

To be executed in quadruplicate. Original for taxpayer's files. Second copy to head of department fkrn whdc h p i r.
vant was sent. Third copy to taxpayer's attorney. Fourth copy to public servant. Taxpaye will assume rspsmbllity of mailin to
appropriate persons.

Name of public servant ........................................................................................................................
Resident address ........................................................ City .................. State ...............
Name of department of government, bureau or agency by which public servant is employed: ..........

... e.o..o.o....o. e... o. oo... .... o.....e. ... e.. o oo. o.. e oeo .. o. . o .... • .. o o ..oooooo .• o o .o .o .....oeoo .......o.oo ..o ....o . .oeoo e ...o.oo ...o ....ooo .o.oe ....o.ooooe ....o.ooe..eoo.o...

Its mailing address .................................................. City .................. State ...............
Did public servant furnish proof of identity? ........ What was the nature of this proof? ..........................
Is the name given by the public servant his right name? ...............................
Has public servant ever employed an alias or assumed name? ..................................................................
If so, what was it? .............................................................................................................................................
Has public servant ever served time in prison for a misdemeanor? .................... A felony? ....................

A crime? .................... If answer to foregoing is "yes" in any case, give reasons for public servant's incarcera
tion . ...............................................................................................................................................................................

Will the public servant furnish a copy of the law or regulation which authorizes the investigation?
................................................................................. oo~...o... o............. oooo~~o.., ...o.....,.....

Will the public servant read aloud that portion of the law authorizing questions he will ask? ............
0o How long has he worked for this agency (department, bureau, etc.)? years ................ months .................

Has he ever been employed outside of government or outside of tax-supported agency such as a wel.
fare bureau, a government school, etc.? .....................................................................................................................

N What was the nature of that employment? ...........................................................................................
What are his qualifications for conducting this investigation? (Cite special training, degrees held, spe-

cial aptitudes, etc.) .....................................................................................................................................................
Name of person in government requesting that investigation be made ..................................................
Is the investigation "general" or is it "special"? .............................................................................................

T Note: By "general" is meant any kind of blanket investigation in which a number of persons are involved because of geogra.
phy, type of business, sex, religion, schooling, income, etc. By "special" is meant any investigation of an individual nature in which

c- others are not involved.
Name of private person (if any) who suggested that investigation be made ..........................................

1 Was private person paid for turning in the name of taxpayer? ........... How much was he paid $ ....................
Address .........................................................................................................................................................................

Note: Amendment VI of the Constitution says: "In all criminal prosecutions, the accused shall enjoy the right to a speedy and
public trial by an impartial jury of the state and district wherein the crime shall have been committed, which district sall have been
previously ascertained by law and to be informed of the nature and cause of the accusation; to be confronted with the witnesses a-
gainst him: to have compulsory process for obtaining witnesses in his favor, and to have the assistance of counsel for his defense." Since
government investigations are frequently followed by criminal prosecution. the taxpayer has a right to know the names of his accusers
and to also be informed of the nature of the accusation brought against him. Also. Amendment V guarantees the right of the indivi-
dual not to incriminate himself. Thus. a failure on the part of the investigator to satisfactorily answer the foregoing may provide
grounds for refusing to answer questions. See a lawyer, if questions remain in your mind on this point.

Will he (the public servant) guarantee that the information requested will not be used by persons in
departments, bureaus or agencies other than the one by whom he is employed? ............................ If not, why
not? ................................................................................... . . ...... .. ..................................................................

Has the public servant been courteous and cooperative? ................ Has he made any threats? ..............
What is the nature of the threats? ........-........ .. . .......................................

AFFIRMATION BY PUBLIC SERVANT
I swear (or affirm) that the answers I have given to the foregoing questions are complete and correct

in every particular .....................................................................................................................................................
Must be signed in ink and the signature should be witnessed by two people. Taxpayer may administer an oath if he so desires.

Witness ..................................... ........................... Witness............... ............



The Privacy Act of 1974 provides that each Fed-
TO: e_______________ ral Agency inform individuals, whom it asks to sup-

ply information, of the authority for the solici-
tation of the information and whether disclosure of
such information is mandatory or voluntary; th
principal purpose or purposes for which the infor-

_________________________mation is to be used, the routine uses which may
be mode of the information; and the effects on the

RE: ________________individual 
of not providing the requested informa-

tion. This notification applies to the U.S. Individual
Income Tax Returns.

NOTICE

On 197-9.. demanded of Public Servant,

____________to provide him with ALL of the information that he was entitled to under

THE PRIVACY ACT OF 1974, and the FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT.

THAT said Public Servant, willfully, wantonly, maliciously, intentionally, and criminally

0 refused to provide the information as guaranteed by the law, The U.S. Constitution, and the

Declaration of Independence, and the Statutes passed pursuant thereto.

THAT said Public Servant, by his criminal actions has placed said,

oin a position of being unlawfully deprived of his constitutional rights all in violation of both

Federal and State laws.

THAT this NOTICE is served by mail, upon said Public Servant, prior to commencing

litigation, for said denial of rights, and to place said Public Servant on Notice that said-

__________demands all of his rights now and in the future, as secured by the U.S. Constitu-

tion, and the laws passed pursuant thereto, and that any denial of ALL of these rights will be

considered actionable, against said Public Servant, without further notice to him.

Dated:________________



EDWA AHRENS
6401 , Val Dosta Drive
Tucson, Arizona 83718

June 30, 1981

Mr. Charles N. Steele, General Counsel
Federal Election Commission
Washington, D. C. 20463

Dear Mr. Steele:

In my letter to you last summer, concerning the M. Udall matter, I
asked that you furnish me a copy of the laws and regulations which
authorize the investigation that you are conducting, if you were going to
pursue this subject further. Your letter of June 5 shows that you are
continuing with it. These documents should include copies of all of the
laws and regulations referred to in your letters and attachments but not
be restricted to them.

May I suggest that, when you send the papers mentioned above, you
forward them by the lowest cost means so as to ease the burden on us tax-
payers as much as possible.

While you claim to be making an "investigation" for the "Commission"
.^I have been given no information about its basis or the people behind it.

That is why I am enclosing copies of the Public Servants Questionaire for
ayou to fill out. Please return the original to me. I am also sending a

copy of this letter and a set of Questionaires for similar handling by Mr.
John Warren McGarry.

This Questionaire was prepared for use under face-to-face circum-
-, stances with a public servant. Except for my actually filling it out

myself and distributing the copies, which I entrust to you, there are no
C other changes to be made in it.

Besides the inquires in the Questionaire, there are other matters
,,that need explanation. They are:

: 1. What are my rights in this investigation? Would you please give me
a complete list.

2. What are the penalties -- in circumstances when not under oath --
a. if I should lie to you?

b. if you should lie to me?

3. Concerning any information that I might give to you

a. to whom or what agency, etc., is it required to be released?
b. to whom or what agency, etc., is it otherwise permitted to be

released?

Give full lists in detail.

Please let hear f all soon, so that I can respond further to
your letter of J46o7

Very truly yours,

Edward Ahrens
Citizen, Federal Region W2 9



PUBLIC SERVANT'S QUESTIONAIRE
Answers to questions should be put down by taxpayer. If, at the end of the questioning, the public

servant declines to swear or affirm to the truthfulness of what he has answered, this fat uld e nocd and
the forms sent off as directed.I

To be executed in quadruplicate. Original for aupayer's files. Second copy to hed of 4epaut ft WN& Pei 10
vant was snt. Third copy to taxpayer's attorney. Fourth copy to public seant. Taxpayer will asnsue rpmsbilty of ling. so
appropriate persons.

Name of public servant ........................................................................................................................
Resident address ........................................................ City .................. State ...............
Name of department of government, bureau or agency by which public servant is employed: . .......

Its mailing address .................................................. City .................. State ...............
Did public servant furnish proof of identity? ........ What was the nature of this proof? ..........................
Is the name given by the public servant his right name? ........................................................................
Has public servant ever employed an alias or assumed name? ..................................................................
If so, what was it? ............................................................................................................. .............
Has public servant ever served time in prison for a misdemeanor? .................... A felony) ....................

A crime? .................... If answer to foregoing is "yes" in any case, give reasons for public servant's incarcera
tion .................................................................................................................................................................. ......

Will the public servant furnish a copy of the law or regulation which authorizes the investigation?
,---....................-------.-----.----............................ ...... .-.--. ...... .......................................... ..

Will the public servant read aloud that portion of the law authorizing questions he will ask? ............
How long his he worked for this agency (department, bureau, etc.)? years ............... months.................
Has he ever been employed outside of government or outside of tax-supported agency such as a wel-

fare bureau, a government school, etc. .....................................................................................................................
What was the nature of that employment? ....... .. .. ................................ ....... . ...............
What are his qualifications for conducting this investigation? (Cite special training, degrees held, spe-

cial aptitudes, etc.) .................................................................................................................................................
Name of person in government requesting that investigation be made ..................................................
Is the investigation "general" or is it "special" ....................................
Note: By "general" is meant any kind of blanket investigation in which a number of persona are involved because of geogra.

phy. type of business, sex, religion, schooling, income, etc. By "special" is meant any investigation of an individual nature in which
othen are not involved.

Name of private person (if any) who suggested that investigation be made ..........................................
Was private person paid for turning in the name of taxpayer? ............ How much was he paid $ ....................
Address ........................................................................................................................................................................

Note: Amendment VI of the Constitution says: "In all criminal prosecutions. the accused shall enjoy the right to a speedy and
public trial by an impartial jury of the state and district wherein the crime shall have been committed, which district shall have been
previously ascertained by law and to be informed of the nature and cause of the accusation: to be confronted with the witneses a-
gainst him; to have compulsory process for obtaining witnesses in his favor, and to have the assistance of counsel for his defense." Since
government investigations are frequently followed by criminal proecution. the taxpayer has a right to know the names of his accusers
and to also be informed of the nature of the accusation brought .against him. Also. Amanent V gurantees the right of the indivi-
dual not to incriminate himself. Thus, a failure on the part of the investigator to satisfactorily answer the foregoing may provide
grounds for refusing to answer questions. See a lawyer, if questions remain in your mind on this point.

Will he (the public servant) guarantee that the information requested will not be used by persons in
departments, bureaus or agencies other than the one by whom he is employed? ............................ If not, why
not?.................................. - .-.-..-.*.-.-...-.................

Has the public servant been courteous and cooperative? ................ Has he made any threats? ..............
What is the nature of the threats? ................... ...........................................

AFFIRMATION BY PUBLIC SERVANT
I swear (or affirm) that the answers I have given to the foregoing questions are complete and correct

in every particular ............................................ ..........................
Must be signed in ink and the signature should be witnessed by two people. Taxpayer may administer an oath if he so desires.

Witness .............................................................. Witness ....................................

co
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oral Agency inform indidosoh, it 41kt4*#
ply information, of the -autrity- 46001W "hk-
tation of the information and whidl lif COW
such information is mandatory or v h,"
principal purpose or purpoes 90'f0i whlih OiW jet.,-
motion is to be used; the rog 4 el.l .!i$ ly

be made of the information; an s. on the
individual of not providing thei ,esiklf

RE: tion. This notification applies to the U.S. Individual
Income Tax Returns.

NOTICE

On 197_, demanded of Public Servant,,

to provide him with ALL of the information that he was entitled to under

THE PRIVACY ACT OF 1974, and the FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT.

THAT said Public Servant, willfully, wantonly, maliciously, intentionally, and criminally

refused to provide the information as guaranteed by the law, The U.S. Constitution,aod theI

Declaration of Independence, and the Statutes passed pursuant thereto.

THAT said Public Servant, by his criminal actions has placed said,

o in a position of being unlawfully deprived of his constitutional rights all in violationof both

qWr Federal and State laws.

CTHAT this NOTICE is served by mail, upon said Public Servant, prior to commencing

litigation, for said denial of rights, and to place said Public Servant on Notice that said -

demands all of his rights now and in the future, as secured by the U.S. Constitu-

tion, and the laws passed pursuant thereto, and that any denial of ALL of these rights will be

considered actionable, against said Public Servant, without further notice to him.

Dated:
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Mr. Charles N. Steele, General Counsel

Federal Election Commission

Washington, D. C. 20463
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FEDERAL ELECTIONS COMMISSION

RE: MtR 1279 ) ANSWERS OF THE REVIEW OF
) THE NEWS TO INTERROMTORIES
) PROPOUNDED BY THE FEC

1. Please provide the name and address of any individual
and/or organization who obtained a reprint of this
article from Review of the News between the dates
of July 2 and August 19, 1980. Please include the
date on which the reprint was obtained.

1. The Review Of The News neither issued nor sold any
reprints of its article on Representative Morris
Udall, which appeared in the issue for July 2, 1980,
(FEC Exhibit A).

2. Does Review Of The News have any knowledge of the
individual or organization who obtained this article
for reprint purposes as it appears in Exhibit A?

C 2. Yes

3. If the answer to (2) is yes, please give the name
and address of the individual or organization.

3. A telephone call was received sometime during
the summer of 1980 from a J. Wayne Watson, 207
W. Clarendon Avenue #20G, Phoenix, Arizona, a
subscriber to The Review Of The News. Mr. Watson
requested permission to reprint the article on

CMr. Udall for general distribution throughout Arizona.

As it is our usual practice to grant to our subscribers
permission to reprint for general distribution articles
of interest to them, such permission readily was
granted to Mr. Watson. We did stipulate, as per
our usual custom in such matters, that an advertisement
for The Review Of The News be included somewhere
on the reprint. Experience has demonstrated that
this isan effective method of obtaining advertising
for the magazine at no cost. As Mr. Watson was
the only individual to whom permission to reprint
was granted, we assume that he is responsible for
the preparation of Exhibit A.

4. Did Review Of the News in any way participate in

the printing of Exhibit A?

4. No

~NfU'j I



5. If the answer to (4) is yes, please describe
in what way Review Of The News participated in
the printing. Please include the name and address
of the printer.

5. Not Applicable

6. Did Review Of The News in any way participate in
the distribution of Exhibit A?

6. No

7. If the answer to (6) is yes, please describe in
what way Review Of The News participated in the
distribution.

7. Not Applicable

8. Does Review Of The News have knowledge of how many
copies of Exhibit A were distributed? If yes,
please state how many were distributed.

8. No

9. Does Review Of The News have knowledge as to who
distributed Exhibit A? If yes, please state who
disbributed Exhibit A.

9. The Review Of The News has no information concerning

who was responsible for the distribution 
of

Exhibit A other than the data contained in our
response to Interrogatory number three above.

10. Does Review Of The News have knowledge of the
printing and distribution costs for Exhibit A.

10. No

11. If the answer to (10) is yes, please state the
printing and distribution costs. Also, please
provide documentation for the expenditures in
the form of invoices, cancelled checks, etc.

11. Not Applicable

12. Has Review Of The News knowledge of an entity
called "Committee for the Record"?

12. Yes
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13. If the answer to (12) is yes, please explain when
and how Review Of The News came by this knowledge.

13. The Review Of The News first heard of the Committee
for the Record when it was sent a copy of Exhibit A
sometime during 1980 and noticed the Committee's
name on the reprint.

14. Does Review Of The News have any connection or
association with Committee for the Record?

14. No

15. If the answer to (14) is yes, please explain in
detail the nature of the connection or association.
Please submit a copy of any document wherein the
relationship is stated (e.g. Articles of Incorporation,
contract, etc.).

15. Not Applicable

16. Does Review Of The News know anyone who is associated
or connected with Committee for the Record? if so,
please list their names and addresses.

16. Wayne Watson apparently has some connection with
this Committee as he is the only individual either
to request or receive permission to reprint Exhibit A.
Mr. Watson's address has been provided in our

C response to Interrogatory number three above.

17. Does Review Of The News have an addresss for Committee
for the Record? If so, please list.

17. No

18. Is Review Of The News aware of any communication
other than Exhibit A on which the name "Committee
for the Record" appears?

18. No

19. If the answer to (18) is yes, please describe
the communication and provide a copy if possible.

19. Not Applicable

sworn to under the pains and penalties of perjury

Scott Stanley? Ed~tor
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Belmont, Massachusetts

Mr. bares RH. Steele

Fedra Election Commission
washigton, D.C. 20463



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

June 5, 1981
CERTIFIED 

MAIL

RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Review of the News
395 Concord Avenue
Belmont, Massachusetts 02178

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Sir or Madam:

The Federal Election Commission, established in April, 1975,
has the statutory duty of enforcing the Federal Election Campaign
Act of 1971, as amended, and Chapters 95 and 96 of Title 26

KInternal Revenue Code of 1954. In connection with an investiga-
tion being conducted by the Commission, the attached order which

co requires you to provide certain information has been issued.
The Commission does not consider you a respondent in this matter
at present; but rather as a witness only.

Since this information is being so

gation being conducted by the Commissi
provisions of 2 U.S.C. 5 437g(a)(12)(A)

oD of the Act prohibits the making public
conducted by the Commission without th
of the person with respect to whom the

You may consult with an attorney a
you in the preparation of your response

order. However, it is required that y
counder oath and that you do so within t

this subpoena and order.

If you have any questions direct t
staff member handling this matter, at (

S inco'

Gener

Enclosure
Subpoena & Order
Interrogatories



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

CERTIFIED MAIL.,
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Review of the News
395 Concord Avenue
Belmont, Massachusetts 02178

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Sir or Madam:

The Federal Election Commission, established in April, 1975,
has the statutory duty of enforcing the Federal Election Campaign
Act of 1971, as amended, and Chapters 95 and 96 of Title 26
Internal Revenue Code of 1954. In connection with an investiga-
tion being conducted by the Commission, the attached order which
requires you to provide certain information has been issued.

W The Commission does not consider you a respondent in this matter
at priesent; but rather as a witness only.

*Since this information is being sought as part of an investi-
gation being conducted by the Commission, the confidentiality

o provisions of 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(12)(A) will apply. This section
of the Act prohibits the making public of any investigation

Iconducted by the Commission without the express written consent

of the person with respect to whom the investigation is made.

You may consult with an attorney and have an attorney assist
you in the preparation of your responses to this subpoena and
order. However, it is required that you submit the information
under oath and that you do so within ten days of your receipt of
this subpoena and order.

If you have any questions direct them to Dolores Pesce, the
staff member handling this matter, at (202)523-5071.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

Enclosure
Subpoena & Order
Interrogatories



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

Review of the News MUR 1279

SUBPOENA TO PRODUCE DOCUMENTS
ORDER TO SUBMIT WRITTEN ANSWERS

Pursuant to 2 U.S.C. S 437d(a)(1) and (3) and in furtherance

of its investigation in the above-captioned matter, the Federal

Election Commission hereby orders you to submit written answers

to the questions attached to this Order and Subpoenas you to

produce requested documents.

Such answers must be submitted under oath and must be for-

warded to the Commission within 10 days of your receipt of this

Order/Subpoena.

WHEREFORE, the Chairman of the Federal Election Commission

has hereunto set his hand on June 3 , 1981.

Go

ATTEST:

Attachments
Interrogatories - 3 pages
Exhibit A

0



S
INTERROGATORI ES

REVIEW OF ThE NEWS

The following questions pertain to the hereto attached
Exhibit A, a reprint of an article which appeared in the July 2,
1980 issue of Review of the News.

1. Please provide the name and address of any individual and/or
organization who obtained a reprint of this article from
Review of the News between the dates of July 2 and August 19,
1980 Ple-ase include the date on which the reprint was obtained.

2. Does Review of the News have any knowledge of the individ-
ual or organiiaion who obtained this article for reprint
purposes as it appears in Exhibit A?

3. If 'the answer to (2) is yes, please give the name and address of

K the individual or organization.

0 4. Did 'Review of the News in any way participate in the printing
of Exhibit A?

5. If the answer to (4) is yes, please describe in what way Review
of the News participated in the printing. Please include the
name and address of the printer.

6. Did 'Review of the News in any way participate in the distribu-
tion of Exhibit A?

7. If the answer to (6) is yes, please describe in what way Review
of the News participated in the distribution.

8. Does Review of the News have knowledge of how many copies
of Exhibit A were distributed? If yes, please state
how many were distributed.



Review of the News
Interrogatories W

Page Two

9Va Does Review of the News have knowledge as to who distri-
buted Exhibit A? If yes, please state who distributed
Exhibit A.

10. Does Review of the News have knowledge of the printing and
distribution costs for Exhibit A?

11. If the answer to (10) is yes, please state the printing and
distribution costs. Also, please provide documentation for
the expenditures in the form of invoices, cancelled checks, etc.

The following questions pertain to an entity called "Committee
for the Record."

12. Has Review of the News knowledge of an entity called
W7 "Committee for the Record"?

13. If the answer to (12) is yes, please explain when and how
Review of the News came by this knowledge.

14. Does Review of the News have any connection or association
with Committee for the Record?

15. If the answer to (14) is yes, please explain in detail the
nature of the connection or association. Please submit a
copy of any document wherein the relationship is stated
(e.g. Articles of Incorporation, contract, etc.).

lb. Does Review of the News know anyone who is associated
or connected with Committee for the Record? If so, please
list their names and addresses.



Review of the Ne 0
Interrogatories
Page Three

17. Does Review of the News have an address for Committee
for the Record? If so, please list.

18. Is Review of the News aware of any communication other
than Exhibit A on which the name "Committee for the Record"
appears?

19. If the answer to (18) is yes, please describe the communication
and provide a copy if possible.

N•
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i~epreSen~livag

Why Arizona's
Far Left

Congre-sman
Ts Now Inl

Deep Trouble -- ',.:

by Robert W. Lee

0 THIS YEAi more than a half-dozen
'GLiberal" Senators are running scared,
as are more than a score of their
counterparts in the House. Among the
latter is Representative Morris Udall
(D.-Arizona), the 10-term "Liberal"
who could at one time count on 70
percent support at the polls, yet
squeaked by with a mere 52.5 percent
in 1978. This year, Congressman Udall

The Revhw Of1h" MWS, July 28 , 19

is in especially deep trouble as voters
in the Second District of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him ac-

countable for the significant contri-
bution he has made to double-digit
inflation, higher taxes, oppressive
federal regulation, and an America-

last foreign policy.
Morri King Udall was born June

15, 1922, in St. Johns, Arizona, a ham-

z.



let settled by his Mormon forebears.
While Udall continues formally to list
his religious affiliation as "Mormon,"
he broke with the Church over a doc.
trinal matter in his twenties and has
publicly declared that he has "not
found a need for organized religion
in my adult life." Udall was divorced
from his wife after six children in
1965 and then married a member of
his Capitol Hill staff.

Morris Udall's brother Stewart
*erved three terms in Congress before

Pacing selected by President John F.
Kennedy in 1961 to be Secretary of the
Interior. That May. Morris was elected
to Congress in a special election to fill
his brother's seat. The new Congress-
man first displayed a Conservative
bent, proposing to put government on
a "pay AS you go" basis and to cut the
National Debt by a billion dollars an-
nually. He even observed that "No

r% self.respecting school district would
operate the way the Federal Govern.
ment does." Soon, however, he began
to lose contact with his Arizona con-

C stituents and became a leader in the
"Liberal" Study Group and floor whip
or Pesident Lyndon Johnson's
Great Society" spending schemes.

Udll's legislative assignments in.
clude the Interior and Insular Affairs

"&Cominittep, where he has used his in.
€,.fluence as Chairman to promote con-

trovers-al "land use" and strip-mining
legislation, the economically destruc-
tive Alaska lands lockup, and other
extreme measqures which have helped
to worsen the energy crisis in the name
of environmentalism.

In October, 1967, having earlier
helped commit our fighting men to the
Vietnam War by vigorously supporting
the Johnson Administration's policy
there, he switched to the dove side of
the issue and thereafter followed the
themes of Senator George McGoovern
and Jane Fonda. In 1969, Udall chal-
lenged veteran House Speaker John
McCormack (D.-Massachusetts) for
the Speaker's post. It was the first
time in a century that a sitting Speak-
er had been challenged, and Udall was
handed a sound secret-ballot thrashing
by a vote of 178 to 58. Undaunted, he
sought the post of House Majority
Leader in 1971, but was decisively
trounced by the late Representative
Hale Boggs (D.-Louisiana). After the
vote, Udall lamented: "One more loss,
and I'm Harold Stassen." In 1976, that
additional loss followed in the wake
of an attempt to become President
when, as the leading hope of the Far
Left group which had backed George
McGovern's candidacy in 1972, he was
overwhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published in the Arizona
Daily Star on December 12, 1979, Rep-
resentative Udall asserted: "My voting
record is a fair subject of debate. It's
an open book and it's public record. All
I ask is that it be presented accurate-
ly." Which seems fair enough. So let
us accurately review some of the votes
cast by this Congressman on selected
issues of importance.

Abortion. Representative Udall's
votes on the life-and.death issue of
abortion have.consistently favored
liberalization of federal abortion pol-

The Review of The NiWS, July 2, 1980

ic', On May 29, 1974, for example, the
House passed an amendment to that
year's Community Services Act to bar
community action programs from us-
ing family planning assistance funds
for medical aid or supplies in abortion
cases. Udall voted to fund the abor.
tionists.

On June 17, 1977, and again on
August 9. 1978, Mo Udall voted
against amendments to bar federal
funding of abortions except where the
life of the mother would be endan-
gered should the baby be carried to
term. On many other occasions be-
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro.
visions to allow federal funding of
abortions when two doctors can be
found to "certify" it is necessary to
protect the mother's "health," or
where the infanticide is deemed
"medically necessary," etc. Those
vague provisions are supported by the
abortionists as a blank check for abor-
tion on demand.*

On July 11. 1979, an amendment to
the bill establishing a federal De-
partment of Education was approved

'On April 21. 1974, the House appioved an
amendment to har the National Science
Frundatin from performing any research
using live human fetuses outside the womb
except to s ave the life of the fetus. To his
credit, tldal voted for the amendnaent.
Put it is interesting to note that, earlier in
the day. he had voted for a modilying
provision Which would have ollo~ed iive-
etug research "In carry out the dulies and
respon.ihilitie. of the medical prolfinsion.".
It wos aivither open-ended, ambiguous
stwndard which would have cleared the way
hr u i g live prenatal humans n% guiiea
I~i.. Fortunateiv. it was rejected.

The Review Of The NIWS, flly 2, 1980

to prohibit the Department from pro-
viding facilities to institutions of
higher education that use mandatory
student fees to pay for abortions (ex-
cept to save the mother's life). Udall
voted with the abortionists. And, on
December 6, 1979, the House approved
an amendment to prohibit Medicaid
payments for all abortions except
those to save the mother. Again, Udall
voted "Nay." (Indeed, on December
11, 1979, he evtn voted against an
attempt to add to a Child Health bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraceptives could be dis-
pensed under the act to minors.)

Given his record, it is little wonder
that Congressman Udall is strongly
opposed by those associated with the
right-to-life movement.

Friends And Foes. An interesting
aspect of Morris Udall's voting record is
its inclination to place roadblocks in
the paths of America's friends while
assisting her enemies. Regarding the
former, for example, Representative
Udbll has voted to:

0 Denounce the Government of
friendly, anti-Communist South Af-
rica (October 31, 1977) and prohibit
Export-Import Bank participation in
loan transactions with South Africa
(June 2, 1978). He even voted against
an amendment to allow the Export-
Import Batik to deal with South Af-
rica ts long as the Exim Bank was also
extending (or was authorized to ex-
tend) credit to Communist countries
(June 1, 1078).

* Delete military training funds
for anti-Communist Chile and bar the
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u.te of funds for military credit sales
to that nation IDecember 11, 1973),
and prohibit military assistance (in-
cluding cash sales of weapons) to anti-

Communist Chile (March 3, 1976).
* Approve an amendment barring

the sale of jet fighter planes to Na.
tionalist China (December 20, 1968).

9 Repeal the Byrd Amendment

which allowed importation of chrome
from anti-Communist Rhodesia

h 4. 1977). Udall thus helped

or7e~the U.S. into compliance with

,he immoral, double-standard U.N.
boyctt ol Rhodesia. Indeed, he even

C~nt So far as to support the giving of

U1.R. aid to the nations bordering Rho-

(*5ia %hich were working, through ter.

nrisim and guerrilla warfare, to liqui-

Vote Saliphury'i pro-Western Govern-
ment (.June 22, 1977). These Udall-

Nl~cked pressures eventually helped

turn Rhpdeqia (now called Zimbabwe)
o'er to the regime led by Marxist ter.

,erist Robert Mugabe.
In contrast to this treatment of pro-

,Western Governments. consider Con-

Ire.sman Udall's votes to:V Kill an amendment to prohibit

use of Commerce Department

",4ynds ftr condiucting trade with Com-

muni.tt CubA (.une 14, 19781 and to

del another amendment to prohibit

the use ot toreign.aid funds from

being used for any form of trade or

as.intance to Communist Cubs (June
23. 1977).

9 Deleat an amendment to prohib-

it the ur-e of any funds in a State

Department authorization bill for

reparatimns, or aid to the assassins is

Communist Vietnam (May 4, 1977).
a Kill an amendment to prohibit

international financial institutions
from using U.S. funds for aiding the

brutal Communist regimes in Cuba,
Laos, or Vietnam (April 6, 1977).

* Approve legislation designed to

ease controls on the export of non-

strategic goods to Communist nations

at the height of the Vietnam War

(December 10, 1969).
o Defeat an amendment to prohib-

it the use of Export-Import Bank

funds to extend credit to Communist
countries (December 11, 1973).

0 Thwart an amendment to prohib-

it foreign-aid funds from being sent
i4directly (through multilateral lend-

ing institutions to which we contrib-

ute, such as the World Bank), as well
as directly, to the dictatorships of

Uganda, Cambodia, Laos, or Vietnam
(August 3, 1978).

9 Scotch an amendment to prohibit

any aid to Nicaragua without prior

congressional approval, thus allowing
the President unilaterally to aid the
Communist regime which now controls
that country (September 6, 1979).

9 Approve the bill granting lucra-
tive Most Favored Nation trading
status to Red China (January 24,
1980).

9 Kill an amendment to prohibit

the use of CommodiCy Credit Corpora-
tion funds to finance or guarantee the

sale of wheat or feed grains, to the

Soviet Union and Red China (July 10,
1973).

There are many mere examples, but

these few will suflice to illustrate
I

4 IS Review Of The NIWS. July 2, 1180

Conglesman Udall's apparent fixa.
tion with undermining anti.Commu-
nist Governments while lfuilding up
those run by Marxists.

O.S.H.A. The Occupational Safe-
ty and Health Administration
(O.S.H.A.) is one of the most oppres.

sive of federal regulatory agencies. It

has spawned a huge, expensive bu-

reaucracy to harass employers and im-
pose many millions in additional costs

on consumers and taxpayers - all to
achieve a statistically insignificant
impact on the safety record of Ameri-

can industry. On November 24, 1970,
Morris Udall voted for the bill that

estabiished O.S.H.A. Thereafter, he

consistently opposed attempts to re-
duce O.S.H.A.'s multimillion-dollar
annual budgeLs. as on June 27, 1979,
when he voted against an attempt to

cut a modest $10.3 million from the

agency's $181,520,000 budget for the
Fiscal 1980.

Even attempts to relieve small op-
erations from O.S.H.A.'s oppressive
scrutiny have been opposed by the
Congressman. On June 15, 1972, he
voted against exempting from

O.S.H.A. compliance those firms er-

ploying 25 or fewer persons. And on
June 24. 1976. he went on record op-
posing a move to ban first-instance

O.S.IA., citations against businesses
employing 10 or fewer persons.

Federal Debt. In 1967, the official

federal debt limit stood at'a "mere"
$330 billion. As we write, it is perched

at an astronomical $879 billion (over
$.,00 fr every man, woman. and

child in the nation). On more than tvwo

Tho 1I01W Of Iho NWS, Julyt, 2,980

dozen occasions during the intervening
years, Congressman Udall has voted to
increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the
deficit spending which is responsible
for inflating our money supply and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced Budgets. While voting to
increase the National Debt, Repre-
sentative Udail also voted at least
eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amendments that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud-
gets. On August 16, 1978, for instance,
be opposed a move to balance Fiscal
1979 outlays and revenues at $464.1
billion. Moments later, he voted in-
stead for a Resolution setting outlays
at $489.8 billion, revenues at $450 bil-
lion, with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is
the stuff of which raging inflation is
made . . . and you pay for it.

School Puayer. Polls indicate that
a large majority of Americans favor
permitting voluntary prayer in govern.
ment schools, a practice banned 18
years go by a Supreme Court bent on
supplanting our religious heritage with
Secular Humanism. On November 8,
1971, Morris Udell voted against a
proposed Constitutional Amendment
to allow persons in public buildings to
participate in voluntary prayer. And,
on June 11, 1979, he voted against an
amendment to permit, as a purpose of'
the new Department of Education,
daily opportunities for voluntary
.prayer and meditation in government
schools.

Forced Busing. The compulsory
busing of schoolchildren for racist

5
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purposes is opposed by the vast major-

ity of Americans of all races, yet it is

still being used to disrupt the educa-

tional process in many areas of the

country. Morris Udall has consistently

voted against attempts to curb forced

busing. Even during the height of the

1973 petroleum crisis, while feigning

concern about our dwindling supplies

of oil, he voted against an amendment

which sought to conserve energy by.

banning the allocation of petroleum

for busing of students to schools far-

ther than the one nearest to their

homes. And, on July 24, 1979, Mr.

Udall voted against a proposed Consti-

tutional Amendment to prohibit com-

pelling students t6 attend a school

other than the one nearest their home

to achieve racial objectives.

Panama Canal. Udall's votes on

the important Panama Canal issue

were consistently in favor of surren-

dering U.S. ownership and control over

that vital American waterway. As he

explained to a constituent in a letter

dated October 20, 1978. "1 approved of

Senate action on the treaties to return

control of the Canal and Zone to Pan-

nina . . . I plan to support imple-

menting legislation when it reaches the

tlor of the House."
As early as June 26, 1975, the Con-

gressmnan opposed an amendment in-

tended to prohibit the State Depart-

ment from using fund% from its year-

lv appropriation fcr negotiations to

relinquish U.S. rights in the Canal

Zone. ("n June 18. 1976, he voted

against another amendinent which

WoU'ld bare assnr:d that any new Pan-

ama Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of the

United States in the Zone. On May 31,
1978, he helped scuttle an amendment
to prohibit State Department funds

from being used to implement the

Panama Canal sellout treaties without
specific congressional approval. And,

on September 26, 1979, he voted for

the implementing legislation to give
away our Panama Canal.

Numerous other Udall votes op-

posed moves to limit U.S. aid and

assistance to Panama's pro-Marxist
regime, as on May 11. 1978, when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back U.S. foreign aid to Panama was

defeated on a 187 to 187 tie vote. Had
Morris Udall voted "Yea," or even

been absent, the proposal would have
passed.

Gun Control. The record seems to
indicate that Congressman Udall has,

on various occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the impor-
tant issue of gun control. U.S. News
& World Report for August 18, 1975,
described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gun control." Time maga-

zine for August 15, 1976, reported:
"Just two weeks ago, he IUdaill told a

liberal Harvard Law School audience
that he was again.rt gun control." On

, the other hand, in an August 7, 1976,
letter to a constituent. Udall men-

tioned a "comptomist gun control bill"
which had hik "support" as it would.
among ether things, "outlaw the fu-

ture mnnaulOcture and sale of non-
spotting, concealable handguns." But

aFgin, on June 27, 19,9, Udall wrote to

Tile Review OI The HEWS, July 2, 1980

a constituent: "As I'm sure you know,I'm opposed to the enactment of any

legislation having to do with control or

registration of firearms."
One thing is certain. On July 24,

1968, Udall voted for that year's gun

control bill which, among other things,

prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

same day, he voted against an amend-

ment to the bill which would at least

have exempted shotgun, rifle. and .22-

caliber rim-fire ammunition fron the

measure's severe restrictions.
Legal Aid For Homosexuals. On

June 27. 1977, during consideration of

the year's Legal Services Corporation

funding bill, an amendment was of-

fered to prohibit tax-financed legal

assistance in cases arising out of dis-

putes over the issue of homosexuality

or gay rights. It passed by a margin of

230 to 133. Congressman Udall voted

to spend your tax dollars to hire law-

yers for the militant homosexuals.

Social Security Earnings Limi-

tation. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may earn up to $3,000 without having

their Social Security checks penalized.

But additionrl income requires the loss

of a dollar of Social Security for

every two dollars earned - an uncon-

scionable "tax" rate of 50 percent.

This unjustified federal "string" at.

tached to the return of payroll "con-

trihut)otis" made during their working

liletihne ressures many elderly into

total retirement when they wculd

prefer to keep wcrking part-time, and

when such activity could enhance their

.physical and emotional well-being.
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Yet, on October 27, 1977, Morris Udallvoted against an amendment to raise
the ceiling on the earnings limitation
gradually over a four-year period, and

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism
and subversion is adequate intelli-
gence on the plans and moves of thugs
who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit-

tle effective counter.subversive intel-
ligence work is being conducted in the
United States today thanks to "Liber-
als" in Congress and the courts who

have closed our intelligence units ca-
pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in re-
cent years includes the Subversive Activ-
ities Control Board, the Internal Secu-
rity Division of the Justice Depart.
ment, the House Committee on Inter-

nal Security (H.C.I.S.), and the Sen-
ate Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressman Udall has done his part
in this pruning operation. For in.
stance, on May 18, 1972, he voted to
strip the Subversive Activities Con-

trol Board of its entire year's funding.
Then, on January 14, 1975, he voted
for the House Rules which abolished
the House Committee on Internal Se-
curity. And on at least three occasions
(March 29, 1976. March 9, 1977, and

March 13, 1978) he voted against at-
tempts to have the House Judiciary
Committee earmark part of its annual
appropriation for the internal security

functions it waq to carry out following

abolition of the H.C.I.S.
National Speed Limit. The setting

of speed limits within the various

0
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states is properly the responsibility of
state legislatures, which are in a far
better position than is Washington to
decide if a particular limit is ap-
propriate for mountainous or con-
gested areas, but outrageously incon-
gruous in miles-long open stretches of
modern highway. Unfortunately. the
federal government intervened to set a
uniform 55 m.p.h. limit in all states,

* accompanied by typically extortionate
threatR to cut federal highway funds
unless the limit is obeyed. On Decem-
her 18. 1974, Congressman Udall voted
to impose the 55 m.p.h. restriction.

Consumer Protection Agency, et
ol. Radicals making millions from the
cc-called "consumer movement' 'have

labored since 1961 to establish a fed-

eral agency to propagate their one-
sided views at taxpayers' expense. At

first it was to be called the "Consumer
Protection Agency." then the "Agency
for Consumer Advocacy," and even-
tually the "Office of Consumer Rep-
resentation." The idea was to repre-
sent (some) consumers against produc-
ers bef,,r, courts and federal agencies.
Amnn other things, it would do re-

search, suggest legislation to Congress,
publish propaganda tracts. and med-
dle in state and local government af-
fairs. In short, the majority of Ameri-
can consumers who favor less gtvern-
meat control of (And meddling in) the
ecnimny would once again he compelled
Wn linanc:e the radicals attacking Free

Enterprise. On at least three occasions
(October 14, 1971. Arril 3. 1971, and

February 8. 197S) Morris Udall %oted

tn estahli;h thi-s new hurenucrac'.
a.

Defense. Since 1970, spending on
Income-security Welfare programs has
risen from 22 percent to over 33 percent
of the federal Budget. In contrast,
defense spending (the federal gov-
ernment's main function under the
Constitution) has plummeted from 40
percent to around 22 percent during
that time. Despite this disparity, Con-
gressman Udall voted for the notori-
ous "transfer amendment" on May 3,
1978, to surrender yet another $2.8
billion from the defense budget to
socialist domestic programs.

Despite the vast Soviet military
buildup, Mr. Udall has meanwhile
voted against construction of a fifth
CVN-71 nuclear aircraft carrier
(August 7, 1978), against the B-i
bomber that is sorely needed to replace
our antique fleet of B-52s (February
22, 1978), and against the Safeguard
antiballistic missile system (October 3,
1969) needed to protect our cities and
military bases from Soviet missiles.

Equal Rights Amendment. On
October 12. 1971, Congressman Udall
voted for the proposed Equal Rights
Amendment to the Constitution. Prior
to final passage, the House considered
an amendment intended to specify
that the E.R.A. would not affect
federal laws exempting women from
the draft, ot federal or state laws
promoting and protecting the health or
safety of women. Udall voted against
this, clarly preferring that women be
drafted with men for combat and that
they lose. special health and safety
protect ions.

When it became apparent that the
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controversial (and incredibly divisive)
E.R.A. would not be ratified within
the required seven-year time limit,
"Liberals" in Congress simply scrapped
the rules and extended the ratification
deadline by 39 months. The terms of
extension are blatantly unfair and vio-
late the Constitution. For example,
states which have ratified the E.R.A.
are not allowed to rescind their ratif.
ications during the extension period,
yet those which have already rejected
the Amendment may reverse them-'
selves and approve it. Nevertheless,
Congressman Udall voted for the ex-
tension on August 15, 1978. Among
other things, it was a vote to draft
America's daughters, wives, and
mothers for military combat.

Taxes. Congressman Udall's phi-
losophy of taxation heavily empha-
sizes the transfer of ever increasing
quantities of money from private
pockets to government coffers. On
June 20, 1968, for instance, he voted
for President Johnson's surcharge
which added 10 percent to personal
and corporate income taxes. lie also
voted to extend the surcharge under
President Nixon (August 7, 1969). On
June II. 1975, he voted to uphold a
provision to impose an additional
fed0ral gasoline tax of up to 20 cents a
gallon whenever U.S. gasoline con-
sumption exceeds its 1973 level. On
August 4, 1977, he voted for an
amendment to increase the federal
gasoline tax by four cents to support
various prgram.s and studies. And on
March 13, 1980. he voted for the so-
called Windfall Profits Tax (under
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which oil companies will collect taxesfrom consumers) which will by 1990
transfer an additional $227 billion
from the private sector to the federal
bureaucracy.

Energy And Environment. Many
of the measures endorsed by Con-
gressman Udall in the areas of energy
and environment appear calculated to
deplete important energy resources
while expanding federal control over
the nation's land area. He has, for

example, been a chief sponsor of
land-use legislation to create compre-
hensive land-control schemes. Operat-
ing through the states, the federal gov-
ernment would control these by retain-
ing authority to decide how tax money
might be used. It represented a major
step toward federal control over all
land within the United States.

Representative Udall has also
sponsored a strip.mining bill that is a
wide-ranging land-use measure loaded
with costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extraction of badly needed coal.

And, the Congressman is chief
House sponsor of Alaska lands lockup
legislation which would freeze a great
many millions of acres of land in
Alaska as federal parks, wildlife ref-
uges, and other protected areas. The

resuIt of the bill is to preclude or
seriously hinder development of Alas.
kas abundant gas and oil. Representa-
tive Udall explains that he is afraid
that otherwise we will "never see a
buffalo herd again" and "our grand-
children will not be able to see a car-
ibou herd." That is balderdash, and
the consequences of what Udall is

9



trying to do are energy shortages, ever
higher fuel prices, and dependence on
foreign pirates.

Congressman Udall also voted, on
November 29, 1979, to impose a mora-
torium on the construction of new
nuclear power plants, despite the pub-
lic record which shows that nuclear
powe: is by far our safest, most

abundant. and least expensive large-
scale energy source. When this nucle-

ar-ban failed. Udall introduced his

own version on -January 31, 1980, call-
ing for a three-year moratorium. He
acknowledges that it stands little

chance of passage but he wants to be

on record to keep the support coming
from his radical no-nukes friends.

This is not to say that Udall opposes
all forms of energy production. When

it comes to the so-called "alternative"
sources (solar, wind, etc.), he has de-
clared: "We ought to fund every nutty
scientist out there trying to solve the

problem." Now if Mo Udall were pay-
ing for all of this himself we would

not complain. But he is taxing us to

fund his "nutty" friends. Enough is
enough.

On -June 3. 1977, Congressman
Udall voted to er-tablish the Depart-

ment of Energy. Fn incredible bu-
reaucracy which has not produced so
much as a drop of oil, has curbed
enerev production through its regula-
tion nnd paperwork requirements., and

nnw enipl)ys over 23.0) energycrats
at a cost to taxpayers exceeding $12
billion .%early. That is more than the
comlired annual profits of the seven

Inrget oil coninTnies. You pay for it.
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THOUGH FAR from exhaustive, this
sampling from Morris Udall's record
establishes that the Congressman has
consistently used his considerable in-
fluence and seniority on the side of
bigger government, more regulation,
higher taxes, expanding inflation, and
a depleted national defense. Seniority
is a significant factor in a candidate's
appeal to voters. Congress operates
under the seniority system; and, when
the power and influence which sc-
company longevity are used to main-
tain our basic political institutions and
the Free Enterprise economic system,
they become an asset to both the state
and nation. But, when used for con-
trary purposes, they become serious
liabilities to all concerned.

In a newsletter published in Janu-
ary of this year, Representative Udall
asserted: "There is one thing worse
than overlooking an error - and that is
finding it but failing to correct it."
Will voters in the Second District of
Arizona take such counsel to heart? If
so, one result could be a move to cor-
rect what many now perceive as the
error of keeping in office a Con-
gressman whose radical views and
votes have been a hindrance both to
Arizona and the nation.

Congressional Quarterly for Febru-
ary 23, 1980, observed: "Ironically,
Democratic Rep. Morris K. Udill's
electoral strenjgth has declined as his
inlluetice in Congress has grown." It is
not ironic at all. Tlie people are catch-
ing on. The final curtain for the con-
gies-ion i phawse Df Morris Udall's ca-
reer is about to fall. X U
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

June 5, 1981

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Edward Ahrens
6401 N. Val Dosta Drive
Tucson, Arizona 85718

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahrens:

The Federal Election Commission, established in April, 1975,
has the statutory duty of enforcing the Federal Election Campaign
Act of 1971, as amended, and Chapters 95 and 96 of Title 26
Internal Revenue Code of 1954. In connection with an investiga-

Otion being conducted by the Commission, the attached order which
requires you to provide certain information has been issued.
The Commission does not consider you a respondent in this matter
at present; but rather as a witness only.

Since this information is being sought as part of an investi-
gation being conducted by the Commission, the confidentiality
provisions of 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(12)(A) will apply. This section
of the Act prohibits the making public of any investigation

qconducted by the Commission without the express written consent

o of the person with respect to whom the investigation is made.

You may consult with an attorney and have an attorney assist
you in the preparation of your responses to this subpoena and
order. However, it is required that you submit the information
under oath and that you do so within ten days of your receipt of
this subpoena and order.

If you have any questions direct them to Dolores Pesce, the
staff member handling this matter, at (202)523-5071.

Since,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

Enclosure
Subpoena & Order
Interrogatories





BEFOE THE FEDERAL ELECTION CO SSION

)
Edward Ahrens ) MUR 1279

)

SUBPOENA TO PRODUCE DOCUMENTS
ORDER TO SUBMIT WRITTEN ANSWERS

Pursuant to 2 U.S.C. S 437d(a)(1) and (3) and in furtherance

of its investigation in the above-captioned matter, the Federal

Election Commission hereby orders you to submit written answers

t to the questions attached to this Order and Subpoenas you to

0 produce requested documents.

Such answers must be submitted under oath and must be for-

warded to the Commission within 10 days of your receipt of this

Order/Subpoena.

oD WHEREFORE, the Chairman of the Federal Election Commission

has hereunto set his hand on June 3 , 1981.
C

Go

ATTEST:

Marjof W. Emmons
Secre ry to the Commission

Attachments
Interrogatories - 3 pages
Exhibit A



INTERROGATORI ES

Edward Ahrens

1. Please state your full name and address.

2. Please state your occupation and full name and address of
your employer.

The following questions relate to the cover letter and article
reprint submitted to you with the Commission's letter of August 25,
1980 and attached here as Exhibit A.

3. When did you first see a copy of the letter and article re-
print distributed by Committee for the Record?

4. Plea se explain the circumstances under which the letter and
reprint came to your attention. Please submit a copy of any
correspondence related to your obtaining these items.

5.* Did you take any action once you were aware that your address
was being used on the article reprint?

6. If the answer to (5) is yes, please explain the action taken,
including names of any individuals you contacted. Please
submit a copy of any correspondence involved in this action.

7. Do you know how Committee for the Record happened to use your
address as its mailing address? If so, please explain.

8. Are you aware if your address was used on any communication
by Committee for the Record other than the article reprint?

C
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EdVard Ahrens 00
interrogatories
Page Two

9. If the answer to (8) is yes, please explain how this informa-
tion came to your attention,

10. If the answer to (8) is yes, please describe the communica-
tion and provide a copy if possible.

The following questions relate to your September 15, 1980,
response to the Commission.

11. You state that on August 18 you received a call from Louise
C, *Bucky" Barr inquiring about Committee for the Record.

a. Had you any acquaintance with or knowledge of Ms. Barr
0 previous to this phone conversation?

b. If the answer to (a) is yes, please explain the cir-
cumstances under which your acquaintance with or
knowledge of Ms. Barr occurred.

oc. What was the essence of Ms. Barr's inquiry about
Committee for the Record?

d. What was your response to Ms. Barr's inquiry?

e. Did Ms. Barr's inquiry to you about Committee for
the Record stem from her having seen the article
reprint?

f. If the answer to (e) is no, what did prompt her call
to you?

g. How did Ms. Barr obtain your name and phone number?

h. Did you take any action in response to this phone
call from Ms. Barr?

i. If the answer to (h) is yes, please explain the
action taken, including names of any individuals
you contacted. Please submit a copy of any cor-
respondence involved in this action.



Edward Ahrens
Interrogator ies
Page Three

j. Did you receive any further calls from Ms. Barr?

k. if the answer to (j) is yes, please give dates and
discuss the essence of the conversations.

1. Do you have Ms. Barr's telephone number and/or
address? If so, please list.

12. Did you receive any calls from other individuals with regard
to Committee for the Record?

13. If the answer to (12) is yes, please identify the individual(s)
and discuss the essence of the conversation(s). Also give
dates of the calls*

14. Apart from your involvement as defined through the preceding
interrogatories, have you ever had any connection or as-
sociation with the entity called OCommittee for the Record"?

15. If the answer to (14) is yes, please explain in detail.

16. Do you know anyone associated with Committee for the Record?
If so, please list their names and addresses.

17. Have you ever been contacted by anyone claiming to be as-
sociated with Committee for the Record?

18. If the answer to (17) is yes, please state when, the name of
the individual(s), and explain the nature and circumstance
of the contact(s).

19. Do you have an address for Committee for the Record? If so,
please list.
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Why Arizona's
Far Left

Congres"sman
Is Now in

Deep Trouble

by RlobertW. Lee

STins YEAR more than a half-dozen
"'Liberal" Senators are running scared,
as are more than a score of their
counterparts in the House. Among the
latter is Representative Morris Udall
(D.-Arizona), the 10-term "Liberal"
who could at one time count on 70
percent support at the polls, yet
squeaked by with a mere 52.5 percent
in 1978. This year, Congressman Udall

Itew w oIow 0r3 MWS. Juy 21980

is in especially deep trouble as voters
in the Second District of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him ac-
countable for the significant contri-
bution he has made to double-digit
inflation, higher taxes, oppressive
federal regulation, and an America-
last foreign policy.

Morris King Udall was born June
15, 1922, in St. Johns. Arizona, a ham-

- I 4 3



let settled by Iis M
While Udall .Orlon
h s religioI co ntiues fr ,
lie bre Sfiliaion as "Aroke with the Church o
trinal "after in his twentiesPubliclydeclared that he 1found a nee,, r hrt heh

in ry ndult i. organized
rnm h is w if , . U d a l l w a s c

1965 and thei after six chil
195 ndth,-arried 

ehis Capitol H ill a ri a 'etM or i It a ;ff. ..
reo rr e- I'S brother SW•ed three terms in Conbeing selected by gressKenned in 1961 President JOnne,*to be SecretaryI er or.That M ay, M ori.,( as)eto) Congress in a seilri a lhis brother's sa e lectiotm an fi diped C ob e n t. p r o, p os s ' r-3.v a O n e r vaC'* a "paY aOly to Put gOVernmenias 3ougot" assanh o uNational Debt b_ . . at c* nuall. 1e een8 billin dollars

self resec een bset'ved thatefreictin19 school districtSopertethe 
"way'theFe'nent does- oo, h eeral CoverSoo, -however, he begt...I secont with hi sAI onaeg'tLtuer ats and becam e a rizona

"Libera"uc m  a leader in th
President Lnd fl.o, wh;* reat So :-"pendi Lnlschernen

cl(e h Udlogil 5v ssgnments in.Cud th 1 terior and Insular Affairs_' Oit tee where he hasue 
i n

ence "iMan to,Mersial aandt us e d hiro .ote con.
levislation, ah e and .t, n P i rio ng

"O~cl1YdestrucAlask 8 lnds lockup, and otherextreme measures hich have helpedfo ii)rsenthe energy crisi h
en e) talism . in the name

forebears
ally to lis In October, 196 .

oor ro,,,! hetn an , Our having ea rlier
er a doc. W ar byv it ng'ou .8  to the

etand has theJo o h ..... upo

1a s " n o t th e re , h e s oitc d m m s rln , o i ,
ethe dove side of

i'vorced themesOf Senator fOllowed the
and Jane eor e M CC o er

dren i ne Fend s, n. Mr tOver .

ober ot lenged Veteran .'Udl h.

mC~ormac ,r ,0use iSpeaker jo _

of 1cCor'nack (D).- as ach' fh
te .art the Speaker, -t achusetts) f r

beoe timne in 8pst t"'sae j

hefor er h a ementury that s a • th

SIng Speak.

h ad beenchallenged, 
s&dUdall% ,as

. anded a.S . s cr un a shingOf the bd a v usecretb
,ected byuVote Of 178 to 58. U hrashing

to .-fil ,l s ugh t th e p o f HU nd au n ted , he
to'fill Leade, .n 1.7, but ao decs.e.Le ader in 1971,Of... .use Majority
!rq." 

,robut " was deciivl, tronced 
by the later 

eseative
atv Hae H g s , . n p ee ttI ro e, 30a.,,,(DuLouisianaj .

t o e,, ,. " ljame or thethe slid eHro d - e " n e ore loss

an. a I'm arold at-en .,, 97,tha

", additional ion ,us e . I 97 = -N O Of an a t e " f llowed in he
uld whe attem pt to becom e .. w ake
r n . L e , n , a s t h e l e a d i n g h o p e tPr e s i d e n aL eft group which had bape GOthe oPgr
an AlcGovernts c n

c. .b acked George
n. 01er,hei n bd acy in1972  _hewase Ji mn* . C arteIn a letter Pub i s " tre t. I

on Dec* ember, 19
re lySe ta r veUdall 12, 179, Rep.

• atve aserted: "My votingrecord is a fair Subjectodb,9 o p e n b o o k a n d i u , :-d e a te . i tts
I as, that i t be licrecord. All"" Which Sei- bePresented accurate.ic h fair enough. So letcras t l isC o -_e Sorte of the votes

isu of oth inp resan on selectedAb. .(), "iPo rtace.Abortion. t epresentative Udal's
abotes o thlife-and.death issle oflbortion have onsistenty favored

liberalizaton of federal abortion pol.the Revew Clhe fEW'S, July 2, 1982

I

ic'. on AMay 290 1974, for ex

House passedn aendeYear'ts Connunty Serice

aomm ,ty action Programs
g famly Planning assista

for m edical aid or s in

Cases. Udall a rd SPplies in

I voted to fundtionists.
On June 17,

August 9, 1171977, and ,

98' MoUdall

ao'in-t amendments

funding ofao t o bar

Of abortions 
except whlife of the Mother Would be! gered should the baby be a,term. On many other occasiotween 1977 and 1979 he supportviions to allow deral fun

abortions when two doctors
t o c e r t i fy , i t s. n c s

Protect the other' s  ea
where the i nnticideihealt
medically necessa,, et
ague Proviinsare ry, etc. T

860t"ti oniss ares UPorted by
abortionists as a blank check for ah
tion on, demnand.

On.,1ly 11, 1979, anan

the hill y e 99 n me nt

Partinln establishing afederal
Pa t e nt o01 E ducation Wa ap r e

On April 2. 1974, th , p

b97 r thL, foujs Rroe dftmendment
1In b, .Perilnmi lona

( "R i' Ii ,e T fi'" l ho " raly ree ,,,.
e x ce p t t a n tune s o u tsid e 'th - 'I , the lite of the ret,..j To rj

Blut it " ".Ji Vtoted for th e " ,t , " ,erenting to n.te en rjentie e d o n t that. ea rliertherd'v he a d v ',ted fo n cd.....

ettis r-l.,arch n j)tjld  ha,'e -, ,edu vinre.'1 ni iit, o arr, put the -t" t 01" the m edic tl e dut '" and

! ' t ) a r d w h i c h w . . e' c l e a r te° ,  l ie Sva y
t "R. f ile-- ,.'-=tar!!hurzns.. 

-,,qt unAtelv, it w - " nF guiea
'"th Jct,d8

n -,v i , ,n e t o p r o h i b i t
t o t h a t v .d i g t e .P r t ne n t f r o , , ,,A ct to b ar i fa i i t o to Phigher educati on h .nst tutions of
fro us' student fees t ,= Use i n, or

ne funds ent fas t for abor tos y
abortion cept to save the moth bortiOn (ex.

the abor. D e the -bor life). Udal
Iecenber6, 1979, t ionists. And. on'gain n or,6t 979,theed, eHouse approvedlan amendment 

to Prohibit Medicaid

Pamnsfor alabortions 
ecp

Ivoted 

t

f e d e r a t o s e t o s a v e t h e n o te xcg a e p ta l

e ra l V o te d - "N a ... .. O th e r . A g a ,, g , _, a ..
ere the 1, 1979, needOn December, 1 9he even voted against
endan . attempt to add to C, . ea. th bl a

ried to p rsrequrin C ld Health bilanns be. before nPreq arental n s
? pro. ontrac scould be din.ng Of P under the act to m.no.)
in be th Given his record, M is l .)

atdCongress, a itiewonde

ry to 
t r0

r Oposed by those isstron

or right-to.lff 
dat

ngnt- t~a.ssociated 
with thern d o ., M ovement.e

Ioed Friends And Foes.n
hoe asPect of A orris Lrdalls A interesting

t hte , It iclintion to Place Orordk

or . the oPn thq of A m eri a c roadblocksassitin. L_ Sfriends whileto a-iStn h er enemlies.Readnformer, for eXample, Regrdngthe)e- Udall tins epresentative

ed avoted to:Denounce te oftriendly, 3nti Co munit South Af
,e ric (October 1977) and prohibt
h, xpor,.irnport B .,,ank P r hi bi

loan transactio , . Partic ipa8 io in
" u 'l e 2 , 1 9 7 8 ) .I l W i h 8 S o ... ,i n

uli 2., i) He -vh South A fricaall a fliel•ned t to even VOted against
I m eort K ink to d e . stthe FxPor

rica ~ ~ ea Wso st 9 Eith~nCxte~jjp (or 
ith South At.01re a i akwas also

tend) r t ,^-. rl e. t L0 i e to ex.(610n0  1, 19 to). mun'st countries

f le te ri.Cr yr training undsfor anCmMust Chile and bar the

3

M4)

tainDIP #k-



tire of funds for military credit sales
to that nation (December It, 1973).
and prohibit military assistance (in-
cluding cash sales of weapons) to anti-
Communist Chile (March 3. 1976).

0 Approve an anriendment barring
the sale of jet fighter planes to Na-
tinnali-t China ()ecember 20, 1968).

9 Repeal the Byrd Amendment
which Rllw.ved importation of chrome

,ictim nti-Communist Rhodesia

' tch 4. 1977). Udall thus helped

rorce the U.S. into compliance with
tl* immoral, double-standard U.N.
bnycott of Rhodesia. Indeed, he even
Olint so far as to support the giving of
U.S. aid to the nations bordering Rho-
"'sia which %ere working, through ter-

mis and guerrilla warfare, to liqui-
te Salishury's pro-Western Govern-

,^ent (June 22. 1977). These Udall.
becked pressures eventually helped

Orn Rhodesia (now called Zimbabwe)
over to the regime led by Marxist ter-

,Vri.t lnhert Mugabe.
In contrast to this treatment of pro-

&etern Governments, consider Con-
grescman Udall's votes to:
* Kill an amendment to prohibit

use of Commerce Department
€Mnd,. for conducting trade with Com-
muni.t Cuba (June 14, 197PI and to

kill another amendment to prohibit

the Lime of foreign-aid funds from
being used for any form of trade or
aqistance to Communist Cuba Oune

2:3, 19771.
* Defeat an amendment to prohib-

it the use of any funds in a State
Department Authorization bill tor

reparati,,,os or aid to the assatsins in

Communist Vietnam (May 4, 1977).
9 Kill ap amendment to prohibit

international financial institutions
from using U.S. funds for aiding the
brutal Communist regimes in Cuba,
Laos. or Vietnam (April 6, 1977).

* Approve legislation designed to

ease controls on the export of non-
strategic goods to Communist nations
at the height of the Vietnam War
(December 10, 1969).

4 Defeat an amendment to prohib.
it the use of Export-import Bank
funds to extend credit to Communist
countries (December 11. 1973).

* Thwart an amendment to prohib.

it foreign-aid funds from being sent
ipdirectly (through multilateral lend-
ing institutions to which we contrib-

ute, such as the World Bank), as well
as directly, to the dictatorships of
Uganda. Cambodia, Laos, or Vietnam
(Atugust 3. 1978).

9 Scotch an amendment to prohibit
any aid to Nicaragua without prior
congressional approval, thus allowing
the President unilaterally to aid the
Communist regime which now controls
that country (September 6, 1979).

9 Approve the bill granting lucra-
tive Most Favored Nation trading
status to Red China (January 24,
19811.

9 Kill an amendment to prohibit
the use of Commodity Credit Corpora-
tion funds to finance or guarantee the
sale of wheat or feed grains, to the
Soviet Union and Red China (July 10,
1973)."There are many more examples. but

these few will suffice to illustrate
I
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Congiessman Udall's apparent fixa-
tion with undermining anti-Commu-
nist Governments while building up
those run by Marxists.

O.S.H.A. The Occupational Safe-
ty and Health Administration
(O.S.H.A.) is one of the most oppres-

sive of federal regulatory agencies. It
has spawned a huge, expensive bu-

reaucracy to harass employers and im-
pose many millions in additional costs
on consumers and taxpa3;ers - all to

achieve a statistically insignificant
impact on the safety record of Ameri-
can indu.try. On November 2.1, 1970,
Morris Udall voted for the bill that
established O.S.H.A. Thereafter, he
consistently opposed attempts to re-
duce O.S.H.A.'s multimillion-dollar
annual budgets, as on June 27, 1979,
when he voted against an attempt to
cut a modest $10.3 million from the
agency's $181,520,000 budget for the
Fiscal 1980.

Even attempts to relieve small op-
erations from O.S.H.A.'s oppressive
scrutiny have been opposed by the
Congressman. On June 15, 1972, he
voted against exempting from
OS.H.A. compliance those firms em-
ploying 25 or fewer persons. And on
,Isne 24, 1976. he went on record op-

posing a move to ban first-instance

O.S..A. citotions against businesses
employing 10 or fewer persons.

Federal Debt. In 1967. the official

federal debt, limit stood at a "mere"
$330 billion. As we write, it is perched
at an astronomical $879 billion (over
$MPVx) for every man, woman, and

child in the nation). On more than two

The Riivw 01 The "EWS, july 2, 1980

dozen occasions during the Intervening
years, Congressman Udall has voted to
increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the
deficit spending which is responsible
for inflating our money supply and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced Budgets. While voting to

increase the National Debt, Repre-
sentative Udail also voted at least

eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amendments that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud.
gets. On August 16, 1978, for instance,
he opposed a move to balance Fiscal

1979 outlays and revenues at $464.1
billion. Moments later, he voted in.

stead for a Resolution setting outlays
at $489.8 billion, revenues at $460 bil-
lion, with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is
the stuff of which raging inflation is
made . . . and you pay for it.

School Piayer. Polls indicate that
a large majority of Americans favor
permitting voluntary prayer in govern-
ment schools, a practice banned 18
years ago by a Supreme Court bent on
supplanting our religious heritage with
Secular Humanism. On November 8,
1971. Morris Udall voted against a
proposed Constitutional Amendment
to allow persons in public buildings to
participate in voluntary prayer. And,

on June 11, 1979, he voted against an
smendinent to permit, as a purpose of
the new Department of Education,
daily opportunities for voluntary
prayer and meditation in government
schools.

Forred Busing. The compulsory
busing of schoolchildren for racist

5
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purposes is opposed by the vast major-

ity of Americans of all races, "t it is

still being used to disrupt the educa-

tional process in many areas of the

country. Morris Udali has consistently
voted against attempts to curb forced

busing. Even during the height of the

1973 petroleum crisis, while feigning

concern about our dwindling supplies

of oil. he voted against an amendment

which sought to conserve energy by

hanning the allocation of petroleum

for busing of students to schools far-

ther than the one nearest to their

homes. And, on July 24, 1979, Mr.

Udall voted against a proposed Consti-

tutional Amendment to prohibit com-

pelling students t'o attend a school

other than the one nearest their home

to achieve racial objectives.

Panama Canal. Udall's votes on

the important Panama Canal issue

were consistently in favor of surren-

dering U.S. ownership and control over

that vital American waterway. As he

explained to a constituent in a letter

dated October 20, 1978, "1 approved of

Senate action on the treaties to return

control of the Canal and Zone to Pan-

area . . . .I plan to support imple-

menting leislation1 when it reaches the

floor of the House."

As early a5 June 26, 1975, the Con-

gressmnn o pposed an amendment in-

tended to prohibit the State Depart-

ment from using funds from its year-

IY apprnprition for negotiations lo

relinquiSh U.S. rihhts in the Cana

Zone. On June 18. 1976, he oted

agaitght annther amendment which
'uld hrv.e a;sstr,d that any new Van

ama Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of the

United States in the Zone. On May 31,

1978, he helped scuttle an amendment

to prohibit State Department funds

from being used to implement the

Panama Canal sellout treaties without

specific congressional approval. And,

on September 26, 1979, he voted for

the implementing legislation to give

away our Panama Canal.
Numerous other Udall votes op-

posed moves to limit U.S. aid and

assistance to Panama's pro-Marxist

regime, as on May 11, 1978, when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back U.S. foreign aid to Panama was

defeated on a 187 to 187 tie vote. Had

Morris Udall voted "Yea," or even

been absent, the proposal would have
passed.

Gun Control. The record seems to

indicate that Congressman Udall has,

on various occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the impor-

tant issue of gun control. U.S. News

& World Report for August 18, 1975,

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in fnvor of gun control." Time maga-

zine for August 15. 1976, reported:

"Just two weeks ago, he IUdallI told a

liberal Harvard Law School audience

that he was against gun control." On

• the other hand, in an August 7, 1976,

letter to a constituent. Udall men-

. tioned a "compromise gun control bill"

which had his "support" as it would,

I among other things, "outlaw the fu-

A ture mnunutctire and sale of non-

h sporting, concealbile handguns." But

. again, on June 27. 1979, Udall wrote to

1he Review Of lhe JiWS, ilvt 2, 1980

a constituent: "As I'm sure you know,I'm opposed to the enactment of any

legislation having to do with control or

registration of firearms."
One thing is certain. On July 24,

1968, Udail Yoted for that year's gun

control bill which, among other things,

prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

same day, he voted against an amend-

ment to the bill which would at least

have exempted shotgun, rifle, and .22-

caliber rim-fire ammunition from the

measure's severe restrictions.
Legal Aid For Homosexuals. On

June 27, 1977, during consideration of

the year's Legal Services Corporation

funding bill, an amendment was of-

fered to prohibit tax-financed legal

assistance in cases arising out of dis-

putes over the issue of homosexuality
or gay rights. It passed by a margin of

230 to 133. Congressman Udall voted

to spend your tax dollars to hire law-

yers for the militant homosexuals.
Social Security Earnings Limi-

tation. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may earn iip to $3,0WO without having

their Socinl Security checks penalized.

But additional income requires the loss

of a dollar of Social Security for

every two dollars earned - an uncon-

scionnble "tax" rate of 50 percent.

This unjnstified federal "string" at-

tacheri to !he return of payrcil "con-

trihutions" made during their working

lifetime prescures many elderly into

total retirement %%lien they would
prefer to keep working part-time, and

when sich activity could enlinnce their

.physicel and emotional well-being.

The Ieiew 01The NIWS, July 2, 1980
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Yet, on October 27, 1977, Morris Udallvoted against an amendment to raise
the ceiling on the earnings limitation
gradually over a four-year period, and

abolish it outright in 1982.
internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism
and subversion is adequate intelli.
gence on the plans and moves of thugs
who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit.

tle effective counter.subversive intel-
ligence work is being conducted in the
United States today thanks to "Liber.
als" in Congress and the courts who

have closed our intelligence units ca.
pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in re.

cent years includes the Subversive Activ-

ities Control Board, the Internal Secu-
rity Division of the Justice Depart-
ment, the House Committee on Inter-
nal Security (H.C.I.S.), and the Sen.

ate Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressman Udall has done his part
in this pruning operation. For in.
stance, on May 18, 1972, he voted to
strip the Subversive Activities Con.

trol Board of its entire year's funding.
Then, on January 14, 1975, he voted
for the House Rules which abolished
the House Committee on Internal Se-

curity. And on at least three occasions
(March 29, 1976, March 9, 1977, and

March 13, 1978) he voted against at-
tempts to have the House Judiciary
Committee earmark part of its annual

appropriation for the internal security

functions it was to carry out following

abolition of the H.C.I.S.
National Speed Limit. The setting

of speed limits within the various
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tring to do are energy shortages, ever

higher fuel prices, and dependence on
foreign pirates. x

Congressman Udall also voted, on

November 29. 1979, to impose a mora-
torium on the construction of new
nuclear power plants, despite the pub-
lic record which shows that nuclear
power is by far our safest, most
abundant, and least expensive large-
scale energy source. When this nucle-

ar-ban failed, Udall introduced his

own version on January 31. 1980, call-
ing for a three-year moratorium. He

acknowledges that it stands little
chance of passage but he wants to be
on record to keep the support coming
from his radical no-nukes friends.

This is not to say that Udall opposes

all forms of energy' production. When
it comes to the so-called "alternative"
sources (solar, wind. etc.), he has de-

clared: "We ought to fund every nutty
scientist out there trying to solve the
problem." Now if Mo Udall were pay.
ing for all of this himself we would

not complain. But he is taxing us to

fund his "nutty" friends. Enough is
enough.

On June 3, 1977, Congressman
Udall voted to establish the Depart-
ment nf Energy. an incredible bu-
reaucracy' which has not produced so
much as a drop of oil, has curbed
energy production through its regula-
tion and paperwork requirements. and

ncv eni.pinys over 23,010 energycrats
at a cost to taxpayers exceeding $12
billion yearly. That is more than the
COmbined annual profits of the/seven
larestoil cvmranies. You pay for it.

Tiomn FAR from exhaustive, this
sampling from Morris Udall's record
establishes that the Congressman has
consistently used his considerable in-
fluence and seniority on the side of
bigger government, more regulation,
higher taxes, expanding inflation, and
a depleted national defense. Seniority
is a significant factor in a candidate's
appeal to voters. Congress operates
under the seniority system; and, when
the power and influence which ac-
company longevity are used to main-
tain cur basic political institutions and
the Free Enterprise economic system,
they become an asset to both the state
and nation. But, when used for con-
trary purposes, they become serious
liabilities to all concerned.

In a newsletter published in Janu.
ary of this year, Representative Udall
asserted: "There is one thing worse
than overlooking an error - and that is
finding it but failing to correct it."
Will voters in the Second District of
Arizona take such counsel to heart? If
so, one result could be a move to cor-
rect what many now perceive as the
error of keeping in office a Con-
gressman whose radical views and
votes have been a hindrance both to
Arizona and the nation.

Congressional mtuarterl) for Febru-
ary 23, 1990, obszerved: "Ironically,
Democratic Rep. Morris K. Udall's
electoral strength haq declined as his
influence in Co:greys has groWn." It is
not ironic at all. The people are catch-
ing on. The final curtain for the con-
gressional phase of Morris Udall's ca.
reer is about to fll. X II
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ABOUT THIS BOOKLET...

Representative Morris Udall - Why Ar-
zona's Far Left Congressman Is Now' In
Deep Trouble, by Robert W. Lee, originally
appeared in the July 2, 1980 the REVIEW
OF THE NEWS.

A one-year subscription [52 issues] is
twenty dollars; eleven dollars for six
months; and six dollars for three months.
Subscriptions may be ordered directly from:
the REVIEW OF THE NEWS, Belmont,
Massachusetts 02178.

Additional reprints of this copyrighted
article are available at the following prices:

Less than 100 . ........ &.... five for $1.00
100-499 copies ......... 18 cents each
500-999 copies .......... 15 cents each
1,000 or more copies ....... 12 cents each

order from: Committee for the Record
6401 N. Val Dosta Drive
Tucson, Arizona 85718
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

MEMORANDUM TO:

FROM:

DATE:

SUBJECT:

CHARLES STEELE

MARJORIE W. EMMONS/JODY CUSTER2y

JUNE 3, 1981

SUBPOENAS REGARDING MUR 1279

The attached subpoenas regarding MUR 1279, which

were Commission approved in Executive Session on May 27,

1981, by a vote of 6-0, have been signed and sealed this

date.

Attachments:
Subpoenas (2)

Review of the News, Edward Ahrens

0
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BEFE 1HE FEERAL ELECI'0Q COMMISSIN

In the Matter of )
) NM 1279

Qomittee for the 1ecord

ICA.TIQ4

I, Lena L. Stafford, ,~oording Secretary for the !lrderal

Election ommission's Executive Session on Hay 27, 1981, do hereby

certify that the Qomission decided in a vote of 6-0 to issue

su-oenas to Ed Ahrens and the HWIA CF THE NEWS with regard to

MR 1279.

Cmuissioners Aikens, Harris, 1arr, Reiche, 7'lmson, and

Tiernan voted affinatively in this matter.

Attest:

W: Secrta/



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

MEMORANDUM TO: CHARLES STEELE

FROM: MARJORIE W.* EMMONS /JODY CUSTER
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY TO THE COMMISSION

DATE: MAY 14, 1981

SUBJECT: ADDITIONAL OBJECTION - MUR 1279 First General
Counsel's Report, dated 5-12-81; Received in
OCS, 5-12-81, 4:59

You were notified previously of an objection by

Commissioner Thomson.

Commissioner Aikens submitted an additional objection

at 5:37, May 13, 1981.

This matter will be discussed in executive sessicn

on Wednesday, May 27, 1981.



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

MEMORANDUM TO: CHARLES STEELE

FROM:

DATE:

SUBJECT:

-VI

MARJORIE W. EMMONS./JODY CUSTER

MAY 13, 1981

OBJECTION - MUR 1279 First General Counsel's
Report, dated 5-12-81; Received in OCS,
5-12-81, 4:59

The above-named document was circulated on a 48

hour vote basis at 11:00, May 13, 1981.

Comissioner Thomson submitted an objection at 3:18,

May 13, 1981.

This matter will be placed on the Executive Session

Agenda for Wednesday, May 27, 1981.



Nay 12, 1981

4M3360NDUM TO: Marjorie W. ns

FROM: Elissa T. Goar

SUDB.T: MUR 1279

Please have the attached First CC Report distributed

to the Commission on a 48 hour tally basis. Thank you.

C-



DURA ELECTION COMMISSIO!
K Street, N.W.

hngton, D.C. 20463

SENSITIVE FIRST GENERAL COUNSEL'S REPORT

DATE AND TIME OF TRANSMITTAL
BY OGC TO THE COMMISSION: -5-/*S4

1R t7 -0I El V,_

COMV-kl k;x

8I MAy 1Z P 4: 59
MUR 1279
DATE COMPLAINT RECEIVED
BY OGC: August 22, 1980
STAFF MEMBER: Dolores Pesce

COMPLAINANT'S NAME: Udall for Congress Committee 1980

RESPONDENT'S NAME: Committee for the Record

RELEVANT STATUTE: 2 U.S.C. S 433, S 434, S 441d, S 434(c);
11 C.F.R. 5 110.11, S 109.3, S 109.2,
S 100.5(g)(2), and S 100.6(a)

INTERNAL REPORTS CHECKED: FEC Index of Registered Committees

FEDERAL AGENCIES CHECKED: None

SUMMARY OF ALLEGATIONS

oD The Udall for Congress Committee 1980 filed a complaint (At-
tachment 1) dated August 19, 1980, alleging that Committee for

T the Record violated the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971,
as amended (the "Act"). Specifically, the complainant alleges
that Committee for the Record made expenditures for two com-
munications which expressly advocate the defeat of Morris K. Udall
and would be in violation of 1) 2 U.S.C. S 441d and 11 C.F.R.
S 110.11 and S 109.3 for failing to include a statement on the
communications as to whether or not they were authorized by any
candidate, and who paid for them; and 2) 2 U.S.C. S 434(c) and 11
C.F.R. S 109.2 for failing to report the costs of these communica-
tions as independent expenditures. The complainant also alleges
that Committee for the Record may be an affiliated or connected
organization of the John Birch Society pursuant to 11 C.F.R.
S 100.5(g)(2) or S 100.6(a).

FACTUAL AND LEGAL ANALYSIS

The two communications (Exhibits A and B of Attachment 1)
which the complainant states "as a whole expressly advocate the
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defeat of Morris K. U~dall" were distributed as a package to
residents of the Second Congressional District in Arizona.
Exhibit A is a cover letter urging readers to consider the voting
record of Congressman Udall as presented in the enclosed reprint
of an article which appeared in the July 2, 1980 edition of
THE REVIEW OF THE NEWS (Exhibit B). While the letter identi-
fies the person or organization responsible for its preparation
only in the signature "A TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR#" the reprint concludes
with a notice that additional copies may be ordered from Committee
for the Record. The distribution date of the package is not iden-
tified by the complainant, but can be estimated as between July 2,
the date of the article, and August 19, the date of complaint.

The complainant hinges its allegations as to FECA violations
on finding that Exhibits A and B expressly advocate the defeat of
Morris Udall. However, regardless of whether the communications
expressly advocate the defeat of Morris Udall# they do appear to
be for the purpose of influencing a federal election, and as
such, there is reason to believe that the respondent violated
2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing to register as a political committee
and S 434 for failing to file financial reports.

The Act, at S 431(9)(A)v defines an expenditure as:

N any purchase, payment, distribution, loan,
advance, or deposit, or gift of money or
anything of value, made by any person 'for

o the purpose of influencing an election
for Federal office; (emphasis added)

In view of the facts that the package was distributed between
C three and four months prior to the November 1980 election, that

it was distributed to residents of the Congressional District
in which Mr. Udall was a candidate, and that it urged the act of

co voting, implicitly against Udall's re-election, it seems clear
that the purpose of distribution was "to influence a Federal
election." As such, printing and distribution costs would be
"expenditures" under the Act.

There is no evidence in the complaint as to the amount of
money spent on these commnications. The expenditures, as other
than "independent", would only be subject to Commission reporting
if they total in excess of $1,000. The $1,000 expenditure
threshold arises in context of the Act's definition of a political
committee at S 431(4)(A): a political committee is an entity
which "receives contributions aggregating in excess of $1,000
during a calendar year or which makes expenditures aggregating in
excess of $1,000 during a calendar year." If the $1,000 thres-
hold is met, the respondent would be in violation of S 433 for
failure to register as a political committee, and S 434 for
failure to report expenditures.
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The identity of the respondent has remained unclear to date.
As noted earlier, the article reprint concludes with a notice
that additional copies may be ordered from Committee for the
Record. The committee's name is followed by the address:
6401 N. Val Dosta Drive, Tucson, Arizona 85718. The complain-
ant identified this address as the residence of Ed Ahrens, and
it is in care of him that the Commission's notification of
complaint letter to Committee for the Record is addressed.

Mr. Ahrens has submitted a response dated September 15, 1980
(Attachment 2) in which he denies any connection with Committee
for the Record and states that his address was used on the article
reprint without his permission. Mr. Ahrens' response is on his
own behalf and not for Committee for the Record. The Office of
General Counsel has not been able to serve Committee for the
Record with the complaint, as the telephone company holds no
listing for it, and it is not registered either with the corporate
division of the Secretary of State office or the State Election
Commission in Arizona.

In spite of the impasse reached in identifying and serving
a respondent, the office of General Counsel is of the opinion
that the Commission should continue its investigation of this
matter. As concluded above, printing and distribution costs

N for Exhibits A-B are "expenditures" under the FECA, which, if
they aggregate in excess of $1,000, would make the respondent
subject to S 433 registering and S 434 reporting requirements as

o a political committee. The complainant provides no information
on the targets of distribution other than "to Second Congression-
al District of Arizona residents." Since that District numbers
659,077 residents, it would be reasonable to assume that expendi-
tures for printing and distribution could exceed $1,000. For
the purpose of developing the facts in regard to expenditure
amounts, the office of General Counsel recommends that the Comn-
mission find reason to believe that Committee for the Record
violated S 433 for failing to register as a political committee
and S 434 for failing to file required reports with the FEC.
The General Counsel also recommends that the Commission issue
to Mr. Ahrens and to the John Birch Society a subpoena to produce
documents and an order to answer interrogatories. (The complain-
ant alleged that REVIEW OF THE NEWS, in which the article
originally appeared, is a publication of the John Birch Society.)

RECOMMENDATIONS

1. Find reason to believe that Committee for the Record
violated 2 U.S.C. S 433 for failing to register as a political
committee and 2 U.S.C. S 434 for failing to file required reports
with the FEC.



-.4-

2. Issue to Ed Ahrens an order to answer interrogatories
and a subpoena to produce documents.

3. Issue to the John Birch Society an order to answer
interrogatories and a subpoena to produce documents.

Attachments

1. Complaint
2. Response from Ed Ahrens
3. Letter with subpoena and order and questions to Ed Ahrens
4. Letter with subpoena and order and questions to the

N John Birch Society
5. Authorizations to Issue Subpoenas/orders
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMMITTEE 1980, )
)

Complainant, )

and
)

COMMITTEE FOR THE RECORD, )
)Respondent. )

COMML
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1. Federal election laws, as they relate to independent

expenditures, require any person expressly advocating defeat

of a clearly identified candidate to, among other things:

a) make reports as required by the law, and b) in the

case of written materials, to clearly and conspicuously state

that the communication is not authorized by any candidate,

and c) to state, in the case of a political committee

required to register with the Federal Election Commission,

and/or to state on any publication, the name of any affiliated

or connected organizations. (See Federal Election Commission

Regulations §102.1, §109.2(b)(2), §109.2 and §109.4).

2. The Complainant is Udall for Congress Committee 1980,

2547 East Broadway, Tucson, Arizona, 85716.

Telephone number (602) 327-4987. Martin Bacal, Chairman.

3. The acts complained of arise from printing and distribution

of the attached exhibits, as a package, to Second Congressional

District of Arizona residents which exhibits taken as a whole

expressly advocate the defeat of Morris K. Udall and do not

contain any disclaimer, and further one of the two pieces of

literature contains no name of a person or organization



1 responsible therefor. In addition, no affiliation of

2 Committee for the Record with any other organization is

3 reflected on the literature except that Complainant believes,

4 and therefore alleges that the "Review of the News" is a

5 publication of the John Birch Society and that the Committee

6 for the Record, with its operations address being that of

7 the residence of Ed Ahrens, 6401 North Val Dosta Drive, Tucson,

8 Arizona, 85718, is, or may be, an affiliated organization

9 of the John Birch Society.

'10 4. Attached are exhibits documenting the allegations of the

11J. Complaint.

12 15. This Complaint is being filed *on behalf of Morris K. Udall,

13 Second Congressional District of Arizona and with the

14 authorization of Morris K. Udall, candidate for Congress

15j from the Second Congressi onal District of Arizona.

16 WHEREFORE, Complainant prays:

17 1. T hat the Federal Election Commission take jurisdiction

18 of this Complaint;

19 2. That the Federal Election Commission make an investigation

20 of the Committee for the Record, 6401 North Val Dosta

2.1 Drive, Tucson, Arizona;

22 3. That action be taken pursuant to the investigation of

23 the Complaint, including Civil proceedings against the

24 Committee for the Record, as deemed appropriate by the

25 Federal Election Commission.

26 DATED this day of t6/ F, 1980.

27 UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMMITTEE 1980

28

29 BY _ _ _ __ _
MARTIN BACAL, Chairman

30 2547 East Broadway
Tucson, Arizona 85716

31 Telephone: (602) 327-4987
--2
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STATE OF ARIZONA )
ss.

County of Pima )

MARTIN BACAL, being first duly sworn, upon oath deposes .

and says: -

That hetis the Chairman of the Udall for Congress

Committee 1980;

That as such Chairman he is authorized to execute the

foregoing Complaint on behalf of Morris K. Udall;

That he has read the foregoing Complaint and is familiar

with the statements made therein;

That the statements are true and correct to the best of

his knowledge, information and belief, and as to those matters,

he believes them to be true.

MARTIN BACAL

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this L day of

___________ ,_ 1980, by MARTIN BACAL, Chairman, Udall

for Congress Committee 1980.

NmRY PUnLIC

My Commission Expires:

673-,
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DEAR NEIGHBOR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,
Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared In
the July 2, 1980 edition of "The Review of the News",giving Some background and voting information ofArizona Congressman Morris K. Udall.
This is being left at Your home by a local group ofcitizens concerned with higher and higher taxes, more
and more government controls and regulation and less
and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this reprintand decide for yourself if Your hard earned money is
belng spent Wisely through the voting privilege youallow Congres s Udall as Your Representative
Cof tese isues ndAllsw

es and votes were taken directly from the
Records and are Public information,

If you should question the wisdom and directionCongressman 
Udall has taken on any of these Issues,

you'll have the oPportunity to let him know and make
a change at the Polls on November 4.
You owe it to yourself to be informedl
Thank you for your tlme and Please Vote your decision
November 4, 19801

A TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR,

P.S. If you want additional copies, Please see-the
inside back page of the reprint-article.

EXHq,61r. ro Co,"PLA,/ T

Vs.

Corn ,n rrg FO TIE Er.s
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Why Arizona's
Far Left

Congressman
Is Now In

Deep Trouble

by RobertIW. Lee

0 TS YFAR more than a half-dozen
"Liberal" Senators are running scared,
as are more than a score of their
counterparts in the House. Among the

latter is Representative Morris Udall
(D.-Arizona), the 10-term "Liberal"
who could at one time count on 70
percent support at the polls, yet

squeaked by with a mere 52.5 percent
in 1978. This year, Congressman Udall

The Review Of4Th. IWS, July 2, 1980
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is in especially deep trouble as voters
in the Second District of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him ac-
countable for the significant contri-
bution he has made to double-digit
inflation, higher taxes, oppressive
federal regulation, and an America-
last foreign policy.

Morris King Udall was born June

15, 1922, in St. Johns, Arizona, a ham-

2.
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let settled by his Mormon forebears.
While Udall continues formally to list
his religious affiliation as "Mormon,"
he broke with the Church over a doc.
trinal matter in his twenties and has
publicly declared that he has "not
found a need 6r organized religion
in my adult life." Udall was divorced
from his wife after six children in
1965 and then married a member of
his Capitol Hill staff.

Morris Udall's brother Stewart
*ered three terms in Congress before

being selected by President John F.
I') Kennedy in 1961 to be Secretary of the
e"\ Interior. That May. Morris was elected
" Congress in a special election to fill

"his brother's seat. The new Congress.
man first displayed a Conservative
bent. proposing to put government on
a "pay as you go" basis and to cut the
National Debt by a billion dollars an.
nually. He even observed that "No
self-respecting school district would
operate the way the Federal Govern.
ment does." Soon, however, he began
to lose contact with his Arizona con-

'r stituents and became a leader in the
"Liberal" Study Group and floor whip

Awor President Lyndon Johnson's
WGreat Society" spending schemes.

Udall's legislative assignments in-
clude the Interior and Insular Affairs

COCommittee, where he has used his in-
fluence as Chairman to promote con-
troversial "land use" and strip-mining
legislation, the economically destruc-
tive Alaska lands lockup, and other
extreme measures which have helped
to worsen the energy crisis in the name
of environmentalism.

In October, 1967, having earlier
helped commit our fighting men to the
Vietnarh War by vigorously supporting
the Johnson Administration's policy
there, he switched to the dove side of
the issue and thereafter followed the
themes of Senator George McGovern
and Jane Fonda. In 1969, Udall chal.
lenged veteran House Speaker John
McCormack (D. -Massachusetts) for
the Speaker's post. It was the first
time in a century that a sitting Speak-
er had been challenged, and Udall was
handed a sound secret-ballot thrashing
by a vote of 178 to 58. Undaunted, he
sought the post of House Majority
Leader in 1971, but was decisively
trounced by the late Representative
Hale Boggs (D.-Louisiana). After the
vote, Udall lamented: "One more loss,
and I'm Harold Stassen." In 1976, that
additional loss followed in the wake
of an attempt to become President
when, as the leading hope of the Far
Left group which had backed George
McGovern's candidacy in 1972, he was
overwhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published in the Arizona
Daily Star on December 12, 1979, Rep-
resentative Udall asserted: "My voting
record is a fair subject of debate. It's
an open book and it's public record. All
I ask is that it be presented accurate-
ly." Which seems fair enough. So let
us accurately review some of the votes
cast by this Congressman on selected
issues of importance.

Abortion. Representative Udall's
votes on the life-and-death issue of
abortion have consistently favored
liberalization of federal abortion pol.
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ic. On May 29, 1974, for example, the
House passed an amendment to that
year's Community Services Act to bar
community action programs from us-
ing family planning assistance funds
for medical aid or supplies in abortion

.cases. Udall voted to fund the abor-
tionists.

On June 17, 1977, and again on
August 9, 1978, Mo Udall voted
against amendments to bar federal
funding of abortions except where the
life of the mother would be endan-
gered should the baby be carried to
term. On many other occasions be.
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro-
visions to allow federal funding of
abortions when two doctors can be
found to "certify" it is necessary to
protect the mother's "health," or
where the infanticide is deemed
"medically necessary," etc. Those
vague provisions are supported by the
abortionists as a blank check for abor-
tion on demand.*

On July 11, 1979, an amendment to
the hill establishing a federal De-
partment of Education was approved

*On April 25, 1974. the House approved an
amendment to bar the National Science
Foundation from performing any research
using five human fetuses outside the wVml)
except to save the life of the fetus. To his
credit. Udall voted for the amendrtent.
But it is interesting to note that. earlier in
the day. he had voted for a modifying
privkiin which would have alloed live.
fetus re.earch "to carry out the duties and
respinsihilitios of the medical profvsion."
i wn,; another open-ended. ambiguous
standard 'Ahich would have cleared the way
Ifr u~ing live prenatal humans as guinea
p Fortunately, it was rejected.
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to prohibit the Department from pro-
viding facilities to institutions of
higher education that use mandatory
student fees to pay for abortions (ex-
cept to save the mother's life). Udall
voted with the abortionists. And, on
December 6, 1979, the House approved
an amendment to prohibit Medicaid
payments for all abortions except
those to save the mother. Again, Udall
voted "Nay." (Indeed, on December
I1, 1979, he even voted against an
attempt to add to a Child Health bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraceptives could be dis-
pensed under the act to minors.)

Given his record, it is little wonder
that Congressman Udall is strongly
opposed by those associated with the
right-to-life movement.

Friends And Foes. An interesting
aspect of Morris Udall's voting record is
its inclination to place roadblocks in
the paths of America's friends while
assisting her enemies. Regarding the
former, for example, Representative
Udall has voted to-

o Denounce the Government of
friendly, anti-Communist South Af.
rica (October 31, 1977) and prohibit
Export-Import Bank participation in
luan transactions with South Africa
(June 2, 1978). He even voted against
an amendment to allow the Export-
Import Bank to deal with South Af-
rica as long as the Exirn Bank was also
extending (or was authorized to ex.
tend) credit to Communist countries
(June 1, 1978).

0 Delel~e military training funds
for anti-Communist Chile and bar the

-I



use of funds for military credit sales
to that nation (December 11, 1973),
and prohibit military assistance (in-
eluding cash sales of weapons) to anti-
Communist Chile (March 3, 1976).

0 Approve an adhendment barring
the sale of jet fighter planes to Na-
tionalist China (December 20, 1968).

9 Repeal the Byrd Amendment
which allowed importation of chrome

from anti.Communist Rhodesia
rh 4. 1977). Udall thus helped

#or-e the U.S. into compliance with
Oe immoral, double-standard U.N.
boycott of Rhodesia. Indeed, he even

lYPnt so far as to support the giving of
U.S. aid to the nations bordering Rho-

e ia which were working, through ter-
J riqm and guerrilla warfare, to liqui-

ate Salisbury's pro-Western Govern-
c1nent (June 22. 1977). These Udall-

acked pressures eventually helped
turn Rhodesia (now called Zimbabwe)

ver to the regime led by Marxist ter-
,orist Robert Mugabe.

In contrast to this treatment of pro-
: ,4estern Governments, consider Con-

gressman Udall's votes to:% Kill an amendment to prohibit
use of Commerce Department

funds for conducting trade with Com-
munist Cuba (lune 14. 1978) and to
kill another amendment to prohibit
the use of foreign-aid funds from
being used for any form of trade or
assistance to Communist Cuba (June
23, 1977).

9 Defeat an amendment to prohib-
it the use of any funds in a State
Department authorization bill for
reparations or aid to the assassins in

Communist Vietnam (May 4, 1977).
0 Kill ap amendment to prohibit

international financial institutions
from using U.S. funds for aiding the
brutal Communist regimes in Cuba,
Laos, or Vietnam (April 6, 1977).

0 Approve legislation designed to
ease controls on the export of non-
strategic goods to Communist nations
at the height of the Vietnam War
(December 10, 1969).

0 Defeat an amendment to prohib-
it the use of Export-Import Bank
funds to extend credit to Communist
countries (December 11, 1973).

* Thwart an amendment to prohib-
it foreign-aid funds from being sent
indirectly (through multilateral lend-
ing institutions to which we contrib-
ute, such as the World Bank), as well
as directly, to the dictatorships of
Uganda, Cambodia, Laos, or Vietnam
(August 3,.1978).

* Scotch an amendment to prohibit
any aid to Nicaragua without prior
congressional approval, thus allowing
the President unilaterally to aid the
Communist regime which now controls
that country (September 6, 1979).

9 Approve the bill granting lucra-
tive Most Favored Nation trading
status to Red China (January 24,
1930).

o Kill an amendment to prohibit
the use of Commodi(' Credit Corpora-
tion funds to finance or guarantee the
sale of wheat or feed grains, to the
Soviet Union and fled China (July 10,
1973 1.

There are many more examples. but
these few will suffice to illustrote
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Congiessman Udall's apparent fixa-
tion with undermining anti-Commu-
nist Governments while building up
those run by Marxists.

O.S.H.A. The Occupational Safe-
ty and Health Administration
(O.S.H.A.) is one of the most oppres.
sive of federal regulatory agencies. It
has spawned a huge, expensive bu-
reaucracy to harass employers and im-
pose many millions in additional costs
on consumers and taxpayers - all to
achieve a statistically insignificant
impact on the safety record of Ameri-
can industry. On November 21, 1970,
Morris Udall voted for the biLl that
established O.S.H.A. Thereafter, he
consistently opposed attempts to re-
duce O.S.H.A.'s multimillion-dollar
annual budgets. as on June 27, 1979,
when he voted against an attempt to
cut a modest $10.3 million from the
agency's $181,520,000 budget for the
Fiscal 1980.

Even attempts to relieve small op-
erations from O.S.H.A.'s oppressive
scrutiny have been opposed by the
Congressman. On June 15, 1972, he
voted against exempting from
O.S.H.A. compliance those firms ent-
ploving 25 or fewer persons. And on
.tine 24, 1976. he went on record op-

posing a move to ban first-instance
O.S.H.A. citntions against businesses
employing 10 or fewer personi.

Federal Debt. In 1967, the official
federal d-bt limit stood at a "mere"
$330 billion. As we write, it is perched
at an astronomical $879 billion (over
$,901 1ir every man, woman, and
cbild in the nation). On more than two
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dozen occasions during the intervening
years, Congressman Udall has voted to
increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the
deficit spending which is responsible
for inflating our money supply and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced Budgets. While voting to
increase the National Debt, Repre-
sentative Udail also voted at least
eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amendments that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud-
gets. On August 16, 1978, for instance,
he opposed a move to balance Fiscal
1979 outiays and revenues at $464.1
billion. Moments later, he voted in-
stead for a Resolution setting outlays
at $489.8 billion, revenues at $450 bil-
lion. with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is
the stuff of which raging inflation is
made . . . and you pay for it.

School Prayer. Polls indicate that
a large majority of Americans favor
permitting voluntary prayer in govern-
ment schools, a practice banned 18
years ago by a Supreme Court bent on
supplanting our religious heritage with
Secular Humanism. On November 8,
1971. Morris Udnll voted against a
proposed Constitutional Amendment
to allow persons in public buildings to
participate in voiuntary prayer. And,
on -June 11. 1979, he voted against an
amendment to permit, as a purpose of
the new, Department of Education,
daily opportunities for voluntary
prayer and meditation in government
scilo u s.

Forced Busing. The compulsory
busing of schoolchiidren for racist

S
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purposes is opposed by the vast major-
ity of Americans of all races, yet it is
still being used to disrupt the educa-

tional process in many areas of the
country. Morris Udall has consistently
voted against attempts to curb forced
busing. Even during the height of the
1973 petroleum crisis, while feigning
concern about our dwindling supplies
of oil. he voted against an amendment
which sought to conserve energy by

banning the allocation of petroleum
for busing of students to schools far.

ther than the one nearest to their
homes. And, on July 24, 1979, Mr.
Udall voted against a proposed Consti-
tutional Amendment to prohibit com-
pelling students to attend a school
other than the one nearest their home
to achieve racial objectives.

Panama Canal. Udall's votes on
the important Panama Canal issue
were consistently in favor of surren-

dering U.S. ownership and control over
that vital American waterway. As he

explained to a constituent in a letter
dated October 20. 1978, "I approved of

Senate action on the treaties to return
control of the Canal and Zone to Pan-
ama . . . . I plan to support imple-

menting legislation when it reaches the

floor of the House."
As early as June 26, 1975, the Con-

gressman opposed an amendment in-

tended to prohibit the State Depart-

ment from using funds from its year-
ly appropriation for negotiations to

relinquish U.S. rights in the Canal

Zone. On June 1R, 1976. he voted

against another amendment which

would have assur-d that any new Pan-

ara Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of the

United States in the Zone. On May 31,

1978, he helped scuttle an amendment

to prohibit State Department funds

from being used to implement the

Panama Canal sellout treaties without

specific congressional approval. And,

on September 26, 1979, he voted for

the implementing legislation to give

away our Panama Canal.
Numerous other Udall votes op-

posed moves to limit U.S. aid and

assistance to Panama's pro.Marxist

regime, as on May 11, 1978, when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back U.S. foreign aid to Panama was

defeated on a 187 to 187 tie vote. Had

Morris Udall voted "Yea," or even

been absent, the proposal would have

passed.
Gun Control, The record seems to

indicate that Congressman Udall has,

on various occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the impor-

tant issue of gun control. U.S. News

& World Report for August 18, 1975,

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gun control." Time maga-

zine for August 15, 1976, reported:

"Just two weeks ago, he [Udall! told a

liberal Harvard Law School audience

that he was against gun control." On

the other hand. in an August 7, 1976,

letter to a constituent, Udall men-

tioned a "compromise gun control bill"

which had his "support" as it would,

among other things, "outlaw the fu-

t ture manufacture and sale of non-

sporting, conccalable handguns." But

. again, on June 27. 1979, Udall wrote to

a constituent: "As I'm sure you know,
I'm opposed to the enactment of any

legislation having to do with control or

registration of firearms."
One thing is certain. On July 24,

1968, Udall.oted for that year's gun

control bill which, among other things,

prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

same day, he voted against an amend-

rnent to the bill which would at least

have exempted shotgun. rifle, and .22-

caliber rim-fire ammunition from the

measure's severe restrictions.
Legal Aid For Homosexuals. On

June 27, 1977. during consideration of

the year's Legal Services Corporation

funding bill, an amendment was of-

fered to prohibit tax-financed legal

assistance in cases arising out of dis-

putes over the issue of homosexuality

or gay rights. It passed by a margin of

230 to 1.13. Congressman Udall voted

to spend your tax dollars to hire law.

yers for the militant homosexuals.
Social Security Earnings Linti-

tation. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may earn up to $3,000 without having

their Social Security checks penalized.

But additional income requires the loss

of a dollar of Social Security for

every two dollars earned - an uncon-

scionable "tax" rate of 50 percent.

This unjustified federal "string" at-

tached to the return of payroll "con-

trihutions" made during their working

lifetirne pre .-ures nany elderly into

total retirement when they weuld

prcfer to keep wcrking part-time, anid

when such activity cn-ld enhance their

.physical and emotiona; well-being.
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Yet, on October 27, 1977, Morris Udellvoted against an amendment to raise
the ceiling on the earnings limitation
gradually over a four.year period, and

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism

and subversion is adequate intelli-

gence on the plans and moves of thugs
who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit-

tle effective counter-subversive intel.

ligence work is being conducted in the

United States today thanks to "Liber-

als" in Congress and the courts who

have closed our intelligence units ca-
pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in re-

cent yea's includes the Subversive Activ-

ities Control Board, the Internal Secu-

rity Division of the Justice Depart-

ment, the House Committee on Inter-

nal Security (H.C.I.S.), and the Sen-

ate Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressman Udall has donehis part

in this pruning operation. For in-

stance, on May 18, 1972, he voted to

strip the Subversive Activities Con-

trol Board of its entire year's funding.
Then, on January 14, 1975. he voted

for the House Rules which abolished

the House Committee on Internal Se-

curity. And on at least three occasions
(March 29, 1976, March 9, 1977, and

March 13, 1978) he voted against at-
tempts to have the House Judiciary

Committee earmark part of its annual

appropriation for the internal security

functions it was to carry out following

abolition of the H.C.I.S.
National Speed Limit. The setting

of speed limits within the various

I
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states is properly the responsibility of
state legislatures, which are in a far
better position than is Washington to
decide if a particular limit is ap.
propriate fjr mountainous or con-

gested areas, but outrageously incon-

gruous in miles-long open stretches of
modern highway. Unfortunately, the
federal government intervened to set a

uniform 55 m.p.h. limit in all states,
accompanied by typically extortionate
threats to cut federal highway funds
unless the limit is obeyed. On Decem-
ber 18, 1974, Congressman Udall voted
to impose the 55 m.p.h. restriction.

Consumer Protection Agency, et
at. Radicals making millions from the
so-called "consumer movement" have
labored since 1961 to establish a fed-

eral agency to propagate their one-

sided views at taxpayers' expense. At
first it was to be called the "Consumer
Protection Agency," then the "Agency
for Consumer Advocacy," and even-
tually the "Office of Consumer Rep-
resentation." The idea was to repre-
sent (some) consumers against produc-
ers before courts and federal agencies.
Among other things, it would do re-
search. suggest legislation to Congress,

publish propaganda tracts, and med-
dle in state and local government af-

fairs. In short, the majority of Ameri-
can consumers who favor less govern-

ment control of (and meddling in) the

economy would once again be compelled
to finance the radicals attacking Free
Enterprise. On at least three occasions
(October 14, 1971, April 3, 1974, and

February 8. 1978) Morris Udail voted
to establish this new bureaucracy.

Defense. Since 1970, spending on
inc me-security Welfare programs has
risen from 22 percent to over 33 percent
of the federal Budget. In contrast,
defense spending (the federal gov-
ernment's main function under the
Constitution) has plummeted from 40
percent to around 22 percent during
that time. Despite this disparity, Con-
gressman Udall voted for the notori-
ous "transfer amendment" on May 3,
1978, to surrender yet another $2.8
billion from the defense budget to
socialist domestic programs.

Despite the vast Soviet military
buildup, Mr. Udail has meanwhile
voted against construction of a fifth

CVN-71 nuclear aircraft carrier
(August 7, 1978), against the B-i
bomber that is sorely needed to replace
our antique fleet of B-52s (February
22, 1978), and against the Safeguard
antiballistic missile system (October 3,
1969 needed to protect our cities and
military bases from Soviet missiles.

Equal Rights Amendment. On

October 12. 1971, Congressman Udall
voted for the proposed Equal Rights
Amendment to the Constitution. Prior
to final passage, the House considered
an amendment intended to specify
that the E.R.A. would not affect
federal laws exempting women from
the draft, oe federal or state laws
promoting and protecting the health or
safety of women. Udall voted against
this, clearly preferring that women be
drafted with men for combat and that
the> lose special health and safety
protect ions.

When it became apparent that the
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controversial (and incredibly divisive)
E.R.A. would not be ratified within
the required seven-year time limit,
"Liberals" in Congress simply scrapped
the rules and extended the ratification
deadline by 39 months. The terms of
extension are blatantly unfair and vio-
late the Constitution. For example,

states which have ratified the E.R.A.
are not allowed to rescind their ratif-
ications during the extension period,
yet those which have already rejected
the Amendment may reverse them-
selves and approve it. Nevertheless,
Congressman Udall voted for the ex-
tension on August 15, 1978. Among
other things, it was a vote to draft
America's daughters, wives, and
mothers for military combat.

Taxes. Congressman Udall's phi-
losophy of taxation heavily empha-
sizes the transfer of ever increasing
quantities of money from private
pockets to government coffers. On
June 20, 1968, for instance, he voted
for President Johnson's surcharge
which added 10 percent to personal
and corporate income taxes. He also
voted to extend the surcharge under
President Nixon (August 7. 1969). On
June 11, 1975, he voted to uphold a

4 provision to impose an additional
fediral gasoline tax of up to 20 cents a
gallni whenever U.S, gas6line con-
sumption exceeds its 1973 level. On
August 4. 1977, he voted for an
amendment to increase the federal
gasoline tax by four cents to support
various programs and studies. And on
March 13. 1980, he voted for the so-

called Windfall Profits Tax (under
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which oil companies will collect taxes
from consumers) which will by 1990
transfer an additional $227 billion
from the private sector to the federal
bureaucracy.

Energy And Environment. Many
of the measures endorsed by Con-
gressman Udall in the areas of energy
and environment appear calculated to
deplete important energy resources
while expanding federal control over
the nation's land area. He has, for

example, been a chief sponsor of
land-use legislation to create compre-
hensive land-control schemes. Operat-
ing through the states, the federal gov-
ernment would control these by retain-
ing authority to decide how tax money
might be used. It represented a major
step toward federal control over all
land within the United States.

Representative Udall has also
sponsored a strip-mining bill that is a
wide-ranging land-use measure loaded
with costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extraction of badly needed coal.

And, the Congressman is chief
House sponsor of Alaska lands lockup
legislation which would freeze a great
many millions of acres of land in
Alaska as federal parks, wildlife ref-
uges, and other protected areas. The
result of the bill is to preclude or
seriously hinder development of Alas-
ka's abundant gas and oil. Representa-
tive Udall explains that he is afraid
that otherise we will "never see a
buffalo herd again" and "our grand-
chiidren will not be able to see a car-
imou herd." That is balderdash, and

the consequences of what Udall is

'4



trying to do are energy shortages, ever
higher fuel prices, and dependence on
foreign pirates. '

Congressman Udall also voted, on
November 29, 1979, to impose a mora-
torium on the construction of new
nuclear power plants, despite the pub-
lic record which shows that nuclear
power is by far our safest, most
abundant, and least expensive large-
scale energy source. When this nucle-
ar-ban failed, Udall introduced his
own version on January 31. 1980, call-
ing for a three-year moratorium. He

acknowledges that it stands little
chance of passage but he wants to be
on record to keep the support coming
from his radical no-nukes friends.

This is not to say that Udall opposes

all forms of energy production. When
it comes to the so-called "alternative"
sources (solar, wind, etc.), he has de-
clared! "We ought to fund every nutty
scientist out there trying to solve the

problem." Now if Mo Udall were pay-
ing for all of this himself we would
not complain. But he is taxing us to

fund his "nutty" friends. Enough is
enough.

On June 3. 1977, Congressman
Udall voted to establish the Depart-
ment of Energy, an incredible bu-
reaucracy which has not produced so
much as a drcp of oil, has curbed
energy production through its regulao-

lion and paperwork requirements, and
now employs over 23.000 energycrats
at a cost to taxpayers exceeding $12
billion yearly. That is more than the
combined annual profits of the seven
largest oil companies. You pay for it.

ThtOUGH FAR from exhaustive, this
sampling from Morris Udall's record
establishes that the Congressman has
consistently used his considerable in-
fluence and seniority on the side of
bigger government, more regulation,
higher taxes, expanding inflation, and
a depleted national defense. Seniority
is a significant factor in a candidate's
appeal to voters. Congress operates
under the seniority system; and, when
the power and influence which ac-

company longevity are used to main-
tain our basic political institutions and
the Free Enterprise economic system,
they become an asset to both the state
and nation. But, when used for con-
trary purposes, they become serious
liabilities to all concerned.

In a newsletter published in Janu-
ary of this year, Representative Udall
asserted: "There is one thing worse

than overlooking an error - and that is
finding it but failing to correct it."
Will voters in the Second District of

Arizona take such counsel to heart? If
so, one result could be a move to cor-

rect what many now perceive as the
error of keeping in office a Con-
gressman whose radical views and
votes have been a hindrance both to
Arizona and the nation.

Congressional Quarte,-y for Febru-
ary 23, 19S0, observed: "Ironically,
Democratic Rep. Morris K. Udall's
electoral strength has declined as his

influence in Congress has grown." It is
not ironic at all. Tle people are catch-
ing on. The final curtain for the con-

gressional phase of Morris Udall's ca-
reer is about to fall. a U

The Review Of The NEWS, July 2, 1910

ABOUT THIS BOOKLET...

Representative Morris Udall - Why Ari-

zona's Far Left Congressman Is Now In
Deep Trouble, by Robert W. Lee, originally
appeared in the July 2, 1980 the REVIEW
OF THE NEWS.

A one-year subscription [52 issues] is
twenty dollars; eleven dollars for six
months; and six dollars for three months.
Subscriptions may be ordered directly from:
the REVIEW OF THE NEWS, Belmont,
Massachusetts 02178.

Additional reprints of this copyrighted
article are available at the following prices:

Less than100.............. five for $1.00
100-499 copies8........... 8cents each
500-999 copies ............ 15 cents each
1,000 ornmore copies ... ,e.. 12 cents each

order friom: Committee for the Record
6401 N. Val Dosta Drive
Tucson, Arizona 85718
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EDWARD AHRENS N. Val Dosta Drive, T Arizona 8718

"j )_ Telephone." 02-299-9730 Septetbe 15, 1980 =.

o REC jE D rn
Federal Election Commission

SWashington, D. C. 20463
80SEP18 P12: 26 0.

Attention: Charles N. Steele, General Counsel SI
we

MUR 1279(80)

Gentlemen:

This response to your letter of August 25, 1980, is only on my own behalf.

It is in no way an answer for the Committee for the Record. The reason is

that I have no connection whatsoever with any such Committee.

Of all of the wild, irresponsible accusations made, where I may be

concerned, the only one that is true is that I reside at 6401 N. Val Dosta

Dr. This is the address appearing on the reprint of the article about

Congressman Udall. It is not being-used with my permission. I do not

know who is responsible for doing so.

I do aver, however, that the following are the true facts concerning

...myse If :

(-1. I am not a member of the Committee for the Record.

2. Its operations address is not that of my residence.
13. I never even heard of this Committee until some woman named Louise

"Bucky" Barr telephoned inquiring about it on August 18.

4. I never saw one of the reprints nor one of the cover letters until

August 25, when I received one from an anonymous Udall fan. (He liked

what he read about Udall's record, because he wrote that it showed him
why he should vote for Udall.)

5. I have never paid any dues to this Committee.
~6. I have never made any contribution to the Committee.

C7. I have never in any other way paid for the reprints or cover letter.

8. I have never distributed even one reprint in any manner.

n9. I have never had and do not now have a supply of these reprints at my

residence nor any other place else over which it might be construed that
co I have some control.

10. No meetings of any group calling itself the Committee for the Record, or

which might later have evolved into it, were ever held at my house.

11. If you can dream up any other alleged connections between me and this

complaint, the facts can only give negative answers: No, no way, no sir,

no how, not; or possibly more clearly -- nyet, nein.

Doesn't the Complainant have any responsibility to make certain that

his allegations (about me) have some connection with the truth before filing

the complaint? Is Morris K. Udall trying to get the taxpayers (via you

fellows) to pay for sorting out the truth (if any) and errors of his notions

about me and that separate entity, the Committee? (It seems in character.)

If you are going to pursue this matter with me, please send me a copy

of all laws, regulations, etc. applying, including those to which such laws,

regula-tions, etc. might refer in their body.

Very truly yours,

.4711%xamwri &~



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20463

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Edward Ahrens
6401 N. Val Dosta Drive
Tucson, Arizona 85718

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Ahrens:

The Federal Election Commission, established in April, 1975,

has the statutory duty of enforcing the Federal Election Campaign
Act of 1971, as amended, and Chapters 95 and 96 of Title 26
Internal Revenue Code of 1954. In connection with an investiga-
tion being conducted by the Commission, the attached order which
requires you to provide certain information has been issued.
The Commission does not consider you a respondent in this matter
at present; but rather as a witness only.

Since this information is being sought as part of an investi-
gation being conducted by the Commission, the confidentiality

0D provisions of 2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(12)(A) will apply. This section

of the Act prohibits the making public of any investigation
conducted by the Commission without the express written consent

C of the person with respect to whom the investigation is made.

You may consult with an attorney and have an attorney assist
00 you in the preparation of your responses to this subpoena and

order. However, it is required that you submit the information
under oath and that you do so within ten days of your receipt of
this subpoena and order.

If you have any questions direct them to Dolores Pesce, the
staff member handling this matter, at (202)523-5071.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

Enclosure
Subpoena & Order
Interrogatories

071T~W9w br 3



BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

)
)

Edward Ahrens ) MUR 1279
)
)
)

SUBPOENA TO PRODUCE DOCUMENTS
ORDER TO SUBMIT WRITTEN ANSWERS

Pursuant to 2 U.S.C. 5 437d(a)(1) and (3) and in furtherance

of its investigation in the above-captioned matter, the Federal

Elqction Commission hereby orders you to submit written answers

to the questions attached to this Order and Subpoenas you to

produce requested documents.

Such answers must be submitted under oath and must be for-

warded to the Commission within 10 days of your receipt of this

Order/Subpoena.
C:)

WHEREFORE, the Chairman of the Federal Election Commission

0 has hereunto set his hand on , 1981.

00

John Warren McGarry
Chairman

ATTEST:

Marjorie W. Emmons
Secretary to the Commission

Attachment
Interrogatories - 3 pages



INTERROGATORIES

Edward Ahrens

1. Please state your full name and address.

2. Please state your occupation and full name and address of
your employer.

The following questions relate to the cover letter and article
reprint submitted to you with the Commission's letter of August 25,
1980 and attached here as Exhibit A.

3. When did you first see a copy of the letter and article re-
print distributed by Committee for the Record?

4. Please explain the circumstances under which the letter and
reprint came to your attention. Please submit a copy of any
correspondence related to your obtaining these items.

5. Did you take any action once you were aware that your address-
was being used on the article reprint?

00 6. If the answer to (5) is yes, please explain the action taken,
including names of any individuals you contacted. Please
submit a copy of any correspondence involved in this action.

7. Do you know how Committee for the Record happened to use your
address as its mailing address? If so, please explain.

8. Are you aware if your address was used on any communication
by Committee for the Record other than the article reprint?

I,%



Edward Ahrens
interrogatories
Page Two

9. If the answer to (8) is yes, please explain how this informa-
tion came to your attention.

10. If the answer to (8) is yes, please describe the communica-
tion and provide a copy if possible.

The following questions relate to your September 15, 1980,
response to the Commission.

11. You state that on August 18 you received a call from Louise
"Bucky" Barr inquiring about Committee for the Record.

a. Had you any acquaintance with or knowledge of Ms. Barr
previous to this phone conversation?

b. If the answer to (a) is yes, please explain the cir-
cumstances under which your acquaintance with or
knowledge of Ms. Barr occurred.

c. What was the essence of Ms. Barr's inquiry about
Committee for the Record?

ed. What was your response to Ms. Barr's inquiry?

e. Did Ms. Barr's inquiry to you about Committee for
the Record stem from her having seen the article
reprint?

f. If the answer to Ce) is no, what did prompt her call
to you?

g. How did Ms. Barr obtain your name and phone number?

h. Did you take any action in response to this phone
call from Ms. Barr?

1. If the answer to (h) is yes, please explain the
action taken, including names of any individuals
you contacted. Please submit a copy of any cor-
respondence involved in this action.



Edward Ahrens
Interrogator ies
Page Three

j. Did you receive any further calls from Ms. Barr?

k. If the answer to (j) is yes, please give dates and
discuss the essence of the conversations.

1. Do you have Ms. Barr's telephone number and/or
address? If so, please list.

12. Did you receive any calls from other individuals with regard
to Committee for the Record?

13. If the answer to (12) is yes, please identify the individual(s)
and discuss the essence of the conversation(s). Also giV~e
dates of the calls.

14. Apart from your involvement as defined through the preceding
interrogatories, have you ever had any connection or as-
sociation with the entity called "Committee for the Record"?

15. If the answer to (14) is yes, please explain in detail.

16. Do you know anyone associated with Committee for the Record?
If so, please list their names and addresses.

17. Have you ever been contacted by anyone claiming to be as-
sociated with Committee for the Record?

18. If the answer to (17) is yes, please state when, the name of
the individual(s), and explain the nature and circumstance
of the contact(s).

19. Do you have an address for Committee for the Record? If so,
please list.



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

John Birch Society
12 W. Camelback Road
Phoenix, Arizona 85013

Re: MUR 1279

Dear Sir or Madam:

The Federal Election Commission, established in April, 1975,
has the statutory duty of enforcing the Federal Election Campaign
Act of 1971, as amended, and Chapters 95 and 96 of Title 26
Internal Revenue Code of 1954. In connection with an investiga-
tion being conducted by the Commission, the attached order which
requires you to provide certain information has been issued.
The Commission does not consider you a respondent in this matter
at present; but rather as a witness only.

Since this information is being sought as part of an investi-
gation being conducted by the Commission, the confidentialityo provisions of 2 U.S.C. 5 437g(a)(12)(A) will apply. This section
of the Act prohibits the making public of any investigation
conducted by the Commission without the express written consent

o of the person with respect to whom the investigation is made.

You may consult with an attorney and have an attorney assist
Oyou in the preparation of your responses to this subpoena and

order. However, it is required that you submit the information
under oath and that you do so within ten days of your receipt of
this subpoena and order.

If you have any questions direct them to Dolores Pesce, the
staff member handling this matter, at (202)523-5071.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

Enclosure
Subpoena & Order
Interrogatories

A7 AMF~JT91
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

John Birch Society MUR 1279

SUBPOENA TO PRODUCE DOCUMENTS
ORDER TO SUBMIT WRITTEN ANSWERS

Pursuant to 2 U.S.C. S 437d(a)(1) and (3) and in furtherance

of its investigation in the above-captioned matter, the Federal,

Election Commission hereby orders you to submit written answers

to the questions attached to this Order and Subpoenas you to

produce requested documents.

Such answers must be submitted under oath and must be for-

warded to the Commission within 10 days of your receipt of this

Order/Subpoena.

WHEREFORE, the Chairman of the Federal Election Commission

has hereunto set his hand on , 1981.

John Warren McGarry
Chairman

ATTEST:

Marjorie W. Emmons
Secretary to the Commission

Attachment
Interrogatories - 2 pages



0/
INTERROGATORI ES

John Birch Society

The following questions pertain to the hereto attached
Exhibit A, a reprint of an article which appeared in the July 2,
1980 issue of Review of the News.

1. Does the John Birch Society have any connection or association
with the publication Review of the News?

2. If the answer to (1) is yes, please explain in detail the
nature of the connection or association. Please submit a
copy of any document wherein the relationship is stated
(e.g. Articles of Incorporation, contract, etc.).

3. Does the John Birch Society have any knowledge of the individ-
ual or organization who obtained this article for reprint
purposes as it appears in Exhibit A?

4. If the answer to (3) is yes, please name the individual or
organization and explain how the John Birch Society cameo by this knowledge.

5. Does the John Birch Society have knowledge of how many copies
of the article reprint were distributed? If yes, please state
how many were distributed.

6. Does the John Birch Society have knowledge as to who distri-
buted the article reprint? If yes, state who distributed
the article reprint.

7. Does the John Birch Society have knowledge of the publication
and distribution costs for the reprint?

8. If the answer to (7) is yes, please state the publication and
distribution costs. Also, please provide documentation for
the expendtures in the form of invoices, cancelled checks, etc.



0 GLO
John Birch Society
Interrogatories
Page Two

The following questions pertain to the John Birch Society's
relationship to Committee for the Record.

9. Has the John Birch Society knowledge of an entity called
"Committee for the Record"?

10. If the answer to (9) is yes, please explain when and how the
John Birch Society came by this knowledge.

11. Does the John Birch Society have any connection or association
with Committee for the Record?

12. If the answer to (11) is yes, please explain in detail the
nature of the connection or association. Please submit a
copy of any document wherein the relationship is stated
(e.g. Articles of Incorporation, contract, etc.).

13. Does the John Birch Society know anyone who is associated
or connected with Committee for the Record? If so, please
list their names and addresses.

14. Does the John Birch Society have an address for Committee
for the Record? If so, please list.

15. Is the John Birch Society aware of any communication other
than Exhibit A on which the name "Committee for the Record"
appears?

16. If the answer to (13) is yes, please describe the communication
and provide a copy if possible.



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D. 20463

AUTHORIZATION TO ISSUE SUBPOENAS(S)/ORDER(S)

The Commission hereby authorizes the issuance of a subpoena/

order to the following person in connection with MUR 1279:

NAME:
ADDRESS:
CITY, STATE:

John Warren McGarry
Chairman

Frank P. Reiche
Vice Chairman

Joan D. Aikens
Commissioner

John Birch Society
12 W. Camelback Road
Phoenix, Arizona 85013

Thomas E. Harris
Commissioner

Vernon W. Thomson
Commissioner

Robert 0. Tiernan
Commissioner



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C 20463

AUTHORIZATION TO ISSUE SUBPOENAS(S)/ORDER(S)

The Commission hereby authorizes the issuance of a subpoena/

order to the following person in connection with MUR 1279:

NAME:
ADDRESS:
CITY, STATE:

John Warren McGarry
Chairman

Frank P. Reiche
Vice Chairman

Edward Ahrens
6401 N. Val Dosta Drive
Tucson, Arizona 85716

Thomas E. Harris
Commissioner

Vernon W. Thomson
Commissioner

Joan D. Aikens
Commissioner

Robert 0. Tiernan
Commissioner



EDWARD AliENS )1 N. Val Dosta Drive, T on, Arizona 85718

Telephone: 602-299-9730 September 15, 1980 C

C4 CiRECL.ILJ " 2

Federal Election Commission --
Washington, D. C. 20463

Attention: Charles N. Steele, General Counsel !JSEPI8 P1Z: 2 ,

HUE 1279(80)

Gentlemen:

This response to your letter of August 25, 1980, is only on my own behalf.
It is in no way an answer for the Committee for the Record. The reason is
that I have no connection whatsoever with any such Committee.

Of all of the wild, irresponsible accusations made, where I may be
concerned, the only one that is true is that I reside at 6401 N. Val Dosta
Dr. This is the address appearing on the reprint of the article about
Congressman Udall. It is not being used with my permission. I do not
know who is responsible for doing so.

I do aver, however, that the following are the true facts concerning
--myself:

CP1. I am not a member of the Committee for the Record.
v2. Its operations address is not that of my residence.

•3. I never even heard of this Committee until some woman named Louise
"Bucky" Barr telephoned inquiring about it on August 18.

*. I never saw one of the reprints nor one of the cover letters until
August 25, when I received one from an anonymous Udall fan. (He liked
what he read about Udall's record, because he wrote that it showeTim

o why he should vote for Udall.)
I have never paid any dues to this Committee.

6 I have never made any contribution to the Committee.
C-7. I have never in any other way paid for the reprints or cover letter.
8. I have never distributed even one reprint in any manner.

Y9. I have never had and do not now have a supply of these reprints at my
residence nor any other place else over which it might be construed that

o I have some control.
10. No meetings of any group calling itself the Committee for the Record, or

which might later have evolved into it, were ever held at my house.
11. If you can dream up any other alleged connections between me and this

complaint, the facts can only give negative answers: No, no way, no sir,
no how, not; or possibly more clearly -- nyet, nein.

Doesn't the Complainant have any responsibility to make certain that
his allegations (about me) have some connection with the truth before filing
the complaint? Is Morris K. Udall trying to get the taxpayers (via you
fellows) to pay for sorting out the truth (if any) and errors of his notions
about me and that separate entity, the Committee? (It seems in character.)

If you are going to pursue this matter with me, please send me a copy
of all laws, regulations, etc. applying, including those to which such laws,
regulations, etc. might refer in their body.

Very truly yours,
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fFEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

July 1, 1981

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

J. Wayne Watson
207 W. Clarendon Avenue #20G
Phoenix, Arizona 85013

iw) Re: MUR 1279

Dear Mr. Watson:

This letter is to notify you that on August 22, 1980, the
Federal Election Commission received a complaint which alleges

N that an entity called Committee for the Record may have violated
certain sections of the Federal Campaign Act of 1971, as amended
("the Act"). A copy of this complaint is enclosed. We have
numbered this matter MUR 1279. Please refer to this number in
all future correspondence.

In the course of the Commission's investigation of this mat-
C ter, you have been identified as the individual who requested

permission to reprint the article on Mr. Udall which appeared in
the July 2 issue of REVIEW OF THE NEWS and which is attached to
the complaint as an exhibit. Accordingly, the Commission is
serving you with the complaint.

Under the Act, you have the opportunity to respond to the
complaint. Your response must be submitted within fifteen days
of receipt of this letter. Please submit any factual or legal
materials which you believe are relevant to the Commission's anal-
ysis of this matter. Where appropriate, statements should be
submitted under oath.

This matter will remain confidential in accordance with
2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(4)(B) and S 437g(a)(12)(A) unless you notify
the Commission in writing that you wish the matter to be made
public.



J. Wayne Watson
Page 2

If you intend to be represented by counsel in this matter,
please advise the Commission by sending a letter of representa-
tion stating the name, address and telephone number of such
counsel, and a statment authorizing such counsel to receive any
notifications and other communications from the Comisioen.

If you have any questions, please contact Dolores Pesce,
the staff member assigned to this matter at (202) 523-5071 For
your information, we have attached a brief description of theCommission's procedures for handling complaints.

Sincerely,

Charles N. Steele
General Counsel

Kenneth A. Gross
Associate Genera

Counsel
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMMITTEE 1980, ))
Complainant, ))

and )
)

COMMITTEE FOR THE RECORD, )
)-. Respondent. )

3

4

6

7

8

91

10

11

12

13

141

151

16

17

18

19

20

21

221

23

24

25

26

27

A 28

29

30

31

32

1. Federal election laws, as they relate to independent

expenditures, require any person expressly advocating defeat

of a clearly identified candidate to, among other things:

a) make reports as required by the law-, and b) in the

case of written materials, to clearly and conspicuously state

that the communication is not authorized by any candidate,

and c) to state, in the case of a political committee

required to register with the Federal Election Commission,

and/or to state on any publication, the name of any affiliated

or connected organizations. (See Federal Election Commission

Regulations 5102.1,- §109.2(b)(2), §109.2 and §109.4).

2. The Complainant is Udall for Congress Committee 1980,

2547 East Broadway, Tucson, Arizona, 85716.

Telephone number (602) 327-4987. Martin Bacal, Chairman.

3. The acts complained of arise from printing and distribution

of the attached exhibits, as a package, to Second Congressional

District of Arizona residents which exhibits taken as a whole

expressly advocate the defeat of Morris K, Udall and do not -,

contain. any disclaimer, and further one-ofthe two-pieces of

literature contains- no name of a person or-Organizatfon

- -"-. , " . . " -- " "

.4.

COMPLAINT



1 responsible therefor. In addition, no affiliation of

2 Committee for the Record with any other organization is

reflected on the literature except that Complainant belioves,

41 and therefore alleges that the "Review of the News" is a

5 publication of the John Birch Society and that the Committee

6 for the Record, with its operations address being that of

7 the residence of Ed Ahrens, 6401 North Val Dosta Drive, Tucson,

8 Arizona, 35718, is, or may be, an affiliated organization

9 of the John Birch Society.

10 4. Attached are exhibits documenting the allegations of the

il C'inplaint.

12 15. This Complaint is being filed on behalf of Morris K. Udall,

13 Second Congressional District of Arizona and with the

14 authorization of Morris K. Udall, candidate for Congress

15 from the Second Congressi onal District of Arizona.

16 WHEREFORE, Complainant prays:

17 1. That the Federal Election Commission take jurisdiction

18 1of this Complaint;

19 2. That the Federal Election Commission make an investigation

20 of the Committee for the Record, 6401 North Val Dosta

211 Drive, Tucson, Arizona;

22 3. That action be taken pursuant to the investigation of

23 the Complaint, including Civil proceedings against the

24 Committee for the Record, as deemed appropriate by the

25 Federal Election Commission.

26 DATED this II day of _____________, 1980...

27 UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMMITTEE 1980

28

29 By rr
MARTIN BACAL, Chairman

30 2547 East Broadway
Tucson, Arizona .85716

321 Telephone: (602) 327-4987 • :

3..



r

STATE OF ARIZONA )

County Of Pima ) .

£IARTIN BACAL, being first duly sworn, Upon oath deposes
and says: -uh

That he Is the Chairman of the Udall for Congress
Committee 1980;

That as such Chairman he is authorized 
to execute theLoregoing Complaint on behalf Of Morris K. Udall;That he has read the foregoing Complaint and is familiarwith the statements made therein;That the statements are true and correct to the best ofhis knowledge, information 

and belief, and as to those matters,
he believes them to be true.

TIN ACAL

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this LZ day of1980, by MARTIN BACAL, Chairma Udallfor Congress Committee 1980.

My Commission Expires:/ -
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DE HEIGHBOR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,
Enclosed Is a reprint of an article which appeared in
the July 2, 1980 edition of "The Review of the aewsi,giving Some background and voting Information of
Arizona Congressman orris K. Udall.

This is being left at Your home by a local group of
Catizens concered with higher and higher taxes, More
and more government controls and reguljlons and less
and less individual responsibility.

We urge You to take a few moments to read thur reprint
and decide or yourself if your hard earned money isbeing spent: wisely through the voting privilege you

allow Cengres5 [)all as Your Representative. 
All

of these issues and votes were taken drecly froCongressi o afrd n theRecords and are public information,

f You should question the isdom and directionCongresan Udall has taken on any of these issues,you 'l have the opPortunity to let him know and makea change at the Polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be Informed!
Thank you for your time and Please vote your decisonloyember 4, 19801

ATAXC WEA~y NEIGHBOR,

P.S. If you want additional copies, please see-theinside back Page of the reprint "article.

EXH 1, rr r,, C- 40 0 I Im T

177

I

1



f3;5r)4t)

Represc",live

uDAtL

Why Arizona's
Far Left

is Now in
Deep Trouble .. ..-- I

by Robert W. Lee

M Tins YEAR more Lhan a half-dozen
"Liberal" Senators are running scared,
as are more than a score of their
counterparts in the House. Among the
latter is Representative Morris Udall
(D.-Arizona), the 10-term "Liberal"
who could at one time count on 70
percent support at the polls, yet
squeaked by with a mere 62.5 percent
in 1978. This year, Congressman Udall

T, bviw Oli riMS, J3p2, 1949

is in especially deep trouble as voters
in the Second District of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him ac-
countable for the significant contri-
bution he has made to double-digit
inflation, higher taxes, oppressive
federal regulation, and an America-
last foreign policy.

Morris King Udall was born June
15, 1922, in St. Johns, Arizona, a ham-
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let settled by his Mormon forebears.
While Udall continues formally to list
his religious affiliation as "Mormon,"
he broke with the Church over a doc.
trinal matter in his twenties and has
publicly declared that he has "not
found a need for organized religion
in my adult life." Udall was divorced
from his wife after six children in
1965 and then married a member of
his Capitol Hill staff.

4 orris Udall's brother Stewart
11d three terms in Congress before
being selected by. President John F.

-ennedy in 1961 to be Secretary of the
Interior. That May. Morris was elected

'donC'ohgress in a spicial election to fill
his brother's seat. The new Congress-

Ohan first displayed a Conservative
bentj proposing to put government on

q. #$payas you go" basis and to cut the
National Debt by a billion dollars an-

"Rially, He even observed' that "No
',lf-respecting school district would
olperate the way the Federal tldvern.

0 ent does." Soon. howeter, he began
to lose contact with his Arizona con.

-Vituents and become a leader in the
"Liberal" Stud4 Group and floor whipS Presideli Lyndon Johnson's
lat Society" spending schemes.
' Udall's legislative assignments in.
clude the Interior and Insular Affairs
(Onmittee, where he has used his in.
flueice as Chairman to promote con.
troversial "land use" and strip-mining
legislation, the economically destruc-
tive Alas-ka lands lockup, and other
extreme measures which have helped
to worsen the energy crisis in the name
of environmentalism.

2

In October, 1967, having earlier
helped commit our fighting men to the
Vietnam War by vigorously supporting
the Johnson Administration's policy
there, ie switched to the dove side of
the issue and thereafter followed the
themies of Senator George McGovern
and Jane Fonda. In 1969, Udall thal.
lenge& veteran House Speaker John
McCoriack (D.-Massachusetts) for
the Speaker's post. It was the first
time in a century that a sitting Speak-
er had been challenged, and Udall was
handed a sound secret-ballot thrashing
by a vote of 178 to 58. Undaunted, he
sought the post bf House Majority
Leader in 1971, but was decisively
trounced by the late Representative
Hale Boggs (D.-Louisiana). After the
vote, Udall lamented: "One more loss,
and I'm Harold Stassen." In 1976, that
additional loss followed in the wake
of an attempt to become President
when, as the leading hope of the Far
Left group which had backed George
McGovern's candidacy in 1972, lie was
overwhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published in the Arizona
Daily 3tr on December 12. 1979, Rep.
reser".itive Udall asserted: "My voting
record is a fair subject of debate. It's
an open book and it's public record. All
I ask is that it be presented accurate.
ly." Which sems fair enough. So let
us accuirately review some of the votes
cast by this Congreszman on selected
issues of importance.

Abortion. Reire.entative Udall's
votes on the life-nnd-denth issue of
abortion have consistently favored
liberalization of federal nbortion pol-
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icy. On May 29, 1974, for example, the
House passed an amendment to that
year's Community Services Act to bar
community action programs from us-
ing family planning assistance funds
for medical aid or supplies in abortion
cases. Udall voted to fund the abor-
tionists.

On June 17, 1977, and again on
August 9, 1978. Mo Udall voted
against amendments to bar federal
funding of abortions except where the
life of the mother would be endan-
gered should the baby be carried to
term. On many other occasions be-
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro-
visions to allow federal funding of
abortions when two doctors can be
found to "certify" it is necessary to
protect the mother's "health," or
where the infanticide is deemed
"medically necessary," etc. Those
vague provitions are supported by the
abortionists as a blank check for abor.
tion on demand.*

On July t1, 1979, an amendment to
the bill establishing a federal De-
partment of Education was approved

'On April 29, 197,1, the tfoase npproed an
amendment to bar the National Science
Foundation from performing any research
Ising hit' human fetuses outside the wml)
exce pt to rove the life of the fetus. To hig
credit. Udall vted for the arnendqLent.
But it is interesting to note that. earier in
the day. he hd voted fora modifying
provirti uwhich wmild have allw ed live.
fetu renearch "to carry out the duties and
reipsm.sibilit,,f.f the medical rpctvsion."
it won another open-ended, anlig~mus

4,1nn11ardw which would have cleared the ',r'
f,,r using live prenatal humans n. auinos,
pi". Fortunately, it was rejected.
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to prohibit the Department from pro.
viding facilities to institutions of
higher education that use mandatory
student fees to pay for abortions (ex-
cept to save the mother's life). Udall
voted with the abortionists. And, on
December 6, 1979, the House approved
an amendment to prohibit Medicaid
payments for all abortions except
those to save the mother. Again, Udall
voted "Nay." (Indeed, on December
11, 1979, he even voted against an
attempt to add to a Child Health bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraiceptives could be dis-
pensed under the act to minors.)

Given his record, it is little wonder
that Congressman Udall is'strongJy
opposed by those associated with the
right-to-life mcvement.

Friends And Foes. An interesting
aspect of Morris Udall's voting record is
its inclination to place roadblocks in
the paths of America's friends while
assisting her enemies. Regarding the
former, for example, Representative
Udall has voted to:

9 Denounce the Government of
friendly, anti-Communist South Af-
rica (October 31, 1977) and prohibit
Export-import Bank participation in
loan transactions with South Africa
(June 2. 1978). He even voted against
an amendment to allow the Export-
Import Utrik to deal with South Af-
rica as long as the Exim Bank was also,
extending (or was authorized to ex.
tend) credit #o Communist countries(,Iltte 1, 1979.q}

* Doete military training funds
for anti-Commnunist Chile and bar the
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of (unds for military credit sales
that nation (December 11, 1973),

d prohibit military assistance (in-
iding cash tsles of weapons) to anti-,minunist Chile (March 3, 1976).
a Approve an amendment barring

e sale of jet fighter planes to Na-
natist China (December 20, 1968).
9 Repeal the Byrd Amendment
dch allowed importation of chrome
e from anti.Communist Rhodesiaii 4. 1977). Udell thus helped
r~he U.S. into compliance with
I mmoral. double-standard U.N.
,Vmn t of Rhodesia. Indeed, he even
14106.far a to ,support the giving of

.. 2 4i to the nations bordering Rho-
which were working, through ter.

rusm and guerrilla warfare, to liqui-
Sellisiury's pro-Western Govern-

enut (June 22, 1977). These Udall.
i .' pressures eventually, helped

trn Rhpdesia (now called Zimbabwe)
Q to the regime led by Marxistter-
'ist Robert Mugabe.
Vn contrast to this treatment of pro-
:estern Governments, consider Con-
qvman Udall's votes to:

0 Kill an amendment to prohibit
e of Commerce Department

. tr conducting trade with Corn.
ruist Cuba (.une 14. 1978) and to
ill another amendment to prohibit
he use of foreign-aid funds from

eing used for any form of trade or
.si=tance to Communist Cuba (lune
:1. 1977),

a Defeat an amendment tu prohib-
I the uge of ny fundq in a State
)epartment authorization bill ior
eparatiqnq or aid to the afsangsin in

Communist Vietnam (May 4, 1977).
* Kill an amendment to prohibit

international financial institutions
from using U.S. funds for aiding the
brutal Communist regimes in Cuba,
Laos, or Vietnam (April 6, 1977).

0 Approve legislation designed to
ease controls on the export of non-
strategic goods to Communist nations
at the height of the Vietnam War
(December 10, 1969).

0 Dee ft an amendment to prohib.
it the we of Export-Import Bank
funds to extend credit to Communist
countries j December 11, 1973).

0 Thwa't an amendment to prohib-
it foreigr sid funds from being sent
indirectly (through multilateral lend-
ing institutions to which we contrib.
ute, such as the World Bank), as well
as directly,-to the dictatorships of
Uganda. Cambodia. Laos, or Vietnam
(August 3, 1978).

* Scotch an amendment to prohibit
any aid to Nicaragua without prior
congresr onal approval, thus allowing
the President unilaterally to aid the
Commu- ;st regime which now controls
that cbuntry (September 6, 1979).

0 Approve the bill granting lucra-
tive Mow, Favored Nation trading
status ,j Red China (January 24,

1980).
* Kill an amendment to prohibit

the use of Commodity Credit Corpora.
tion funds to finance or guarantee the
sale of wheat nr feed grains. to the
Soviet Uniin and Red China (July 10,
1973)

'There are mansy mere examples, but
these few vill suffice to illustrate
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Congressman Udall's apparent fixa.
tion with undermining anti.Commu.
nist Governments while building up
those run by Marxists.

O.S.li.A. The Occupational Safe-
ty and Health Administration
(O.S.H.A.) is one of the most oppres.
sive of federal regulatory agencies. It
has spawned a huge, expensive bu.
reaucracy to harass employers and im.
pose many millions in additional costs
on consumers and taxpayers - all to
achieve a statistically insignificant
impact on the safety record of Ameri-
can indutry. On November 21, 1970,
Morris Udall voted for the bill that
e.tablished O.S.H.A. Thereafter, he
consistently opposed attempts to re-
duce O.S.H.A.'s multimillion-dollar
annal budgets. as on June 27, 1979,
when he voted against an attempt to
cut a nndest $10.3 million from the
agency's $181,520,000 budget for the
Fiscal 1980.

Even attempts to relieve small op-
erations from O.S.H.A.'$ oppressive
scrutiny have been opposed by the
Ccngressmall. On June 15, 1972. he
voted against exempting from
O.S.H.A. compliance those firms em-
ploying 25 or fewer persons. And on
Jlune 24. 1976, he wvent on record op-
posing a move to ban first-instance
O.S.1t A. citntions against busineskes
emp)oying 10 or fewer persons.

Federal Debt. In 1967, the official
Iocderal debt limit stood at a "mere"
$30 billion. As we write, it iN perched
at an astronomical $879 billion (over
$3,9PC) for every man, woman, 9nd
child in the nation). On more thqn two
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dozen occasions during the intervening
years, Congressman Udall has voted to
increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the
deficit spending which is responsible
for inflating our money supply and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced Budgets. While voting to
increase the National Debt, Repre-
sentative Udail also voted at least
eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amendments that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud.
gets. On August 16, 1978, for instance,
he opposed a move to balance Fiscal
1979 outlays and revenues at $464.1
billion. Moments later, he voted in.
stead for a Resolution settingoutlays
at $489.8 billion, revenues at $450 bil.
lion. with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is
the stuff of which raging inflation is
w ade . . . and you pay for it.

School Pzayer. Polls indicate that
a large majority of Americans favor
permitting voluntary prayer in govern-
ment schools, a practice banned 18
years. ago by a Supreme Court bent on
supplanting our religious heritage with
Secular Humaniqm. On November 8,
1971, Morris Udall voted against a
proposed Constitutional Amendment
to allow persons in public buildings to
participate in voluntan prayer. And,
on June II, 1979. he voted against an
amendment to permit, as a purpose of
the new Department of Education,
daily opportunities for voluntary
prayer atnd meditation in government
schools.

Forced Busing. The compulsory
busing of schoolchildren for racist
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purposes is opposed by the vast major-

ity of Americans of all races, yet it is

still being used to disrupt the educa-

tional process in many areas of the

country. Morris Udall has consistently

voted against attempts to curb forced

busing. Even during the height of the

1973 petroleum crisis, while feigning

concern about our dwindling supplies

of oil, he voted against an amendment

Ahich sought to conserve energy by

banningt the allocation of petroleum

for busing of students to schools far-

ther than the one nearest to their

homes. And, on July 24, 1979, Mr.

Ldnll voted against a proposed Consti-

tutinal Amendment to prohibit com-

pelling students to attend a school

other than the one nearest their home

tn achieve racial objectives
Panama Canal. Udall'; votes on

the in portant Panama tfanal issue

were consistently in fav,- of surren-

deritig U..'ownership ann ,untrol over

that vital American wat,-rway. As he

ex=plained to a constituen in a letter

dated October 20. 1978, "1 approved of

Senate action on the treaties to return

control of the Canal and ;,o'ie to Pan-

aea .... I plan to support imple-

menting legislatioi when it reaches the

flonr ("f the House."
As early as June 26, 1975, the Con-

vressinen opposed an amendment in-

tended to pruhibit the State l)¢prt-

treait from using funds from its vesr.

Iv appropriation for negRtiatl'ns to

relinqui h U.S. rights in the Canal
7gne. On June 18. 1976, he voted

ngainqt oimtther atnendmewt v. hi, h

N.,'',d ,A . ssur~d that. an n ',, a'.y -

b

ama Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of the

United States in the Zone. On May 31,

1978, he helped scuttle an amendment

to prohibit State Department funds

from being used to implement the

Panama Canal sellout treaties without

specific congressional approval. And,

on September 26, 1979, he voted for

the implementing legislatidty to give

away our Panama Canal.

Numerous other Udall votes op-

posed moves to limit U.S. aid and

assistance to Panama's pro-iarxist

regime, as on May 11, 1978, when a

move to save tax money by cutting

back U.S. foreign aid to Panama was

defeated on a 187 to 187 tie vote. Had

Morris Udall voted "Yea," or even

been absent, the proposal would have
passed.

Gun Control. The record seeme to

indicate that Congressman Udall has,

on various occasions, attempted to be

all th'ngs to all people on the impor-

tant issue of gun control. U.S. News

& Wrld Iporf for August 18. 1975,

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gun control." Time maga-

zine for August 15. 1976, reported:

"Just. t,o week!: ago. he IUdaill told a

liberal Harvard Law School audience

that he v. as egiint gun control." On

• the other hand, in an August 7, 1976,

Iltter to a constituent. Udal, men-

tioned a "coimptomise gun comitrol bill"

whicb had hi, "supp ,vrt" as it would,

among otH)er things, 'otutlaw the fu-

ture mntynvdactume and sale of non-

s;,'jrtitg, concealable handguns." But

agnin, onl June 27. 1979, Udall wrote to
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a constituent: "As I'm sure you know,
I'm opposed to the enactment of any

legislation having to do with control or

registration of firearms."

One thing is certain. On July 24,

1968, Udall voted for that year's gun

control bill which, among other things,

prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

same day, he voted against an amend-

ment to the bill which would at least

have exempted shotgun, rifle, and .22-

caliber rim-fire ammunition from the

measure's severe restrictionq.
Legal Aid For Homosexuals. On

June 27, 1977. during consideration of

the year's Legal Services Corporation

funding bill, an amendment was of-

fered to prohibit tax-financed legal

assistance in cases arising out of dis-

putes over the issue of homosexuality

or gay rights. It passed by a margin of

230 to 1.3. Congressman Udall voted

to spend ynur tax dollars to hire law-

yers for the militant homospxuals.
Social Security Earnings Lini-

tation. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may earn up to $3,000 without having

their Social Security checks penalized.

But additional income requires the loss

of a dollar of Social Security for

every two dollars enrned - nit uncon-

scionable "tax" rate of 50 percent.

This unjustified federal "string" nt-

tnched to the return of payroll "con-

tibution's" made during their working

lifetime pressuros many elderly into

total retiretnelit when they would

prefer to keep Vurking part-time. and

when such activity could enhance their

physical and emntionat well.beirng.
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Yet, on October 27, 1977, Morris Udallvoted against an amendment to raise
the ceiling on the earnings limitation
gradually over a four-year period, and

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism
and subversion is adequate intelli-
gence on the plans and moves of thugs
who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit-

tle effective counter.subversive intel.
ligence work is being conducted in the
United States today thanks to "Liber-
als" in Congress and the courts who

have closed our intelligence units ca-
pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in re-
cent years includes the Subversive Activ-
ities Control Board, the Interddl Secu-
ritv Division of the Justice Depart.
ment, the House Committee on Inter-
nal Security (H.C.I.S.), and the Sen-

ate Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressman Udall has done his part

in this pruning operation. For in-
stance, on May 18, 1972. he voted to
Strip the Subversive Activities Con-

trol Board of its entire year's funding.
Then. on January 14, 1975, he voted
for the House Rules which abolished
the House Committee on Internal Se.
curity. And on at least three occasions
(March 29, 1976, March 9, 1977, and

March 13, 1978) he voted against at.
tempts to have the House Judiciary
Committee earmark part of its annual
appropriation for the internal security
functions it was to carry out following

abolition of the 1I.C.I.S.
National Speed Limit. The setting

of speed limits within the various



staies is properly the responsibility of
state legislatures, which are in a far
better position than is Washington to
decide it a particular limit is ap-
propriate hor mountainous or con-
gested areas, but outrageously incon-
gruous in miles-long open stretches of
modern highway. Unfortunately, the
federal povernment intei~ened to set a
uniform 55 rn.p.h. limit in all states,

[ ccompanied by typically extortionate
'1 hreatq to cut federal highway funds

unless the limit is obeyed. On Decem-
her 18, 1974, Congressmen Udall voted
to impoqe the 55 rn.p.h. restriction.

i') Consumer Protection Agency, et
a ol. Radicals making millions from the

T .go-called "consumer movement" have
lahored since 1061 to establish a fed-
eral ngency to propagate their one-

.t, sided "iev.; at taxpayerp' expense. At
first it was to be called the "Consumer

j Protection Agency," then the "Agency
for C'-nsumer Advocacy, " and even-

' tually the "Office of Consumer Rep-
resentation." The idea was to repre-

C sent (some) consumers against produc-
ers before courts and federal agencies.
Among ther things, it would do re-
search, suggest legislation to Congress,

c: publish propaganda tracts, and med-
dle in state and local overnment al-
fair. In short, the majority of Ameri-
can consumers 'ho favor !c.ss govern-
ment control of (and mrddling in) the
economy wnuld once again he compelled
to finance the redicals attacking Free
Enterprise. On nt least three occas.vns
(October 1.1, 1971 April :t ,1974, and
Fehruary 8. 1978) Morris Udall voted
to est nblish thi.s new htiren'jrrcv.

Defense. Since 1970, spending on
income-security Welfare programs has
risen from 22 percent to over 33 percent
of the federal Budget. In contrast,
defense spending (the federal gov-
ernment's main function under the
Constitution) has plummeted from 40
percent to around 22 percent during
that time. Despite this disparity, Con-
gressman Udall voted for the notori-
ous "transfer amendment" on May 3,
1978, to surrender yet another $2.8
billion from the defense budget to
socialist domestic programs.

Despite the vast Soviet military
buildup, Mr. Udall has meanwhile
voted against construction of a fifth
CVN.71 nuclear aircraft carrier
(August 7, 1978), against the B-1
b,,aber that is sorely needed to replace
our antique fleet of B-52s (February
2i, 1978), end against the Safeguard
aetiballistic misgile system (October 3,
1t69) needel to protect our cities and
military bases from Soviet missiles.

Equal Rights Amendment. On
October 12. 1971, Congressman Udall
woted for the proposed Equal Rights
Am'endment to the Constitution. Prior
to final passage, the House considered
ar amendment intended to specify
that the E.R.A. would not affect
federal law'.; exempting women from
the draft, oE federal or state laws
p- !muting and protecting the health or
saity of women. Udall voted against
this, cl-Frly preferring that women be
dralted with men fur combat and that
they lose specip'l health and safety
protect icts.

Wheu it became apparent that the
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controversial (and incredibly divisive)
ER.A. would not be. ratified within
the required seven-year time limit,
"Liberals" in Congress simply scrapped
the rules and extended the ratification
deadline by 39 months. The terms of
extension are blatantly unfair and vio-
late the Constitution. For example.
states which have ratified the E.R.A.
are not allowed to rescind their ratif-
ications during the extension period,
yet those which have already rejected
the Amendment may reverse them-
selves and approve it. Nevertheless,
ConeressnmAn Udall voted for the ex-
tension on August 15, 1978. Among
other things, it was a vote to draft
America's daughters, wives, and
mothers for military combat.

Taxes. Congressman Udall's phi-
losophy of taxation heavily empha-
sizes the transfer of ever increasing
quantities of money from private
pockets to government coffers. On
June 20, 1968, for instance, he voted
for President Johnson's surcharge
which added 10 percent to personal
and corporate income taxes. He also
voted to extend the surcharge under
President Nixon (August 7, 1969). On
June 11, 1975, he voted to uphold a
provision to impose an additional
fedoral gasoline tax of up to 20 cents a
gialon whenever U.S. gasline con-
sumption exceeds its 1973 level. On
August 4. 1977, he voted for an
amenidment to increase the federal
gasoline tax by four cents to support
varous programs and studies. And on
March 13, 1990, lie voted for the so-
called Windfall Profits Tax (under
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which oil companies will collect taxes
from consumers) which will by 1990
transfer an additional $227 billion
from the private sector to the federal
bureaucracy.

Energy And Environment. Many
of the measures endorsed by Con-
gressmen Udall in the areas of energy
and environment appear calculated to
deplete important energy resources
while expanding federal control over
the nation's land area. He has, for
example, been a chief sponsor of
land-use legislation to create compre.
hensive land-control schemes. Operat-
ing through the states, the federal gov-
ernment would control these by retain-
ing authority to decide bow tax money
might be used. It represented a major
step toward federal control over all
land within the United States.

Representative Udall has also
sponsored a strip-mining bill that is a
wide-ranging lend-use measure loaded
with costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extraction of badly needed coal.

And, the Congressman is chief
House sponsor of Alaska lands lockup
legislation which would freeze a great
many millions of acres of land in
Alaska as federal parks, wildlife ref-
uges, and other protected areas. The
result of the bill is to preclude or
seriously hinder development of Alas-
ka's abundant gas and oil. Represents-
tive Udall explains that he is afraid
that otherwise we will "never see a
buffalo herd again" and "our grand-
children will not he able to see a car-
ibou herd." That is balderdash, and
the consequences of what Udall is

*~i~' .~1'4
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trying to do are energy shortages, ever
higher fuel prices, and dependence on
foreign pirates.

Congressman Vdall also voted, on
November 29, 1979. to impose a Mors-
torium on the construLtion of new
nuclear power plants, despite the pub-
lic record which shows that nuclear
power is by far our safest, most
abundant, and least expensive large-
scnle enerr, source. When this ncle-
ar-ban failed, Udall introduced his
own version on January 31. 1930, call-
ing for a three-year moratorium -He
acknowledges that it stands little
chance of passage but he wnnts to be
on record to keep the support conming
from his radical no-nukes friends.

This is not to say tht Udall oppcses
all formni of energy production. When
it comes to the so.called "alternative"

sources (solar, wind, etc.). he has de-
clgted- "We ought to .'.nd e-ery n:jtty
scientist ojut there try'hlg tW olve the

Problem." Now if Mo Udall were pay-
ihg for all of this himself we would
not cornplain. But he is taxtg us to
fund his "nutty" friends. Enough is
enough.

On June 3. 1977, Congressmen
Udall voted to establish the Depart-
ment of Energy. an incredible bu.
reaucracy which has not produced so
much as a drop )f oil, has curbed
energy production through its regulR.
tion and paperwork rejuirepuente. and
now empl'ys over 23.0V eriergycrats
at s c,,rt to tnxpayers excecding $12
billion yearly. That i' r,-re thar the
cnmhined annual ptr'-:ts ,fO be s"-%en

10g- !;

THouci FAR from exhaustive, this
sampling from Morris Udall's record
establishes that the Congressman has
consistently used his considerable in-
fluence and seniority on the side of
bigger government, more regulation.
higher taxes, expanding inflation, and
a depleted national defense. Seniority
is a significant factor in a candidate's
appeal to votters. Congress operates
under the seniority svstein: and, when
the poer and influence which ac-
company longevity are used to main-
tain our basic political institutions and
the Free Enterprise economic system,
they become an tset to both the state
and nation. But. when used for con-
trary purposes. they become serious
liabilities to all concerned.

In q newsletter published in Janu-
ary of this year, Representative Udall
asserted- "There i. one thing worse
than overlooking an error - and that is
finding it but fniling to correct it."
Will voters in the Second District of
Ariona take such counsel to heart? If
so, one result could be a move to cor.
rect whet many now perceive as the
error of keeping in office a Con-
gressman whose radical views and
votes have been a hindrance both to
Arizona and the nation

('Oigrc ssiorl Quarterly for Febru.
ary 23, 1981, oberved: "ionically.
Demowrnic Rep. Morris K. ldail's
electorall treogth ha; decied as his
influei'ce in Congress has rown." It is
not it,-nic at all Il he p!ople are catch-
ing en. The final cuzrtain for the con.
gresional phase cf Morris Udall's ca-
rpfr i about to fal!. N IN
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IFEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D.C 20463

s?47 OAugust 25, 1980

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Committee for the Record
c/o Ed Ahrens
6401 North Val Dosta Drive
Tucs.n, Arizona 85718 Re: MUR 1279(80)
Dear Mr. Ahrens:

This letter is to notify you that on August 22, 1980
0the Federal Election Commission received a complaint which

alleges that your Committee may have violated certain sections
of the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended ("the

NAct") or Chapters 95 and 96 of Title 26, U.S. Code. A copy of
this complaint is enclosed. We have numbered this matter MUR
1279. Please refer to this number in all tuture correspendence.

o3 Under the Act, you have the opportunity to demonstrate,
Sin writing, that no action should be taken against your Committee

in connection with this matter. Your response must be submitted
cwithin 15 days of receipt of this letter. It no response is

received within 15 days, the Commission may take further action
based on the available information.

Please submit any factual or legal materials which you
believe are relevant to the Commission's analysis of this matter.
Where appropriate, statements should be submitted under oath.

This matter will remain confidential in accordance with
2 U.S.C. S 437g(a)(4)(B) and 5 437g(a)(12)(A) unless you notity
the Commission in writing that you wish the matter to be made
public.

If you intend to be represented by counsel in this matter,
please advise the Commission by sending a letter of representation
stating the name, address and telephone number of such counsel,
and a statement authorizing such counsel to receive any notifica-
tions and other communications trom the Commission.
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If you have any questions, please contact Delores Pesce,
the staff member assigned to this matter at 202-523-4039.
For your information, we have attached a brief description
of the Commission's procedure for handling complaints.

General Counsel

Enclosures
Complaint
Procedures

a



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, 

D.C. 20463

AUgust 25, 1980

CERTIFIED MAIL
ETEREQUESTED

Martin Bacal, 
Chairman

Udall for congress 
Committee 1980

2547 East Broadway

Tucson, Arizona 
85716

Dear Mr. BaCal•rtheRecordwhich

This letter is to acknowledge 
receipt of your complaint

1980 against the 
commltteenfor the 

R d lwh

ofleges violations of the Federal 
E

l lna ionsA

staff member has been assigned 
to analyze your alegation 

s

The respondent will be notified of this complaint 
within 5

days and a recommendation to the Federal Election 
Commission

as to how this matter should be initially handled will 
be

made 15 days after the respondents notification. You will

be notified as soon as the Commission 
takes final action on

your complaint- Should you have or receive any additional .

informatiol in this matter, please forward it to this office

F rinformatin, we have attached 
a brief description of

the Coinfrmatmsio pcedures for handling 
complaints.

the Commissin's proSinc 7/

lesineral counsel

I
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMMITTEE 1980, ))
Complainant, ) c

and
)

COMMITTEE FOR THE RECORD, )
)Respondent. )

~2 ','o4

C. 2

~ (~1
c~

*0
CA~ ~

I -

11

1

4

5

6

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16
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18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

27

28

29

30

31

32

1. Federal election laws, as they relate to independent

expenditures, require any person expressly advocating defeat

of a clearly identified candidate to, among other things:

a) make reports as required by the law, and b) in the

case of written materials, to clearly and conspicuously state

that the communication is not authorized by any candidate,

and c) to state, in the case of a political committee

required to register with the Federal Election Commission,

and/or to state on any publication, the name of any affiliated

or connected organizations. (See Federal Election Commission

Regulations 5102.1, §109.2(b)(2), 5109.2 and 5109.4).

2. The Complainant is Udall for Congress Committee 1980,

2547 East Broadway, Tucson, Arizona, 85716.

Telephone number (602) 327-4987. Martin Bacal, Chairman.

3. The acts complained of arise from printing and distribution

of the attached exhibits, as a package, to Second Congressional

District of Arizona residents which exhibits taken as a whole

expressly advocate the defeat of Morris K. Udall and do not

contain any disclaimer, and further one of the two pieces of

literature contains no name of a person or organization

c-fl

COMPLA INT

m.. ... i ...... .. .............. ......: = • .= , ' , ' .. : , , .-•. ..,= : : : --: ,, i ~ : .; i i = ., .: : , : ,i i : ...., : ,: '
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1 responsible therefor. In addition, no affiliation of

2 Committee for the Record with any other organization is

3 reflected on the literature except that Complainant believes,

4 and therefore alleges that the "Review of the News" is a

5 publication of the John Birch Society and that the Committee

8 for the Record, with its operations address being that of

7 the residence of Ed Ahrens, 6401 North Val Dosta Drive, Tucson,

a Arizona, 85718, is, or may be, an affiliated organization

9 of the John Birch Society.

1.0 4. Attached are exhibits documenting the allegations of the

3.1 Complaint.

1.2 5. This Complaint is being filed on behalf of Morris K. Udall,

313 Second Congressional District of Arizona and with the

14 authorization of Morris K. Udall, candidate for Congress

15 from the Second Congressional District of Arizona.

16 WHEREFORE, Complainant prays:

1'? 1. That the Federal Election Commission take jurisdiction

1.8 of this Complaint;

19 2. That the Federal Election Commission make an investigation

20 of the Committee for the Record, 6401 North Val Dosta

21. Drive, Tucson, Arizona;

22 3. That action be taken pursuant to the investigation of

23 the Complaint, including Civil proceedings against the

24 Committee for the Record, as deemed appropriate by the

25 Federal Election Commission.

26 DATED this day of e6.os '5r 1980.

27 UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMMITTEE 1980

28 

/
29 B MARTIN BACAL, Chairman

30 2547 East Broadway
Tucson. Arizona 85716

,ru
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STATE OF ARIZONA )
) ss.

County of Pima )

MARTIN BACAL, being first duly sworn, upon oath deposes

and says:

That he is the Chairman of the Udall for Congress

CoNittee 1980;

That as such Chairman he is authorized to execute the

foregoing Complaint on behalf of Morris K. Udall;

That he has read the foregoing Complaint and is familiar

with the statements made therein;

That the statements are true and correct to the best of

his knowledge, information and belief, and as to those matters,

he believes them to be true.

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this / day of

____, 1980, by MARTIN BACAL, Chairman, Udall

for Congress Committee 1980.

NmARY PUBL o x

My Commission Expires:•
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C.A.IP3ITVC ito DEAR NEIGHBOR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared inCOM4,rI r£ F'A the July 2, 1980 edition of "The Review of the News",
rfte AL It-oR giving some background and voting information of

Arizona Congressman Morris K. Udall.

This is being left at your home by a local group of
citizens concerned with higher and higher taxes, more,
and more government controls and regulations and less
and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this reprint
and decide for yourself if your hard earned money is
being spent wisely through the voting privilege you
allow Congressman Udall as your Representative. All
of these issues and votes were taken directly from the
Congressional Records and are public information.

If you should question the wisdom and direction

Congressman Udall has taken on any of these issues,
you'll have the opportunity to let him know and make

N a change at the polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be informed!

Thank you for your time and please vote your decision
November 4, 1980!

OA TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR,

P.S. If you want additional copies, please see the

inside back page of the reprint article.
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5 BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECT ION COMMISSION

8 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

'UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMMITTEE 1980,9

8 Complainant, )COPLAINT
9 and)

1.0 COMMITTEE FOR THE RECORD,)

11 Respondent. )

12

1L3 1. Federal election laws, as they relate to independent

14 expenditures, require any person expressly advocating defeat

15 of a clearly identified candidate to, among other things:

16 a) make reports as required by the law, and b) in the

17 case of written materials, to clearly and conspicuously state

18 that the communication is not authorized by any candidate,

19 and c) to state, in the case of a political committee

20 required to register with the Federal Election Commission,

21 and/or to state on any publication, the name of any affiliated

22 or connected organizations. (See Federal Election Commission

23 Regulations 5102.1, §109.2(b)(2), §109.2 and 1109.4).

24 2. The Complainant is Udall for Congress Committee 1980,

25 2547 East Broadway, Tucson, Arizona, 85716.

26 Telephone number (602) 327-4987. Martin Bacal, Chairman.

27 3. The acts complained of arise from printing and distribution

28 of the attached exhibits, as a package, to Second Congressional

29 District of Arizona residents which exhibits taken as a whole

30 expressly advocate the defeat of Morris K. Udall and do not

31 contain any disclaimer, and further one of the two pieces of
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1 responsible therefor. In addition, no affiliation of

2 Committee for the Record with any other organization is

3 reflected on the literature except that Complainant believes,

4 and therefore alleges that the "Review of the News" is a

5 publication of the John Birch Society and that the Committee

8 for the Record, with Its operations address being that of

7 the residence of Ed Ahrens, 6401 North Val Dosta Drive, Tucson,

8 Arizona, 85718, is, or may be, an affiliated organization

9 of the John Birch Society.

10 4. Attached are exhibits documenting the allegations of the

11 Complaint.

12 5. This Complaint is being filed on behalf of Morris K. Udall,

1.3 Second Congressional District of Arizona and with the

14 authorization of Morris K. Udall, candidate for Congress

15 from the Second Congressional District of Arizona.

16 WHEREFORE, Complainant prays:

17 1. That the Federal Election Comimission take jurisdiction

18 of this Complaint;

19 2. That the Federal Election Commission make an investigation

20 of the Committee for the Record, 6401 North Val Dosta

21 Drive, Tucson, Arizona;

22 3. That action be taken pursuant to the investigation of

23 the Complaint, including Civil proceedings against the

24 Committee for the Record, as deemed appropriate by the

25 Federal Election Commission.

26 DATED this__ day of __________ 1980.

27 UDALL FOR CONGRESS COMMITTEE 1980

28

29 By MARTIN BACAL, Chairman
30 2547 East Broadway

Tucson, Arizona 85716
31 Telephone: (602) 327-4987
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STATE OF ARIZONA )
) ss.

County of Pima )

MARTIN BACAL, being first duly sworn, upon oath deposes

and says:

That he is the Chairman of the Udall for Congress

Committee 1980;

That as such Chairman he is authorized to execute the

foregoing Complaint on behalf of Morris K. Udall;

That he has read the foregoing Complaint and is familiar

with the statements made therein;

That the statements are true and correct to the best of

his knowledge, information and belief, and as to those matters,

he believes them to be true.

MARTIN BACAL

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN to before me this___ day of

, 1980, by MARTIN BACAL, Chairman, Udall

for Congress Committee 1980.

NOTARY PUBLIc

My Commission Expires:
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DEAR NEIGHBOR and FELLOW TAXPAYER,

Enclosed is a reprint of an article which appeared in

the July 2, 1980 edition of "The Review of the News",

giving some background and voting information of

Arizona Congressman Norris K. Udall.

This is being left at your home by a local group of

citizens concerned with higher and higher taxes, more

and more government controls and regulations and less

and less individual responsibility.

We urge you to take a few moments to read this reprint

and decide for yourself if your hard earned money is

being spent wisely through the voting privilege you

allow Congressman Udall as your Representative. All

of these issues and votes were taken directly from the

Congressional Records and are public information.

If you should question the wisdom and direction

Congressman Udall has taken on any of these issues,

you'll have the opportunity to let him know and make

a change at the polls on November 4.

You owe it to yourself to be informed!

Thank you for your time and please vote your decision

November 4, 19801

A TAX WEARY NEIGHBOR,

P.S. If you want additional copies, please see the

inside back page of the reprint article.
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RepresentativeMORRISI3DAL
Why AJrizonas L

Far Left
CongresSmafl

Is Now In

Deep Trouble

by RObCttW. Lee i

U TiS vU more than a half-dozen

"Liberal" Senators are running scared,

as are more than a score of their

counterparts in the House. Among the

latter is Representative 
Morris Udall

(D..Arizona), 
the 10-term "Liberal"

who could at one time count on 70

percent support at the polls yet

squeaked by with a mere 52.5 percent

in 1978. This year, ConiPro
m n Udel

l , I ws o g l o " M a*S i 2.

iin especially deeP trouble as votersin the Second District of the Grand
Canyon State prepare to hold him ac-

countable for the significant contri-

bution he has made to double-digit

inflation, higher tazes, oppressive

federal regtion, and an America

las forei npolicy.Mdorris IKing Udall was born June

is,1022, in St. johns, ArisMi, aham-



let settled by his Mormon forebears.
While Udall continues formally to list
his religious affiliation as "Mormon,"
he broke with the Church over a doc.
trinal matter in his twenties and has
publicly declared that he has "not
found a need for organized religion
in my adult iife." Udall was divorced
from his wife after six children in
1965 and then married a member of
his Capitol Hill staff..Morris Udall's brother Stewart
served three terms in Congress before
being selected by President John F.
Kennedy in 1961 to be Secretary of the

0 Interior. That May, Morris was elected
to Congress in a special election to fill

" his brother's seat. The new Congress-
man first displayed a Conservative

N bent. proposing to put government on
a "pay as you go" basis and to cut the
National Debt by a billion dollars an-

o nually. He even observed that "No
self-respecting school district would

qmr operate the way the Federal Govern-
ment does." Soon, however, he began
to lose contact with his Arizona con-
stituents and became a leader in the

S') "Liberal" Study Group and floor whip
* for President Lyndon Johnson's

"Great Society" spending schemes.
Udall's legislative assignments in-

clude the Interior and Insular Affairs
Committee, where he has used his in-
fluence as Chairman to promote con-
troversial "land use" and strip-mining
legislation, the economically destruc-
tive Alaska lands lockup, and other
extreme measures which have helped
to worsen the energy crisis in the name
of environmentalism.

a

In October, 1967, having earlier
helped commit our fighting men to the
Vietnam War by vigorously supporting
the Johnson Administration's policy
there, he switched to the dove side of
the issue and thereafter followed the
themes of Senator George McGovern
and Jane Fonda. In 1969, Udall chal-
lenged veteran House Speaker John
McCormack (D.-Massachusetts) for
the Speaker's post. It was the first
time in a century that a sitting Speak-
er had been challenged, and Udall was
handed a sound secret-ballot thrashing
by a vote of 178 to 58. Undaunted, he
sought the post of House Majority
Leader in 1971, but was decisively
trounced by the late Representative
Hale Boggs (D.-Louisiana). After the
vote, Udall lamented: "One more loss,
and I'm Harold Stassen." In 1976, that
additional loss followed in the wake
of an attempt to become President
when, as the leading hope of the Far
Left group which had backed George
McGovern's candidacy in 1972, he was
overwhelmed by Jimmy Carter.

In a letter published in the Arizona
Daily Star on December 12, 1979, Rep-
resentative Udall asserted: "My voting
record is a fair subject of debate. It's
an open book and it's public record. All
I ask is that it be presented accurate-
ly." Which seems fair enough. So let
us accurately review some of the votes
cast by this Congressman on selected
issues of importance.

Abortion. Representative Udall's
votes on the life-and-death issue of
abortion have consistently favored
liberalization of federal abortion pol-

The Review Of TM IHEWS, Myv 21980

icy. On May 29, 1974, for example, the
House passed an amendment to that
year's Community Services Act to bar
community action programs from us-
ing family planning assistance funds
for medical aid or supplies in abortion
cases. Udall voted to fund the abor.
tionists.

On June 17, 1977, and again on
August 9, 1978, Mo Udall voted
against amendments to bar federal
funding of abortions except where the
life of the mother would be endan-
gered should the baby be carried to
term. On many other occasions be-
tween 1977 and 1979 he supported pro-
visions to allow federal funding of
abortions when two doctors can be
found to "certify" it is necessary to
protect the mother's "health," or
where the infanticide is deemed"medically necessary," etc. Those
vague provisions are supported by the
abortionists as a blank check for abor-
tion on demand.*

On July 11, 1979, an amendment to
the bill establishing a federal De-
partment of Education was approved

*On April 25. 1974. the House approved an
amendment to bar the National Science
Foundation from performing any research
using ie human fetuses outside the womb
except to save the life of the fetus. To his
credit. Udall voted for the amendment.
But it is interesting to note that, earlier in
the day, he had voted for a modifying
provision which would have allowed live-
fetus research "to carry out the duties and
responsibilities of the medical profession."
It was another open-ended, ambiguous
standard which would have cleared the way
for using live prenatal humans as guinea
pigs. Fortunately. it was rejected.

Tbe 11os O I T E M, * 2, 19S0

to prohibit the Department from pro.
viding facilities to institutions of
higher education that use mandatory
student fees to pay for abortions (ex-
cept to save the mother's life). Udall
voted with the abortionists. And, on
December 6, 1979, the House approved
an amendment to prohibit Medicaid
payments for all abortions except
those to save the mother. Again, Udall
voted "Nay." (Indeed, on December
11, 1979, he even voted against an
attempt to add to a Child Health bill a
provision requiring parental consent
before contraceptives could be dis-
pensed under the act to minors.)

Given his record, it is little wonder
that Congressman Udall is strongly
opposed by those associated with the
right-to-life movement.

Friends And Foes. An interesting
aspect of Morris Udall's voting record is
its inclination to place roadblocks in
the paths of America's friends while
assisting her enemies. Regarding the
former, for example, Representative
Udall has voted to:

* Denounce the Government of
friendly, anti-Communist South Af-
rica (October 31, 1977) and prohibit
Export-Import Bank participation in
loan transactions with South Africa
(June 2, 1978). He even voted against
an amendment to allow the Export-
Import Bank to deal with South Af-
rica as long as the Exim Bank was also
extending (or was authorized to ex-
tend) credit to Communist countries
(June 1, 1978).

* Delete military training funds
for anti-Communist Chile and bar the

IC)



use of funds for military credit sales
to that nation (December 11, 1973),
and prohibit military assistance (in-
cluding cash sales of weapons) to anti-
Communist Chile (March 3, 1976).

9 Approve an amendment barring
the sale of jet righter planes to Na-
tionalist China (December 20, 1968).

* Repeal the Byrd Amendment
which allowed importation of chrome

*ore from anti,-Communist Rhodesia
(March 4. 1977). Udall thus helped
force the U.S. into compliance with
the immoral, double-standard U.N.

S boycott of Rhodesia. Indeed, he even
went so far as to support the giving of

* U.S. aid to the nations bordering Rho-
desia which were working, through ter-

rCm. rorism and guerrilla warfare, to liqui-
date Salisbury's pro-Western Govern-

Sment (.une 22. 1977). These Udall-
backed pressures eventually helped

t%%. turn Rhodesia (now called Zimbabwe)
over to the regime led by Marxist ter-
ro) rist Robert Mugabe.

In contrast to this treatment of pro-
C) Western Governments, consider Con-

gressman Udall's votes to:
*Kill an amendment to prohibit

Sthe use of Commerce Department
funds for conducting trade with Com-
munist Cuba (.une 14. 1978) and to

~kill another amendment to prohibit
4.he use of foreign-aid funds from
being used for any form of trade or
assistance to Communist Cuba (June
23, 1977).

* Defeat an amendment to prohib-
it the use of any funds in a State
Department authorization bill for
reparations or aid to the assassins in

.4

Communist Vietnam (May 4, 1977).
9 Kill an amendment to prohibit

international financial institutions
from using U.S. funds for aiding the
brutal Communist regimes in Cuba,
Laos, or Vietnam (April 6, 1977).

* Approve legislation designed to
ease controls on the export of non.
strategic goods to Communist nations
at the height of the Vietnam War
(December 10, 1969).

9 Defeat an amendment to prohib-
it the use of Export-Import Bank
funds to extend credit to Communist
countries (December 11, 1973).

* Thwart an amendment to prohib-
it foreign-aid funds from being sent
indirectly (through multilateral lend-
ing institutions to which we contrib-
ute, such as the World Bank), as well
as directly, to the dictatorships of
Uganda, Cambodia, Laos, or Vietnam
(August 3, 1978).

* Scotch an amendment to prohibit
any aid to Nicaragua without prior
congressional approval, thus allowing
the President unilaterally to aid the
Communist regime which now controls
that country (September 6, 1979).

* Approve the bill granting lucra-
tive Most Favored Nation trading
status to Red China (January 24,
1980).

9 Kill an amendment to prohibit
the use of Commodity Credit Corpora-
tion funds to finance or guarantee the
sale of wheat or feed grains. to the
Soviet Union and Red China (July 10,
1973).

There are many more examples, but
these few will suffice to illustrate

Congressman Udall's apparent fixa-
tion with undermining anti-Commu-
nist Governments while building up
those run by Marxists.

O.S.H.A. The Occupational Safe-
ty and Health Administration
(O.S.H.A.) is one of the most oppres-
sive of federal regulatory agencies. It
has spawned a huge, expensive bu-
reaucracy to harass employers and im-
pose many millions in additional costs
on consumers and taxpayers - all to
achieve a statistically insignificant
impact on the safety record of Ameri-
can industry. On November 24, 1970,
Morris Udall voted for the bill that
established O.S.H.A. Thereafter, he
consistently opposed attempts to re-
duce O.S.H.A.'s multimillion -dollar
annual budgets, as on June 27, 1979,
when he voted against an attempt to
cut a modest $10.3 million from the
agency's $181,520,000 budget for the
Fiscal 1980.

Even attempts to relieve small op-
erations from O.S.H.A.'s oppressive
scrutiny have been opposed by the
Congressman. On June 15, 1972, he
voted against exempting from
O.S.H.A. compliance those firms em-
ploying 25 or fewer persons. And on
June 24, 1976, he went on record op-
posing a move to ban first-instance
O.S.H.A. citations against businesses
employing 10 or fewer persons.

Federal Debt. In 1967, the official
federal debt limit stood at a "mere"
$330 billion. As we write, it is perched
at an astronomical $879 billion (over
$3.900 for every' man, woman, and
child in the nation). On more than two

dozen occasions during the intervening
years, Congressman Udall has voted to
increase the debt limit and allow the
federal government to continue the
deficit spending which is responsible
for inflating our money supply and
sending prices through the roof.

Balanced Budgets. While voting to
increase the National Debt, Repre-
sentative Udall also voted at least
eight times (between 1976 and 1979)
against amendments that would have
provided for balanced federal Bud-
gets. On August 16, 1978, for instance,
he opposed a move to balance Fiscal
1979 outlays and revenues at $404.1
billion. Moments later, he voted in-
stead for a Resolution setting outlays
at $489.8 billion, revenues at $450 bil-
lion, with a $39.3 billion deficit. It is
the stuff of which raging inflation is
made- . . and you pay for it.

School Prayer. Polls indicate that
a large majority of Americans favor
permitting voluntary prayer in govern-
ment schools, a practice banned 18
years ago by a Supreme Court bent on
supplanting our religious heritage with
Secular Humanism. On November 8,
1971, Morris Udall voted against a
proposed Constitutional Amendment
to allow persons in public buildings to
participate in voluntary prayer. And,
on June 11. 1979, he voted against an
amendment to permit, as a purpose of*
the new Department of Education,
daily opportunities for voluntary
prayer and meditation in government
schools.

Forced Busing. The compulsory
busing of schoolchildren for racist

The ReView of The owl, Julay I" I The 1buOf TheM, USMJ~y 2, 19N



purposes is opposed by the vast major-

ity of Americans of all races, yet it is

still being used to disrupt the educa-

tional process in many areas of the

country. Morris Udall has consistently

voted against attempts to curb forced

busing. Even during the height of the

1973 petroleum crisis, while feigning

concern about our dwindling supplies

of oil, he voted against an amendment

which sought to conserve energy by

banning the allocation of petroleum

for busing of students to schools far-

ther than the one nearest to their

homes. And, on July 24, 1979, Mr.

Udall voted against a proposed Consti-

tutional Amendment to prohibit com-

pelling students to attend a school

other than the one nearest their home

to achieve racial objectives.
Panama Canal. Udall's votes on

the important Panama Canal issue

were consistently in favor of surren-

dering U.S. ownership and control over

that vital American waterway. As he

explained to a constituent in a letter

dated October 20, 1978, 'I approved of

Senate action on the treaties to return

control of the Canal and Zone to Pan-

ama .... I plan to support imple-

menting legislation when it reaches the

floor of the House."

As early as June 26, 1975, the Con-

gressman opposed an amendment in-

tended to prohibit the State Depart-

ment from using funds from its year

ly appropriation for negotiations tc

relinquish U.S. rights in the Cana

Zone. On June 18, 1976, he votec

against another amendment whici

would have assured that any new Pan

ama Canal treaty would "perpetuate
the sovereignty and control" of the

United States in the Zone. On May 31,

1978, he helped scuttle an amendment
to prohibit State Department funds

from being used to implement the

Panama Canal sellout treaties without
specific congressional approval. And,

on September 26, 1979, he voted for
the implementing legislation to give
away our Panama Canal.

Numerous other Udall votes op-

posed moves to limit U.S. aid and

assistance to Panama's pro-Marxist
regime, as on May 11, 1978, when a

move to save tax money by cutting
back U.S. foreign aid to Panama was

defeated on a 187 to 187 tie vote. Had
Morris Udall voted "Yea," or even

been absent, the proposal would have
passed.

Gun Control. The record seems to
indicate that Congressman Udall has,

on various occasions, attempted to be

all things to all people on the impor-

tant issue of gun control. U.S. News
& World Report for August 18, 1975,

described Udall as "a Westerner who is

in favor of gun control." Time maga-
zine for August 15, 1976, reported:

* "Just two weeks ago, he I UdaJll told a

liberal Harvard Law School audience

- that he was against gun control." On
. the other hand, in an August 7, 1976,
. letter to a constituent, Udall men-

. tioned a "compromise gun control bill"
o which had his "support" as it would,

d among other things, "outlaw the fu-

d ture manufacture and sale of non-

h sporting, concealable handguns." But

i. again, on June 27. 1979, Udall wrote to
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a constituent: "As I'm sure you know,I'm opposed to the enactment of any

legislation having to do with control or

registration of firearms."
One thing is certain. On July 24,

1968, Udall voted for that year's gun

control bill which, among other things,

prohibited the interstate shipment of

rifles and shotguns. And, earlier that

same day, he voted against an amend-

ment to the bill which would at least

have exempted shotgun, rifle, and .22-

caliber rim-fire ammunition from the

measure's severe restrictions.
Legal Aid For Homosexuals. On

June 27, 1977, during consideration of

the year's Legal Services Corporation

funding bill, an amendment was of-

fered to prohibit tax-financed legal

assistance in cases arising out of dis-

putes over the issue of homosexuality
or gay rights. It passed by a margin of

230 to 133. Congressman Udall voted

to spend your tax dollars to hire law-

yers for the militant homosexuals.

Social Security Earnings Limi-

tation. Senior citizens aged 65 to 72

may earn up to $3,000 without having

their Social Security checks penalized.

But additional income requires the loss

of a dollar of Social Security for

every two dollars earned - an uncon-

scionable "tax" rate of 50 percent.

This unjustified federal "string" at-

tached to the return of payroll "con-

tributions" made during their working

lifetime pressures many elderly into

total retirement when they would

prefer to keep working part-time, and

when such activity could enhance their

physical and emotional well-being.
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~'et, on October 27, 1977, Moms Udall

Yet, on October 27, 1977. Morris Udallvoted against an amendment to raise
the ceiling on the earnings limitation
gradually over a four-year period, and

abolish it outright in 1982.
Internal Security. An essential

requirement for coping with terrorism
and subversion is adequate intelli-

gence on the plans and moves of thugs
who perpetrate such activity. Yet, lit-

tle effective counter-subversive intel-
ligence work is being conducted in the

United States today thanks to "Liber.
als" in Congress and the courts who

have closed our intelligence units ca-
pable of doing the job. The list of

such federal entities abolished in re-
cent years includes the Subversive Activ-
ities Control Board, the Internal Secu-
rity Division of the Justice Depart-
ment, the House Committee on Inter-
nal Security (H.C.I.S.), and the Sen-

ate Internal Security Subcommittee.
Congressman Udall has done his part
in this pruning operation. For in-
stance, on May 18, 1972, he voted to
strip the Subversive Activities Con-

trol Board of its entire year's funding.
Then, on January 14, 1975, he voted
for the House Rules which abolished
the House Committee on Internal Se-

curity. And on at least three occasions
(March 29, 1976, March 9, 1977, and

March 13, 1978) he voted against at-
tempts to have the House Judiciary
Committee earmark part of its annual

appropriation for the internal security

functions it was to carry out following

abolition of the H.C.I.S.
National Speed Limit. The setting

of speed limits within the various

I

0

0
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states is properly the responsibility of
state legislatures, which are in a far
better position than is Washington to
decide if a particular limit is ap-
propriate for mountainous or con-
gested areas, but outrageously incon-
gruous in miles-long open stretches of
modern highway. Unfortunately, the
federal government intervened to set a

* uniform 55 m.p.h. limit in all states,
accompanied by typically extortionate
threats, to cut federal highway funds
unless the limit is obeyed. On Decem-
ber 18. 1974, Congressman Udall voted
to impose the 55 m.p.h. restriction.

N. Consumer Protection Agency, et
at. Radicals making millions from the
so-called "consumer movement" have
labored since 1961 to establish a fed-

C: eral agency to propagate their one-
sided views at taxpayers' expense. At
first it was to be called the "Consumer
Protection Agency," then the "Agency
for Consumer Advocacy," and even-
tually the "Office of Consumer Rep-
resentation." The idea was to repre-
sent (some) consumers against produc-

ers before courts and federal agencies.
Among other things, it would do re-

sacsuggest legislation to Congress,
publish propaganda tracts, and med-
dle in state and local government af-
fairs. In short, the majority of Ameri-
can consumers who favor less govern-
ment control of (and meddling in) the
economy would once again be compelled
to finance the radicals attacking Free
Enterprise. On at least three occasions
(October 14. 1971, April 3, 1974, and
February 8, 1978) Morris Udall voted
to establish this new bureaucracy.

Defense. Since 1970, spending on
income-security Welfare programs has
risen from 22 percent to over 33 percent
of the federal Budget. In contrast,
defense spending (the federal gov-
ernment's main function under the
Constitution) has plummeted from 40
percent to around 22 percent during
that time. Despite this disparity, Con-
gressman Udall voted for the notori-
ous "transfer amendment" on May 3,
1978, to surrender yet another $2.8
billion from the defense budget to
socialist domestic programs.

Despite the vast Soviet military
buildup, Mr. Udall has meanwhile
voted against construction of a fifth
CVN-71 nuclear aircraft carrier
(August 7, 1978), against the B-i
bomber that is sorely needed to replace
our antique fleet of B-52s (February
22, 1978), and against the Safeguard
antiballistic missile system (October 3,
1969) needed to protect our citi es and
military bases from Soviet missiles.

Equal Rights Amendment. On
October 12, 1971, Congressman Udall
voted for the proposed Equal Rights
Amendment to the Constitution. Prior
to final passage, the House considered
an amendment intended to specify
that the E.R.A. would not affect
federal laws exempting women from
the draft, or federal or state laws
promoting and protecting the health or
safety of women. Udall voted against
this, clearly preferring that women be
drafted with men for combat and that
they lose special health and safety
protect ions.

When it became apparent that the
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controversial (and incredibly divisive)
E.R.A. would not be ratified within
the required seven-year time limit,
"Liberals"' in Congress simply scrapped
the rules and extended the ratification
deadline by 39 months. The terms of
extension are blatantly unfair and vio-
late the Constitution. For example,
states which have ratified the E.R.A.
are not allowed to rescind their ratif-
ications during the extension period,
yet those which have already rejected
the Amendment may reverse them-
selves and approve it. Nevertheless,
Congressman Udall voted for the ex-
tension on August 15, 1978. Among
other things, it was a vote to draft
America's daughters, wives, and
mothers for military combat.

Taxes. Congressman Udall's phi-
losophy of taxation heavily empha-
sizes the transfer of ever increasing
quantities of money from private
pockets to government coffers. On
June 20, 1968, for instance, he voted
for President Johnson's surcharge
which added 10 percent to personal
and corporate income taxes. He also
voted to extend the surcharge under
President Nixon (August 7, 1969). On
June 11. 1975, he voted to uphold a
provision to impose an additional
federal gasoline tax of up to 20 cents a
gall on whenever U.S. gasoline con-
sumption exceeds its 1973 level. On
August 4. 1977, he voted for an
amendment to increase the federal
gasoline tax by four cents to support
various programs and studies. And on
March 13. 1980. he voted for the so-
called Windfall Profits Tax (under
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which oil companies will collect taxes
from consumers) which will by 1990
transfer an additional S22 billion
from the private sector to the federal
bureaucracy.

Energy And Environment. Many
of the measures endorsed by Con-
gressman Udall in the areas of energy
and environment appear calculated to
deplete important energy resources
while expanding federal control over
the nation's land area. He has, for
example, been a chief sponsor of
land-use legislation to create compre-
hensive land-control schemes. Operat-
ing through the states, the federal gov-
ernment would control these by retain-
ing authority to decide how tax money
might be used. It represented a major
step toward federal control over all
land within the United States.

Representative Udall has also
sponsored a strip-mining bill that is a
wide-ranging land-use measure loaded
with costly roadblocks to inexpensive
extraction of badly needed coal.

And, the Congressman is chief
House sponsor of Alaska lands lockup
legislation which would freeze a great
many millions of acres of land in
Alaska as federal parks, wildlife ref-
uges, and other protected areas. The
result of the bill is to preclude or
seriously hinder development of Alas-
ka's abundant gas and oil. Representa-
tive Udall explains that he is afraid
that otherwise we will "never see a
buffalo herd again" and "our grand-
children will not be able to see a car-
ibou herd." That is balderdash, and
the consequences of what Udall is



trying to do are energy shortages, ever
higher fuel prices, and dependence on
foreign pirates.

Congressman Udall also voted, on
November 29, 1979, to impose a mora-
torium on the construction of new
nuclear power plants, despite the pub-
lic record which shows that nuclear
power is by far our safest, most
abundant, and least expensive large-
scale energy source. When this nucle-
ar-ban failed, Udall introduced his
own version on January 31, 1980, call-
ing for a three-year moratorium. He
acknowledges that it stands little
chance of passage but he wants to be
on record to keep the support coming
from his radical no-nukes friends.

This is not to say that Udall opposes
all forms of energy production. When
it comes to the so-called "alternative"
sgurces (solar, wind, etc.), he has de-
clared: "We ought to fund every nutty
scientist out there trying to solve the
problem." Now if Mo Udall were pay-
ing for all of this himself we would
not complain. But he is taxing us to
fund his "nutty" friends. Enough is
enough.

On June 3, 1977, Congressman
Udall voted to establish the Depart-
ment of Energy, an incredible bu-
reaucracy which has not produced so
much as a drop of oil, has curbed
energy production through its regula-
tion and paperwork requirements, and
now employs over 23.000 energycrats
at a cost to taxpayers exceeding $12
billion yearly. That is more than the
combined annual profits of the seven
largest oil companies. You pay for it.

THtOUGH FAR from exhaustive, this
sampling from Morris Udall's record
establishes that the Congressman has
consistently used his considerable in-
fluence and seniority on the side of
bigger government, more regulation,
higher taxes, expanding inflation, and
a depleted national defense. Seniority
is a significant factor in a candidate's
appeal to voters. Congress operates
under the seniority system; and, when
the power and influence which ac-
company longevity are used to main-
tain our basic political institutions and
the Free Enterprise economic system,
they become an asset to both the state
and nation. But, when used for con-
trary purposes, they become serious
liabilities to all concerned.

In a newsletter published in Janu-
ary of this year, Representative Udall
asserted: "There is one thing worse
than overlooking an error - and that is
finding it but failing to correct it."
Will voters in the Second District of
Arizona take such counsel to heart? If
so, one result could be a move to cor-
rect what many now perceive as the
error of keeping in office a Con-
gressman whose radical views and
votes have been a hindrance both to
Arizona and the nation.

Congressional Quarterly for Febru-
ary 23, 1980, observed: "Ironically,
Democratic Rep. Morris K. Udall's
electoral strength has declined as his
influence in Congress has grown." It is
not ironic at all. The people are catch-
ing on. The final curtain for the con-
gressional phase of Morris Udall's ca-
reer is about to fall. 0 U
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